

Clean Harbors Environmental Services, LLC Lone Mountain Facility Waynoka, Oklahoma

RCRA/HSWA Permit Renewal Application

Volume 8

October 1, 2020



VOLUME 8

CONTENTS IN THIS VOLUME:

SECTION FT2 SECTION FT3 (OUT OF SERVICE) SECTION T-6 SECTION UT1 (OUT OF SERVICE)





SECTION FT2





ASSESSMENT Of EVAPORATOR FLASH TANK NO. 2 (FT 2) Located At The LONE MOUNTAIN HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA Prepared For SAFETY-KLEEN, INC.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.	TANK	SYSTEM DESCRIPTION	1.
2.	PRIMA	RY TANK VESSEL	1.
	2.1	General Description	1.
	2.2	Design Standards	1.
	2.3	Hazardous Characteristics of Waste Stored	1.
	2,4	Welding Specifications and Inspection	2.
	2.5	Corrosion Protection ,	2.
	2.6	Documented Age of Tank	2.
	2.7	Results of Leak Tests	2.
	2.8	Existing Data Obtained	2.
	2.9	Calculation of Existing Foundation Loading	2.
	2.10	Required Structural Calculation	З.
	2.11	Comparison of Actual to Theoretical Structural Values	3,
	2.12	Anciİlary Equipment	3.
3.	SECO	NDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM	4.
	3.1	General Description of Secondary Containment	4.
	3.2	Corrosion Protection	4,
	3.3	Documented Age of the Containment Area	4.
	3.4	Results of Leak Tests	4.
	3.5	Calculation of Capacity Available (CCA)	4,
	3.6	Required Volume	4,
	3.7	Comparison of Available Volume to Required Volume	4.
4.	CONC	LUSIONS	5.
5.	RECO	MMENDATIONS	5.
6.	CERTI	FICATION	5.
list o	F APPENDI	CES:	

MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION
WELDING PROCEDURES AND INSPECTIONS
HYDROSTATIC LEAK TESTS
D. CALCULATIONS
METALLURGICAL INFORMATION
SUPPORT STRUCTURE CALCULATIONS
FOUNDATION ANALYSIS
 CONCRETE COATING INFORMATION FOR SECONDARY CONTAINMENT
SECONDARY CONTAINMENT
4 8 C C E F C F I.

) ()

ASSESSMENT Of EVAPORATOR FLASH TANK NO. 2 (FT 2) Located At The LONE MOUNTAIN HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA Prepared For SAFETY-KLEEN, INC.

1. TANK SYSTEM DESCRIPTION

Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) is a welded, above-ground wastewater treatment and storage tank to be installed as a part of the final wastewater treatment plant at the Lone Mountain Facility in Waynoka, Oklahoma. This tank is a replacement for an existing tank which is constructed of carbon steel. The new tank, which is constructed of stainless steel, is exactly the same size as the original tank. The top of the tank is completely open to the atmosphere for evaporation purposes. Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) is located within the Wastewater Final Treatment building on the first mezzanine level of the support structure. The complete tank system consists of Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2), Circulating Pump (P 78), Heat Exchanger (EU 1), Pump (P 80), Filter Press (FP 1), and associated piping and instruments.

2. PRIMARY TANK VESSEL

- 2.1 General Description. Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) is a circular steel tank with an outside diameter of 6-ft. 4-in. and a height of 31-ft. The tank proper's skirt is anchored to the support structure, and the bottom of the tank is dished and welded to the shell. A self-supporting flue is attached to the top of the tank. Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) is being assessed to determine if the unit is adequately designed with sufficient structural strength and compatibility with the waste to be stored.
- 2.2 Design Standards. The tank is designed and constructed to those sections that are applicable in the American Petroleum Institute Standard 650, 10TH Edition (API-650). The manufacturer's certification is included in Appendix A.
- 2.3 Hazardous Characteristics of Waste Stored. The waste stored in this tank is treated and untreated brine solutions. The following parameters are characteristics of the waste treated:

Ignitability:	Flash Point > 240° F
Corrosiveness:	6 < pH < 13 0 < N < 7
Reactivity:	None
Temperature:	< 240° F

Based on the results of the examination of the hazardous characteristics of the waste to be stored in this tank, it was determined that the pH, normality levels, and salinity (corrosiveness) of the waste are the primary areas of concern. These levels are used to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the tank material type and thickness.

- 2.4 Welding Specifications and Inspection. The welding procedures utilized in the tank construction and the Radiographic Examination Report are included in *Appendix B*.
- 2.5 Corrosion Protection. The tank shell is constructed of 316L stainless steel for corrosion protection.
- 2.6 Documented Age of Tank. This tank was manufactured by Lide Industries of Mexia, Texas, in January 2002, and installed in July 2002.
- 2.7 **Results of Leak Tests.** The manufacturer conducted a hydrostatic leak test of the tank prior to shipping. A description of this test is included in *Appendix* C of this assessment. In addition, a visual inspection was performed of the tank's interior and exterior subsequent to installation. This inspection was conducted specifically to detect the presence, if any, of the following defects:
 - (a) Weld break
 - (b) Punctures
 - (c) Cracks
 - (d) Corrosion
 - (e) Other structural damage or inadequacies of construction and/or installation

The tank was again hydrostatically tested subsequent to installation. A description of this procedure is summarized in *Appendix C* of this assessment. Based on the results of these tests, it was determined that the primary tank was not leaking.

2.8 Existing Data Obtained.

Tank Diameter
Nominal Height of Tank
Maximum Capacity
Overflow Liquid Level
Overflow Volume
Design Specific Gravity
Maximum Bottom Pressure 10.8-psi
Maximum Operating Temperature
Construction Material:
Flue
Shell ASTM 316L
Bottom ASTM 316L
Skirt ASTM A36
Flanges, Blinds, Coupler and Plugs ASTM 316L
Bolts SA 193-B7/SA 194-2H
Wall Thickness (Shell and Bottom) 0.250-in.
Operating Pressure Atmospheric
Seismic Zone

- The maximum capacity of the assessed tank is the same as the original tank, however the original tank assessment indicates otherwise. There appears to have been an error in the original assessment's volume calculations.
- 2.9 Calculation of Existing Foundation Loading.

 $\left(\right)$

Detailed calculations reflecting the volume and weight of the tank are included in Appendix D of this assessment.

2.10 Required Structural Calculation. Calculations for the required wall thickness for this tank are presented in *Appendix D* of this assessment. Metallurgical information on the materials used is included in *Appendix E* of this assessment. The minimum required thickness in accordance with API 650 is 0.1875-in. A corrosion allowance of 0.125 is provided for. The measured wall thickness is 0.25-in.

Design calculations for the support structure are included in Appendix F of this assessment. These calculations were completed in accordance with the BOCA National Building Code 1990 Edition and were part of a previous tank assessment prepared by Black and Veach. The structural support was inspected and no changes have been made since the date of the Black and Veach assessment.

Structural analysis of the foundation is included in Appendix G of this assessment.

2.11 Comparison of Actual to Theoretical Structural Values.

(a) Wall Thickness Comparison:

2.12

	Calculated Required Wall Thickness (includes corrosion allowance) 0.156-in. Minimum Required Wall Thickness by API 650 0.1875-in. Measured Wall Thickness 0.250-in.
(b)	Bottom Thickness Comparison:
	Calculated Required Bottom Thickness0.151-in.Minimum Required Bottom Thickness by API 6500.250-in.Measured Bottom Thickness0.250-in.
(C)	Foundation Integrity Comparison:
	Maximum Calculated Load (6-in. Slab) 17.6 Kips Calculated Foundation Support (6-in. Slab) 26.7 Kips
	Maximum Calculated Load (17-in. Slab) 62.9 Kips Calculated Foundation Support (17-in. Slab) 127.7 Kips
Ancilla include	ry Equipment. The ancillary equipment for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) system s the following:
(a)	<i>Circulating Pump (P 78).</i> A centrifugal pump designed to pump 800-GPM at 150-ft. of discharge head with a suction head of 11-ft.
(b)	Heat Exchanger (EU 1). A plate and frame unit of stainless steel construction designed to operate at a pressure of 150-PSIG and a temperature of 300° F.
(C)	<i>Pump (P 80).</i> A pneumatically-operated, double-diaphragm pump designed to pump from 100- to 0-GPM at head pressures varying from 0- to 100-PSIG, pumping fluid at a temperature up to 212° F.
(d)	Filter Press (FP 1). A gasketed unit employing glass-filled polypropylene plates designed to operate at a temperature/pressure limit of 100-psi at 212° F.
(e)	Associated Piping, Valves, and Instruments. All piping is Schedule 40 carbon steel fitted with 150-psi flanges. All piping with an inside diameter of 2-in. or smaller is socket-welded using, at minimum, 3,000-lb. connections. All piping with an inside diameter greater than 2-in. is butt-

welded. All valves, fittings, and instruments are rated for 150-psi or higher.

Note: Items (a) - (c) are part of the tank system. However, no changes were made to them during the installation of the new FT 2 tank.

3. SECONDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM

3.1 General Description of Secondary Containment. The secondary containment system is designed and operated to prevent migration of wastes or liquids out of the system. Evaporator Flash Tank Nos. 1, 2 and 3, Evaporator Blowdown Tank No. 2, and Evaporator Feed Tank No. 4 are located on a reinforced concrete base floor area with vertical concrete sidewalls. This area is inspected daily on a routine basis.

At the time of inspection, the concrete area was withstanding daily operations and routine climatic conditions. No cracks from compression or uplift were visually apparent.

Any released tank contents are removed and pumped to an appropriate storage area within the maximum time allowed as a permit condition.

- **3.2 Corrosion Protection.** There is an impermeable coating applied to the entire concrete floor and curbs. Detailed information on the coatings employed is included in *Appendix H* of this assessment.
- 3.3 Documented Age of the Containment Area. The concrete secondary containment system was constructed and installed in 1987.
- **3.4 Results of Leak Tests.** A visual inspection of the containment area was conducted and no cracks or breaks in the impermeable coating were observed. Therefore, it appears to be adequate to contain any leaks or spills.
- 3.5 Calculation of Capacity Available (CCA).

Area					•			•						 	 										•	•			•	 	• •		• •		•	2	.,7	'3'	9.	sf	f
Curb Height .	••	•			• •									 	 		•		Ŧ	•	 			•	•			•	•	 •			• •	• •		1	0.	25	j -	ĺt.	
Material	• •	•	 •								•			 	 			•	-		 	•	•		•					 •	• •	•	• •	• •		C	or	3CI	re	te	ŀ
Gross Volume		•				 •	•						•		 	 •								•			•		•	 					•		6	68	5-	cf	f

Note: See Appendix I for secondary containment.

3.6 Required Volume.

(a) Containment Capacity Required (CCR):

CCR = Volume of Largest Tank (Overflow Volume) in the Secondary Containment

3.7 Comparison of Available Volume to Required Volume.

(a) Containment Capacity Available (CCA):

Containment Capacity Required (CCR)	506-cf
Secondary Containment Volume Available	685-cf
Excess Containment Volume	179-cf

CCA > CCR Adequate Capacity (under normal operating conditions is available.)

Note: See Appendix I for secondary containment calculations.

4. CONCLUSIONS

The foundation and structural support for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT1) system have been previously analyzed, reviewed, and deemed to be adequately designed.

The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) system has sufficient structural strength, is compatible with the waste to be stored and treated, and has adequate corrosion protection to ensure that it will not collapse, rupture, or fail.

The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) system was inspected on July 18, 2002, for weld breaks, punctures, scrapes of protective coating, cracks, leaks, corrosion, and other structural damage or inadequacies of construction/ installation.

The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) equipment was hydrostatically tested on July 18, 2002, and it was determined that the tank does not leak.

The Secondary Containment for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2) system is of sufficient structural strength and volume to meet the requirements set forth in 40 CFR 264.193.

5. RECOMMENDATIONS

Due to a previous history with interior deterioration of the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2 (FT 2), the following recommendations are suggested:

Usual inspections of the tank interior subsequent to the initial 6-mo. of operation.

Annual visual inspections of the tank interior subsequent to the initial 6-mo. inspection.

Perform an ultrasonic survey of the tank shell subsequent to 5-yr. of operation to determine the average shell thickness.

6. CERTIFICATION

"I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision, in accordance with a system designed to ensure that qualified personnel properly collect and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for collecting the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.

8/5/02 KLAHOMA

Rob L. Stallings, P.E. Envirotech Engineering & Consulting, Inc.

C.A. 1960 - Expiration Date 06/30/03

APPENDIX A.

MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION

()



SECTION 400 ASSESSMENT OF ROTARY DRUM FILTER SYSTEM LONE MOUNTAIN HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY USPCI Waynoka, Oklahoma

A. TANK SYSTEM DESCRIPTION

The Rotary Drum Filter System is a dewatering unit located in the pre-treatment building of the Lone Mountain Hazardous Waste Facility. The system consists of a skid mounted pre-engineered unit supplied by Alar Engineering, Inc. of Mokena, IL and other additional tanks, pumps, and piping. The Rotary Drum Filter and its ancillary equipment are located together on two levels and within a concrete curbed containment area. The purpose of this system is to dewater sludge and compress it into filter cakes.

The tank system actually consists of three tanks or vessels which hold hazardous waste:

- Filter Pan
- Receiver Tank
- Recycled Water Tank

The function, design and construction of each of the three tanks will be described individually.

In addition to the three tanks mentioned, two other tanks (Seal Flush Tank and Recycled Water Tank) are part of the system; however, these tanks do not hold hazardous waste.

Filter Pan - RF-1

This is a horizontal, cylindrical tank with an open top and flat ends. The filter pan is part of the Alar system and is located on the upper level. The dimensions are 7-ft in length and 4.2-ft in width and 2-ft in depth at the deepest point. It houses the rotary drum filter. There are several pipe inlets located in this tank.

During start-up operations, a diatomaceous earth and water mixture is piped into the filter pan and the rotary drum filtration process is started. A vacuum is used to draw the diatomaceous earth mixture onto the polypropylene cloth-coated rotary drum. After a sufficient pre-coating is generated on the drum, a valve controlling the flow of the mixture is closed. Another valve is opened and hazardous waste is pumped into the filter pan. The waste is filtered through the drum in the same manner described for the diatomaceous earth and water mix. As the hazardous waste solids are built up on the drum, a knife blade is advanced and the semi-dry solids are removed and collected in a container for disposal.



\bigcirc :	2 API Standard 650
	MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION FOR A TANK BUILT TO API STANDARD 650
	To <u>Safety-Kleen Corp.(Lone Mountain Facility)</u> (name and address of purchaser) <u>Route 2 Box 170</u> <u>Waynoka, TK 73860</u>
	We hereby certify that the tank constructed for you at Lide Industries, Inc. (location) Route 2, Box 159F
	Mexia, TX 76667 and described as follows: Two 6'-4" O.D. x 20'-6" Tall Stainless Steel (serial or contract number, diameter, beight, capacity, floating or fixed roof) Flash Tanks Serial #'s 1733 and 1734
	meets all applicable requirements of API Standard 650, <u>10+b</u> Edition, Revision, Appendix <u>JM&S</u> , dated , including the requirements for design, materials, fabrication, and erection. The tank is further described on the attached as-built data sheet dated <u>05/21/02</u> .
	Lide Industries, Inc. Manufacturer Billy Lide Bland Authorized Representative 05/23/02.

ł

(

Figure 8-2-Manufacturer's Certification Letter



APPENDIX B.

()

 $\left(\right)$

1.11.1 1.11.1

()

WELDING PROCEDURES AND INSPECTIONS



		Longviev 405 N. E Longviev 903/753	v Inspection, Inc astman Road v, TX 75601 •2375					RA EXAMINAT	DIOGRAPHIC "ION REPORT
	Longview Inspection							sc# <u>/2 - 8</u>	226
$\langle \rangle$	CUSTOMER/CONTACT	Tic	L. To	rle a	+r;;			DATE:	5-9-02
New year	LOCATION/ADDRESS	Mex	$r_{cl} = 7x$	-			. <u></u>		
		720	3 7	T.K. 1	-	TNK-2		P.O.	**************************************
	MATERIAL 5	/s^	8 C	٥	E	X		******** ***	
	THICKNESS 2	56	B C	D	E				
	DIAMETER		B C	D	Ē				
		16	вс		``	YUY			
	SFD /	81	8 0		E	BWE / SWV	SWE / SWV	8WE / SWV	DWE / SWV
	EXP. TIME 3	in in							
	IQI SIZE/MAT'L	<u>P-77P</u>	B C		E	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		┓ᆥ┍╷╢╴	
		5							
	SHIM THK & MAT'L	<u>k</u>			<u> </u>				
	# OF EXPOSURES				-				
	OR SPACING			Dorloop		DWE/SWV	DWE/DWV	DWE /DWV	
	(ir)Co X-Ray	SO	.148	FROI SCHI	ENS' れつ	N REAR. OIDS	NGLE/ DOUBLE TIME	TEMP 74	
	NDE PROCEDURE	ACCEP	TANCE STAN	DARD	Å	URFACE CONDITION	STAGE OF MA	NUFACTURE:	
(c)	C-CRACK	CP - CLUST			1P · IA	5 (<u>Le le c</u> Sufficient penetration			
\3	T-TUNGSTEN	HB - HOLLC	W BEAD DENSITY	(1.00	EP-E	CESSIVE PENETRATION	KC - INTE	RNAL CONCAVITY BT	- BURN THROUGH
	TEVI		PEN WI		HEJ		5 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Welder ID - Other ID - R	EMARKS
	<u>X.K.1 J.</u> T.2					<u>P</u>			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		1/-×		-		P			
		1-4							
	<u> </u>	1-x		\backslash					
	J.3	/-x					·····		
	J.3 T.K.2 J-1	1-x 1-x 1-x		$\langle N \rangle \langle N \rangle$		es P			
	J.3 TNK.2 J-1 J-2	1-x 1-x 1-x				as P			
	J·3 TNK·2 J-1 ·J-2 J·3	1-x 1-x 1-x 1-x				æj P			
	J.3 Thr.2 J-1 J.3 J.3	1-x 1-x 1-x 1-x				es P			
	J-3 TNK-2 J-1 · J-2 J-3	/-x -χ -χ				663 P			
	J-3 	/-x /-χ /-χ				æ; P		•	
	J-3 	/-x -χ -χ -χ				663 P			
	J-3 <u>J-3</u> <u>J-3</u> <u>J-3</u> <u>J-3</u>	/-x /-χ /-χ				683 P			
	J-3 <u>T,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u>	<i>I-χ</i> <i>I-χ</i> <i>I-χ</i> <i>I-χ</i> <i>I-χ</i>				E FILMBRU			ÖTAL #.OF WELDS:
	J-3 J-3 TAK-2 J-1 - J-2 J-3 J-3 	/				FILMBR	NO/TYPE AGEA Report No. 1	D4 Unit No. 198	ÖTAL #OF WELDS: No. on Job
	$\frac{\overline{J} \cdot \overline{3}}{\overline{J} \cdot \overline{3}}$					FILMBRY	NO/TYPE /1 (55-A Report No. /	D4 Unit No. 198	OTAL #OF WELDS: No. on Job

÷

··	TIDE TANK COMPANY	Bv	EVAN LEMON
- 0	elding Procedure Specification No. BB151.	Date 4/24/89	Supporting PQR No.(s) BB15L
_ו•	Revision NoDat	e	-
Wé	elding Process(es) SMAW/FCAW	Туј	pels) MANUAL/SEMI AUTOMATIC
JQ	DINTS (QW-402)	10C	Details
1	Joint Design SEE PRODUCTION DRAWIN	765 25	
E	Backing (Yes) FU (No) F	BASE METAL	
f	Backing Material (Type) (Bater to both backing	g and retainers.)	
		-	
	Metal UNOnfusing Metal RETAINER	rs not used	
	Nonmetallic Other		
	Olizzahan Dendunting Description Historic Econolistation	Written Deteriotion	
5	exercises, reduction areawings, train ayindois of	to he welded. Where	
\$	anniceble, the root spacing and the details of	weld proove may be	
£	appressing, the root sparing and the tables of conciliad.	tere Arman tink and	
	*** *** * * * * *		
(A	At the option of the Migr., sketches may be attac	hed to illustrate joint	
de	sign, weld layers and bead sequence, e.g. for no	itch toughness proce-	
du	ares, for multiple process procedures, etc.)		
• f	ASE METALS (OW-403)		
	BASE METALS INTROD	No8Group No	
	1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -		
	OR		
	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u>		
i tanan t	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u>	5L	
Concernence of the second s	OR Specification type and grade_ <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade_ <u>SA-240-316</u> OR	5L	
Comments of the second s	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mach, Prop	51.	
a second a s	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop	5L	
a second and a second se	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Chern, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range:	5L	
and the second se	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove. <u>1875 -</u>	.4818 * Fi	ior <u>ALL</u>
	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia, Range: Groove <u>ALL</u>	.4818 * Fi	
and the second se	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L.	-4818 * FI FI FI FI FI FI FI FI FI	Hot ALL Iet ALL E METAL THICKNESS
	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>1875 -</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L.	5LFI FI FI IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS	Het ALL Het ALL S METAL THICKNESS
1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>1875 -</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L.	5LFi Fi FI IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS	Hot_ALL Iet_ALL S_METAL_THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia, Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: FILLER METALS (OW-404) 5 - 4	51. 	Hot ALL Het ALL S METAL THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> E3081-15	51. .4818 *FI 	Hot ALL Het ALL S METAL THICKNESS
• 1	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>5.4</u>	51. .4818 * Fi 	Hot ALL Iet ALL 2 METAL THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308L-16</u> F-No. <u>5</u>	51. .4818 *FI 	Hot ALL Het ALL 3 METAL THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other <u>FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L</u> Other <u>FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L</u> FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308 L-16</u> F-No. <u>8</u> A-No. <u>8</u> Disc of Filme March. <u>3/321</u> - 1/81	5L	int ALL Int ALL S METAL THICKNESS
•	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other <u>FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L</u> Other <u>FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L</u> FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308L-16</u> F-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32" - 1/8"</u> Dependent Metal <u>250</u>	51. .4818 *FI 	Hot ALL Itet ALL S METAL THICKNESS
•	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308 L-16</u> F-No. <u>5</u> A-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32¹¹ - 1/8¹¹</u> Deposited Weld Metal <u>.250</u> Thickness Range:	51. <u>.4818 *</u> Fi Fi IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS 5.22 E308LT-1 6 8 .035045 .188	Hot ALL Iet ALL S METAL THICKNESS
• ;	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L. FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308 L-16</u> F-No. <u>5</u> A-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32¹¹ - 1/8¹¹</u> Deposited Wetd Metal <u>.250</u> Thickness Range: <u></u> Groove <u>.4818 *</u>	51. <u>.4818 *</u> Fi <u></u> Fi <u></u> Fi <u></u> Fi <u></u>	Hot ALL Iet ALL 3 METAL THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham, Analysis and Mech, Prop to Chem, Analysis and Mech, Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308L-16</u> F-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32" - 1/8"</u> Deposited Weld Metal <u>+250</u> Thickness Range: <u></u> Groove <u>.4818 *</u> Filler ALL	5L .4818 * Fi Fi IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS 5.22 E308LT-1 6 8 .035045 .188 .2068 ** ALL	Hot ALL Iet ALL S METAL THICKNESS
• •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Chym. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other <u>FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L</u> FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308L-16</u> F-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32" - 1/8"</u> Deposited Weld Metal <u>.250</u> Thickness Range: <u></u> Groove <u>.4818 *</u> Fillet <u>ALL</u> Electrode: Elux (Class)	51. -4818 * Fi Fi IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS 5.22 E308LT-1 6 8 .035045 .188 .2068 ** ALL	Hot ALL Iet ALL 3 METAL THICKNESS
• • •	OR Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>5.4</u> Filler Metals <u>3/32¹⁰ - 1/8¹⁰</u> Deposited Weld Metal <u>.250</u> Thickness Range: <u></u> Groove <u>.4818 *</u> Fillet <u>ALL</u> Electrode-Flux (Class) <u></u> Elux Trade Name <u></u>	51. .4818 *FI 	Hot ALL Het ALL 3 METAL THICKNESS
• • •	OR Srecification type and grade <u>SA-240-316L</u> to Specification type and grade <u>SA-240-316</u> OR Cham. Analysis and Mech. Prop to Chem. Analysis and Mech. Prop Thickness Range: Base Metal: Groove <u>ALL</u> Pipe Dia. Range: Groove <u>ALL</u> Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: Other FCAW SHORT CIRCUIT MODE L: FILLER METALS (OW-404) Spec. No. (SFA) <u>5.4</u> AWS No. (Class) <u>E308 L-16</u> F-No. <u>8</u> Size of Filler Metals <u>3/32¹⁰ - 1/8¹⁰</u> Deposited Weld Metal <u>.250</u> Thickness Range: <u></u> Groove <u>.4818 *</u> Fillet <u>ALL</u> Electrode-Flux (Class) <u></u> Flux Trade Name <u></u> Consumable Interr	51. .4818 *FI FI IMITED TO 1.1 * BAS 5.22 F308LT-1 6 8 .035045 .188 .2068 ** ALL 	Hot ALL Het ALL S METAL THICKNESS

QW-482 (Back) WPS No. BB15L 0 Rev., POSTWELD HEAT TREATMENT (QW-407) POSITIONS (QW-405) ALL NA Temperature Ranga_ Position(s) of Groove. XX Time Range_____ Welding Progression: Up. Down. ALL Position(s) of Fillet. GAS (QW-408) Percent Composition PREHEAT (QW-406) 50 degrees F (Mixtura) Flow Rate Gas(es) Preheat Temp. Min.. 400 degrees F Interpass Temp. Max. NA 75/25 20-35 CEM ARG/CO2_ Shielding Preheat Maintenance. (Continuous or special heating where applicable should be recorded) Trailing Backing ELECTRICAL CHARACTERISTICS (QW-409) Current AC or DC____DC REV _Polarity_ Volts (Range) SEE BELOW Amps (Range) SEE BELOW (Amps and voits range should be recorded for each electrode size. position, and thickness, etc. This information may be listed in a tabular form similar to that shown below.) Tungsten Electrode Size and Type_ (Pure Tungsten, 2% Thorlated, etc.) SHORT CIRCUIT ARC Mode of Metal Transfer for GMAW. (Spray are, short circuiting are, etc.) Electrode Wire feed speed range ... **TECHNIQUE (QW-410)** SMAW = STRING, FCAW = WEAVE String or Weave Bead_ Orifice or Gas Cup Size 3/8" - 1/2" Initial and Interpass Cleaning (Brushing, Grinding, etc.) BRUSH, GRIND, OR CHIP AS NEEDED 1 AIR ARC OR GRIND AS NEEDED Method of Back Gouging..... Oscillation____NONE .750" Contact Tube to Work Distance. MULTIPLE Multiple or Single Pass (per side)... SINGLE Multiple or Single Electrodes_ Travel Speed (Range)_____ Peening NONE NO STNGLE PASS TO EXCEED 1/2" IN THICKNESS Other_ Filler Metal Current Other (e.g., Remarks, Comments, Hot Wire Traval Addition, Technique, Volt Speed Amo. Weld Туре Range Range Torch Angle, Etc.) Process Class Die. Polar. Renge Layer(s) 19-26 NA 3/32" REV 65-130 1&2 SMAW EXXX X 20-26 11 11 85-165 \$1 11 1/8" ... 11 17 - 24H 60-175 REM FCAW EXXXXT1 .035 18 - 27н 100 - 2251F ۱I .045 n ŧŧ

QW-483 SUGGESTED FORMAT FOR PROCEDURE QUALIFICATION RECORDS (FUR) (See QW-200.2, Section IX, ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code) Record Actual Conditions Used to Weld Test Coupon.

Company Name Lide Tank Company Procedure Qualification Record No.________BB151

Date 4/24/89

WPS No. _____BB15L Welding Process(es) __SMAW/FCAW

Types (Manual, Automatic, Semi-Auto.) Manual/Semi-Automatic



Groove Design of Test Coupon

(For combination qualifications, the deposited weld metal thickness shall be recorded for each filler metal or process used.)

BASE METALS (QW-403)		POSTWELD HE	AT TREATMENT	(UW-407)	
Alexandresist Sore SA-240		_ Temperature _N	IA		
Tune of Grate 316L		TIM#		······	
	a P-No. 8	Other			
Pind, 438					
The company of Two Coupon $3-1/2^{\mu}$ (
		GA5 (QW-408)		Percent Composition	
			Gas(es)	(Mixture)	Flow Hate
a a construction of the second se		Shielding	ARG/CO2_	_75/25	<u>25 CFH</u>
		Trailing			
		Ascking			
FILLEH METALS IGWAGA	5.22	Listency			
SFA Specification E308L-16	E308LT-1	ELECTRICAL C	HARACTERISTIC	25 (OW-409)	
AWS Classification5	6	Current DC			
Filler Matel F-No.		- REV			
Weld Motel Analysis A-No. 3/32"	.045"	Amar F5-1	110,F6-150	Volts F5-21	<u>, F5-24</u>
Size of Filier Metal		Turph Lington	nde Size NA		
Other		- FCAW	-SHORT CIRC	UIT ARC	
250.	188				
Weld Metal Thickness	.100			·	
		TECHNIQUE (C	1W-410)		
Position di General 60		Travel Speed	8IPM		<u> </u>
Polition of Groove	PHTTJ.	String or Weave	Bead_SMAW-ST	RING FCAW-WE	AVE
Weld Flogissicia (oppind, contraint)		Oscillation	NONE		
Qiner	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Multioner or Sin	ole Pass (per side).	MULTIPLE	
		Sinala or Multin	la Electrodes	SINGLE	
		Other FCAW	NO POWDERED	OR SUPPLEME	NTAL
PREHEAT (QW-406)		ETTTED M	ETALS WERE	USED. FILLE	R METAL
Preheat Temp. /U DEGREED P	······································				
Interpass Temp. 300 DEGREES P			1, CARLENSE		
Other					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	and the second			

This form (E00007) may be obtained from the Order Dept. ASME, 22 Law Drive, Box 2300, Fairfield, NJ 07007-2;

QW-483 (Back)

BB15L

POR No. Tensile Test (QW-150) Ultimate Type of Ultimate **Total Load** Unit Stress Failure & Specimen Location psi IЪ Width Thickness Ares No. BM DUCT 81676 .352 28750 .468 .752 r_{1} EM DUCT 81178 28250 T-2 .749 465 348

Guided-Bend Texts (QW-160)

Type and Figure No.	Result
ROOT BEND QW-462.3 (a)	ACCEPTABLE
ROOT BEND QW-462.3 (a)	ACCEPTAHLE
FACE BEND QW-462.3 (a)	ACCEPTABLE
FACE BEND QW-462.3 (a)	ACCEPTABLE

Toughness Tests (QW-170)

Specimen No.	Notch Location	Specimen Size	Test Temp.	Impact Values			
				Ft. Ibs.	% Sheer	Mila	Drop Weight Break (Y/N)
			*				
<u>.</u>							
	1						

Comments: ...

FEist-Weid Test (QW-180)

Na Penetration Into Parant Matal: Yes. Result --- Satisfactory: Yes. No.

Macro - Results .

Other Tests

Type of Test	
Deposit Analysis	
Other	

T.TDE TANK COMPANY

Clock No. 460-47-7944 Stamp No. ROBERTO CONTRERAZ Welder's Name

Laboratory Test No. 127-89 Tests conducted by: LONGVIEW INSPECTION. INC. We certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the test welds were prepared, walded, and tested in accordance with the requirements of Section IX of the ASME Code.

Manufacturer

By

4/24/89 Date

A

(Detail of record of tests are illustrative only and may be modified to conform to the type and number of tests required by the Code.)

APPENDIX C. HVDROSTATIC LEAK TESTS

(

()

(



<u>LIDE industries</u>

Route 2, Box 159F Mexia, Texas 76667 254-562-0233 Fax 254-562-0247

TEST INSPECTION REPORT

DATE: 05/22/02

CUSTOMER: Safety-Kleen

PURCHASE ORDER: 103034

ITEM NO.: _____1

EQUIPMENT: Flash Tank

CODE: _____API 650

X-RAY: Spot

METHOD OF TEST: Filled with water and held for 24 hours

INSPECTED BY: Lide Industries, Inc.

RESULTS: Satisfactory (no leaks)

HYDROSTATIC TEST RECORD

Customer:	Safety-Kleen - Lone Mountain Facility					
Project:	Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2					
Location:	Waynoka, Oklahoma					
Test Start Date:	07/18/02	Test Start Time:	4:00 p.m.			
Test Finish Date:	07/19/02	Test Finish Time:	5:00 p.m.			
Test Procedure:	Fill evaporator flash tank to the overflow nozzle with water.					
Results:	All nozzles were flanged-off below the test water level. There was no change in the water level inside the flash tank. Visual inspection of the tank and tank nozzles indicated no water leaks.					

to (Witness)

Num/

(

July 19, 2002 (Date)



APPENDIX D.

()

(

(

CALCULATIONS



Project Name Setty Kleen Project No EF 1+ 2 Sh ____ Sheet _____ Date 7/20/02 Prepared By P. Stallings IVIRDTECH Reviewed By Scale 5910123456789101 ел (N 101 0 5 75 5 8 2 3110' MAX VOL Level 3.0' 101 2 3 4 QUERFLOW VOL LEVEL 20.5' 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 14.6 6.233 9.25 5,35' 50 Shell ROTIOM $V = \frac{\pi D^{2} l + 1/4}{\pi} \pi h \left(3a^{2} + h^{2} \right)$ l = 15.5' h = 1.1'D = 6.23' $Q = \frac{6.32}{2} = 3.167'$ MAX VOL $V = \frac{(7)(6.33^2)}{4}(15.5) + \frac{1}{6}(97)(1,1)[3(3,167^2) + 1,1^2]$ V = 488+18 V= 504 ft3 = 3785 gals (MAX VOL) 200r4 -200100100-2001001001-20 04-2000

²⁵⁰⁰ N. Eleventh Street # Enid, OK 73702 # (580) 234-8780 # Fax (580) 237-4302 # www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name ____ Catoty Keen Project No FT 1 + Z Sheet 2 of Prepared By R. Stallings Date 7/20/02 ENCINEERING & CONSULTING, IN Date Reviewed By ____ Scale 4 5 5 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 8 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 8 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 OUERETOW VOL Pottom $V = \frac{\pi D^2 l}{2} + \frac{1}{6} \pi h (3a^2 + h^2)$ D= 6.233 h= 1.1 l= 4,25' Q2= 3.167 $V = \frac{\pi (4.333^2)(4.25)}{4} + \frac{1}{6} \pi (1.1) \left[3 (3.163^2) + 1.1^2 \right]$ V = 134+ 18 = 152 R2 = 1127 gals Water Weisits (tank contents only) Max Val W= (3785 gals) (F.341 #/ (.5) = 47,356 # OUTERIOW VOL W= (11379als) (8.341#192) (1.5)= 14,226# WEIGHT A TANK 7300 # Weight of New tunk shall + Skirt (as per Mty Dw6) 1500 # Weight of Flue 250 # insulation (estimated) 3000 # accessories (estimated) 12.050 # total Wit Tenk 2000004 eroston-Seereston-Seere

2500 N. Eleventh Street # Enid, OK 73702 # (580) 234-8780 # Fax (580) 237-4302 # www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name Sateta Klocn ETISA Project No Sheet 20 of Prepared By R. Stalling Date E/1/02 ENVIROTECH ENGINEERING & CONSULTING, INC. Reviewed By Date Scale . 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 5 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 3 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 2 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 Weight of Tank & Content MAX Volume Wt Tank 12,050 # We contents 47,356 # 59,406 # TOTAL DUERFLOW VOL Wt Tank 12,050 # 101 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 101 2 3 4 5 5 7 6 9 101 2 3 4 5 WE Conkerte 14,226 # TOTAL 26,276 # 56789 õ

2500 N. Eleventh Street Enid, OK 73702 (580) 234-8780 Fax (580) 237-4302 www.envirotech-consulting.com

ateta Kleen Project Name _ Project No Sheel 7/20/82 Stallings Prepared By Date ENVIROTECI **Reviewed By** Date Scale_ 234 5 8 7 8 9 10 5 8 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 8 9 10 1 2 69101234 Max Bottom Operating Pressures • ŝ Assume tank pressure at atmospheric n 7 8 2 10 1 2 3 4 5 5 7 8 9 10 1 2 Q MAX Dol H= 15.5+1,1'= 16,6' P = (16.6)(1.5) = 10.82.31 7351 33455 Overflow 201 C 9 10 1 41= 4.25+1.1 = 5.35 P = (5.25)(1.5) = 3.4789101234567891012345 PS1 9440N-2001-200 0 ~ 2 0 0 ~

Project Name Satt Klean Project No FT 1+2 Sheet Sheet 7 Date 7/20/02 Prepared By R. Stallings VIRDTECI Reviewed By Date Scale • 5A= 22.5 ft2 $- \leq A = 14 ft^2$ 225 SA= 130 ft2 27.25 10.25 101 2 3 4 5 Overturning Moment (WIND) OTM = [(120)(10.25) + (14)(22.5) + (27.25)(22.5)] (8) 9 OTM = 40,691 $D = G_{132} \qquad \lambda = 20_{15} c'$ $r_{1} = 3_{165} c' r_{2} = 1_{15} c' h = 3_{15} c'$ $\# \qquad D' = 3' h' = 7_{15} c'$ Cg Cale: $B_{0,25}(494) = 327 \#$ Shell Us = MON (0.25) (499) = 4238 # $w_{f} = \left(\frac{1}{2} r 2 L' + \frac{1}{2} r (r_{1} + r_{2}) \sqrt{(r_{1} - r_{2})^{2} + h^{2}} \left(\frac{0.25}{12} \right) (199)$ 50,3) (0,25/12) (499) = 1258 #

Cateta Kleen Project Name _ Project No Sheet 5 Stallings Date 7/20/02 Prepared By ENVIROTECH ENGINEERING & CONSULTING, INC. Reviewed By Date Scale . 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 5 9 10 1 5678910123 5 6 7 8 8 10 1 2 3 4 $C_{g} = [(327)(5) + (4228)(10.25) + (1258)(21.5)]/_{58}$ $C_{g} = 12.81'$ 101 2 3 22 1 8 9 ND VD 7 9 9 10 1 2 3 4 1 10 9 е 9 101234 7 8 9 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 8 8 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 3 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 ~ V 17 N - 2 0 ~ 2 0 0N+2001404 04-2005090908-2005

Project Name <u>Paketty Kleen</u> Project No <u>FT 1:2</u> Sheet <u>6</u> Prepared By R Holling Date 7/20/02 EERING & CONSULTING Reviewed By Scale 4 3 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 8 7 8 9 10 1 Wind LOADS ON VESSEL APT 6.2, 3.11 Wind LOAD = 18 PSF on projected frontel area (See sheet A for OTM Cales) OTM = 40,691 A-# TANK Weight (empty) = 12,050 # $\left(\frac{2}{3}\right)\left(\frac{\omega \omega}{2}\right)$ W= Empty Tank Weight D = tank Dia $\frac{2}{3} (12050)(6.22) = 25,425$ 40,691 > 25,425: Anchors are required ANCHORS $t = \frac{4m}{N} - \frac{W}{N}$ to = tension load (anchoe (#) $N = \mathcal{E}$ $\pi = \frac{4(40,691)}{(15\sqrt{6})} - \frac{12050}{8} = 1423 \#$ 80829 - 2 14 40

²⁵⁰⁰ N. Eleventh Street B Enid, OK 73702 B (580) 234-8780 B Fax (580) 237-4302 W www.envirotech.consulting.com

Project Name Satety Kleen Project No FT 152 Sheet Sheet __ Prepared By R. Stallings Date 2/20/02 ENVIROTECH ENGINEERING & CONSULTING, INC. Reviewed By Date Scale 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 Assome 3/46 A-36 Anchor Rotts Root Area = 0.309 in2 Alloweble Tension = 15,000 PSI (See API 650 F.7) Allow 0.25" CA on the diameter " $E_{q} Dia = / (130q)(4) - 0.25 = .3772 in$ AD= Root Area = (-2772)2 = , 112 int Allowable Tensil Strenth / Rott = (Oilizin2)(15,000 #) = 1280# Allowable Trusile Strangel / > tension load anchoe 1680 > 1623 8 - 3/4" A-36 Kott 2 101 0N-20000070N-2000000040N-20000000-20

2500 N. Eleventh Street # Enid, OK 73702 # (580) 234-8780 # Fax (580) 237-4302 www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name Sakets Kleen Project No FT 1+2 ____ Sheet _ 😂 Prepared By R. Stallings Date 7/20/02 ENVIROTECH Reviewed By Date Scale 78910123458789101234 SEISMIC LOADS Pee API 650 Appendix E Zone 1 Z= 0,1875 Table E-1 T= 1.0 C1= 0,24 Calc Cz Wy = total WE of contents (MAX 2001) = 47356 # 75= 6:30 #= 9,0' 9 10 1 2 3 $\frac{D}{1} = \frac{\zeta_1 23}{\Theta_1 0}$ $\frac{W_i}{W_{\tau}} = 0.87$ $\frac{W_2}{W_2} = 0.15 \quad (See Fig = -2)$ $\frac{\chi_1}{dt} = 0.4Z$ X2 = 0,78 (See Fig E-2) K= 0,57 (See Fig E-4) TEKD = (0,57) (6.33 = 1.434 S=1,5 (Sik Amp Factor Unknows - See Table E-2) $C_{e} = \frac{O_{12}5}{T} = \frac{(O_{12})(I_{15})}{O_{12}} = O_{12}I4$

2500 N, Eleventh Street 🖩 Enid, OK 73702 🛱 (580) 234-8780 🖬 Fax (580) 237-4302 🛤 www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name Safety Klen Project No _ Z / Jot S Prepared By R. Stallings Date 7/20/02 ENVIROTECI **Reviewed By** Date NG & CONSULTING. Scale WI = WT (0.87) = (47356) (0.87) = 41,200 # W2= Wr (0,15) = (47356) (0,15) = 7,03 # $X_1 = (0, 42)(9, 0) = 3, 78'$ X= (0,78)(9.0) = 7.02' M= ZI (CiXeWs+CiWrHt+CiWiXi+CzWzZz) Xs= (Base to shell C.G.) = 12' approx We= We Shell (H) = 12050 Wr = NIA (included in shell) 1/4 = N/A m= (0,1875)(1) ((0,24)(12)(12050) + (0.24)(41200)(3.78) + (.314)(7103) M= 13544 FT-# Seismic M = 40691 FT-# WIRD :. Wind Dictaks Anchor Bold Cales are OK! 2001040402-2001

Project Name Sates Klipens Project No ET13 Sheet Sheet 10 R. Stallings Date 7/20/02 Prepared Bv ENVIROTECH **Reviewed By** G & CONSULTING, INC Scale 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 7 8 8 10 1 Mox Long Comp (Andard Tanks) We = We shell $b = \frac{We}{mp} + \frac{1/2/73}{D^2}$ $b = \frac{12050}{\pi(4.32)} + \frac{(1.273)(40,691)}{(4.32)^2}$ 6= 1898 #14 CIRC $\frac{b}{12t} = \frac{1264}{(12)(25)} = 402 PSI$ 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 8 $\frac{m}{D^2(ux+u)} = \frac{40691}{(4.5)^2(12050+23032)} = 0.56$ 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 $\frac{GHD^2}{t^2} = \frac{(1.5)(9.0)(6.5)^2}{(125)^2} = 9/24$ $F_a = \frac{10^4 t}{277} + 600 \sqrt{64}$ $= (10^{\circ})(6.25) + 400((1.5)(9)(12) + (2.5)(4.5)(12))$ - String= (0,5×42000) = 21 mm Fa = 8918 PS1 OK! << Far, Sta

²⁵⁰⁰ N. Eleventh Street 🗰 Enid, OK 73702 🛤 (580) 234-8780 🗰 Fax (580) 237-4302 🖷 www.envirotech-consulting.com
Project Name Safety Kloren Project No 7718 Sheet 11 of Prepared By R. Stullings Date 2/20/02 NVIROTECH Reviewed By Date IG & CONSULTING, INC Scale 101 234 56788 101 234 56788 101 SHELL THICKNESS CALL Thermal Red. Factor RF C 200°F = 0.81 Min Thickness Os per 3.6.3.2 td = 2.2 D (H-1) G F 5-1 FF + CA Design Shell Thickney mothod Sy = 42 KSIZ 316L Stainless Steel St = 81 KSIZ 316L Stainless Steel 3/54= 28 KSI $\Rightarrow \leq d = 28 \text{ ksi}$ 2/58= 54 K31 Assume H= 20,5 (conscruative) 5=0.7 $td = \frac{(2,c)(4,1)(20.5-1)(1,5)}{(0,7)(28000)(.81)} + 0.125$ td = 0.156" Le = 2.6 D. (H-1) Hydrostatic Test Shell Thickness Masked 3/4 54 = 31,500 ⇒ St = 23/42 2/457 = 22/42 2 a b r o v v

2500 N. Eleventh Street 🔺 Enid, OK 73702 🕷 (580) 234-8780 🕷 Fax (580) 237-4302 🛤 www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name <u>Satety</u> then Project No <u>FT 10</u> chan ____Sheet_/Z 7/20/0> Prepared By R. Str. Minc. Date____ ENVIROTECH ENGINEERING & CONSULTING, INC. **Reviewed By** Date Scale 1 2 3 4 $t = \frac{(2.6)(6.33)(20.5-1)}{23,192}$ 56789101234 L= 0,0139 101234 td > te :: t = td = 0.156"ч с 1012 Min Shell Thickness (calc) 101234 t = 0,156 101 2 3 4 Note: "14" plate OK! ê -2001

2500 N. Eleventh Street a Enid, OK 73702 🛎 (580) 234-8780 🛎 Fax (580) 237-4302 🛎 www.envirotech-consulting.com

Project Name_Scherry Klan Project No FT 147 _____ Sheet ______ Prepared By R. Stallings Date 3/20/02 Reviewed By CONSULTING Scale TANK Bottom Calculations $G_{c} = \frac{PR}{t} \implies t = \frac{TR}{G_{c}} + CR$ Ge = Circumferential Stress SF = Salety factor P = tank pressore (11,42 PSI - see Cales sheet) R= tank raider (3.145') = t= req thickness $5_{c} = \frac{5_{4}}{5_{7}} = \frac{42,000}{2.5} P = I (312 stainless)$ = 16,800 PSI t = (11.42 PSI) (3.165 ft) (1210) t = (11.42 PSI) (3.165 ft) (1210) ft = 4 0.125 in 14,800 7=1 t= 0,151-in Min Botton Thicknes (colc) Note: "14" plate OK ! 20010 ~ <u>9</u> m w

APPENDIX E.

METALLURGICAL INFORMATION

()

Section 11





Jomes Doleman

JAMES DOUBMAN, QUALITY ASSURANCE MANAGER



Avesta Polarit, Inc. Plate Products PO Box 370 New Castle Indiana 47260

CERTIFICATE OF M. MILLING 400	от миц рузея минена 52-012-052 01/15/02 вирена сердтом 7КШҮ N ТХ 77043	КАNSP., INC. (8-9:30АМ) 3 EDGE (АSTM-А-480/А-480М-01)	RE NET THEO TAG #/ CD SKID 1	23480	15400	3880		SION GRAIN PR E SIZE HARDENABILITY NR NR	NR . NR		01/14/02 14:08:47	The down is a two ways of data on the. The material and services the first service of the servic
Sue 1	3102010106 3102010106 1237 MASS SHIF TO STAINLESS SDCESSING CDCESSING 1 HOUSTON F	MAVERICK T D PICKLED	GROSS TA	23480	15400	38880	-NI	ND A 262 NR	NR			rt del fournies à voirs poirse acoptimentative instruct les trainments condonne pacement, être presents es ritiere eur
Ludium	418872 418872 5007146872 500714667 500 TSA PF 1625 U SAP HOUSTON	CARRIER - Coils Anneale	TEST #	9604427	9604699		st	HARDNESS BE	27.НКВ 50.НВ МК 57.НВ			andion-electrich da ca prodert a des advicts. Pour diventr des eaus des advicts. Pour diventr des eaus doit de very present, prostated, en Tr de donations. Pour plus de messe redearties.
Alleg Jy	ASSILLON, OH ASSILLON, OH ASSILLON, OH C SEC. D DSO D SO D SO D SO D SO	HOT ROLLED (COIL #	13 09261N010 LBS	C 11631N0496			LONG 2. 20. 5	67. E METHOD 5. 76. 1 5. 72. 1 METHOD		иткос сору	With the first of first of first of the firs
*	41 11 11 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 1	316-L PLATE- 40-01) (316/	HEAT #	895838 DIT CUST 45	78511F		MN	TENSILE % E FSI IN 82500- 5	0.2% UFFSET 85500. 5 87000. 5 0.2% UFFSET		CO SHIFFING CO	a Rivers for this product he arithmit Disperiment. For an super CAUTON Proceeding in the heriter information.
SHIPMENT/ 18T	01/11/0 SS TX 750	ICATIONS STEEL TYPE (ASTM-A-2	JUG/L	s. AST 1FT;CRE	-			YIELD FSI * T 43800.	* Y.S. BY T 42900 T 42500 * Y.S. BY	QUIRED		The to the second select to the second secon
NOTICE OF PACKING L	QUET. ONDER PARTIEUTOR B16779 B16779 COULTION SOLD TO SOLD TO	GRADE AND SPECIFI ALLEGHENY STAINLESS S (ASME-SA-240 2001 ED)	ITEM PCS DIMENSIONS W	010A 1 48./.250/566 LOST EDGE SCRAP LA F	011 1 60./.250/287 C	Z COILS	TYPE HEAT/TEST HEAT 8758588 HEAT 78511FC	ITEM TEST NO 010A 9604427	011 9604699	NR = DATA WOT RE	PAGE 01 - FINAL PAGE	Orbitation - This consignment was humad or a major to first own or damage in shippant or shi a major shippant of the loss or damage in shippant or a major shippant of the loss of damage in the shippant of the shippant of the loss of damage in the shippant is the shippant of the shippant of the shippant of the shippant of the shippant of the shippant of the shippant is the shippant of the shippan

-

신 학생들은 날 TAS 47 CD SKCD & BKADE AKU SPECJEJURTIONS ALLJOFENY STAINLESS STEEL TYPE 316 PLATE-HET ACLIED COILS ANVEALED PTCKLED 3 KUGE CC., INKL (JOAN+1130AM) (ASAE-SA-240-APP) (ASTH-A-240-0K) (J16/JISI) (ASAE-SA-240-APP) (ASTH-A-240-0K) (J16/JISI) 0.51 6.92.0 LITIERN-UND 222540 NATE SHAD **MINOR** 08:30:46 CERTIFICATE OF TEST and in the start of the second s 3102010106000 22-051-135 HO THET ¥ ž 10/51/40 LOCATION 250-52 0.9500 STRUEICH GENTR 1770 Shull 12731 20680 Ľ, ž LLUT MESSILLOH 6/0 TSA PROCESSIAN 1428 & SEM NENGRY, 1827 -TEM STATE NET 3 ېږ ۳ STAIN STATE ស្នុ ស្ត្រ ស្ត្រ ž SHEP 10 1 03991 20655 1977PE 10.01 FARVeron Endo 31.HRB PA SOUTHWEST HLCOS2 900096 4505093 1631 # Allegheny Ludium ii DONT. CONTRACT FILL SULLS 16.72 81 - HKK 31. IAX 1149.HE MASSELLOW, 01: 2 60-1-1375/311-5 B-2 R- 6 7221157 92621N0018 ALSOCALIZED OF ALSOCALIZED 0.7-818 H The owner R 471 74. 1231 # UC31 # 70. 0. 1 1 2 <u>й</u> П 5 C • 000° O.ZZ OFFERT METHON PENSITE X ELUNG 0--22-6-6 N 품 60**,** 3 **PRINE** ļ, 09/13/01 B36385 33000. 32000. 34500, 문 Breph с. ; ; NOTICE OF SHIPMENT 135.00" * Y.S. BY 4 19년 * 19년 41500. 7 44SCO. ;; ;; NNO . ř SOUTHMEST STAMELESS 2805 MARKET STREET 2. 6.1.1. Presider. S CON S

10 55

" FTAML PRAFT P'461 D1

200 330 ι.

L

SUTTE #3.56

0NV-2855

11134678200

816265 CUMT, ON

E, q

TEST MO 1005001

TYPE NEAT/ HEAT

7721.170

1111

「「「「」」

PACOVSKY

200

1400054

8

808

NEA - DATE INT REGUCIED

....

e10,80

ł

איז	MILL ONDER NUMBER DATE AUFFERS 0000 52-012-052 01/14/02 MILLIN 01/14/02 NV0108 MILLIN 0H 096045 KWY N 076045 TX TX 77043	R CD., INC. (NODN-1:30) 3 EDGE (ASTM-A-480/A-480M-01) 25 NET THEN TAG #/ CD SKTD #	23100 23100	N	SION GRAIN PR E SIZE HARDENABILITY NR NR		01/14/02 08:41:27	The shores in a true scope of data car the true material and that there is the shore the true scope of data car the true material and the true is the shore the score of the score scor
Allegt y Ludium	очат. 2004 Ассертна м.L. Анитак м Анитак м	CARRIER - JONES MOTOF 6-L PLATE-HOT ROLLED COILS ANNEALED PICKLED 3 -01) (316/316L) UFAT # COTI # TFET # GEORE TAE	69421FC 05641N116A 9603901 23100	Z3100 MNFSSICRMIMO- 88 .029 .0005 .60 16.74 10.15 2.04	ENSILE % ELONG FSI IN 2" % R/A HARDNESS BEND A 262 F 81500. 61. 73. 149.HB NR NR NR 81500. 60. 73. 149.HB		HIPPING CONTROL COPY	Areas for this product here Parameter and the Charmedicandownlike de servicial on for for for individual and the Charmer and the service an
NOTICE OF SHIPMENT	CUT. OF COMPACTING AND CONTRACTION CONTRACTING AND CONTRACTING AND CONTRACTING AND	GRADE AND SFECIFICATIONS ALLEGHENY STAINLESS STEEL TYPE 31 (ASME-SA-240 2001 ED) (ASTM-A-240 TTEM PCC NIMENSIONE W/PC/	11EN FUE MINENAUNE WURL 012 1 72./.250/362. C 1 72./.250/362.	1 LUIL TYPE HEAT/TESTC HEAT 69421FC .012 1.	YIELD T TEM TEST ND FSI * 740100. 7 38700. * Y.S. BY 0	NR = DATA NOT REGUIRED	FAGE 01 - FINAL FAGE.	CONSIGNED - Place Non-This constraint we burned over to the deby Data 1 and in that data condition, build correctly load at which the worked to place the place of thermal in altimute there are not for your correction place that is a farmer in altimute there are not the place burde of the place that is a farmer in altimute the place burde of the place that is a farmer in a farmer. It any definite the place burde of the place that is a farmer in a farmer. It any definite the place burde of the place that a farmer is the description mode by the place burde of the place that worked the place that the place the plac

AL 5155A7 400	CERTIFICATE OF T	MILL ONDER NUMBER DATE GUIDE 00000 52-012-052 01/14/02 NUPPING LOOATION 01/14/02 ILLON 01/14/02 ILLON 096045 KWY N TX 77043	К CD., INC. (NODN-1:30) 3 EDGE (ASTM-A-480/A-480M-01)	RE NET THEO TAG #/ CD SKID 4	Z3100 23100	N • 02	SION GRAIN PR E SIZE HARDENABILITY NR NR		01/14/02 08:41:27	The laboration is a true accept of data can the. The manuful and bart insuring contours to the solar occurrent and acceptionalized and the solar occurrent of the solar occurrent occurrent of the solar occurrent occurrent of the solar occurrent
אלבוו הי	Br y Lucium	THA MILL ANTERN NG. CONTRACT 0001 CN. CH. 418800 3102010106(1237 MASS: SHIP TO SHIP TO SHIP TO SUTHWEST STAINLESS C/D TSA FROCESSING 1625 W SAM HOUSTON PI HOUSTON	CARRIER - JONES MOTO OLLED COILS ANNEALED PICKLED	L # TEST # GROSS TA	41N116A 9603901 23100 23100	05 _60 16.74 10.15 2.04	X R/A HARDNESS BEND A 262 1 73. 149.4B NR NR NR 73. 149.4B		. COPY	PLA In the differention—shorts is a produit on 44 loanies & rote the fiche differentiate means and the rote of a strandars supplementare readers in the product on the strandars, an existence promit entrinent is production of the strandars, on existence promet, for case du _=siddes prisonates. Peer plos de reseignements es riffer aux tions du _=siddes prisonates. Peer plos de reseignements es riffer aux
	SHIPMENT/	01/11/02 836385 MASSTLL 91/11/02 836385 MASSTLL 79736-0 D0 FRIME SEC 504 50 TX 75041	.CATIONS STEEL TYPE 316-L PLATE-HUT R (ASTM-A-240-01) (316/316L)	1/G/L HEAT # COI	69421FC 056		YIELD TENSILE X ELONG PSI * FSI IN 2" T 40100. 81500. 61. T 38700. 81500. 60. * Y.S. BY 0.2X GFFSET METH	GUIRED	C. SHIPPING CONTROL	WARRED ALL AND ALL ALL ALL ALL ALL ALL ALL ALL ALL AL
a contract of the second se		CULT ALL THE STATE B16779 B16779 B16779 Date 1 1 000 1 000 1	GRADE AND SFECIFI Allegheny Stainless S (Asme-SA-240 2001 ED)	ITEM PCS DIMENSIONS W	012 1 72./.250/362 C 1 72./.250/362	TYFE HEAT/TEST HEAT 69421FC	ITEM TEST NO 012 9603901	NR = DATA NOT RE	PAGE 01 - FINAL PAGE	CONSIDING. Please has -This consignment we brind (conterin the size conditor, build control based, at this contering the size conditor. A large of the bibliomet second. It protocolds please control brinds in the size of the size condition of the size control and the size of the size condition of the size

~. •											
	CERTIFICATE OF T	MILL OND MILL ONDER MULLER DATE BULLER MULLON 52-022-028 02/07/02 MULLON 096195 NUCLOS KWY N 096195 TX TX 77043 096195	r CO., INC. (2-3:30PM) 3 EDGE (ASTM-A-480/A-480M-01)	RENET THED TAG #/ CD SKID #	18380	18380	N	DSICN GRAIN PR E SIZE HARDENABILITY NR NR		02/07/02 08:39:06	The advent is its server of data to fin. The manufactured for the server optication in the The manufacture of the server optication of a server optication of the server optication opticatio optication opticatio optication optication optication opticatio
, article a,	Ludium Shell for Shell Riss	420626 310201066 420626 3102010106 1237 MASS SHIP TO SOUTHWEST STAINLESS C/O TSA FROCESSING 1625 W SAM HOUSTON F HOUSTON	CARRIER — JONES MOTO Joils Annealed Pickled	TEST # GROSS TA	9604932 18380	18380	SICRNIMO 0 16.42 10.14 2.13	CORRC HARDNESS BEND A 262 156.HB NR NR 163.HB	T IN FULL.		torraution—elecants de se prodect ont été franche à votre rys des acteur. Pour obtent des compositions empléanations acteur sons anno 17446. All'a Altendants les tallemanti- tionates nonsites, Pour plan de renseignements es triffer an discreteurit.
		VOZ B36385 MASSILLON, DH B36385 MASSILLON, DH BREAT PRIME SEC. DSD DSO 504 504	E 316-L PLATE-HOT ROLLED (⊷240-01) (316/316L)	HEAT # COIL #	894336 12511N041			D TENSILE % ELONG * FSI IN 2" % R/A 00. 83500. 61. 70. 00. 83500. 61. 69. BY 0.2% OFFSET METHOD	LL NOT BE REPRODUCED EXCEP		SHITP'LING CUNITYLL UNITYLL UNIT statt bit state in protect her bain statt bit state in protect her bain statt and the protect her bain statt bit state in the protect her bain statt bit state in the protect her bain and statt bit in the protect her bain and statt bi
	NOTICE OF SHIPMENT	CUTT. STOREN MALE ANTE B16934 B16934 POLO T B16934 POLO TO B16934 POLO TO POLO TO P	GRADE AND SFECIFICATIONS ALLEGHENY STAINLESS STEEL TYF (ASME-SA-240 2001 ED) (ASTM-A	ITEM PCS DIMENSIONS W/G/L	002 1 48./.500/218.	C 1 COIL	тҮРЕ НЕАТ∕ТЕST НЕАТ 894356 .023	YIEN ITEM TEST ND PSI 002 9604932 T 441(* Υ.S.	NR = DATA NOT REQUIRED THIS CERTIFICATE OF TEST SHA		PAGE 01 - FINAL PAGE - CONSIGNET-Passe Non-This consignment we brind over to control hand construction, bains considered a which these control hand construction, bains construction in an experiment control hand construction in advances of a synthesis of the explored control hand construction and by interpretation is adving the agent on weight in this.

		1902 1982 1902	ELDHAL DNALE		ACONGIA ACONGIA		111 / 1115 111 / 11555	7 801.111		1 4. C M	IAC IAC IAC			
	C	1/10/1 1/01/1	ICHING N		_		EER			20 20 3		<u> </u>		
			ALE	CT011 CT011 CT011 CT011	5 E \$	1.155 1.155 1.155	1.136 1.114 1.115 1.115	- 42		ī				
		238 ⁹ 3	VIEU	ATISPA ATISPA ATISPA ATISPA ATISPA ATISPA	ł		. 481 . 481 . 481) ()	•					
		na ina	;		*	22.22	127 127 127			04				
		AM THE	CE 10				888			N N N		58		
	-	ĝ	CONDA	16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5	i				9-990	A T N				
	٩	mi o		I ISIN I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I		9.9.9	0.9 0.9)		R E H T G		ALC: N		
	F	2 mag	NA NA	ASRE/ ASRE/ ASRE/ ASRE/ ASRE/ ASRE/	*	000.0	999-0 999-0	-		7 1		₩ ₩		
	て	3			•	888	000			A T A A		L.		
	<u>v</u>	a th			Ť.			ER S		* -	EUTION EUTION EUTION EUTION	DEPA1	02	
		ξ vλ			∦* ₿			3]		DATAOL	REN	E.
		1 1020	0		*	11.106 10.400	11.310 10.500 11.250		0 0 0 0 0 0 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9				E I	
11 July 1	A starting		A D A	•	**	914 - 2 914 - 2 914 - 2		i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	5.0 9.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0 0 0			QUALS!	RUTT	
		1411A	24° U	1316/1 7316/2 7316/2 7316/1 7316/1 7316/1	*				2-165 3-166 3-166			l		
	Ć	E DIN UL	11 11 11 11 11 11	_						5 40			:	
		L TUR	•	111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 11				8 A A	e di le da e	N V N				
					i			11.	80.0 81.0 61.0 772.0 772.0	100				
					A H	0.510	97-9 97-9 97-9	15		N. H. H.				
					#	23.5	19.19		- ភភពសេសស	ERIAL				
				2222222 2222222	<u> </u>				- 361 - 361					
			DI LUCIO	12 002 12 002 12 002 12 002 12 002 12 002	L S L	1316. 1316. 1316.		241			2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.			
		Galilia Galilia		610027 610027 610027 610027 610027 610027	E B 1	1316 1316 1316			និតិនីតិនីទ					•
			2		A T A T				33333					
				11120 11120 11120 11120 11120 11120 11120 11120				= 1[1		!	499999			
		ilisind Surra		0000 0000 0001 0011 0011 0011 0011	Ęā	000 000 000		Ēž			5000 E100			
		FAR TT INI INI INI INI INI INI INI INI INI												
		CDDO CDDO CDDO CDDO CDDO CDDO CDDO CDDO			NN A			19 19 19 19		HENT				
2	1	· 표정 비정초립	a 20	6134 6134 6151 6470 6470 4960		1134 1158 1158	0.50		54134 54134 54134 54979 24979		54134 54134 51316 51316 51316 51316 51316 51316	.	م. م	• •
	Χ.,		285	<u>983589</u>	30	<u>. ::</u> 	<u> </u>	89		85	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1.	•	
			.181	1	1 8 9				SE TALASS	3 <u>1</u> 9	н, мыстатт	200	2 9 S	, E Э न

 \bigcirc

toul initiab <+

oDed

MAGS: II SO/82/S : bevieden

3-1

{

Í

....

	2662 2662 2602 -	CHELOKAL ASIONALE		STERL BILL ACCURA	ABPTE 175512 / INE ADDTE Resea / INE Resea / Ste Abbte	MI.III		# # U #	UNICI VILICI VILICI VILICI VILICI VILICI VILICI			
Ć				C.E.S.				1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ACTUC 7 ACTUC 7 ACTUC 7 ACTUC 7 ACTUC 7 ACTUC 7	X NOT		
	11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	A VIGUA	ATTER ATTER ATTER ATTER ATTER ATTER ATTER	á	1.10 1.10 1.61 1.61 1.61 1.61 1.61 1.61	*					/	
	vector i Mart o	8	•	y X	0.057 0.057 0.055 0.025 0.025			ж Т 1,С 0			3	
	1 1 8	ORDANCE CONDO A	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	-	000-0 000-0 000-0 000-0 000-0 000-0 000-0			7 1 2 1 6 7 4		LAUTHONE		
	mini 6	557 M 10	(ARST 11 (ARST 11 (ARST 11 (ARST 11 (ARST 11 (ARST 11	7.8	6.00 6.00 6.00 6.00 6.00 6.00 6.00 6.00	States -		E K A E K T O				
~1 [C		ō 		* 8	1.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000		448888	AT T TTAN	*****			
				# H				N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N		DULITA	0	
<u> </u>		2		*	23.12 23.12		·		202		RENZ	
		0 4 0 9 4 0		*	11.156 11					111Y C01	TI Ed	
A STATE OF	- 11. C/0	1 2 1 9		*	11.12 11.12	l				IVAD	TUR.	
e ^{re}	n 8004 n 811	8 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 2 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3		*	6.92 6.92 9.92 9.92 9.92 9.92 9.92 9.92			0				
(THE LI	20 20		*		1 	85.0 93.0 93.1 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.0	14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 1				
	I CENTRE 19 LUC. 19 DERI CADER		150 ET 151 ET 15	i			8.8 8.6 8.6 7.7.0 7.7.0	ACCO	1971-198 1971-1971-1971-1971-1971 1971-1971-1971			
	MECTION SILL 174 USA		510 510 510 510 510	1				H 31				
-		CHILING,	<u>ិ ភូទ</u> ន្តន	3	0.018 0.018 0.018 0.018 0.018			ATERIA			. ••	
		Shipets N	12 0031 12 0031 12 0025 12 0025 12 0025 12 0025 2 0025	, F 1 1 2 1 2 1				MAT			-	
		CUN BUT	1/20019 1/20019 1/20019 1/20019	F R R F	13124 1316/ 110000000000000000000000000000	j ge			22/4 151 22/4 151 22/4 152 22/4 br>22/4 22/4 22/4 22/4 22/4 22/4 22].
	LI S.p.A.	DUB P.D	1773-6 1773-6 1773-6 1773-6 1773-6				126.66 126.66 126.66 126.66 126.66		I Y LLSY I Y LLSY			
			55 556 556 556 556 556 556 556 556 556	ĔĮ		Ēž	E000 2160 2160 2161 2161	۲. ۲				
	RETALFAR PRODOTT IND CLUB CLUMM ST IA (133) 625441 IACTORUL TEST D	Hiter	6 6 6 6 6 8 8 5 6 6 7 7 6 7 7 7 7 7	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	134 151 151 151 151 151 151 151 151 151 15		11 89 12 1 1 89 12 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	NAK COLAR				

		1	1										_
	1087/50/ 1087/58/1	(MENSIONAL DIREPSIONALE	· · ·		1000 - 1000 1000 - 100 1001 - 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	D MEL	9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	R M A C R Orko	yyhkei Yyhkei Yyhkei Yyhkei Yyhkei				
TC.		AL A D		5 2						2	<u> </u>		(
	111 - Mar 111 - Mar 111 - Mar 111 - Mar	Data 4	AATISTA BATISTA BATISTA BATISTA BATISTA BATISTA	* *						TIMETER I		·	,
1	OICE/FIT MOTTE/D	2		ž	É D O) 	H0 D		EANUFACT LORD			
	k n Q	DRDANCE CONCO A		*			©.0.9.9 \$.0,			THORITY			R.
	COLLACE	I, IN ACCC	11111111111111111111111111111111111111	*	6.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000 0.000			TOTI		LCTION AU			; ,
		H	ASIN () ASIN (*			0,0000,0	T T R TAKEN	AT 1058 AT 1058 AT 1058 AT 1059 AT 1059 AT 1059				
			· · ·	ž			4.4	HEAT		RYMEN'			
•				*	2.030				0119108 0119109 0119109 0119109 0119109 0119109 0119109	DL DEPA	DZH		
	1 1 1 1 1	Ш Ощ — х		*			8-8-5-6-6- 6-0-6-6-9-6-6-			CONTR CIO CONTR	- Contraction of the second se	P	
and a second second	2.48-E	I P T		*		E.	0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,		- -	DUALITY UFF	Taan	2. 	
	-30049/	ະ ເມີດ ເມີດ ເມີດ	7316/L 7316/L 7316/L 7316/L 7316/L	ľ	1030 11 022 11 023 110 023 11 023 11 000 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100			_			R		l (
		84 10 10		*				CE TO					
				*	110 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8		CORDO					
			9/0 156 3/0 156 3/0 156 3/0 156 17180 156	*	276 276 526 526 526			NCC NCC NCC			.		
		AUTTIN		2		Patrice of the second s	æferrer.	ERIALE				<u> </u>	
ė		90 10 10 10 10					295.6 291.6 291.0 295.0 299.0 291.0 291.0	ATER	e Ann Be Ann Be Ann Be Ann Be Ann Be Ann		シェッ	417	A CONTRACTOR
1	10 44 /MIN 201	I REFEREN		RIAI	16/1716 16/1716 16/1716 16/1716 16/1716	845 2 - 1 1					AC AC		
	LP.A.	ino Ve		ATE	4182 13 4182 13 4182 13 4182 13 4182 13 4182 13				A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281 A1281			•	
	RIALI 8 (cool) A themar	YOUR)	86318* 86318* 86318* 86318* 86318* 86318*	*	ACTA ACTA ACTA ACTA ACTA ACTA		123.123.123.123.123.123.123.123.123.123.				. .		
f		Ēŝ	891 602 602 602 602 602 602 602 602 602 602		0015 0015 0015 00215 00215 00215 00215	nen K	8100 8100 8100 8100 8100 8100	E a	0018 101 1012 1012 1012 1012 1012 1012 1		שיווואס		A. 1997-1998
	DOTTI I DOTTI I CESANA 31) B6644 RIAL TES RIAL TES	FE		6						1000			
K	Telefort	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	\$ \$	HEN	梁路於江出 里	188 188	4 4 2 1 3 4 4	HEA COLA		2	6) 6		Í
		25		<u>運転</u>		رنې.'' مچي		<u>,</u>					N.
		HEAT CON COLD COLD		HENT COL	۰. جو جو	NEAT CON COD COLO		HEAT COL				ļ	10 ANA 120

.

ENLIN STEEL CORPORATION

RYTIGI

TAIPEI : TEL (02)26940222 FAX (02)26945878 NAN-KANG : TEL (049)259726 FAX (049)253729 PHILS. : TEL (046)4871023 FAX (046)4371021 U.B.A. : TEL (949)5880714 FAX (949)5881440

MILL TEST REPORT

PUECHASER: SOUTHWEST STAINLESS, INC.

Jan/ 4/2002 DATE: PURCHASE ORDER NO.: 816148

ENLIN NO.: 82345W 8/0

STAINLESS STEEL FORGED FLANGE PRODUCT :

HEAT NO.	QTY	TYPE	DESIGNATION	SIZE	SPECIFICATION
GC19	50	316L/316	150# SLIP ON RF	6*	ANSI B16.5

CHEMICAL ANALYSIS OF MATERIAL

HEAT NO.	C	Mn	8	P	8	Cr	Ni	Mo	N	SPECIFICATION
Mari	0.035	2.00	1.00	0.040	0.030	16 - 18	10 - 14	2.3	0,100 ·	AGME SA182-92
GCJ9	0.016	1.39	0.33	0.023	0.001	16.43	10,70	2.04	0,034	ASTM A182-95

MECHANICAL CHARACTERISTICS

HRAT NO.	T.S.—PSI	¥8.—P81	%EL	%RA	HEAT-TREAT	DIMENSION	PML
Mini	75,000	30,000	30	50	1050- 1150 🍸		
GC1 9	81,000	38,600	57	60	1060 °C	ок	OK

MATERIAL RESISTANT TO INTERCRYSTALLINE CORROSION ACCORDING TO ASTM A262 PRACTICE E. FREE FROM MERCURY CONTAMINATION. MATERIAL IN ACCORDANCE WITH NACE MR0175-94.

FACTORY INSPECTOR :

YI TSALLIN

QUALITY ASSURANCE DEPARTMENT



MILL TEST & INSPECTION CERTIFICATE

÷

l

()	USTONI BRT I	3R:51LBO 10:12052	INDUSTR	LES, INC ORD	ÈR NO	ACC D:870	CORDIN 158	IG TO	EN102	204 / DIN Invoice L/C No:1	50049 / NO:BW01 51126211	3.1.8 100060 9		DATE:U PAGE:)1/12/04 10
-	ITBH	RAN MATERI/ HEAT NO	AL WELL). HT C).	. I).E 8	<u>s</u> cr	IPT	I O	N	ور دوند ال	QUANTI	CY P3	ecificati H8 SA182 16/316L-6	lon: 396
	030 031 037 038 039 040 041 046 047 059	9N236 9P045 P0784 P0136 9N241 A28750 449344 P0136 A33282 706659	T428 T445 T431 T404 T424 W137 T357 T404 W162 T359	FULL FULL FULL FULL FULL HALF TBE	CPLC CPLC CPLC CPLC CPLC CPLC CPLC CPLC	1/2 1/4 3/8 1-1 2/8 1-1 3/8 1/2	2 300 30004 30004 30004 30004 30004 30004 30004 30004 30004	0# S/ S/W 0# NI 0# NI 0# NI 0# NI 0# NI NPT	W T NPT T			255 255 10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 10	PCS AS PCS SU PCS BY PCS BY PCS PCS PCS PCS PCS PCS	REACE: VISUAL	- 1996 .GOOD
			r		(CHE	EMI	CAI	- C	OMPO	SITI	DN (9	6)		
1	ITBN	С	Si	Mn	1	.	ទ		Cu	Cr	Ni	Мо	. v	NЬ	N
(ا	Min Max	0.035	1.000	2.000	0.0	45	0.03	0	+	16.00 18.00	10.00 15.00	2.000	-		0.100
	030 031 037 038 039 040 041 046 047 059	D.018 0.018 0.030 0.015 0.023 0.029 0.030 0.030 0.020 0.018	$\begin{array}{c} 0.360\\ 0.450\\ 0.450\\ 0.420\\ 0.310\\ 0.340\\ 0.450\\ 0.420\\ 0.420\\ 0.410\\ 0.290\\ \end{array}$	$1.650 \\ 1.640 \\ 1.640 \\ 1.810 \\ 1.620 \\ 1.660 \\ 1.610 \\ 1.810 \\ 1.230 \\ 1.300 $		27 19 34 36 32 35 30 35	0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02 0.02	455565216834		$\begin{array}{c} 17.24\\ 17.22\\ 16.40\\ 16.52\\ 17.19\\ 16.64\\ 17.46\\ 16.52\\ 16.27\\ 16.32\\ \end{array}$	11.02 11.48 10.75 10.82 11.31 11.53 12.54 10.82 11.23 12.01	$\begin{array}{c} 2.100\\ 2.000\\ 2.130\\ 2.200\\ 2.200\\ 2.244\\ 2.540\\ 2.200\\ 2.255\\ 2.000\\ 2.255\\ 2.000\\ \end{array}$	-		0.035 0.080 0.057 0.050 0.038 0.025 0.050 0.050 0.050 0.050 0.050
			MECH	ANIC	AL	T	EST	•	Re	mark :			•		-
	ITBH	Tensil Strengt (Kg/mm2	e Yiel h Stren) (Kg/1	d Elo gth gat #2) (9	n- ion ธ)	R o (%	f A 6)	Hard- ness (HB)		SOLUTION CONFORMS	TRBATED TO NACE	: 1040°C NR01-75	,W.Q.		
	Min Max	52.70	21.10	30.	00	50.	00	235		STEEL HAR	KING PRO	CESS:ELE	CTRIC FU	IRNACE	
	030 031 037 038 030 040 041 046 047 059	$\begin{array}{c} 58.70\\ 60.60\\ 58.70\\ 57.40\\ 56.90\\ 54.10\\ 58.80\\ 57.40\\ 60.30\\ 60.30\\ 69.80\end{array}$	28.00 29.50 33.20 25.30 24.30 27.70 30.60 30.10	58. 58. 58. 57. 61. 57. 57. 57.	00 00 20 50 50 70 20 10	76.1 74. 71. 72. 71. 71. 71. 71. 72.	00 00 70 10 20 50 70 10 10	163 170 163 161 158 162 163 161 163	WE MAI SP		THE ABOV D AND ONS SHOW	B HENTIO TESTED N.	NED FITT IN ACCOR	ings hav dance wi	
ſ	000	10.00	49,90	1 03.	00	10.1	ou.	107		<u> </u>	MANAUER			INSPEC	TUR

RSVOVI

::

BRISTOL NETALS L.P. BRISTOL, TN. U.S.A. MILL TEST REPORT

. -

	SOUTHWEST STAINLESS-	1	CUST NO: 63800080
TD:	2005 MARKET STREET		JOB NO: 9098C
	SUITE \$150		PD NO: 813639
	GARLAND, TX	75841	DATE: 04/05/00

HEAT NO. ITEN DESCRIPTION

-

HEAT

FREE

927264

詾.

927284 2" HELDED PIPE SCH 495 TP316L/TP346 ASTH A312-95A/ASNE SA312 -98,99ADD,HELDED

I HEAT NO.	<u>C </u> *	Weye I	PI	8 1 .	8T 1	NI CA I
!	!	!		- <u></u>	<u></u>	
1 927264	929 1.	769	.028 .	01701	207 4 10	110 16.490

	NO NO	<u>cu</u>		M2	TEMBILE	YIELD
927264	2.03	.34	.99		71,900	46,800
	 				l	

I HEAT NO.	CO		1
000006			Į
1 Y21264	.100		ł

HEAT NO.	HARDNESS	ELONGATION	TG BEND	FLATTENING	TENSION
927264	RB65	42.00 X	NA	OK	OX .
REVERSE JEND	FLANGE FL	REVERSE ARE FLATTENIN	EPDY CURREN	T HYDRO	• '
NA	ha na	-	840	1088 891	7

1.00 Law

ANNEALED AT 1980 DEG F. AND WATER QUENCHED TO DELOW GOO DEG. F. IN LEBS THAN 3 NIN.

YE8

Radiochaphic Examination

HARDNESS IN ACCORDANCE WITH NACE MRG175. BRISTOL METALS DOED NOT ADD HERCURY DURING ANY HAMUFACTURING PROCESSES. WE CERTIFY THIS REPORT TO BE TRUE AND ACCURATE, ACCORDING TO OUR RECORDS ON FILE. BRISTOL METALS L.P.

Sinale REPRESENTATIVE

St. 16 (1. 17) (1. 17) 1. 18 . AICHI STEEL CORPORATION LBS) 100 2 AICHI-PREF., JAPAN K-8230 2,061 AICHI STEEL CORPORATION N The Quality Management System of ISO9002 ASTM A276-98A.A484.A479/479M-97C+S2.1:ASME SA479/479M-98ED+S2.1 SAE AMS 00S 763:INTER GRANULAR CORROSION TESTED ASTM A262 A.C.E:UK.1/LUT:1976°F X 2MINUTES WATER QUENCH Lloyd's Resister Quality Assurance Limited 23 in Kuriya Plant and Relative Head Office × MAX Netweight KARIYA PLANT:KARIYA-CITY, 100N <u>.</u> Chief, Inspection Department 30 SULAD 5 A Deserved and the second s 2 lfa of Picce $\boldsymbol{\times}$ have been approved by 2 .2000 × 10000 Date: AUG. 05. SB5105-SB5106 ц, 4 Bundle Į . Q : Spherwidized R : Hot Rolled ï 81× ł S : Pickled T : Bar Tunned 200-300 P:Cold Drawn 213 Bend Test No. • • • • • . 8 Hardness Test ×100 1600-1800 A : Annealed B : Low Temperature Annealed D : Solution Heat Treated Condition 5 SO H : Quenched and Tempered N : Normalized HRB 78-1687 Cođe ų G : Centerless Ground Analysis(X) CERTIFICATE d-1,"a/a's Inpact Charpy • R 23208 룊 f 81× 1000-1400 ÿ Reduction Charge 1136 of Area % MIN ž ź Lade Condition 1 Code Elengation MIN 40 「「「「「「「」」」」を ហ្វ х 80: Flat Bar(Stainless steel)
61: Equal Leg Angle Bar(Stainless steel)
62: Unequal Leg Angle Bar(Stainless steel)
63: Channel Bar
66: Shcet Bar(Stainless steel)
91: Wire Rod × [6. Properties 20 20 20 Section **Tensile Test** Tensile Strength 5 ក្ក MONEY INTOMI | NEW R. 1000psi ក្រ × 1000 R MIN ואורףא Ø н m ഗ് Mechanical Remark MAX INCH Yield Strength TEST MIN 30 ž × ^{wwx}45 х 1000 х 1000 N R 0009 Macro Tempering X 100 × 200 ł Sig. N 139 Mn. GOOD МАХ 51 : Flat Bar(Square edge) 54 : Flat Bar(Parabolic type) Micro Structure 30 : Hexgonal Bar 50 : Flat Bur(Round edge) Heat Treatment (C) 2nd Quenching DEL IVERED X100 100 ŧ , i A 20 20 : Square Bar 10 : Round Bar ឆ់ Grain Size Test AISI316/316L 6.3 MAX Material SOLUTION ×168 AS м Messrs: **8**;12 Hardness Test (As dolivered) 2.0 t ರ MAX Code Section A Contractor in 「「「「「「」」」 i t. 1

I 4e 1

.

APPENDIX F.

SUPPORT STRUCTURE CALCULATIONS

()



Structural Support Calculations

i

6.4

9:45 P.ÚI Facio 4. Mar 29,95 Otls A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 () COLUMN LOADS A-1:- 3.5k · EXCEPT & GRID_ F. BU SOUNNS... 14124 Ba 14.2.24 B.1_- 43 K C.9.1_ 14.1 K . WITH KL. 1360 ALLOWABLE D.1-1- 190.K E-1 _ 14.2k COL LOAD 15 .93,0 K. 1-2 - 45 K THIS SATISFICS ALL CONDITIONS B.2 - 36:3 K 10-2 - 62.9K E-2 - 34, K. 43 - 84 K. B.3 _ 27.9 L . C.9-3 - 28.8K D.1-3 - 19.9K E-3 - 14.4 K 4.5 - 9.8 K B.5 - 17.6K A-7 - 4.8K. ·B-7 - 8.5K C.] ~ 11.5k F-7 - 12.1k CG - 24.8K F-6:- 24.2K C-4: - 28.1K F-4 - 24.2K F-3.1 - 12.0K

PLAGE 5

۴. HORZ FORCES & GRID. Q. 31 4 $\left(\mathbf{Q}\right)$ 110 ILC. . ••1 3.26 15.3 UE 31 187 ia T 3,24 , 18150 Kips Per Col. 8150 x 11,5 + 9.37 K - MOMENT. 9.37, 12, 1000 . 512 RED 53' 12 8,31 = 27.5 = 5.2 COLLINES

Otls A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:07 P.08

HORZ FORCES & DING. BRACING. :0 7.26 KIPS 0. C-7 TO F-7 6 E.2 TO E.3 . A-1 TO A-2. <u>,</u> 610 0. D.I. TO E-1 ... 14-64 Chli gtz1 14.64 COL. UPLIFT. 21.65 K NEGLECTING DOGO LOAD, 26.13 : 17.42 ks1 < 24 1.5. Breace OK. DIAG BROCK. H. 4-3E . 1.50" - COLUMN LIFT 21,65 W/4- 344 EPONY ANCHORS PULLOUT TOST ON 31 + EPOKY ANG. W/ 612" INDODONENT IS Rd R KIPE. WITH & SAFBRY FACTOR OF 4 TO 1 + CHIPS PAR ANCHOR 6k+4-24 > 21.65. O.K.

• Otis A Clark PE. TEL ND.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:07 P.09 P PESKEL LOADS (1990 BOCA. NATIONAL BUDG CODE) LIVE LOAD ... 100 PSJE. (LIGHT HAHUFRETURING - POCE 246 DEPD LODD ... 200 PST. TANKS FTI, FT2, 4.FT3 47300 LBS. EACH (FILLED). TANK EF4 25,300 LBS (FILLED) LATISTIAL FORCES FOR EARTHOULAKE LOADS V= 25 AVIKCSW (Pode 278). Avz 1. (20NG 12 (POGC 273). I. = 1.0 (TABLE 1113.1, PAGE 275) K = 1.0 (TABLE 1113,43, PAGE ,278) C= +12 . (Phase 279) 52.1.5 (TEBLE 1113.4.6, PAGE 281) lat 2. laterchy VE RETAILATION TON TON 12 NIS NY. V= .045 W

9:08 P.10 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (11/2.14) BRONG GRID. A-L.TO BI-LINGRACO LEAN 3-1 ŝ ١. 3.05 3.08 H= 0 = 0 - 24,3.08 = 7.4 FROM 150 2-174 Sucresing M= 27,3 > 7,4 (Islinika) 1-2 to B-1 BEAM & GRID UNBRACOD LCAL 3-1 æ U J.3. 1.42 M. = 10.2 H. 0 33 308. Ma@ 33 + 4.50 - Did + 1.42 = 11, 4 × || 9 H. Q. 4.3, 308 - 119 + 11 · * 10.2 Ma @ 4.3. 1.31 • FROM 550 2.174 burgarus M. 27,3 > 11.9

Mar 29,95 9:09 P.11 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (UID, 35) RID : BA TG . D-2 ŧ (UNBRACED LATH. 2411. 7.21 1251 NO. 0 260 x 2.21 M= 0 21:0, 5.13 - 204, 2:32 = 48.2 × 46.4 HO D 21.0 + 2.21 FROM ASD 2-172 ALLOUSELLE N. 9112 > 48.8 (11/2·25) BEAM & GRID D-2 TO E-2. LINARLICOD LATH ע'wit O los 2.21 Mo D: 26.4 , 2,21 .: . =58.3. MQ D 26.4 512 -25.8292 - 60.1. • 58,3 Ha 3 26.4 12.21. FROM ASD 2-173 ALLOWARLO M. 66: & S. 60.1

Otis A Clark PE. TEL ND.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:10 P.12

BENH & GRID DI-1 TO E-14 DI-3TO E-3 (WINNE) -(HABRDGOD-LETH 2411) \mathbb{O} \mathfrak{T} <u>ଚ</u> ંગ્રેલ્વન ᠒ᠫ᠋ᠬ = 10,3 N.Q 15.4...67 No0 15.4, 3.59 - 12.9, 292 - 12.6 H-@ 11,0, 2,21. = 24.3 , FROM ASD. 2-173. ALIONARIG. N. . > '24:3 66.4. (U12-19) BOAN & GRID . B-1. T. CAL UNBRACID LETH XI 0 Ø 2.92 አማካ 221 e. 14.1 M-D 64 . 2.91 . .. H= QG4 x 513 - 75 x 292 = 10.9 H- 392467 FROM ASD. 2-174 ALLOYABLE H = 42.5 > 147

9:10 P.13 PAGE 11 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (111214) BEAM . GRID . A.3 TO. B-3 LATERACOD LETH 30 Φ 3:00 15 Mail 4.4 . 75 HOO 4.4 . 3.75 - 1.5 . 3.00 No 3.37 - 5.14 - 1.9 . 237 No @ 3.7 , 2.37 FROM ASD 2.174 ALLOWABLE M = 27.3 (410,06) A-5. To : A-BEAM - GRID UNBRACED LOTH 340 Φ ר. גע ñŋ. m 3.35 587 3.8.5 3,35 3.82 204 M- D 6.1 . 3.25 31.9 MQ(2) GI & TIT - 31 x 3.82 -179.C No 3 62 x 624 - 27 x 335. = 17.9 M= @ . C.2. 2.89. FROM 650 2-172 ALLOLOBBLE M. 76.2 > 31.9

9:11 P.14 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. P044 12 412.2 A.3. To 4.5 BEAM O. GIZID LIHERASON LOTA 410 00 نې دي: 22 398 331 331 Mo Q = 412 . 3:31 13.7 Ma 3 ... 4.2. 662 . 1.2 x331 . 220 N. Q : 4.0. 7.96 - 2.2. 3.98 . 23.4 × 15 - 4.0. 3.98 N 🛛 🕀 🗍 blichtere H 16.0 > 03.4FROM ASD. 2.1.70 (illianc) BEAN. O ORID B.3. TO B.F. LINBRICODLETH 460. μ. N - 28.1 NO - 7.6 1331 N. @ = T. C. G. CR = 3.3: 3.31 - 39,3 Hace = 7.1 = 7.96 - 3.9. 3.98 = 41,2 + .N8.4 H.Q. 7.1. x 3.92. FROM ASD 2-1712 ALLOWARLE M= 76.2 > 41.2

Utis H Clain

(1112,20) CAN & GRID B.S. To B.T. LINBRACED LOTH 3492 +.Œ. Q). .. <u>ייי</u> 3.35 2.29 3,35 . 3.57 = 231 NOC - 69 - 335 MOQ = 6.9 : 7.17 - 3.5, 3.22 = 361 MOB = 7.0 x 6.24 - 31 = x 3.35 x 33.3 = RO12 Me @ = 70 x 2.89 FROM LSD 2-172 BLOWABLE M - 76,2 > 33.3 CROSS BOAM UNDER FT 1, 2, 43 (C. FLACKED STIC SPAN (WE.12) LINBROCAN LATH .16 1.40 11 lise 11,50 No 0-270 21.42 Net = 7.0 - 2.92 - 67 - 150 = 10 Me 30 = 7,0, 1.42 FROM 450 2,174 ALLOWABLE M . 30.3 > 10,4

9:13 P.16 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (U12.35) ... BEAM & GIRID. C-3.TO <-4 ٩ ⊕ n M ъ Ю 00.5 J BP. 1287 1481252 ·<u>m</u> びりん MO > 13.7 x1,87. 435 No@2 13.7x 3.35 - 1.6.1.48 Ma 3: 13.7 x 5.27 - 1.6, 4.0 - 84. 7.52 + 52,9 54,4 Ma@ : 111 x 6.19 - 3.3.319 - 1.7 x 2.21. 7: 40.9 M . O. 11,1 . 375 - 3.3 2 33.3 HOG > 11.1, 3000 -[FROM ASD ... 2- 172 ALLOWARLE M. 91.2. > 54, 4. (U.121,26) BEAM - GRID. E-31 TO E-4, E-4 TO FG 1 FG TO F-7 3.35 3.35 M. D. 4.2. 335 - 30.8. HOO - 9, 7, 3,35, 30.8 FROM DSD D. 172 BUILOUDBUIG M. = GG.2 >30.8

9:13 P.17 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 Otis A Clark PE. BEAM & GRID G.G.T. C.T. LHODGED LON 3141 3,35 3,80 * 30, R Ha @ 9.01335 HO 90.717 - 84.382 - 37.4 No 3 94 x 335 - 31,5. FROM ASD 2.173 KLOULBUE 14. GG. 8 - 35.4 ----(W12.26) BEAK . GRID C-4 TO C-6 UNBRESS LON 3444 0 1,43 11.92 139 2.90 NO = 10.2, 3.35 34 Ma (?) = 10.2 + 6.25 - 9.8 . 2.90 35.3 H. 3 - 16.5 x 3.35 - 1.5. 1.43 - 34.0 N. 4 : 10.5. 15. 2.16.2 S FROM ASD 2.173 DUGWABLE M. 66.8 > 35.3

Mar 29,95 9:14 P.18 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (112.20). BEAN HNREA (2 PLACER) ; _(UNBRASSO LOTH 5-101 1.08 3.95 MO DE . 8,1 x 355 2,89,8 H-@+8 +8.1.4.63-49.1.68 = 32.2 · 66.8 > 32.2 FROM ADS R-173 ALLOGABLE **,** (U1235) BOAMO GRID B-3. TO GIT-3. Ð ൘ **- ک** 77 SIS 5.90 MOB. 128, 221. He 12,8, 5.13 - 129, 2.42 = 28,0 - 26.4 MO 3 756, 1.46 - 13.7..79 =:17.1 M & @ 25.5x 67 FROM LOS 2-172 ALLOWARLO H: 91.2 >28.3

Jtls A Clark Mar 29,95 9:15 P.19 PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 ₽ C) CROSS BEDIA HNOR FEA (2 PLACE) 540 SPUN (USIE) 3 UNBRACED LETH ILG 1.421 1.42 1 1.50 150 · > 6.1: M . CB 4-3 . 1.42 NOO 4.3 × 2.92 - 4.0 × 1.50 = 66 HO 0 4.3.1.43 F. PRON. 550 2-174 ALLOUABLE M: 30.3 > Gig BENH UNDER FLOSH TANKE (C PLACES) (412-2C) LINBRACED LOTA 5102 D G 3.55. 3.55 Ma (3.55 H-Q + B = 129 x 463 - 70, 02 + 52.2 77 ¢Ţ, ALICHUABLE M - 66.2 > 52.2 2-173 -PROM ASD

9:16 4.20 PAGE 18 Mar 29,95 Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 BEAH & SKID E-R.TO E-3 (W8.R4) UNBRACO LETH 124. M. 1.8. 12.33 2.8. K FROM 150 . 2-174 BLOWARL M. 38.3. > 2.8. $\langle 18,24 \rangle$ BEAN & GRIP B-2 TO B-3 UNBERED LETH. 12.4 M. 36 11.23 . 5.5. K. FROM ASD 2-174 LUDI, DEC M . 38,3 > 5,5 BEAN GRID B-1. TO B-R (118.94) UNBRACED LATH 194 H: 4,2,12.33 . 65 kl FIZON XSD 2-174 ALLOWATSUS M = 38.3 > 6.5 BEDN' - GRID A-1 TO A-12 (US. RA) UNBRICES LESH 124 M= 2.4. Y 12.33 , 3.7. Kl. FROM 550 2-174 ALIOLIABLE M. 38,2 > 317 "BEAM & GRID A-5 TO B-5 (WARD) UHIERACOD IGTH 913 M. 34.9.85 . 3.9 FROM DSD 2-174 ALLOWARKS No 35,3 > 3,9

W.810. D'S SATH OF GRID B-7 TO C-7. UNBRACED LATH 1-3 <u>1993</u>22 3-2-775 - 2,9 Kl FROM ASID PAGE 2-175 ALLOWARICE M+ 11.5 > 2.9. 2256 (W8.10). BENM GL3 HORETH OK GRID B-5 TO C.5 UNBRACED LETH . 7 -----... Me 3. R. N. 7.25 ... R.9 KI ... FIZZH ADS 2-175 ALLOHABBLE ME 11.5 > 2.9 (WB40) BELN X1032 NORTH OF GIRID B-5 TO C.5 LINGRACISA 14 2.8 17.25 - 2.5 K FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOWARLE M = 11,5 > 2,5 (VI8-10) BEAM 3133 Saltin or ARID B-5 TO C-5 म् इ.स. . UNBRICED LETH M= 3.017.25 . 27K1. FROM LOS 2.175 ALLONIABLE M. 11.5 > 27. ((vis. 10) BEAN GLTIZ SOUTH OF GRID B.5 TOC.5 · UHBRACES LATH 763 M= 3.2 x7.25 . 2,9 K' FROM 60'S 12-175 AMONTABLE M - 11:5 > 7:9

9:17 P.22 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 tis A Clark PE. 54. HARTH OF GRID A-5. TO B-5 (U.S.10). LIHRRACOD LOTH 913 M. 3.419.25 FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOLIDBUG M. 9.0 > 3.9 (113,10) · A-5. To. B-5 BEAN GL'S NORTH OF GRID UNREACED LETH 913 M= 4.0. 9.25 . 4.6 K FRON 605 2.175 ALONDELS M- 9.0 > 4.6 (olishi) BEAM TLIZE SOUTH OF GRID A-7 TO B-7 UNREACO LATH. M.= 4.2.9.25 = 4.9 K1 FROM: 205 2-175 BLOOLARUS 14.9.0 > 4.9. BEAM 3444 South OF GRID. A-7 To. B-7 (NEND) N=4,03 9.25, 4% K FROM ADS 7.175 AUDWARUS ME 9.0 > 4.6 BEAM 3444 SOUTH ON GRID B-5 TO C-5 (WEND) UNARACOD Latt 713 M= 3.2. 7.25 - 2,9.KI FROM ADS 2.175 BLLOWBRUG N= 11.5 > 2.9.
9:18 P.23 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 ; A Clark PE. (7/10/19): UHBEREGO-LETH. 11-10-Sold M . 3.B. 11.23 4.T.K FROM ASID 2-175 - ALLOUDEUE M = 20.75 > 4.7 KUMB) BEARI & GRID . D-1.10 D-2 LINBRACED LATH INC N-B.7.125 5.0 K FROM ASD 2-175 ALLOWING M& 17.0 - 5.0 (UZNO). BEAM 34114 - 7411 - NORTH OF GRID A-3 TO B-3 UNBEACOP LETH 9-3) N= 44,9.25 = 511 KI FROM 650 . 2-175 . ALLOWARD M = 9.0 > 5.1 South OF GEBS A-5 TO BE (WEND) UNRESCON LOTH 963 BEAN M= 40,9.35 4,6 ... FFGH ASD 2.175 DUDWARLE Me 9,0 24.6 BEAM 3134 South or GRID A.S. To B.S. (USID) UNERACED LATH 723 M= 3:6+9.25 + 4,2 FROM ADS 2.175 BLIGHARDE M. 9.0 > 4.2

9:19 P.24 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 tls A Clark PE. P62023 - Bany 3-1 tal 2 West OF GRID B.1. TO B.2. (2. BASOS) (W3-15) WHERE OF 13-0 Ma 4.8.13 7.8. Kl FREN ASD 9.175 ALLEWARLE M= 121 > 7.8. BEAM D'4/2/1400 GEAN B-2 TO B-3 (1815) UNREASE LOTH 136 FRAN ASID FRAN R-175 ALLOWARUS M- 121 > G.R. BEDDY UNDER TONKS (& PUDGES) . (112,10) UNRRECED LATH VII Malig. 59 . 12 Kl. FRAM ASD 2-175. DUOVATION M. 15:6 > 1.2 BEAM & TANKS 342 53 SPAN (8 PLACES) (12.10) LINIBROCUS LATE 3658. Me 12, 3:55, 5 K! FROM 650 2.175 ALCONDRUG N= 15.6 > 5

9:19 P.25 Pace 23 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Itls A Clark PE. (12.24) BEAM - GRID A-7 TO B-7 UNERACO LATH 913. Me 1:8. N.9.25: 211 K FROM 650 2.174 ALLOWABLE M& 38.3 > 2.1 (112.24) BEAN O GRID B-T TO C-7 LINBROSON LETH 713 M= 1.4. 7.95 . 1.3 ... FROM ASD 12.174 ALOWARIO M. 38,3 > 1.3 (48.24) BEON . GRID. B.5 TO C-5 UNERSCEP LOTH 713 M- 2.6, 7.25 . 2.4. KI FROM 150 2.174 DUOWARD No. 38.3 > 2.4 (1112.20) BC+M 9 GRID 4-7 TO F-7. UNRIACED LETH. 18101 H= 3.6. 18.04 . 8.1 k H. - CANT, END : 120, 5.452 , 3.0 K1. FROM ASD 2,174. ALLORARUE ME 31.4 > 8.1.

9:20 P.26 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. BEAM & GRID C-GTO F-G & C.4TO F-4 (WIR.RG) UNBRADE LOTH 18 02 Me. 7.2-1804 e 16.2 k No CONT . 140 x 5,452 . 5,9 KI FROM ASD 2-174 ALLOVALABLE N & 31,4 > 16.2 BOAN OGRID C-BI TO F-31 allered). UNBRACED LOTH 12 . M= GG, 18.04 = 14.9 K1. M = CANT. = 2015:452 3,0 K! ETZOM ASD. 2-174 ALLOWABLE N- 31.4 > 14.9 BEAN - FILTER PRESSER GRID & TOF (GRUSS) (1012-25) UNBOACSD. LONG 124 ch M - 3,6, 1804 - 8,1, KI M& CANT. = , 46 > 5.452 . 6.8 K! FROM LOS RITE MUDHARIG M. 31.4 > 8.1

PAGA 25 BEAM TILD + 3412 HATTH OF GEID. B-3 TO C-3. (U.S.10) UNERDEOD LETH 713 M= 3d 725 . 311 K FRON ASD 2-175 ALLOUARUE H= 11,5 > 3.1 BEAM & GRID E-1 TO E-2 (W810) Untreacher Lait 1124 а 11 г. н. 1999 H. 1.8. 11.23 - 2.5 FROM LOS FACO 2.175 ALLOUARD M. 5.2 > 2.5 BEAN ALGENET ON GRID A-3TO A-R (118110) UNBRACOD LETH 13-C Ma 1.8 x 13, 2.9 KI FRAY ASD 2.175 ALLOWARUS M= 4.8 > 2.9

9:22 P.28 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 PLGE 2.7 Jtis A Clark PE. (15,15) EZZ BEAM - GRID B-1.TO. C9-1 . UNPRISCO LETH. 44 152 3,10 Ø -H= (B- 21,+3,12 6.4 4.4 14. 00: 2.8 - 1.58 FROM ASD 2.175 ALLOUNDER (w mild) MIETZ BOAM & GRID B-D TO D-D. LINSEAGED LOTH 20 158 2,00 72.00 158 <u>I</u>È No. 0 - 5, R x 1.54 M - (D) - 5-R x 3.12 - 120x 1.58 Z 3.3 No D . 5,2 , 5,12 -20 358-2,5,200 . 14.4 Hat = 67, 3,10 - 4,4,1.58 .. = 13.9 e 10.3 No 6 26.7 x 1,54 FROM ASID 2-174 ALLOWARDS No 29.5 > 14:4

•

....

9:22 P.29 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Jtis A Clark PE. (3 Rices) dE-24 BEDKI B-3TO 5.9-3 \$ D,1.3.TO E-3 $\langle u \underline{\epsilon} , j 5 \rangle$ HHERE LETH 347 3,58 1.54 7.5 Me B 1.9. 1.54 ... 2.9 K. MO 0.7. 352 2.5 KL. FROM ASD. 9-175 - ALOODBLE M = 23.6 > 2.9. (11(2.K). MEZZ BEAH & GRID D-2 TO E. 33 D C, tñ ાદ્ય ...: No B . 5.6, 1.54 8.5 Ma 3 . 5.6 5.12 - 5.2, 3.58 2 10:1 ער No 3. 4.7 x 1.52 PRON ASD 2-114 AUDAIDBLE 14 : 27.6 > 10.1

TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:23 P.30 Otis A Clark PE. Poce 29 ME22 BOAM_ C.9-1. TO C.9-2 (WENE)_ (UNREORD CUNREDE USTH-10/12 N: 3611267 . 5.7 K FROM ADS 7.175 ALLOWARUS M = (4,0>5.7 MEZZ BEAM D.1. 1 TO. D.1.2 (WEIB) (UHRRACSD. LGTH = 712) M. 2 5.2. + 1267 - 8.2K' - FROM \$125 2-175 ALLOISIDE NE 21:0 > 8.2 MEZZ BEAN 117 Yest OF CALTO CALTO CALS (USIS) KUMBEDGED LETH 446) M= 4.2,13 - 6.8 K FROM NDS . 2.175 . ALLENABLE N = 21,25 > 6.8. MEZZ BOAN 341/2 EAST OF B-1 TO B-2 (Haus) (4LG LIMBREACED LATA) M: 5.6.13 Qui FROM ADS. 2.175. BLOULELO. M = 21.25 > 9,1 MEZZ BOAM 16 2 EAST OF BO TO \$3 (USIS) (CUNTRACOD LATH 717) C. M. 40713 . 65 FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOUNDLE M = 21.0 > Co.5

Otis A Clark PE. Mar 29,95 9:24 P.31 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Pace 30 BEAKI & GRID. E-1 TO E-2, (US.10). BR TO B3 8 ER TO E3 M = 1.2. 13 1.95 KI (11HBELEOD LATH 18 D) FROM 2015 2.115 ALLOWSBUS H. . 4.0 > 1.95 MEZZ BELM - GEID BI TO BA (WENO) <UNBRUCED_LATH_G'8) M. 26.13. 4.2 Kl FROM ADS BAG 2175 ALOUNER H = 122 >. ... MEZZ BEAM - & CRID. C.9-3. TO C.9-2. 4. D.1. 3. TO D.1-2 (UB=15) (UNRICECOD LETH 762) M = 52,13, 8.5 K Z EROM ADS 2175 ALLOW M = 21,2 > 8,5 MERT BOAM ICALIEST OF ELTOER + ERTOES. (118.15) : CUHBRACOD (<14 712) M. 40, 13 . 65. Ki ... "FROM ADS 8.175 ALIONARUE M. 21.2 > GIS

Mar 29,95 9:25 P.32 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. Pace 31 MEZZ BOAM 2-11 STAN, GPLACES, 13810 7 Ny1.2, 292 . 4.K FROM ADS 7.175 ALLOUIDE M& 16.0 > .4 MEZZ. BEAM TANK OPCHINKE (G RUSS) (118.10) · CUNBRUSCO LOTH 2110 Ma Gazile - I. T. K' FROM 605 2-175 BLIGHABLE . Ha. 1610 > 1.1

P.02 (REVISED) COLUMNS ON G SLADS 15 Nr. B.5 - 17.6 Km-MAX Cal 1 6" SLAD 4000 PSI CONC W/ 4012 TELL & CTR 110 42 KERIDEAL SERT 2 May (PUTHHUNE) SHOAR 4-16" x 6" x 1,1 74000 - 76,7 K > 17,6K C FT OF SLAB REQUIRED MONENT. 2500×115 ×11,5 = 9180 450 < 12,240 LBS. O.K FRAM ASD PLACE R. 300 BOOM DIAG #20

Apr 03,95 13:36 P.03 Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 · (Reivisco) ;e () (2) ۳ ۳ Forces & Girlip Horz_ 3.1 ilio 120 ಕ್ಕ Ç 3.26 30 66 ŵ 3 3,76 , 9150 KIPS POR COL 8150 x 11.5 - 9.37 . K . MONINY 002 - 5,2 REOD 53! منيب コらた ปห่หร 727,5 8531 * COMBINGO. 2040 24.2 5.2 .3515 < Cois: 01 FRAN DOS Ń

Apr 03,95 13:37 P.04 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. Moin Col Loso9BD . 7.1 k فع FORGES D21 123K En. 5.9 K <u>x. 045.</u> + 12.3+ 1.14 5.9) Horz Gipin 5-Forcer Q. Pan Lap? Edrec-٩. SGK 32. (2,25-۰Ą - And State And State 5.63 4 Kow RESO 21.4 SADIHA

259 IR.B 3 - 5 <5.62 95 4 <u>s</u>.

والمراجع المراجع
الموجود بالمعادين المستحصين بين من يعني المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجود المرجو المرجود بالمعادين المحمد المرجود المرجو

Otis A Clark PE. TEL ND.405 878-0338 Apr 03,95 13:38 P.05 PAGE 33 F31_F4,F5,+F7 Cotal Contra TIL 2 うち . CAP Φ 3 - <u>-</u> - E -FROM BAR 5 -Marganit la 9.37 K rance 4.56 9.3 12 10 2 -- 435 10.4,2. ~2G.... rc. 72.0 In TEH a BOLTE KGGK 9,37 8.17 n a يهك 15. Carlata Bolt. O.k n Ł 1. •••



·

ì

,

,

Foundation Design Analysis

.

USPCI M A Substituty of Linon Pacific Corporation

March 27, 1995

Mr. Jim Richenbaugh Black & Veatch Waste Science 4717 Grand Avenue, Suite 500 Kansas City, MO 64112

> Re: USPCI Lone Mountain Facility Subject: Waste Water Treatment Floor Structural Design

The concrete floors in the area where the mezzanine has been erected were poured as part of two different building expansions. The first expansion was poured in the spring of 1987 and was designed to be eighteen inches thick with two layers of 3/4 inch reinforcement bars tied on one foot centers and separated by twelve inches between the top and bottom mats. All reinforcement bars were kept within three inches of the slab's surfaces and were supported by concrete brick on a two inch layer of sand. This slab underlies the area that supports the Flash Tanks and EF4 and extends to the south edge of the filter press mezzanine.

The second expansion attaches to the north side of the first slab and was poured in November of 1987. It was poured around four existing boiler foundations that were 2 feet wide, 3 feet deep, and 24 feet long. The floor slab was poured six inches thick and used a layer of 1/2 inch reinforcement bars tied on one foot centers, supported on a concrete brick and a 2 inch layer of sand. This slab underlies the area supporting the filter presses.

Both slabs were poured using a 4000 psi concrete strength mix as verified by the core sample tested by Meyers Engineering of which a report has been sent to you earlier this week.

I hope this will provide the information you needed for the certification work now in progress.

Our Mission:

Sincerely, Lenter Lourean

Lawson Fenton Project Manager

Jox 170 aynoxa, Oklahoma 73860-9622 II: 405/697-3500 IX: 405/697-3596

 \mathbf{y}

Provide the highest quality waste and by-product management services that consistently meet or acceed customer needs and regulatory requirements at competitive cost while enhancing charabalder value.



I File

246, T

	•	•	

Y

F

দ	Specimen	Disneter. In.	Drilled <u>Length, In</u> ,	Capped Length. In.	Crushing <u>Load, 16s.</u>	L/D Correction <u>Factor</u>	Conpressive <u>Strength, psj</u>
	РНТ-1	3.75	5.5	5.7	32,440	0,96	2,810
	PHT - 2	3.75	5.5	4.9	47,200	0.93	3,980
	PHT-J	3.75	6.5	4.5	41,400	0.93	3,490
	PHT-4	3.75	7.5	4.6	60,700	0.93	5,110
	PHI-5	3.75	7.0	7.1	43,000	0.99	3,860
	PHT-6	3.75	6.5	4,1	57,100	Q.88	4,550
	PHT-7	3.75	7,0	5.8	43,800	0,96	3,810
	рнт-в	3.75	6,0	5.8	74.800	0.96	5,480
•	PHI - 9	3.75	5.0	5.5	33,900	0.96	2,950
	PHT-10	3,75	6.0	4.7	72,500	0,93	6,100
	PHI-11	3.75	6.0	5.6	55,720	0,96	4,840
	PHI-12	3,75	6.0	6.6	65,600	i 0,9B	5,800
	PHT-13	3.75	5.0	5.3	68,700	0,94	5,850
A (PHT-14	3.75	5.0	5,1	80,200	0.95	6,900
•2.	PHI-15	3.75	6.0	5.1	60,200	0.97	\$,290
	FHT-1A	3.75	6.0	4.7	53,800	0.93	4,530
	FH1-18	. 3.75	13,0	6.0	50,800	0,97	4,460
	FHI-2	3.75	22.0	7.0	30,740	0.99	2,760
	±FHT-3	3.75	15,0	•	•	-	*
	FHT-4	3.75	6,0	7.0	81,600	0.99	7,320
	FHI-5	3.75	6.0	5.8	81,700	0,96	7,100
	#FH1+6	3.75	19.0	-	-	-	*
	\$ëHt+7	3.75	14.5	•	•	-	6 7
	FHT-9	3,75	7.0	7.0	53,200	0,99	4.770

•

•

.

1

,

.

.

PHT - Pre-Hater Treatment EHI - Final Hater Treatment

į

a Samples which me mere not able to pull out of the hole.



Utis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338

Mar 29,95 9:02 P.02

;:T

OTIS A. CLARK PE.

130 Bdwy. Bldg. Suite 202 Shawnee, OK. 74801

•

Phone

(405) 878-0338

To: USPCI Lone Mountain Facility Route 2, Box 180A Waynoka, Okla. 73806

Attn: Lawson Fenton

March 28, 1995

The following is an investigation for the foundation support for the mezzanine platforms for the Wastewater Final Treatment Facility, and the calculations for the design of the beams, columns, and bracing for the structure. The design loads are per the 1990 BOCA National Building Code and 'are shown on page. #7 of the following submittal.

en a stante		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
COLUMN	LOAD, KIPS	FOUNDATION CONDITION	REMARKS
A-1	3.6	'17" floor slab	OK (see page #2)
A-2	4.5	· · ·	·
A-3	8.4		S.
	9.8	6" floor slab	OX (see páge #1)
A-7	4.B	So contractor	
B-1	14.3	17" floor slab	"OK, (see page #2)
B-2	36.3 .	· ·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
B-3	27.9		40
B-5	17.6	6" floor slab	OK (see page #1)
B-7	· 8.5 ·	· · ·	
C-4	28.1	24" x 36" cont.ftg.	, Ok (see page #3)
\		······	••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

24" x 36" cont.ftg. Ok (see page #3) C-6 24.8 5" floor slab OK (see page #1) C-7 11.5 17" floor slab OK (see page #2) .C.9-1 14.1 C.9-3 28.8 D-2 62.9 19.0 D.1-1 19.9 D.1-3 14.2 E-1 E-2 34.1 No • E-3 14.4 OK (see page #1) 6" floor slab F-3.1 12.0 24" x 36" cont. ftg. OK (see page #3) 24.2 F-4 24.2 F-6 6" floor slab OK (see page #1) 12.1 . F-7

•

Ŕ



TEL ND.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:03 P.04 Otis A Clark PE. COLUMNS ON G SLATS MAX Cal LOOD IS AT B.5 - 17:6 KMM. " G" SURB, 4,000 PSI CONC. W 40012 EW. & CTR. ALLOUABLE M POR PT, OR SLATS = As faid = , 20 x ndood x, 85x 3 + 17,200 " LBS, 32 (32) 110 (4 $\mathcal{I}_{\mathcal{I}}$ RIDOL SUSTION CHECK OF , 2 WAY (PUNCHINE). SHOOR 4+16"+6" + 11 74000 - 26.7.K. > 17.6K O.K REQUIRED MONENT PER FT OF SLAP 2500 x115 x11,5 = 6,885"LTS < 12,240"LBS. O.K, 土

Mar 29,95 9:04 P.05 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otls A Clark PE. COLUMNS ON 17 SLATS W/ GILREN TOB MAX COLLOAD IS AT GED D-2 - G2,9 KIPS. ALLOUNDLY MONGNT IN SLAR .44-24000 x 12 - 126,720 "48 - 10,56 K" ALLOWNELS . Soil Bre, c 2500 - Swally 180 c 2320 2.32 27.11 Soft Redo base = 5-3 Sauses 2 Win (PUNCHING) SHOOR 4x 27 x 17 x 1.1 74000 · 1277 K > 62,9 K OK. READ HOMENT IN GROOD BEAN 275× 2.32 = 1.31 k' < 10.56 k'

Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:05 P.06 CLUMMS CH 24" 36" GRODE BOAM Man Col LOAD IS AT COL C-4 - 28.1 KIPS. GRUDE BEAM HAC 2. "G . TOP, CTR & BOTT <u>.</u> LUCUARUE MONGHT IN GRADE BEEM (FIGURAL THIS REINE) ... Asford - 182, 24000x 30, 637, Cuo! LB. 02. 52,8K. Alt have been the blowARUE SOIL BRE 2500 - GB, WEICHT 360 = 2140 - 6-3 LENGTH ON GRADIC BOOH TO SUPPORT SOL. 28,100 2140.2 11. 11. READ MONGHT IN GRODE ROOM-21.2KX 6,67, 18.2K < 52.8K ». K. Z 111



APPENDIX H.

CONCRETE COATING INFORMATION FOR SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

()



Dudick Inc.

1818 Miller Parkway Streetsboro, Ohio 44241

(216) 562-1970 (216) 562-7638 FAX

Primer 67/67C

100 % SOLIDS, MOISTURE-TOLERANT EPOXY PRIMER FOR STEEL AND CONCRETE 3-4 MILS (0.1 mm)

RECOMMENDED APPLICATIONS

Concrete Substrates Steel Substrates Primer for Epoxy and Urethane Floor Toppings, Linings, Coatings and Grout

PHYSICAL PROPERTIES

Tensile Strength	2,000 - 2,500 PSI
Tensile Florestion	12-25 %
· ASTM C-307	
Adhesion to Concrete	Cohesive Failure
ASTM D-4541	of concrete
Adhesion to Steel ASTM D-4541	2,200-2,500 PSI
Electrical Properties	< 25,000 ohms
APTER #35,	· · ·
A21141 L-120	

SPECIFICATIONS

Primer shall be 3-4 mils thick, 100% solids bisphenol A epoxy cured with an amine adduct as manufactured by Dudick Inc. Primer 67 shall be brush, roller or spray applied in accordance with the manufacturer's recommended practices. Primer 67C must be spray or roller applied.

PRIMER 67

Primer 67 is designed to prevent abrasiveblasted steel from developing rust bloom prior to the application of a Dudick coating or lining system. For maximum performance all steel surfaces should be primed, but primer may not be needed for mild, non-immersion service. Concrete, however, must always be primed to aid in the "wetting out" required for good adhesion. PRIMER 67C - CONDUCTIVE PRIMER

Primer 67C is a 100% solids, two component epoxy primer designed to be used over concrete whenever the coating or lining system must be spark tested.

ESTIMATING QUANTITIES AND ORDER BILL OF MATERIAL

SQUARE FEET PER GALLON				
CONCRETE STEEL				
Primer 67	150-200	250-300		
Primer 67C 100-150				

Quantities shown are for estimating purposes only. Actual field usage may vary. Primer 67/67C are available in 1 and 2 gallon units.

APPLICATION INSTRUCTIONS

SURFACE PREPARATION

Metal: Surfaces must be abrasive blasted to an appropriate finish.

Immersion and heavy spillage service: White Metal SSPC SP-5 or NACE #1, 3.0 mil minimum profile.

Heavy, non-immersion service (i.e. fumes and spillage): Near white SSPC SP-10 or NACE #2, 2.0 mil minimum profile.

Atmospheric service: Commercial SSPC SP-6 or NACE #3, 2.0 mil minimum profile.



Concrete: Concrete must be abrasive blasted or etched with muriatic acid (Solution of 1 part 20' Be HCl and 1 part water) to remove surface laitance and other contaminants. Concrete must be free of curing compounds and form release agents. Surface texture should be similar to 40-60 grit sandpaper. The prepared surface should have a minimum tensile strength of 250 PSI per ASTM D-4541.

All concrete substrates must be checked for moisture prior to product application using the Plastic Sheet Test, ASTM D-4263.

Additional surface preparation will be required if a 40-60 grit texture is not achieved and the surface laitance not completely removed after a single application of acid or with the first mechanical preparation procedure.

Abrasive blasting removes laitance, exposing honeycombs orvoids beneath the surface which must be filled with Scratch Coat 100. (Refer to separate product bulletin)

APPLICATION SPECIFICATIONS

rimer 67/670

100% SOLIDS, MOISTURE-TOLERANT EPOXY PRIMER for

Substrate temperature for both concrete and metal must be between 50°F and 110°F.

Relative humidity must not exceed 90%.

Substrate temperature must be 5'F above the Dew Point.

PRIMER 67/67C MIX RATIOS:

<u>Primer 67</u> Component A Component B	l gal. l gal.

Primer 67C Component A l gal. Component B 95 fl. oz.

*Pre-mix primer 67C Component A for 1-2 minutes to disperse the conductive fillers prior to adding the correct amount of Component B.

Primer 67C must be spray or roller applied. Use brush application for small touch-up or repair work only.

The pot life of the mixed Primer 67/67C will depend on the temperature. To prevent material waste and avoid damage to equipment, do not open and mix more material than can be used according to the following table:

PRIMER 67/ 67C POT LIFE

TEMPERATURE	POTUFE
50'F	SO min.
75'F	60 min.
90'F	30 mln.

At 75' F the pot life and thin film cure of Primer 67 can be decreased by the addition of Accelerator #1 as follows:

Ozs./Accelerator #1 per mixed gal. Primer 67	Pot Life	Thin Film Cure
3-4	36 min.	4 hrs.
6-7	15 min.	2 hrs.

Using 7 ounces of accelerator #1 per mixed gallon of Primer 67, the thin film cure @ 40' F is reduced to 8 hours.

PRIMING

Metal: Mix the pre-measured units of ComponentA with Component B. Prime all metal surfaces to be coated with Primer 67 at 3-4 mils WFT.

Concrete: Mix the pre-measured units of Component A with Component B. Prime all concrete surfaces to be coated with either Primer 67 or 67C at 3-4 mils WFT. The basecoat may be applied over primer that is "tacky". Do not allow the primer to puddle.

Important - With all epoxies after priming and before each additional coat, examine the surface for amine blush (oily film). If present, remove by washing with warm water and detergent.

Minimum

Recoat Time 12 hrs.

6-8 hrs.

4-5 hrs.

Maximum

Recoat Time

8 Days

5 Days

3 Days

10

Cure Cycle for Primer 67/67C:

Temperature

50°F

90'F

To optimize intercoat adhesion, we recommend application of the basecoat while the primer is tacky. If this is not possible, the above recoat times must be observed. Exposure of the primer to direct sunlight will considerably shorten the recoat times. If recommended recoat times are exceeded, consult a Dudick Representative; sanding or abrasive blasting may be required before the coating, lining or floor topping can be applied.

CLEANING

Use S-10 Cleaning Solvent to clean tools and equipment. DO NOT USE ACETONE.

SHIPPING

Primer 67/67C Component A's are nonregulated plastic liquids. Primer 67/67C Component B's are flammable corrosives with a flash point of 106'F (Setaflash) and carry both a red warning label and a black and white warning label. S-10 Cleaning Solvent is a flammable liquid with a flash point of 52'F (PMCC) and carries a red warning label.

ł



STORAGE

Warning:All Dudick products classified by DOT labels as either white, yellow or red labels, must not be mixed or stored together as an explosive reaction can occur. All products should be stored in a cool, dry area away from open flames, sparks or other hazards.

When properly stored in their original, unopened containers, Primer 67/67C components have a one year shelf life.

SAFETY

M.S.D.S - Sheets must always be read before using products. Primer 67/67C are intended for application by experienced, professional personnel. Dudick Inc. can supply supervision to help determine that the surface has been properly prepared, the ingredients correctly mixed, and the materials properly and safely applied.



If materials are to be applied by your own personnel or by a third party contractor, please be sure that they are aware of the following safety precautions:

• Exposure to resins and hardeners through direct skin contact and/or inhalation may cause severe dermatitis reactions in some people. Cleanliness of the skin and clothing is critical and must be of paramount concern.

• Fumes are flammable and heavier than air. Proper ventilation should be maintained to minimize breathing of concentrated fumes.

Suitable respirators should be used during application.

 Safety glasses, gloves, and suitable protective clothing must be worn at all times during application.

• If contact with hardeners occurs, remove any clothing involved and flush the skin with flowing water. Discard the clothing. Do not attempt to wash and reuse it. Primer liquids can be removed with S-10 Cleaning Solvent, MEK, or lacquer thinner. DO NOT USE ACETONE. Keep open flames and sparks away from the area where materials are being mixed and applied.

• If a rash occurs, remove the individual from the work area and seek a physician's care for dermatitis.

 In case of eye contact, flush with water for at least 15 minutes and consult a physician.

• If swallowed, do not induce vomiting; call a physician immediately.

Note:

Dudick Inc. ("Dudick") warrants all goods of its manufacture to be as represented in its catalogs and that the application of its products by its employees or sub-contractors shall be performed in a workmanlike manner. Dudick's obligation under this warranty shall be the repair to and replacement of any applications which its examination shall disclose to be defective. Dudick makes no warranty concerning the suitability of its product for application to any surface, it being understood that the goods have been selected and the application ordered by the purchaser. DUDICK INC. MAKES NO WARRANTY, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, THAT THE GOODS SHALL BE MERCHANTABLE OR THAT THE GOODS ARE FIT FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE WARRANTY OF REPAIR OR REPLACEMENT SET FORTH HEREIN IS EXCLUSIVE AND IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRANTIES ARISING BY LAW OR OTHERWISE; AND DUDICKINC. SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, INCLUDING BUTNOTLIMITED TO LOST PROFITS, DOWN TIME, DAMAGES TO PROPERTY OF THE PURCHASER OR OTHER PERSONS, OR DAMAGES FOR WHICH THE PURCHASER MAY BE LIABLE TO OTHER PERSONS, WHETHER OR NOT OCCASIONED BY DUDICK'SNEGLIGENCE. This warranty shall not be extended, altered or varied except by written instrument signed by Dudick and Purchaser.

Primer 67/67C

100% SOLIDS, MOISTURE-TOLERANT EPOXY PRIMER for

Dudick Incorporated

1818 Miller Parkway Streetsboro, Ohio 44241 (1-94)

Dudick Inc.

Dudick Incorporated Corresion-Proof Products 1818 South Wason Drive Streetsboro, Ohio 44241

218-562-1970 FAX No. 216-562-7638

Protecto-Coat 200

ELASTOMERIC, SPRAY APPLIED, ENVI-RONMENTALLY SAFE, URETHANE COAT-ING. 40-60 MILS (1-1 1/2 mm)

Protecto-Coat 200 is a high solids aromatic polyurethane coating with superior elongation. It is especially suited to bridge cracks in concrete.

RECOMMENDED APPLICATIONS

Secondary Containment Areas Process Floors Railroad Tank Cars Underground Pipes & Tanks - Exterior Thickener Tanks & Mechanisms

Spent Liquor Storage Tanks Food Processing Pharmaceutical Breweries Siructural Steel

CHEMICAL RESISTANCE

Protecto-Coat 200 provides a tough, durable surface and will withstand splash and spills of many inorganic and organic acids as well as alkalies. Also resistant to aliphatic solvenis.

PHYSICAL PROPERTIES

Protecto-Coat 200	40 Mil Basecoat	20 Mil Topcoat
Tensile Strength (PSI) ASTM C307	2,400-2,600	2,200-2,500
Bongation*	225% to 250%	50 10 60%
Shore D Hardness	40-45	65-70
Abrasion Resistance CS 17 wheels/1000 cycles x 1000 gm kad	10 mg weight loss	32 mg weight loss
Solids by Volume	80%	100%

*At 60% elongation the chemical resistant topcoal begins to surface crack while the basecoat will continue to elongate to 250% extension.

SPECIFICATIONS

Coaling shall be 40-60 mills thick, 80-100% solids aromatic urethane resin, consisting of 2 basecoats and a topcoat of 20 mills each, manufactured by Dudick, Inc. Materials shall be brush-, roller- or spray- applied in accordance with manufacturer's recommended practices.

THE PROTECTO-COAT 200 SYSTEM

The Protecto-Coat 200 system uses a moisture tolerant primer and two or three coats of elastomeric thermoselting urethane resins to protect concrete and steel.

Primer 67 is designed to prevent abrasiveblasted steel from developing rust bloom prior to the application of a Protecto-Coat System. For maximum performance, all steel surfaces should be primed, but primer may not be needed for mild, non-immersion service. Concrete, however, must always be primed to aid in the "wetting out" required for good bonding.

Protecto-Coat 200 is applied in three coats by brush, roller or spray. The elastomeric basecoat is applied in two 25 mil applications to achieve a nominal 40 mils DFT. The chemical resistant topcoat is applied in a single 20 mil application. Total thickness shall be a nominal 60 mils.

to Dominin Auions	From R D-14
Co.	Co
Dept.	Phoge " id - Amon 100
FP7-,2592	FaxT



P.02

1

ESTIMATING QUANTITIES AND ORDER BILL OF MATERIAL

SQUARE FEET PER GALLON			
	CONCRETE	STEEL	
Primer 67	150-200	250-300	
Protei	to-Coat 200		
2 Base Coats Actual	07		
Top Coat Actual	20	25	
15-20 mll DFT	60	60	
S-10 Solvent	500	500	

Quantities shown are for estimating purposes only. Actual field usage may vary.

APPLICATION INSTRUCTIONS

SURFACE PREPARATION

Metal: For immersion service, abrasive blast to a white metal finish and a 2-4 mile minimum profile according to SSPC 5 or NACE No. 1. For fume or splash service, abrasive blast to a near-white metal finish according to SSPC 10 or NACE No. 2. Atmospheric service: Commercial SSPC 6 or NACE No. 3,

Concrete: Concrete must be abrasiveblasted or etched with muriatic acid (solution of 1 part 20° Be HCl and 1 part water) to remove surface laitance and other contaminants. Concrete must be free of curing compounds and form release agents. Surface texture should be similar to 40-60 grit sandpaper. The prepared surface should have a tensile strength of between 250 and 300 FSI per ASTM D4541.

Additional surface preparation will be required if a 40-60 grit texture is not achieved and the surface laitance not completely removed after a single application of acid or with the first mechanical preparation procedure.

If, after abrasive blasting, honeycombs/ volds appear on the concrete, these have to be filled with a suitable material. Contact a Dudick representative for this information. Recommended application temperatures should be between 40°F and 90°F substrate temperature. Do not apply Protecto-Coat 200 over concrete exposed to direct sunlight during the warming trend of the concrete as measured by surface temperature. To do so may lead to blistering, pinholes, or wrinkling in the coating due to outgassing of air in the concrete and high substrate temperatures. Wait for a definite downturn or cooling trend within the concrete as again measured by surface temperature. If this is not possible consult a Dudick representative for alternatives such as double priming.

PRIMING

Metal: For maximum performance, prime all steel surfaces with Primer 67, mixed with appropriate amount of hardener to 3-4 mils. For mild non-immersion service, priming of steel may be omitted.

Concrete: Concrete must be primed to aid in the "weiting out" required for good bonding. Mix Component A with Component B in the premeasured units for 2-3 minutes and apply by brush, roller, or spray. We recommend the basecoat be applied over slightly tacky or tackfree primer. Do not allow the primer to puddle.

Protecto-Coat 200 Mix Ratio:

Protecto-a	Coat 200	Basecoat	<u>.</u>
Component	A*	1	Gallon
Component	B*	54	fl. ore

*Premeasured units by weight

Protecto-Coat 200 Topcoat

Protecto-Coat 200 Top Coat Comp. A⁴ 1 Gal. Component B⁴ 54 fl. oz.

*Premeasured quantilies by weight

BASECOAT

Add appropriate amount of hardener for each gallon of Protecto-Coat Liquid and mix thoroughly until uniform color is achieved. Apply a 25 mil wet (20 mil DFT) basecoat using spray, brush or roller. Allow basecoat application to cure to at least a "firm" or slightly "tacky" feel before applying the second 25 mil wet (20 mil DFT) basecoat. Brush or roller may require several coats to achieve desired thickness.

Protecto-Coat 200

Elastomeric, Spray Applied, Environmenially Sale, Urethane Coal

P.03

ւ)

Horizontal surfaces may be basecoated in one application by applying 50 mils wet (40 mil DFT) in a single coat.

TOPCOAT

Add appropriate amount of hardener for each gallon of Protecto-Coat Liquid and mix thoroughly until a uniform color is achieved. Apply a 20-mil-thick topcoat using spray, brush or roller.

Cure Cycle for Protecto-Cost 200

TEMPERATURE	RECOAT TIME	CURE TIME
50°	48 Hrs.	96 Hrs,
70°	24 Hrs.	48 Hrs.
90°	16 Hrs.	36 Hrs.

If these recoat times are exceeded, consult a Dudick representative: sanding or abrasive blasting may be required before the next coat. Recoat times are dramatically reduced when the coating is exposed to direct sunlight.

Single Component Airless Spray Equipment — Graco King 45-to-1 spray pump or equivalent. Use Graco Golden Mastic Gun or Graco No. 207945 Gun with airless adapter equipped with a Reverse-A-Clean tip and a tip size between .035-.041. Spray hose should be 1/2" or 3/8" ID. Available inlet pressure must be a minimum of 100 psi.

Brush or roller application may require additional coats to meet specified dry film thickness.

Pot life of the opened and mixed Protecto-Coat 200 will depend on the temperature at the work site. To prevent material waste and avoid damage to equipment, do not open and mix more material than can be used according to the following table:

TEMPERATURE	POTLIFE	
50°F	120 Mln.	
75°F	60 Min.	
90°F	45 Min.	

Do not attempt to store mixed material. Residual material should be properly disposed of at the end of each work period.

Where immersion service is required, spark test the coating with a 5,000 to 7,000 volt AC spark tester. Mark and repair all pinholes. Use Protecto-Coat liquid mixed with the appropriate amount of hardener. Retest only the repairs.

CLEANING

Use S-10 Solvent to clean tools and equipment.

SHIPPING

Protecto-Coat 200 Topcoat A and B and Protecto-Coat 200 Basecoat A are classified as plastic liquids and are non-regulated.

Protecto-Coat 200 Basecoat B is combustible. Primer 67 Component B is corrosive and carries a black and white warning label. Primer 67 Component A is classified as a plastic liquid and is nonregulated, while S-10 Cleaning Solvent is red label liquid with a flash point of 52'F (PMCC).

STORAGE

Warning: All Dudick products classified by DOT labels as either white, yellow or red labels must not be mixed or stored together as an explosive reaction may occur.

When stored in a cool and dry location, Protecto-Coat 200 ingredients have a one-year shelf life. Exposure to excessive heat may cause premature gelling and reduce working time.

SAFETY

M.5.D.6. - Sheets must always be read before using products. Protecto-Coat Systems are intended for application by experienced, professional personnel. Dudick Inc. can supply Protecto-Coat systems supervision to help determine that the surface has been properly prepared, the ingredients correctly mixed, and the materials properly and safely applied.

Protecto-Coat 200

Elastomeric, Spray Applied, Environmentally Sale, Urethane Coat, ...

P.04

If Protecto-Coat materials are to be applied by your own personnel or by a third-party contractor, please be sure that they are aware of the following safety precautions:

 Exposure to resins and hardeners may cause severe dermatitie reactions in some people. Cleanliness of the skin and clothing is critical and must be of paramount concem.

· Safety glasses, gloves and suitable protective clothing must be worn at all times during application.

Suitable respirators should be used.

 If contact with hardeners occurs, remove any clothing involved and wash the skin with large amounts of water. Discard the clothing. Do not attempt to wash and reuse it. Protecto-Coat liquid may be washed off with S-10 Cleaning Solvent, MEK liquid, or laquer thinner.



 Fumes are flammable and heavier than air. Proper ventilation should be maintained to minimize breathing of concentrated fumes.

 If a rash or dermatilits occurs, remove the individual from the work area and seek a physician's care for dermatitis.

 Keep open flames and sparks away from the area where toppings are being mixed and applied.

 In case of eye contact, wash with water for at least 15 minutes and consult a physician. If swallowed, do not induce vomiting: call a physician immediately.

Note:

Dudick Inc. ("Dudick") warrants all goods of its manufacture to be as represented in its catalogs and that the application of its products by its employees or sub-contractors shall be performed in a workmanlike manner. Dudick's obligation under this warranty shall be the repair to and replacement of any applications which its examination shall disclose to be defective. Dudick makes no warranty concerning the suitability of its product for application to any surface, it being the understood that the goods have been selected and the application ordered by the purchaser. DUDICK INC. MAKES NO WAR-RANTY, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, THAT THE GOODS SHALL BE MERCHANTABLE OR THAT THE GOODS ARE FIT FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE WARRANTY OF REPAIR OR REPLACEMENT SET FORTH HEREIN IS EXCLU-SIVE AND IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRAN-TIES ARISING BY LAW OR OTHERWISE: AND DUDICK INC. SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOST PROF-ITS, DOWN TIME, DAMAGES TO PROPERTY OF THE PURCHASER OR OTHER PERSONS, OR DAMAGES FOR WHICH THE PURCHASER MAY BE LIABLE TO OTHER PERSONS, WHETHER OR NOT OCCASIONED BY DUDICK'S NEGLI-GENCE. This warranty shall not be extended. altered or varied except by written instrument signed by Dudick and Purchaser.



Elastomeric, Spray Applied, Environmentally Sale, Urethane Coal-

Dudick Incorporated Corrosion-Proof Products

1818 South Wason Drive Streetsboro, Ohio 44241 (12-91)

Hourse and


SAFETY KLEEN LONE MOUNTAIN FACILITY FT 1 & 2 TANK ASSESSMENT SECONDARY CONTAINMENT VOLUME CALCULATIONS

A. DIMENSIONS

(

and the second s

()

1. 2. 3.	Length Width Height	64'9" 44'0" 3" min		
B. VOLU	JME (Before encroachments)	$64.75' \times 44' \times .25' = 712.25 \text{ ft}^3$		
C. ENRC	ENROACHMENTS			
1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. 11. 12.	Posts Posts Posts Posts Posts Posts Ramps Ramps Heat Exchangers Pumps Pumps	$\begin{array}{c} 16 @ 10" \times 10" \times 3" \\ 9 @ 12" \times 10" \times 3" \\ 1 @ 14" \times 15" \times 3" \\ 1 @ 24" \times 8" \times 3" \\ 2 @ 12" \times 12" \times 3" \\ 2 @ 32" \times 12" \times 3" \\ 1 @ 24 "x 24" \times 3" \\ 4 @ 14' \times 30" \times 3" \\ 1 @ 16' \times 32" \times 3" \\ 2 @ 2' \times 51" \times 3" \\ 4 @ 3' \times 1' \times 3" \\ \end{array}$		
D. ENCE 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. 11. 12. TOTA AVAI LARC	ROACHMENT VOLUME CALCULATI 16 x 0.83 ft x 0.83 ft x 0.25 ft = 9 x 1 ft x 0.83 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.17 ft x 1.25 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 0.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 1 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 2.67 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 2 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.17 ft x 2.5 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.33 ft x 2.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 2 ft x 4.25 ft x 0.25 ft = 4 x 5 ft x 1.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 4 x 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = AL ENCROACHMENT VOLUME ILABLE CONTAINMENT VOLUME GEST TANK VOLUME (FT 1)	TONS 2.75 ft^3 1.87 ft^3 0.37 ft^3 0.34 ft^3 0.5 ft^3 1.34 ft^3 1.0 ft^3 2.93 ft^3 0.89 ft^3 4.25 ft^3 8.35 ft^3 3 ft^3 27.59 FT ³ 506 FT ³		



(8) 7/8"ø HOLES 0. 22.5 337.5 315 1/4" SA-240-316L-SHELL (6'-4" 0.D.) SKIRT ACCESS യ (4) 3/18" NPT TAPPED-HOLES EQ. SPACED <u>1/4</u> 1/4 67.5 292.5 3"\ _1/4" X 36" TALL X 62" WIDE I.D. RE-PAD ________ 1/2" 6" RAD..... (TYP.) -SKIRT ACCESS 90' 270 ₹. ₹. 1/2" 316L " PLATE RING 112.5 247.5 'n 25° 0.D. 4'-6 3/4" REFRRENCE ONLY TO BE DETERMINED W/ RECEIPT OF (sv) SKIRT ACCESS 60 135* 5'-10" I.D. 157.5 202.5 6'-7" B.C. 180' 3" 6'-10" O.D. SKIRT & BASE PLATE DETAIL DIM. 1/2 Ì. 39" O.D. 4 36 1/4" B.C. 30" I.D. 8" 1/4" SA-240-316L -1/2" GUSSETS-1/2" SA-36 FLANGE ~ (COVER TO BE SUPPLIED BY CUSTOMER) 6" 15 5/21/02 CERTIFIED - AS BUILT 2/26/02 REVISED PER CUSTOMER COMMENTS 3 2 91113 1/23/02 REVISED PER CUSTOMER COMMENTS 1 0 1/04/02 ISSUED FOR APPROVAL 6" SCH STD PIPE -/ (HALF PIPE B" LG) (316L S.S.)

DO NOT FABRICATE FLANGE RING UNTIL RECEIPT OF CUSTOMER FURNISHED BLINDS OR TEMPLATE.

MANWAY DETAIL

SPLASH DEFLECTOR (3 TYP.)

(3 TYP.)





PURCHASE ORDER NO.__

ENVIRO

2500 Hode DA Street - Erick Otteheren 1970 Floren (SED 234 BYS), Fer (SED 207 AUX E A FESO Erylantion Data & 30 2003 Fast ersörd sch cerealitig cert

C







SECTION FT3

(OUT OF SERVICE)



ASSESSMENT OF EVAPORATOR FLASH TANK NO.3 (FT3) LONE MOUNTAIN HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY U.S.P.C.I./LAIDLAW WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA

A TANK SYSTEM DESCRIPTION

Evaporator Flash Tank No.3 (FT3) is a new welded above-ground waste-water treatment and storage tank to be installed as a part of the final waste-water treatment plant at the Lone Mountain Facility. The top of the tank is completely open to the atmosphere for evaporation purposes. Evaporator Flash Tank #3 (FT3) is located within the Waste-water Final Treatment building on the first mezzanine level of the support structure. The tank system consists of Evaporator Flash Tank #3 (FT3), Circulating Pump (P5), Heat Exchanger (EU3), Pump (P83), Filter press (FP3), and associated piping and instruments.

B PRIMARY TANK VESSEL

1. General Description

Evaporator Flash Tank No.3 (FT3) is a circular steel tank with an outside diameter of 6'4" and a height of 31'0". The tank proper has a skirt that is anchored to the support structure. The bottom of the tank is dished and welded to the shell. A self-supporting Flue is attached to the top of the tank. Flash Tank No. 3 is being assessed to determine if the unit is adequately designed with sufficient structural strength and compatibility with the waste to be stored.

2. Design Standards

The tank is designed and constructed to those sections that are applicable in the American Petroleum Institute Standard 650-1993 edition (API-650).

3. Hazardous Characteristics of Wastes Stored

The wastes which are stored in this tank are treated and untreated brine solutions. Representative samples of both the treated and the untreated wastes were sent for analysis. The results of those analyses are included in Appendix G of this assessment. In addition, the following characteristics of the wastes were verified:

Ignitability - Flash Point > 240° F

Corrosiveness 7 < pH < 12 2 < N < 7

Reactivity - None

Temp $< 300^{\circ} F$

From the examination of the hazardous characteristics of the waste to be stored in this tank, it was determined that the pH and normality levels (Corrosiveness) of the waste are the primary areas of concern. This is to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the tank material type and thickness.

4. Corrosion Protection

The interior of the tank is coated with two layers of Plasite 7156 Hi-Resistant Heavy Build Protective coating. Each layer is applied at a dry film thickness of not less than 5.0 mils. The corrosion protection system was installed according to the application instructions in Appendix F of this assessment. The exterior coating consists of one layer of Glid-Guard corrosion resistant HS Epoxy No. 5466 series at a dry film thickness of not less then 3.0 mils.

5. Documented Age of Tank

This tank was manufactured by Scott Manufacturing, Inc. of Lubbock, Texas in August 1995 and installed in October 1995.

6. Result of Leak Tests

The manufacturer conducted a hydrostatic leak test of the tank before shipping. A description of that test is included in Appendix D of this assessment. In addition, a visual inspection was performed of the interior and exterior of the tank after installation. This inspection was conducted specifically to detect the presence of any of the following defects:

- a) Weld break
- b) Punctures
- c) Scrapes of protective coatings
- d) Cracks
- e) Corrosion
- f) Other structural damage or inadequacies of construction and/or installation

The tank hydrostatic test after installation is included in Appendix D of this Assessment. A description of that procedure is also included in Appendix D of this assessment. From these tests it was determined that the primary tank was not leaking.



3

7. Existing Data Obtained

a. Diameter of Tank	6'4''		
b. Nominal Height of Tank	31'0"		
c. Maximum Capacity	2981 gal.		
d. Overflow Liquid level	9'1''		
e. Overflow Volume	2234 gal.		
f. Design Specific Gravity	1.5		
g. Maximum Bottom Pressure	4.7 nsi		
h. Maximum Operating Temperature	300° F		
i. Material of Construction			
i) Shell	ASTM A36		
ii) Bottom	ASTM A516 F&D Head		
iii) Roof	ASTM A36		
iv) Steel Pipe	ASTM A53. Grade B		
v) Bolts	ASTM A307. Grade B		
j. Wall Thickness	0.375"		
k. Operating Pressure	Atmospheric		
1. Seismic Zone	1		

8. Calculation of Existing Foundation Loading

Total Weight of Tank and Contents 48,162 lbs.

Detailed calculations reflecting the volume and weight of the tank are included in Appendix A of this assessment.

9. Required Structural Calculation

Calculations for the required wall thickness for this tank are shown in Appendix B. Metallurgical information on the materials used is included in Appendix E of this assessment. The minimum required thickness in accordance with API 650, is 0.148 inches. A corrosion allowance of 0.125 is provided for. The measured wall thickness is 0.375 inches.

Design calculations for the support structure are included in Appendix C of this assessment. These calculations were done in accordance with BOCA National Building Code 1990 Edition.

Structural analysis of the foundation is included in Appendix C of this assessment.

10. Comparison of Actual to Theoretical Structural Values

Wall Thickness Comparison

Calculated Required Wall Thickness0.1875"Minimum Required Wall Thickness By API 6500.148"

Measured Wall Thickness	
-------------------------	--

0.375"

4

Bottom Thickness Comparison

Calculated Required Bottom Thickness	0.150
Minimum required Bottom Thickness by API 650	0.250
Measured Bottom Thickness	0.375

Support Structure Comparison

See Appendix C of this assessment for complete comparison of the loads and support information for vertical columns, horizontal beams and diagonal bracing.

Foundation Integrity Comparison

Maximum Calculated Load (6" Slab)	17.6 Kips
Calculated Foundation Support (6" Slab)	26.7 Kips
Maximum Calculated Load (17" Slab)	62.9 Kips
Calculated Foundation Support (17" Slab)	127.7 Kips

ANCILLARY EQUIPMENT

С

1. General Description

The ancillary equipment for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) system includes the following:

ł

- a) Circulating Pump (P5) a centrifugal pump designed to pump 800 GPM at 150 feet of discharge head with a suction head of 11 feet.
- b) Heat exchanger (EU3) -- a plate and frame unit of stainless steel construction designed to operate at a pressure of 150 PSIG and a temperature of 300°F. Manufacturer's design information is included in Appendix B of this assessment.
- c) Pump (P83) a pneumatically operated double diaphragm pump designed to pump from 100 to 0 GPM at head pressures varying from 0 to 100 PSIG, pumping fluid at a temperature up to 212°F.
- d. Filter press (FP3) a gasketed unit employing glass filled polypropylene plates designed to operate at a temperature/pressure limit of 100 psi at 212°F. Manufacturer information and special operating instructions are included in Appendix B of this assessment.
- e. Associated piping, valves and instruments all piping is Schedule 40 carbon steel fitted with 150 psi flanges except the Low pressure blow

down line from Pump P5 to EB-2 shall be heater hose rated at -40°F to 350°F and 175 to 250 psi respectively. All piping with an inside diameter of 2" or smaller is socket-welded using, at a minimum, 3000# connections. All piping with an inside diameter greater than 2" is butt-welded. All valves, fittings & instruments are rated for 150 psi or higher.

2. Design Standards

All piping was installed according to ASME/ANSI Code section B31.3. Metallurgical information on the materials used is included in Appendix E of this assessment.

3. Corrosion Protection

The exterior of all waste piping is coated with two layers of Kem-Kromik Universal Metal Primer - B50Z Series. Each layer is applied at a dry film thickness of not less than 3 mils. Detailed information on the coating is included in Appendix F of this assessment.

4. Documented Age of Piping System

The piping and other ancillary equipment was purchased during a period of time between December 1994 and January 1995. It was installed in June 1995.

5. Result of Leak Tests

A Hydrostatic leak test was performed in accordance with ASME/ANSI. B31.3 Chapter VI paragraph 345.5 using paragraph 345.4.2 to determine the pressure requirements of the test. A description of this testing procedure along with the results of that test are included in Appendix D of this assessment.

6. Data Obtained

Included in Appendix H of this assessment is a Piping and Flow Diagram of the treatment process. This Piping and Flow Diagram reflects data such as valves, blowoffs, vents, level controls and the overall flow pattern of the treatment process.

7. Pipe Support System

A visual inspection of the pipe support system was conducted. This inspection included a look at such things as materials of construction, welds, and construction methods. From this inspection a determination was made that the pipe support system is adequate.

(Flash Tank FT3) (09/18/96)

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM

D

1. General Description of Secondary Containment

The secondary containment system is designed and operated to prevent any migration of wastes or liquids out of the system. Evaporator Flash Tank No. 1, Evaporator Flash Tank No. 2, Evaporator Flash Tank No 3, Evaporator Blowdown Tank No. 2, and Evaporator Feed Tank No. 4 are located on a reinforced concrete base floor area with vertical concrete sidewalls. All associated piping is above ground and located within the secondary containment system. The area is inspected daily on a routine basis.

At the time of inspection the concrete area was withstanding daily operations, and routine climatic conditions. No cracks from compression or uplift were visually apparent.

Any released tank contents are removed and pumped to an appropriate storage area within the maximum time allowed as a permit condition.

2. Design Standards

Corings of the concrete in the existing containment area were taken and tested for compressive strength. A copy of the report generated from those tests is included in Appendix C of this assessment. The structural capacity of the foundation was compared to those sections that are applicable in the API-650 and the ACI-318, and these calculations were used as a guide in verifying the ability of the system to contain hazardous waste.

3. Corrosion Protection

There is an impermeable coating applied to the entire concrete floor and curbs. Appendix F of this assessment contains detailed information on the coating(s) employed.

4. Documented Age of the Containment Area

The secondary containment system was constructed and installed in 1987.

5. Result of Leak Tests

A visual inspection of the containment area was performed and from this inspection there were no cracks or breaks in the impermeable coating, therefore it appears to be adequate to contain any leaks or spills.

6. Calculation of Capacity Available (CCA)

Area	2739 s.f.
Curb Height	0.25 ft.

(Flash Tank FT3) (09/18/96)

Material Gross Volume Concrete 685 c.f.

See Appendix H for detailed drawings of this containment area. Appendix A of this assessment contains detailed calculations of the available containment volume. The containment capacity available = 685 c.f.

7. Required Volume

Containment Capacity Required (CCR)

CCR=Volume of Largest Tank in the secondary containment

Volume of Largest Tank = (FT1) = 401 c.f.

8. Comparison of Available Volume to Required Volume

Containment Capacity

Containment Capacity Required =	401 c.f.
Secondary Containment Volume Available=	685 c.f
Excess Containment Volume =	284 c.f.

CONCLUSIONS

Ε

- 1. The foundation, structural support, seams, connections, and controls for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) System have been adequately designed.
- 2. The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) system has sufficient structural strength, is compatible with the wastes to be stored and treated, and has adequate corrosion protection to ensure that it will not collapse, rupture or fail.
- 3. The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) system was inspected after installation for weld breaks, punctures scrapes of protective coating, cracks, leaks, corrosion, and other structural damage or inadequacies of construction/installation.
- 4. The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) was tightness tested after installation and it was found that the tank tested positive for tightness.
- 5. The Secondary Containment for the Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) system is of sufficient structural strength and of sufficient volume to meet the requirements set forth in 40 CFR 264.193.
- 6. All ancillary equipment associated with the Evaporator Flash Tank No.3 (FT3) system is properly supported and protected against physical damage and excessive stress due to settlement, vibration, expansion, or contraction.

(Flash Tank FT3) (09/18/96)

- 7. The Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 (FT3) system associated ancillary equipment was tightness tested after equipment installation in accordance with ASME/ANSI B31 and it was found that the ancillary equipment tested positive for tightness.
- 8. All instruments and heat exchanger plates shall be installed, calibrated, and tested before operating personnel starts FT-3 process cycle.

F CERTIFICATION

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to be the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.

Р. Е. аной HIMMANNIN H

(Flash Tank FT3) (09/18/96)

Primary Tank Volume Calculations

USPCI, WAYNOKA, OF-JOB **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. -1-95 R 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (805) 745-4881 R.1T CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY FAX (806) 745-9688 SCALE 1 4 5 OVERFLOW VOLOME = 2234 GAL. 3'\$(O.D.) = 2981 GAL. O MAX. YOLUME 6-4"\$ (0.P.) 76" QD. FLANSED & DISHED BOTTOM FT19131944 (VOLUME = 110 GAL.) $M_{AX}, WATER HT. = \frac{(2981 - 110)}{7.48052 \frac{GAL}{TT}} \left(\frac{1}{TL} \frac{(4.33')^2}{4} \right) = 12.2'$ OVERFLOW WATER Hr. = 9.1 MAX. WATER WT. = 2981 GAL. (8,3454) (1.5) = 37,317# OVERFLOW WATER WT. = 2234 (8.3454)(1.5) = 27,966 #

USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 R.I CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY FAX (806) 745-9688 5CALE WIND LOAD ON TANK - PER API 650, 3.11 WIND LOAD = 18 PSF $0.T.M. = 18PSF(3'(10.5')(\frac{10.5'}{2}+20.5')+(0.33'(\frac{20.5'}{2})^2)$ 0.T.M. = 38542 FT-# -DETERMINE SHELL WT. ELEMENT = 1010.# 10,21PSF(7)(31)(10,51) INSULATION Z PSF (T-)(3')(10,5') = 192 # ROOF PL 12,76 PSF(T-)(6,33')²($\frac{1}{2}$) = 402 # $\frac{2}{9}$ SHELL PL 15,31PSF(T-)(6,33')(20,5') = 6241# FLUE 192 # = 402# 30007 ACCESSORIES 10,845 TOTAL TANK WT. = 37,317# CONTENTS 2981 GAL 48,162# TOTAL TANK + CONTENTS $C = \frac{ZM}{P(P)} = \frac{Z(3854Z)}{(6,33!(.9(10845)))}$ · C=1.25 > 0.66 : ANCHOR BOLTS ARE REQ'D.

Secondary Containment Volume Calculations

ALTERNATION OF THE ALTERNATION OF THE ALTERNATION OF THE ALTERNATION OF THE ALTERNATION OF THE ALTERNATION OF T

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT VOLUME CALCULATIONS

A. DIMENSIONS

J.

	1. 2. 3.	Length Width Height	64' 9 44' 0 3" mj	יי יי in
в.	VOLU	ME (Before encroachments) 64.75'x 44'x .25' = 7:	l2.25f	t ³
с.	ENCR	OACHMENTS		
	1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. 11. 12.	Posts $16 \\ 0 \\ 10"x$ Posts $9 \\ 0 \\ 12"x$ Posts $1 \\ 0 \\ 24"y$ Posts $2 \\ 0 \\ 2"x$ Posts $2 \\ 0 \\ 2"x$ Posts $1 \\ 0 \\ 24"x$ Posts $1 \\ 0 \\ 14'x$ Ramps $1 \\ 0 \\ 16'x$ Heat Exchangers $2 \\ 0 \\ 2'x$ Pumps $4 \\ 0 \\ 3'x$	10"x 10"x 15"x 8"x 12"x 12"x 24"x 30"x 32"x 51"x 20"x x 1'x	3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3" 3
D.	ENCF 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. 11. 12. TOT AVA LAR	ROACHMENT VOLUME CALCULATIONS 16 x 0.83 ft x 0.83 ft x 0.25 ft = 9 x 1 ft x 0.83 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.17 ft x 1.25 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 0.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 1 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 2.67 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 2 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 2 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 2 ft x 2 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.17 ft x 2.5 ft x 0.25 ft = 1 x 1.33 ft x 2.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 2 x 2 ft x 4.25 ft x 0.25 ft = 4 x 5 ft x 1.67 ft x 0.25 ft = 4 x 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = 4 x 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft x 1 ft x 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft = A X 3 ft X 1 ft X 0.25 ft =	2.75 1.87 0.37 0.34 0.5 1.34 1.0 2.93 0.89 4.25 8.35 3 27.59 <u>84.66</u> 401	fffffffffffffffffffffff
	EXC	ess.containment	83.66	F.I.

·

Manufacturers Design Information

.

Primary Tank

÷ 1

,

.

Ī

 \bigcirc

ł

MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION FOR TANK BUILT TO API STANDARD 650

(

)	TO <u>USPCI/LAIDLAW</u> (Name and address of purchaser)
	ROUTE 2, BOX 170
	WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA 73860-9622
	We hereby certify that the tank constructed for you at
	USPCI - LONE MOUNTAIN FACILITY (Location)
	WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA
	and described as follows: <u>(1) SMI 499-3, 6'-4" O.D., 31'H</u> (Serial or contract number, diameter, height, capacity, floating or fixed roof)
	2981 GAL, WITH FIXED FLUE OPEN TOP ROOF
	API Standard 650, NINTH
	meets all applicable requirements of Art obsision, Appendix A, J, & M
	Edition, <u>JULY 1993</u> dated <u>NOVEMBER 30, 1994</u> , including design, materials,
	fabrication, and testing. The tank is further described on the attached as-built data sheet dated
	<u>SCOTT MANUFACTURING, INC.</u> Manufacturer
	William A. Bacon MGR/HC Authorized representative
	<u>8-24-95</u> Date

.

,

.

.

USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC. SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 RJ CALCULÁTED BY ... LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 CHECKED BY FAX (806) 745-9688 SCALE ___ • States Proved · DESIGN DATA AT MOSPHERE OPERATING PRESSURE 300° F. DESIGN TEMPERATURE SEISMIC ZONE 100 MPH WIND VELOCITY 1/8" CORROSION ALLOWANCE ∛8 MIN, PLATE THICKNESS 1.5 SPECIFIC GRAVITY DESIGN STANDARD* API 650 WITH APPENDIX' A, J, & M * THE DESIGN OF THIS TANK IS "BASED" ON API 650, ALTHOUGH API 650 IS MEANT TO COVER ONLY TANKS WHOSE ENTIRE BOTTOM IS UNIFORMLY SUPPORTED ON THE GROUND. THE BOTTOM FOR THIS TANK IS NOT UNIFORMLY SUPPORTED. HOWEVER, THE DESIGN WILL COMPLY WHEREVER POSSIBLE TO API 650. Jr. ТНОМА JR. 15610 8-1-95 WATER STORAGE TANK PESIGN CALCULATIONS, P. 1 TO 12.

NOB USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC. SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY FAX (806) 745-9688 (2012 0000000000000 TRY USING (8) - 34" \$ A36 ANCHOR BOLTS ROOT AREA = 0.309 102 ALLOW. TENSILE STRESS = 15,000 PSI DESIGN ANCHOR BOLTS PER AFT 650, F.7 PROVIDE & CORROSION ALLOWANCE ON THE DIAMETER ADJUSTED ROOT AREA = $\frac{77-(.3772)^2}{1}$ = . 112 10² ALLOW, BOLT TENSION = . 112 1N2 (15000151) (3) ALLOW, BOLT TENSION = 2235.4# BOLT CIRCLE = 6-4" + Z(11/2") = 6'-7" BOLT CIRCE; d = 6.583 FT. NUMBER OF ANCHOR BOLTS = 4(38542) _ .9(10,845*) (0,5831(2235A) 2235A* REQ'D. NUMBER OF A.B. = 4.11 BOLTS < 8 OK USE (8) - = A 36 ANCHOR BOLTS

JOB USPCI, WAYNOFA, OK ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC. SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY (· CHECK SEISMIC LOADS PER API 650, APPEN.E. (TABLE E-1) 2=0,1875 ZONE 1 I = 1.0C,= 0.24 XFLUE ==== (10,5)+20,51 = 25.751 WFLUE = 1202# X3 = = = (20,51) = 10,251 WSHELL = 9241# X = 20.51 $W_{F} = 402^{\#}$ WT = 37,317# $\frac{D}{H} \stackrel{\simeq}{=} \frac{(0.33)}{12.661} = .5$ $W_1 = .91(37317^{\#}) = 33959^{\#}$ $\frac{W_{I}}{W_{T}} = .91$ $W_2 = .13(37317^{\#}) = 4852^{\#}$ $\frac{W_2}{W_7} = .13$ X,=.45(12.66')+5'= 10.7' $\frac{\chi_1}{\Psi} = .45$ $X_{z} = .833(12.66') + 5' = 15.6'$ $\frac{X_2}{11} = .833$ k = .57 T = .57 (4.33)^{1/2} = 1.434 5=1.5 $\dot{C}_{z} = \frac{0.30(1.5)}{1.434} = .314$

JOB USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 CALCULATED BY SEISMIC CONT. -CI WFLUE XFLUE = . 24 (1202#)(25.75') = 7428.4 =, 24 (9241*) (10, 25') = 22732,9 CI WSX5 C, Wr Hr = .24(402#)(20,5') = 1977,8 $C_1 W_1 X_1 = .24 (33959^*) (10,7') = 87206.7$ $=.314(4852^{+})(15.6') = 23767.0$ C2 W2 X2 143,112,8 SEISMIC O.T.M. = . 1875(1.0)(143, 112.8) SEISMIC OTM. = 26834 FT-# < WIND OTM.= 385421+ WIND QT.M. GOVERNS DESIGN OF ANCHOR BOUTS PER API 650- E.S.Z $b = \omega_{2} + \frac{1.273}{D^{2}}$ $b = \frac{10845^{\#}}{\pi(6.33')} + \frac{1.273(38542)}{(6.33')^2} = 1770 \frac{\#}{\text{PT}}.$ $\frac{b}{12t} = \frac{1770\%}{12(.376'')} = 393.3 \text{ PSI}$ $\frac{GHD^2}{HZ^2} = \frac{1.5(13')(6.33')^2}{275''} = 2083.6 \text{ PSI} < 10^6$ $F_a = \frac{10^6 (.375)}{2.5 (6.33') (12)} + 600 \sqrt{1.5 (13') (12)} = 11,153 \text{PSI}$ Fa = 11, 153ps1 > 12t = 393ps1 VOK

USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 RJT CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY FAX (806) 745-9688 ()SCALE REFER TO "DESIGN OF DESIGN SELF- SUPPORTED FLUE PLATE STRUCTURES, VOLUME 2 ", P. 25 +07 3'¢ $F_L = \frac{C_L P_0 g_{cr}}{Z \beta}$ _\9 $C_{1} = 0.2$ $P_{0} = 3'$ $\beta = 1\% = .01$ ခု $f_{t} = \frac{352 \cdot D}{4 \pi H_{1}^{2}} \begin{bmatrix} Eq \\ 7 & kle \end{bmatrix}^{\frac{1}{2}}$ ŝ 6-4 00. $f_{t} = \frac{3.52(36')}{471(10.5'(12))^{2}} \left[\frac{26,300,000(386)}{2(.2836''/10^{3})} \right]^{\frac{1}{2}}$ ft = 88.2 CPS Vcr1 = 3,41 Do ft = 3,41(3FT.)(88,2 CPS) Veri = 901.8 mPH = 1322.6 fps Verz = ft Po 5=.2 $=\frac{88.2(3')}{0.2}$ Verz= 1322.6 fps ger= ,00119 Ver = ,00119 (1322.4) 9cr = 2082 PSF > 18PSF , DYNAMIC WIND IS NOT CRITICAL

USPCI, WAYNOKA, OK ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC. 8-1-95 SHEET NO. RUT 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 Suite 202 CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY $f_0 = \frac{678.5 t}{D_2^2}$ $= \frac{(678.5(.25))}{(3!)^2}$ $f_0 = 18,85$ $V_0 = \frac{f_0 D_0}{25}$ $=\frac{18.85(3')}{7!(.2)}$ Vo = 141,4 FT/SEC. = 96,4 mPH $\frac{P}{250} = \frac{36''}{250} = .144''$ VIBRATIONS ARE NOT CRITICAL OVALING $\frac{t}{R} = \frac{.25}{18''} = .01389$ $F_{cr} = F_{y} \left[.8 + \frac{5t}{R_{o}} \right]$ = 36,000 psi [.8+ 5(125)] Fcr = 31,300 PS1 $C_c^1 = \sqrt{\frac{2T+2E}{E}}$ = [212(28300,000)] 31,300 C'c= 133.6

NOB USPCI, WAYNOFA, CK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. RJT 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 CHECKED BY K = 2.0 L= 10.5¹ $\Gamma = \sqrt{(36'')^2 + (35.5'')^2}$ KL r= 12.64 ,NF $\frac{KL}{r} = \frac{Z.O(10.5')(12)}{12.64}$ $\frac{KL}{r} = 19,94$ < $C_{2} = 133.6$ $K\phi = 1 - .5 \begin{bmatrix} K_{1} \\ K_{1} \end{bmatrix}^{2}$ $= 1 - .5 \left(\frac{19.94}{133.6} \right)^2$ KD= ,989 FS = 2.0 $F_c = \frac{k - p}{E_c} F_{cr}$ - .<u>989 (31,300)</u> 7.0 $F_{c} = 15,476 \text{ psi}$ $S = \frac{T ((36)^{4} - (35,5)^{4})}{32 (36'')} = 249,221 \text{ m}^{3}$ $W_{IND} QTM. = 18PSF(3!)(\frac{(10.5!)^2}{2}) = 2977 F7-7$ $f_c = \frac{3 FT - F(12)}{249.22} = .144 FSI < F_c = 15.4 FSI VOK$ 11200

Tank Wall Thickness

•

.

٤

٠

.

USPCI, WAYNOFA, OK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. DAN 8-1-95 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 RJT CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY . FAX (806) 745-9688 جاجيا والأنجي والموج جاج والمروبة CALCULATE SHELL THICKNESS PER API 650, M.3 FROM TABLE M-1; FOR 300°F, REPUCTION FACTOR (RF.) = 0.88 $t_{REQD} = \frac{2.6 P(H-1)G}{F(2100D)(RF.)} + C.A.$ D= 6.33' H= 12,2' (SAY 13') G= 1.5 USE E = 0.70 CA = 18" (.125") R.F.= .88 $t_{\text{REQ'D.}} = \frac{Z.6(6.33')(13'-1)(1.5)}{.70(21000)(.88)} + .125$ X Z = .296 10. E , 148 1N. USE MIN. 3%" STEEL PLATE FOR SHELL REINFORCEMENT PLATES AROUND SHELL OPENINGS ARE NOT REQUIRED BECAUSE E=. 38" > .296" ARE NOT REQUIRED BECAUSE (.375")

JOB USPCI, WANDER, OK ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC. 8-1-95 SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 RJT CALCULATED BY -CHECKED BY (.... SCALE DESIGN SHELL MANWAY & BOTTOM MANWAY - 30"\$ 1.5.4.7.7.7.5.5 = 8.45 PSI P= 13' (62,4 弊,3)(1,5) = 1216.8 PSF S= Z1,000 PSI $S = \frac{Pr^2}{12}$ $t_{\text{REQ'D.}} = \sqrt{\frac{Pr^2}{5}}$ $= \sqrt{\frac{8.45 (15'')^2}{21,000}} C.A.$ $t_{\text{PER'D.}} = .30'' + .125'' = .425''$ USE K"R

JUSPCI, WANOFA, OK **ROBERTS AND THOMA, INC.** SHEET NO. 2574 74th St. Suite 202 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79423 (806) 745-4881 FAX (806) 745-9688 227 CALCULATED BY CHECKED BY SCALE و و بر و و و و و و و و و و و FLANGED & DISHED BOTTOM DESIGN D $t_{\text{REQ'D.}} = .0000757272 \ PR + C.A.$ = .0000757272 (8.45 psi) $\left(\frac{G.33'(12)}{2}\right) + .125''$ tREQ0. = : 15 1N. USE 3/8" THICK PE -



Heat Exchanger

i

, which we have

Designed, Constructed and National Board Stamped in Accordance with latest 1992 A.S.M.E. Code and Addendum. Alfa Laval Front Side SI 6 15/16" Nis Land (19-61) 1294 20 ŝ 'n 13/11 ନ୍ଥ /2 (13) ຼົ 2 11 -3 2⁷ (50) (50) (296) 25 9/16 (650) Fooling 1 3/8"(35) 2" (50) 8 Section AA 3 1/4 (62) Studded Port 1 9/16" Holes • Eight (8) © 3/4" 10 UNC 4 1/4" (108) long. Two (2) 19 5/16" (490) ø 9 1/2" (241.5) One (1) Ø 1 1/16" Hole Bolt Circle. (25) 2 9/16"(65) Dimensions in () are millimeters(mm) B= 42 5/16"(1075) A= See Plate Spec Documentation Connections Туре Size Rating Haterial Fluid LOC Function ទារប 6" 150# SS 30.7 psig Steam 30.7 psig Steam Hotside Inlet stuo 6¹¹ 150# **S1** SS 150# STUD Hotside Outlet 6a \$2 \$5 Solution 150# STUD Coldside Inlet 6" **S**3 55 Solution Caldside Outlet 54 Notes: Carboline 134 1.5 mils DFT (Alfa Laval Blue) CERTIFIED APPROVED FOR FABRICATION DATE BY. Design Press/Temp.: 150 PSI / 300 *F Customer Hame : USPCI Plate/Gasket Hat'l: AISI 316 / EPDH : 20572 P.O. Kumber Plates Actual/Hax.: 39 / 64 (0.5mm) : # 2 Heat Exchangers Weight Dry/Flooded: 2350 1b / 2607 1b 1tem : 942005 Order Kunber Length CBar/TBolt.: 900 mm / 750 mm A/L Serial#(s) : 30101-96638 thru 96639 Ct 0018 Description Alfa Laval Thermal Inc. M15-FFG dels opprovol 11/91 TC dole check 11/91 AV dale 11/91 Manufactured in Richmond, Virginia by uc

Jfa Laval Thermal Inc. 400 International Trade Drive

Plate Heat Exchanger Bill of Materials



Implementation Date: 2/28/94 Revision: 1

Subject: M15-FFD

BACKGROUND

Given are standard ASME/ASTM materials of construction.

No.	ltem	<u>Quantity</u>	<u>Material</u>	<u>Notes</u>	Dimensions
NO. 1. 2. 3a. 3b. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10.	Frame Plate Pressure Plate Carrying Bar T-Profile Cladding Guide Bar Tightening Bolt Tightening Nut Support Column Support Foot Frame Foot Stud Bolt	1 1 2 1 8 8 1 1 2 48	SA516-70 SA516-70 Aluminum SA240,304SS SA479,304SS SA193,87 SA194,2H2 Aluminum SA36 SA36 SA36 SA36 SA36 SA36 SA36S	1 1 1 1 2	900 mm 900 mm 750 mm 2" - 4 1/2 UNC 2" - 4 1/2 UNC
11. 12. 1.	Connection Liner N/A Channel Plate Gasket Channel Plate	4 40 39	EPDM SA240,316SS	3	Electropolished
Note	OSHA Shroud s: (1)Painted. (2)Zinc	1 Plated. (3)Nc	Aluminum ot Shown	-	

Notes:

Drawing is not an accurate depiction, see certified print.



USPCI P.O. #: 20572 TAG: #2 HEAT EXCHANGERS A/L ORDER #: 942005 A/L SERIAL #: 30101-96638 30101-96639

CERTIFIED
APPROVED FOR FABRICATION
BY DAir



QA03138
ALFA-LAVAL THERMAL

PLATE HEAT EXCHANGER Specification Sheet

P.O.#: 20572 Order#: 942005 USPCI CUSTOMER: Alfa Laval Thermal Inc. Charles Martin, Thermal Engineering Co Tag#: # 2 Heat Supplier: Exchangers Agent: 2 Quantity: 30101-96638 thru 96639 Serial#: M15-FFG PHE Model Type: COLD SIDE HOT SIDE =2= -1-Solution : 30.7 psig Steam Fluids 312000 10349 lb/hr Flow rates 180.0 275.0 Inlet temperature F 230.0 272.2 F Outlet temperature 8.9 2.0 psi Pressure drops : 260 sq ft Total Surface Area counterflow Flow regimen fluids : S3 Connection locations in 51 : **S**4 \$2 out : SS Material in connections SS : 39 Total number of plates : AISI 316 : Plates material 0.5mm : thickness EPDM Clip-on : Gasket material 150 PSI : Design pressure 300 F Design temperature 1 13 13 US gallon Liquid volumes 2300 lb Total unit dry weight 1

100

CERTIFIED APPROVED FOR FABRICATION, BY ______ DATE _____2491

-1-_____ 942005\1 2*M15-F CH__ AISI_316 0.5mm EPDM_Clip-on 06/22/94 30.7 psig Steam S1->S2 1*19 L Solution \$4<=\$3 1*19 L 0.6mm End Plt1 16B н 39 0 0 U==<==U Chan Plt.03A \mathbf{L} 38 U υ 0 Chan Plt.03B Ľ 0 37 0 0 U U L Chan Plt.03A 36 U υ 0 L 0 Chan Plt.03B 35)))) ((((0 Ü 0 Ū Chan Plt.03A L 6 υ U 0 Ö Chan Plt.03B \mathbf{L} 5 0 0 U U Chan Plt.03A \mathbf{L} 4 --U U-0 0 Chan Plt.03B Ŀ 3 Ô 0 U==<==U Chan Plt.03A Ľ 2 0 0 0 0 Н End Plt2 83B 1 -54----S3-----S2----S1-

Ì 1

-i-Date 06/22/94 ⊷ent P.O.#: 20572 USPCI USTOMER: PLATE HEAT EXCHANGER ALFA-LAVAL THERMAL M15-FFG Model Type 2 Quantity 30101-96638 thru 96639 Order#: 942005 Serial#: Alfa Laval Thermal Inc. Charles Martin, Thermal Engineering Co Tag#: # 2 Heat Supplier: Exchangers Agent: Gasket sides of the plates are facing the frame plate. Plates with parallel flow. **AISI 316** Plates material 0.5mm thickness EPDM Clip-on Gasket material A - Dimension (See Drawing) 174 mm 39 Total number of plates 2300 lb Total unit dry weight Side 2: Extra/Inspection port location Side 1: -----SAMPLE FLOW DIAGRAMS------Sample SINGLEPASS Flow Diagram • 1 ومن جبع الما الحد التي شيد حله في الله عن الله الله عن الله الله عن الله الله الله الله الله الله ال ===<====== End Plt1 76A H 121 ---11 U-----0-Chan Plt 03B L 0 120 U 0 U 0 Chan Plt 03A Ŀ 119 S)))) ((D А Ó U==<===0=====U Chan Plt 03A н 3 ---U U--<--0-0 Chan Plt 03B Н Ι Μ 2 0 0 Ö 0 End Plt2 83A H 1 -S4----S3-----S2----S1-P Ά Sample MULTIPASS Flow Diagram G Ъ ----T3----T2-----0 0 0 0 Tran Plt 43A Н R Ε 121 U-----0 Turn Plt 04B н 120 0 0 U==<==U Chan Plt 03A L Α 119)))) ((М F -11 U--<--0 0 Chan Plt 03B н 71 0 0 U==<==U Chan Plt 03A L S 70 L -11 ----0 Turn Plt 11B Н 69 Ö 0 U===>==U Chan Plt 03A L 68 0)))) ((W 0 0 0 0 L Chan Plt 03A 4 U--->--U 0 H 0 Chan Plt 03B 3 0 Ο บ===>==บ Ъ Chan Plt 03A 2 0 0 Н End Plt2 84B 1

See following page for Flow Diagram Discriptions. *** SEE PAGE 1 FOR YOUR FLOW DIAGRAM. ***

-ii-

Date 06/22/94

ment plepass....Plate heat exchanger with connections on frame plate (stationary cover) only. :ipass.....Plate heat exchanger with both frame plate and pressure plate (movable cover) connections. 52,53,54...Frame plate connection designations. F2,T3,T4... Pressure plate connection designations. (See drawing for locations of T and S ports.) -----PLATE DESCRIPTIONS------PLATE DESCRIPTIONS-----o 121... Plate position starting from frame plate. n Plt...Channel Plate. Standard 4-port channel plate. Gasketed so that flow from two ports opens to the channel plate center. . Plt2...End Plate 2. Channel plate adjacent to frame plate. With port holes fully gasketed so that flow does not go between this plate and the frame plate. | Plt1...End Plate 1. Channel plate adjacent to pressure plate n Plt...Turning Plate. Redirects flow with port locations which are on single pass unit. not punched (no U or O) on multipass units. -Plt...Transition Plate. Channel plate adjacent to both pressure plate and partition plates on multipass unit. ct-vlt...Partition Plate. Thicker steel plate required on some in Plt...Twin plate. Channel plate type used on welded units only. ,03,83...Plate hole punching description. A-L internal use only.Flow opening port. Fluid flows into this channel. 0 or U.If no U or O is shown then this port location is not punched and fluid does not flow through this port. B.....Plate orientation, as seen from gasketed side of plates: ||0 / U||
<-----gasket diagonal---->/
||
/ ||
/ <----chevron direction---->/
||
/ \| <= B Plate U \ 0|| \ Plate => $|| \langle / \langle -----chevron direction ---->/ \langle ||$ (Channel plate arrangements alternate between A and B plates) ...High Theata channel plate. Chevrons at angle greater thanLow Theata channel plate. Chevrons at angle less than 90 (Channel plate arrangements can have all Highs, all Lows or degrees. a mixture of Highs and Lows.)

- 2-_____ 942005\1 AISI_316 0.5mm EPDM_Clip-on 03 L Channel plate Plates: M15-F CH_ Chan Plt.03 L 74 37 0.6mm End plate 1 End Plt1 16B H 22 1 End plate 2 End Plt2 83B H 1 Gaskets: EPDM Clip-on Channel plate gasket 32330-1804-3 37 74 Channel plate gasket 32330-1804-3 End plate gasket II consists of: 2 1. 1 2 2 Channel plate gaskets 32330-1804-3 2 4

Structural Support Calculations

 \bigcirc

22

Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:45 P.01

COLUMN LOADS · EXCEPT & GRID_F. ALL SCUMMES.... A-1 - 3.6 WILL BE 14.2.24. B-1 - 143 K C.9-1_ 14.1 K WITH KL. 13-0 ALLOW MBLE D.1-1 - 190.K COLLOAD 15 93:0 K. E-1 _ 14,2k THIS SATISFICS ALL CONDITIONS 1-2- 4.5 K B.2 - 36:3 K 10-2 - 62.9 K E-2 - 34,1K. 8.4 K. · A3 __-B.3 27.9 K 28.8K 19.9K D.1-3 -14.4K E-3 -9.8 K A-5_-B.5 - M.GK A-7 - 4.8 K ·B-7 - 8.5.K C.7 ... 11.5K F-7 - 12.1k CG - 24.8K F-6:- 24.2K 28.1 K C-4--24.2K F-4 -12.0K F-3.1 -

PLAG 5

۴**۲** HORZ FORCES & GRID. Þ G ILO lle . ۱۲< ፖሩ m) E 8.J <u>v</u> 18:30 $\frac{3.126}{4}$, $\frac{3150}{4}$ kips Per Col. ... ,8150 x 11.5 . 9.37 K1 . MONUNT ... 9.37, 12, 1000 . 512 REDO 53' 122.31 = 27.5 = 5.2 · COLUNINS. ٦.

Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 PAGO G

HORZ FORCES & DING. BRACING. 7.26 KIPS 0. C-7 TO F-7 0. E.? TO E.3. A-1 To A-2. 9 D.I-I TO E-1 14.64 Chilor gtz ... 14.64 COL. UPLIFT. 71.65 K ... Nearconna peàs Load, · 26.13 = 17.42 ks1 < 24 DIAG BRACK. R. 4-38. 1.54" 1.5 Breace OK, COLUMN UPLIFT 21,65 14/4+ 34 EPONY MICHORS PULLOUT TOST ON 31 + EPOXY DHE. W/ 612" INDODONENT IS RED KIPE. WITH & SAFETY FACTOR OF 4 TO 1 - GKIPS PAR ANCHOR 6kx4. 24 > 21165. O.K. ゴリ

Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 P.09 Page DESKELLOADS (1990 BOCA. NATIONAL BLDE CODE). LIVE LODD ... 100 PSJE. (LIGHT HAHUPETUBING .- PAGE 246) DEPD LODD .. 200 PSF. TANKS FTI, FTD, J.FT3 47,300 LBS. EACH (FILLED). TANK ET4 25,300 LBS (FILLED.) LATISTIAL FORCES FOR EARTHOULAKE LOADS . V= 25 AV IKCS11 ... (PODE 272). Luz 1. (20NG 12 (Pose 273). I. = 1.0. (TABLE 1113.1, PORE P75). K = 1.0 (TABLE 1113.43, PAGE 278) C= +12 · (Pade 279) 5. 1.5 (TEBLE 113.4.6, PAGE 281) 12 > WEICHT VE 25. x. 1. x 1.0x 1.0x 10x 15 x 2. V2.045 W

9:08 P.10 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 jtis A Clark PE. (1112.14) BRAND GRID. A.L. TO BI LINBRACED LATH 3-1 3.05 3.00 ā. Ma CD * CD + 24 3.08. ... 7.4. FROM 150 2-174 DUORDERS M- 27,3 >.7.4 (1.112.1KH) BEAM & GRID A-2 TO B-UNBRACOD LCAH 341 1.42 3.05 =.10.2 HO0 33 308 Ma@ 3.3 x 4.50 - Did 1.42 = 11.4 M. Q. 4.3, 308 -- 179, 11 ≈ <u>||</u>,9 M. @ 4.3. 2.31. FROM 555 2-174 - DURGABLUS My 27,3 > 11,9

Mar 29,95 9:09 P.11 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (UID, 35) REAM & GRID B. R. TO . D UNBASEAD LATH 2411. \mathfrak{D} 15.71 2.97 2.21 - 44.4 NOD RED VOIL Ma @ 210 - 5.13 - 204, 292 - 48.2 * 46.4. H. D 21.0 + 2.21 PRON ASD: 2-172 ALLOUDER N. 91.2 > 48.9 GU12.25) BEAM O. GRID. D-2. TO E-2 LIAMARGEOD LATH D'-1 with Ŵ 221 = 158.3. Mo D: 26.4 , 2,21 NOD 14.4 512 -25.812.52 - 60.1 . 58.3 Ha 3 26.4 22.21. FEON ASD 2.173 ALLOWARLO M. 66, & 5 60.1

9:10 P.12 1442 10 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Itis A Clark PE. D.1-1 To E-14 D.1-370 E-3 (IJINNE) HABRDED LETH 2411) BEAH & GRID \bigcirc \mathbb{O} Œ 2.90 = 10,3 N. 0 15.4. 67 No 0. 15.4 x 3,59 - 12.9 , 292 2 12.6 = 24,3 H-@ 11. - 2.21. . FROM ASD. 2-173. ALIGNARLO. M. + 66.4. > 24 (112.19): BOAN & GRID . B.-1. T.S. C.9-1 UNBRACED: LET.H 3 Φ. (\mathcal{O}) r 2.41 29 η η e. 14.1 M-D 64 . 2.01 H= QG4 + 5.13 - 7.5 , 2.92 - 10.9 6.2 H-392461 ALLOYOBE. H = 42.5. > 14:1 FRAM ASD. 2-174

Mar 29,95 9:10 P.13 TEL NO.405 878-0338 PAGE-11 Otis A Clark PE. (111214) BEAM & GRID A-3 TO. 13-3_ UHTERACOD LETH 30 Ð 1-75 2.3 3.00 ৻ৗ৾৾৾ Mo (4.4 , 75 HOO 4.4 ... 375 - 1.5 . 3.00 No 3.37 - 5.14 - 1.9 . 237 M. @ 3.7 , 2.37 FROM ASD. 2.174 ALLOWABLE M = 77.3 (110.00) A.5. To A. UNBRACES LATH 3410 - GRID BEAM Г Д - 4 ph 2.57 3.35 3.80 3,35 3.82 20.4 M- D 6.1 . 3.25 31.9 HQQ). GI & TIT - 31, 3.22 -Ng.C HO 3 Gr + 624 - 27 + 335. C 17.9. 5 M= Q . G.N. 2.89 PROM 450 2-172 ALLONABBLE M. 76,2 > 31.9

9:11 P.14 Mar 29,95 P640 12 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Itis A Clark PE. 412.2 A.3. To A.5 BEAH.O. GIZID Litterasco Lary AL 6 Ð, : 20 52 398 331 331 4.90 3. MOQ = 42 . 3:31 H=103 = 4.1. 662 - 1.2 ×3.31 = 220 H. Q : 4.0. 7.96 - 2.2. 3.98 - 23.4 - 4.0. ____N®@` 76.23.4LIOLINBUC H FROM ASD. 2.1.72 (1412-26) BEAN. OCTRID . B-3. TO B.5. UNBRACCOLOTA 4LO. č. M 3.31 DB. HO. 7.6 . 331 - 39.3 M-@ = 7.4.6.42 - 3.3...3.31 H-CE = 7.1. 7.96 - 3.9. 3.98 - 41,2 a . R. 2, 4 H=Q. 7.1. × 3.95. 2-1712 ALLOWARLE M& 76.2 > 41.2 FROM ASD

Jtis H LIGIN (1,112,25) BEAN & GRID. B.J. To B.J. UHBRACED LOTH 3697 **D**. Q). <u>ี</u>น พ____ 3.35 12,20 5.81 3,35 . 3.57 2. 23.1 NOC = 6.9 - 335 NOO = 69:7.17 -3.5.3.22 = 361 MQ = 7.0 x 6.24 - 32 |: x 3.35 x 33.3 - RO2 Me @ = 70 x 2.89 ... FROM LSD 2-172 LUDWABLE 14 - 76.2 > 33.3 CROSS BOOM LINDER FT 1, 2, 43 (C.FLOCOD STON (WEIE) LINDROLAH LATH . 16 S. 9 1.42 1,50 1.27 1 lis No 0-270-21.42 Mat = 7.04 2.92 - 6.7 + 1.50 = 10.4 Me De Zion 1.42 FROM 65D 2, 174 ALLOWABLE M. 30.3 > 10,4

9:13 P.16 rode 14 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 His A Clark PE. (<u>u10.35)</u> ... BEAN GARID. C-3.TO <-4 1 6 16) r. M 981300 1.87 1:48 25,0 M-0 - 13.7 ×1.87 ... No@2 13.7x 3.35 - 1.6.1.48 MO 3 : 13.7 x 5.27 - 1.6, 4.0 - 84. 2.52 * 52.9. Ma@ = 11,1 x 6,19 - 3,3, 3,19 - 1,7 40,21. 54.4. 7. 40.9 M CO . 11,1 . 378 - 3.3 . 78 2 333 HOG+ 11,1,300: FROM ASD ... 2- 172 ... ANOWARIE. M = 91.2. > 54,4 (4,12,24) GRID. E-31 TO E-4, F-4 TO FG BEAN 1 FG TO F-7 3.35 3.35 \mathcal{C}'_{σ} M. D. . 9.2. 335 - 30.8. HOO - 9.0, 335, 30.8 > 30.8 MUCHARINE M. " GONE 荷 4 175

9:13 P.17 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Jtls A Clark PE. (W.J.R. R.C). BEAM ARID G.G.T. C.J. MARDER LETH 31 . . 1 .3.35.. ጟቖ 3,35 = 3012. Ha @ 9.0, 3.35 = 37.4 H-@ 90,7,17-84 31,5. HO 3 94 x 3.35 FROM ASD, 2.173 KLOUBBLE M. CC.E. (WIRIZC) BEAM & GRID C.4 TO C-G UNPRESED LON 36214 1.95 1,43. 139 ψ, Q N. C = 10.2, 3.35 MO (2) * 10.2 + 6.25 - 9.8. 2.90 35.3 · 16.5 + 3.35 - 1.5 - 1.43 34.0 H.C . 6.2 N. + 10.5. ()». FROM \$50 2.173 DUGWARLO M: 66,8 > 35.3

Mar 29,95 9:14 P.18 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (112.20). BEAH LINDER EF.4 (2 PLACES). UNBRASED LOTH 54101 ſſ 3.55 302 108 3.95 ζų. MO DE . 8,1 x 355 N.@ 1 B . 8.1 . 4.63 - 49,108 = 32,0 2-173 ALLOVABLE M = 66.8 >.32.2 FROM ADS (11235) BUANO GRID B-3.TO G7-3. <u>.</u> ų ,H EIS · 583. MOB. 128. 2.21 He C 12.8, 5.13 - 129, 2.90 = 28,0 - · 2614 HO 3 156, 1.46 - 137.19. -. 17.1 M . @ 25.5% 47 605 2-170 LUOWEBLE H: 91.2 >28.3 Fram ÷ : - **(**)

Mar 29,95 9:15 P.19 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. CROSS BEDIT HHORE FET (2PLACE) 540 SPUN (4318). (]LINBRACIO LETH ILC -al-1.421 1.50 1.50 1.42 M . 03 4.3 1.42 No 43 x 292-40 x1.50 = 6 منها ج HQ (D) 4,3 + 1.42 FROM 650 2-174 AUDIDABLO M: 30.3 > 6.6 Cills 20 BENNI UNDER FLASH TANKE (< PLACES) Linguação Long. 51102 (P) 3.55. ICE 3,55 11.08 e 45.8. Ma @ 10, 4 3,55 H-Q: + B - 12:5 x 4:63 - 702 4:02 - 52.2 12ROM ASD 2.173 ALIGUABLE M-66.8 > 52.2

TEL ND.405 878-0338 tis A Clark PE. BEAN-REFER E-RTO E-3 (W8.R4) UNBRACED LETH 124. M. 1.8. 12.33 2.8. K 6 (15.24) BEAN & GRIP B-2 TO B-3 UNBERGED LETH. 10.4 M. 3.6 x 17.23 . 5.5 K! FROM ASD 2.114 ALLOWAR M. 38.3 > 5.5 (1,18,70) ____ BEAN GRID B-1 TO B-R $H = \frac{4}{5} \frac{2}{5} \frac{12.33}{5} = \frac{6.5}{5} \frac{1}{12}$ UNBRACED LATH .. M.C. FROM 350 2-174 . ALCONSILE . M = 38,3 > 65 BEDM - GRID A.I. TO A-2. (118. RA). UNTRACTO LATH 124 M = 2.4 y 12.33 _ 3.7 kl FROM 55D 2.174 SUDWABLE M. 38,2 > 3.7 BEAM & GRID A-5 TO B.5 -(112.Rd) UHIRKICOD LOTH 913 M. 3.4.9.25, 3.9 FROM DSD 2-174 DULOWBELS No 38,3 > 3,9

BEAM TIDIS SATH OF GRID B-T TO C-T W.8.10... UNBENGED LATH 7-3 M-3:227.05 2.9.Kl PROM ASD PAGE 2-175 BLOWABLE M+ 11.5 > 2.9. (W8.1.0). BEAM GL3 HORETH OK GRID B-5 TO C.5 LABRACSO LATH . 753 FROM ADS 2.175 BLIOMABLE M& 11.5 > 2.9 (4.840). BELM 2103 HORTH OR GRID B-5 TO C-5 HARRADSO LOTH 713 14, 2,8, 7,25 - 2,5 K FROM DOS 2-175 ALLOWARLE M. 11,5 > 2,5 (VIB-10) BEANA 3133 SOUTH OF SKIP B-5 TO C-5 . UNBRACED LOTH M= 3.0-7.25 . 27K FROM LOS 2.175 ALLONIABLE M& 11.5 > 2.7. BEAN GLTI2 SOUTH OF GRID B.5 TOC.5 · UHBRADES . LATH . 713 M- 3.2 47.25, 2.9 K · FROM 605 12-175 ALLONIABLE M - 11:5 > 7:9

9:17 P.22 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 1000 20 Otis A Clark PE. (USID).. 2102 HOFTH OF GRID A-5. TO B.5 LIHARACCO LOTH 913. N1: 3.4.9.25 3.9.K FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOLIABLE. M. 9.0 > 3.9. BIENN GL'S NOTETH OF GRD A.5 TO B-5 · (113,10) WHIREACED LETH .913 M= 4.0. 9.25 . 4.6 K' FROM 505 2.175 DUONDBUR M. 9.0 > 4.6 KINBILOJ. BEAN 7L 26 SOUTH OF GRID A-7. TO BOT! UNBEACED LATH. 94 M. 4.2.9.25 - 4.9 K¹ FROM: ADS 2-175 GLEOLATUS 14.9. BEAM 3644 South OF GRID A-7 TO B-7 (WEND) N. 40, 9.25 , 4% K1. FROM ADS 7-175 AUGUARUS M& 9.0 > 4.6 (1,2,10) BEAM 344 SOUTH ON GRID B-5 TO C-5 UNATENCED LOTH 713 M= 3.0. . 7.05 . 2.9.KI FROM ADS 2-175 BULDWARKE N= 11.5 > 2.7.

9:18 P.23 TAGE 41 Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (Pliuip): D-2 TO D:3 LIHBEACOD-LATH. 11-10. SIGRID. Sale-M 1 3. B. 11. 23 4. T.K FROM ASID 2-175 - 2000 BLE M = 20.75 > 4.7 ~<MIUNA). BENTI O GRID . D-1. TO D.D UNBRACED LATH INC N. B. 12. 12.5 5.0 KI FROM ASD 2.175 ALLOWARD M& 17.0 > 5.0 (UENO). BEANY 3-114 - TUIL HORTH OK GRID A-3 TO B-3 INBEACOP LOTH N= 44,935 = 511 KI B FROM 650 2-175 ALLONARIE M = 9.0 > 5.1 . (USUD) South OF GED A-5 TO BE UNBEDEST LETH 913 BELM Ma. 40, 9.25 FFGHI ASD .. 2.175 DUDUBLE Me 9,0 ... > 41.6 (illaile) BEAM 3634 South or GRID A.S. To B.S. UNRRACED LATH 923 M= 3.6+9.25 .: 4.0 1 ADC 2.175 BLIGHARGE M: 9.0 > 4.2

Mar 29,95 TEL NO.405 878-0338 944423 His A Clark PE. GADY 3-1 + 622 WEST OF GRID B.1 TO B.2 (2. PLACOS) (W.8.15) WHERE CO LOTHE 13-0 • • MA 4.8.13 7.8. K FRAM ASD 2.175 ALLOWARUE M= 121 > 7.8. BEAM D'442/4640F GRAD R-D TO B-3 (4815) UNRENCED LOTH 136 Mr. 3.8,13: 6,2K FRAN ASD. FORE R-175 . ALLOWASUS M. . 121 ->. G.R. BEDDY UNDER TONKS (8 PULCES) (112110) UNREACED LATH VII Mal16: 5.9 . 1:2 Kl. FROM ASD R.175. DUDWATER M. 15:6 > 1.2 BLAM' & TANKE 312 53 SPAN (8 PURCOS) (12.10) UNBROCUS LATA 3655 M: 42 x 3:55 . 5 K! FROM ASID. 2.175 ALWANDER H= 15.6. >.5

· · ·

Mar 29190 PACE 23 TEL NO.405 878-0338 tis A Clark PE. (18.24) BEAM - GRID A-7 TO B-7 UNBRASOD LATH 913 Me 1:8.1.9.25 211 K' FROM ASD 2.174 ALLOWABLE M& 38.3 > 2.1 (112:24) BEAM & GRID B-T TO C-7 LINBRICOD LETH 763 N= 1.4.785 ... 1.3 :... FROM ASD 12.174 ALLOWARD M. 38.3 > 1.3 (W8.24) BEAN + GRID B-5 TO C-5 UNERSCOP LOTH ... 71 3 M- 2.6. 7.25 . 2.4. KI FROM 450 2.174 ALLOWARLO M. 38.8 > 2.4 (1112.26) BC=M - GRID -- 7 TO F-7 UNIRACEO LETH IELON H= 3.6. 1804 . 8.1 kl H. CANT, END. " (20, 5.452 3:0 K) FROM ASD 2.174. BLIOKARLE ME 31.4 > 8.1.

Mar 29,95 9:20 P.26 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. BEAM & GRID C-GTO F-G & C-4TO F-4 (W 12.20) UNBRACO LATH 126 Me. 7.2. 18,04 = 16,2 k' Ha CONT . 40 x 5,452, 5,9 kl FROM ASD, 2-174 ALLONABLE N = 31,4 > 16.2 (illerec). BOAN OGRID C-31 TO F-31 LINBRACOD LOTH 18404 M2 6.6. 18.04 = 14.9 K1 M CANT 2015:452 3,0 K ERON ASD 2.174 ALLOWABLE N- 31.4 > 14.9 (🖓 BEAN - FILTER PRESSER GRID & TOF (GRUSS) (1012-25) UNBOKESP. LOTH 15-6 M- 3,6, 1804 - 8,1, KI Ma CONT. = , 46 x 5.452 . 6.8 K! FROM ADS RITH ALOWARIG M. 31.4. > 8.1

Pade 25

Break Tulby 3412 Ham or GRID. B=3.T.O. C-3. (U.S. 10) UNKEDESD LETH 713 M= 3.4.7.25 . 3.1 K FRON ASD 2-175 ALLOWARLE H- 11,5 > 3.1 (481.10) BEAM & GRID E.I. TO E.P Uptressesse Leith . 12/4. H. 1.8. 11.22 - 2.5 FRON LOS FACE 2.175 AUGUARS No 50 > 2.5 BEAM ALGENET OF GRID. A.STO. A.STO. A.STO. UNBRACOD. LETH 13:0. M- 1.8 x 13, 2.9 KI FRAY ASD 2.175 AUGUARUA Ma 4.8 > 2.9

Mar 29195 76at 2.7 TEL ND.405 878-0338 tis A Clark PE. ((18.15) HEZZ BRAM - GRID B-1.TO. C9-1 . UNBRACOD LOTH. 44 158 310 Ø $\leq \leq$ N- 0- 21,3 4.4 N. . 2.8 - 1.58 FRAM ASD 2.175 ALLOUNDER MY. (winid) MEZZ BOAM & GRID B-D. TO D-2. E LINGEAGED LCH DO 1.58 12.00 2.00 1.58 3.0 ĽČ Na 3- 5, 2 x1.54 z 13.3 M . CD . 5-R x 3.1R - Nox 158 NOO: 5,2, 5,12-2035E-25,2002 14.4 .. = 13.9 HOGE 6.7 . 3.12 - 4.4. 1.58 = 10.3 No 6 26.7 x 1.54 FROM \$500 2-174 BUOLENEUS N. 29.2 > 14:4

Mar 29,95 9:22 P.29 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Jtis A Clark PE. (3 Ruces). HEZY BEAK B-3TO C.7-3 \$ D,1-3.TO E-3 \$ E-1 TO D,1-1 11. $\langle u \varepsilon , j 5 \rangle$ UNBROKCO LATH 34 1.54 75 - 2,9 kl. M. B 19 1154 MO 0.7. 352. 7 2.5 KL. FROM ASD. R-175 - ALDONBLO M = 23.5 2 .5'6 <1,1(2, K). MEZZ BEAH & GRID D-2 TO E. 2 Ð. 2 ₫Ū ાક્ય ..: ŝ 8,5 No B - 5.6 , 1.54 Ma@ 5.6. 5.12 - 5.2.3.58 loil 7,2 H. Q 3 . 4.7 + 1.54 PRON ASD 2-112 AUDNIABLE 14, 27.6 - 10.1

9:23 P.30 Mar 29,95 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Itls A Clark PE. Poca 29 MEZZ BEAM ... C.9-1. TO C.9-2 (WENE) CUNREDERD LATH -10!12 N= 3611261 . 5.7 K FROM 605 7.175 SUCHERUS M& 14.0>5.7 MEZZ BEAM D.1.-1 TO D.1.-2 (WEI 15) (UNTRACESD. LATH - 762) M= 5.2+1267 - 8.2K1 -- FRON 205 2-175 Scientisis M2 21:0 > 8.2 MEZZ BEAN 111 VEST. OR CALTO CA-2. (USUS) · (UNBROCED LATH 44) M= 4.2.13 - 6.8 k FRONT NDS 2.175 NUMBER M = 21,25 > 6.8. MEZZ BOAN 341/2 EAST OF B-1 TO B-2 (42.15) (qLG. LIMBREACED LATA) M: 5.6.13 9.1 FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOUDERO M= 21.25 >.9.1 MEZZ BEAM 1462 EAST OF BOTO B3 (USIE) (CUNTRACUD LATH 762) M . 4.9+13 . 6.5 FROM ADS 2-175 ALLOUNDLE M = 21.0 > 6.5

Mar 29,95 9:24 P.31 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otls A Clark PE. PAGE SO MEZZ BEAM. @ GRID. E-1. TO E-2, (W81.10). B2 TO B3 8 ED TO E3 FROM 2015 R.115 ALLOWARUS M. = 4,0 > 1.95 (U2+10) MEZZ BELM - GEID BI TO BI (UHBEREOD LOTH 68) M. 26.13. 4.2 K. FROM NDS. BGG 2.175 MIGNARY HE: 12,2 >. MEZZ BEAM_ CRID. C.9-3. TO C.9-2. J.D.1.3. TO D.1-2 (US>15) (UHRICEOD LETH 762) M. 52,13 . 8.5 Kl EROM ADS. 2.175. ALLOW.M = 21.2 > 8.5 MEST BOAM ILLAUGSI OF EITOER + ERTOES (U8.15) (LINBRACOD (<TH 72) Ma. 40.13. 5 45 Ki FROM ADS 8.175 ALIONDRUG MA RIZZ SGIS

Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 Mar 29,95 9:25 P.32

MEZZ BOAM 2-11 SPAN, G.PLACESS, W.S.10. (2111 LINBRACOD LETH) N. 1.2. 2.92 . . 4. KI FROM ADS RITS ALLOUATER Ma 16.0 > 14 MEZZ BEAM - TONK OPONINGE (G PLACES) (118.10) CUNBRISCO LOTH 2114 Han GarTilde Litik FROM LOS 2-175 GLIONABLE H- 16:0 > 1.1

· · · · · · ·

Apr 03,95 13:36 P.02 Otis A Clark PE. TEL NO.405 878-0338 (REVISED) COLUMNS ON G" SLATS 15 ST. B.5 - 17,6 KIT ~DD MAX : 4000 PSI Cone W/ # doil? TELL & S G" SLATS ALLOWABLE M FOR FISSLATS-As failed _= 20 x 14000 4.854 3. [7,040 " LBS. 110 42 BIRCOL SUCT CHECK OF 2 WAY (PUTCHING) SHOOR 4-16" x 6" x 11 74000 - 76.7K > 17.6K FT OF SLAS Pan_ REQUIRCE ×11.5 = :9184" les < 12,240" LBS. O. NEOG XIS HA ASD PAGE R. 302 BOAH DIAG. #20

Apr 03,95 13:36 P.03 TEL ND.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. (Revised) ٣ ৰ বাহাচ HORZ_ Forces 3.1 110 īTio 115 0 C C' 2 ろいと m 12.3 100 Ń Y Ŵ 18150 KIPS POR CO <u>n</u> Li K · Moderia <u> 2150 x</u> 5 5.2 Robo \$3'. 1002 えざい 8 DURINGO. 2040 24.2 3515 -915: FRAM 605

Apr 03.95 13:37 P.04 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. MoinCol Loso9BD . 7.1 k 9 FURCES D1. 12.3 K En. 5.9.K. 1.14 K 1+123+5,9 . 045. Horz FOREC POR ۰A 322 K . Harrie Aries Or 5, 白之 Reso SPD1HA < 1-13 J.5-IR.B 95 5.62 Cols. O (TY)
Apr 03,95 13:38 P.05 PAGE 33 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. sts_F3.1, F4, FE, #F: ATES 40-Ð (MOHONT m^{n} 3 Æ CAP the of Come Moria FROM. 5 Pa 14.86 12_ Porce 2. 22.2 JJELD:0 16.66 4 7,57 2.12 May TIH a BOLTS. 6.75 < 8, 32 Pan Bol 1 Color n1 •••

Foundation Design Analysis

5

 \bigcirc





March 27, 1995

Mr. Jim Richenbaugh Black & Veatch Waste Science 4717 Grand Avenue, Suite 500 Kansas City, MO 64112

USPCI Lone Mountain Facility Waste Water Treatment Floor Structural Design Re: Subject:

The concrete floors in the area where the mezzanine has been erected were poured as part of two different building expansions. The first expansion was poured in the spring of 1987 and was designed to be eighteen inches thick with two layers of 3/4 inch reinforcement bars tied on one foot centers and separated by twelve inches between the top and bottom mats. All reinforcement bars were kept within three inches of the slab's surfaces and were supported by concrete brick on a two inch layer of sand. This slab underlies the area that supports the Flash Tanks and EF4 and extends to the south edge of the filter press mezzanine.

The second expansion attaches to the north side of the first slab and was poured in November of 1987. It was poured around four existing boiler foundations that were 2 feet wide, 3 feet deep, and 24 feet long. The floor slab was poured six inches thick and used a layer of 1/2 inch reinforcement bars tied on one foot centers, supported on a concrete brick and a 2 inch layer of sand. This slab underlies the area supporting the filter presses.

Both slabs were poured using a 4000 psi concrete strength mix as verified by the core sample tested by Meyers Engineering of which a report has been sent to you earlier this week.

I hope this will provide the information you needed for the certification work now in progress.

Lawcon Fenters Sincerely,

Lawson Fenton **Project Manager**

170 Oklahoma 73860-9622

Tel: 405/697-3500 Fax: 405/697-3595

Provide the highest quality waste and by-product management services that consistently meet or exceed customer needs and regulatory requirements at competitive cost while enhancing shareholder value.





L/D Correction Crushing Capped Dr f11ed <u>Toior</u> Length In. Leid. 161. Lepath In. placeter In. 0,96 37,440 5.7 5.5 3.75 0.93 47,200 4.9

4.5

4,6

7.1

4.1

5.B

5.8

5.5

4.7

5.6

6.6

5.3

5.3

5.1

4.7

6.0

7.0

-

7.0

5.0

-

•

7,0

41,400

60,700

43,000

67,100

43,800

74,800

33,900

72,500

55,720

65,600

68,700

60,200

60,200

53,800

50,800

30,740

-

81,600

81,700

.

٠

53,200

5.5

6.5

7.5

7.D

6.5

7.0

6.0

5.0

6.0

6.D

6.0

5,0

5.0

6.0

6.0

\$1.0

22.0

15.0

6.0

6.0

19.0

14.5

7.0

PHE - Pre-Hater Treatment FHI - Final Hater Treatment

Specimen

PH1-1

PHT-2

PH1-3

PH1-4

CHI-8

PH1-6

PH1-7

PHT-8

PH1+9

PHT-10

PHT-11

PH1-12

PHT-13

PH1-14

PHI-15

FHI-1A

TH1-18

FH1-2

+FH1-3

111-4

FH1-5

#FH1-6

#FHL-7

EH1-9

100

ł

÷

ł

.

3

١ ŵ

÷a. - 1

ન 7

刑

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3,75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

3.75

s Samples which we were not able to pull out of the hole.

2,

Compressive

Sirengih. Eti

2,810

3,980

3,490

5,110

3,860

4,550

3,810

6,480

2,950

6,100

4,840

5,800

5,850

6,900

5,290

4,530

4,460

2,760

-

7,320

7,100

-

-

4,770

0.93

0.93

0.99

0.88

0,96

0,96

0,96

0,93

0,96

0.98

0.94

0,95

0.97

0.93

0.97

0.99

-

0.99

0.96

•

.

0.99

Harrist Harriston CORE HOLE TO BE FILLED WITH SEMSTONE HO WITH SAND BINDER -FILL PLUG TO 1/4" BELOW FINISH GRADE, LEAVE SURFACE ROUGH -- EXIST. CONCRETE (VARIABLE THK.) PROTECTIVE COATING TO MATCH EXISTING. REMOVE DIRT AROUND FULL CIRCUMFERENCE YAR 0577H 1.5" HIDE MIN. ٠ŝ - FILL TO 15" BELOW CONC. W BENTONITE PELLETS CORE PLUG DETAIL JOB NO. 511 NTS Myers SCALE PLUG DETAIL FOR <u>_____</u> DRAVN DIDINCEAINO CONPONTION USPCI, LONE MOUNTAIN FACILITY 6123197 Oxiohane City Okiehene ONTE SHEET WAYNOKA. OKLAHOMA 1 OF DEV. NOV 6-23-92 CHANGE FLI. N SOL. TO DENTONTE SEN. PER GENE WALKER RECKEST.

•

LET MALLHOD OLA AAAA

Utis A Clark PE.

÷.,

OTIS A. CLARK PE.

130 Bdwy. Bldg. • Suite 202 Shavnee, OK. 74801

Phone (405) 878-0338

To: USPCI Lone Mountain Facility Route 2, Box 180A Waynoka, Okla. 73806

Attn: Lawson Fenton

March 28, 1995

The following is an investigation for the foundation support for the mezzanine platforms for the Wastewater Final Treatment Facility, and the calculations for the design of the beams, columns, and bracing for the structure. The design loads are per the 1990 BOCA National Building Code and are shown on page. #7 of the following submittal.

- 416 - 2110 -	1		\$ • •
COLUHN	LOAD, KIPS	FOUNDATION CONDITION	REHARKS
A-1	3.6	'17" floor slab	OK (see page #2)
A-2	4.5		
A-3	. 8.4	d	dro
5	9.8	6" floor slab	OK (see page #1)
A-7	4.8	Do contraction	
B-1	14.3	17" floor slab	.OK (Bee page #2)
B-2	36.3 .	1	
B-3	2,7.9	1	40
B-5	17.6	6" floor slab	OK (see page #1)
B-7	· 8.5 ·	· · ·	N 0
.C-4	28.1	24" x 36" cont.ftg	. Ok (see page H3)

		ach ant fta.	Ok (see page #3)
C-6 .	24.8	24" x 36" cont. 1.cg.	
C-7	11.5	6" floor slab	OK (see page 11)
.C.9-1	.14.1	17" floor slab	OK (see page #2)
C.9-3	28.8	1	· -
D-2	62.9	·	
D.1-1	19.0		·
D.1-3	19.9		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
E-1	14.2		
E-2	34.1	•	
E-3	14.4	No ·	40
F-3.1	12.0	6" floor slab	OK (see page #1)
F-4	24.2	24" x 36" cont. ftg	. OK (see page #3)
F-6	24.2	·	
F-7	12.1	, 6" floor slab	OK (see page #1.)



mar 29 90 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. COLLIMNS ON G" SLATS Max Cal LOOD. IS AT B.5 - 17,6 KMM. " G" SLATS, 4000 PSI CONC. " 40012 EW. & CTR. Allowable M pin Frontshats = As feid = 20 x Rdood x. 85 x 3 = 12,240 " LBS. -32 (x32) 110 Ā CRINCO CHECK OF , 2 WAY (PUNCHINE) SHOOR 4×16"×.6" × 1.1 74000 - 26.7.K. > 17.6K O.K. REQUIRED MOMENT POR FT. OF SLAPS -2500 x11.5 x11.5 = 6,288"LTS < 12,240" LBS. 0.K, 10 4 •

. .

٠

Mar 29,95 9:04 TEL NO.405 878-0338 Otis A Clark PE. OLUMMS ON 17" SLATS W/ G-12:E,1J. T. JB K MAX. COLLOAD IS AT GEID D-R - GR. 9 KIPS. ंः ALLOUNDLE MONGNT IN SLAB . 44 - 24000 x. 12 - 126,720"LB. e . 10,56 K _ALLOWNISLE . Soil BRG. 0 2500 "SLAR LIT 180 , 2320 62.7 27.11 Soft Read have 5-3 Sallars 2:32 21 JAN (PUNCHING) SHEAR 427-17 11 74000 * 127,7 K > 62,7 K ... OK. READ HONCHT IN GRADE BEAN 2.95 x 8.32 = 1.31 k' ~ 10.56 k'

TACA S COLUMNS ON 244,36 GRODE BOAM 28.1 KIPS. MAX COLLOAD IS AT COL C-4 GIRLOG. BESNH HAC. 2. 4 G . TOP, CTR. & BOTT . (ACCORDING 1 - LAWSON FORTON ALLOWARUS MONGHT IN GRADE BEAM (FIGURING THE ROTHE) - 182, 24000x 301 (37,600,"LB. 02.52,8 K".... ... hs fr 14 bliowarus Soli Brie 2500 - 68. Weicht 360 = 2140 - 6- & LENGTH OK GENDE BOOM TO SUPPORT. SC 28,100 2140.2 17.39 READ MONONT. IN GRODE ROOM--21.8KX6,67, 18.2K < 52.8K O.K. чч.,



,

1 Tank Leak Tests

•

HYDROSTATIC TEST RECORD

RECORD DATE:8-8-95VENDOR:SCOTT MANUFACTURING, INC.CUSTOMER:USPCI-LONE MT. FACILITYCUSTOMER:P.O. NO. 132PROJECT:EVAPROATOR FLASH TANK NO. 3W.O. NO.:48709,10, & 11LOCATION:WAYNOKA, OK.JOB NO.:499

TESTING PROCEDURE: WELDED STEEL TANKS FOR OIL STORAGE, API STANDARD 650, NINTH EDITION, JULY 1993, SECTION 5 - ERECTION, PARAGRAPH 5.3.6 TESTING OF THE SHELL, METHOD a.(1).

RESULTS: PRIOR TO SANDBLASTING AND PAINTING, EVAPORATOR FLASH TANK NO. 3 WAS FILLED WITH WATER UP TO THE SHELL AND FLUE CONNECTION. THE TANK WAS INSPECTED FREQUENTLY DURING THE FILLING OPERATION. WATER WAS HELD IN THE TANK FOR A PERIOD OF TWENTY FOUR HOURS. AFTER CAREFUL VISUAL INSPECTION NO LEAKS WERE VISIBLE IN ANY WELDED SHELL OR PIPE JOINTS.

ť

REPORT NO 1 VENDOR INSPECTOR'S SIGNATURE ender

1.11

Hydrostatic Test Record

USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility Customer:

Evaporation Flash Tank No.3 Project:

Waynoka, OK Location:

Test Start Time:_____ 4:55 p.m. 8/13/96 Test Start Date:____

<u>8;30 a.m.</u> Test Finish Time:____ 8/14/96 Test Finish Date:____

Test Procedure:

Fill evaporator feed tank to the manway with water.

Results:

There was no change in water level inside the feed tank. Visual inspection of tank indicated no water leaks.



Date: 8/20/96

Signature Geoffery E. Brueggemann, P.E. Envirotech Services, Inc.

C

, t Piping Leak Tests

. .

from the think the

Ś

	Customer: USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility Project: Discharge piping from Filter Press Pump P83 to Filter Press 3.
	Location: Waynoke, OK
	Test Start Date <u>5/2/95</u> Test Start Time <u>1:20 p.m.</u> Test Finish Date <u>5/2/95</u> Test Finish Time <u>3:20 p.m.</u>
	<u>Test Procedure</u> : Fill piping section between filter press pump P83 discharge to inlet of filter press FP3. Apply water pressure to system up to 150 psig by hydro pump and hold this pressure for minimum 2 hours.
्रे	<u>Results</u> : Piping section was isolated from P83 by flange and FP3 by valve. System was pressured up to 150 psig and held this pressure for 2 hours. No change in pressure gauge reading was observed.

÷

Witness hay frie

Date:	5/2/95
Date	

Hydrostatic Test Record

Customer: USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility

Project: Suction pipe from Evaporator Flash Tank No. 3 to Pump P-5.

Location: Waynoka, OK

Test Start Date:	8/13/96	Test Start Time:	<u>4:55 p.m.</u>
Test Finish Date:	8/14/96	Test Finish Time:	<u>8:30 a.m.</u>

Test Procedure:

Prior to hydrostatic test on FT3, open bottom valve and flood suction piping to Pump P-5.

Results:

There was no change in water level inside the flash tank. Visual inspection of the suction piping between FT3 and Pump P-5 indicated no water leaks.



11

Signature

Geoffery E. Brueggemann, P.E. Envirotech Services, Inc.

Date: 8/20/96

Customer:	USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility	
Project:	Discharge piping from Filter P-5.	Press FP3 to suction side of Evaporation Feed Pump
Location:	Waynoka, OK	
Test Start Da Test Finish I	ate: <u>8/13/96</u>	Test Start Time: 11:15 a.m. Test Finish Time: 1:15 p.m.

Test Procedure:

Fill piping section between Filter Press FP3 discharge to suction side of Pump P-5. Apply water pressure to system up to 155 psig by hydro pump and hold this pressure for minimum 2 hours.

Results:

Piping section was isolated from Filter Press FP3 by flange and P-5 by valve. System was pressured up to 155 psig and held this pressure for 2 hours. No change in pressure gauge reading was observed.



١ij

8/20/96 Date:

Signature Geoffery E. Brieggemann, P.E. Envirotech Services, Inc.

USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility Customer: Discharge piping from Evaporation Feed Pump P-5 to suction side of Evaporation Project: Heat Exchanger EU3. Waynoka, OK Location: 9:20 a.m. Test Start Time:____ 8/14/96 Test Start Date:____ 11:20 a.m. Test Finish Time: 8/14/96 Test Finish Date:____ Test Procedure:

Fill piping section between Pump P-5 discharge to suction side of EU3. Apply water pressure to system up to 235 psig by hydro pump and hold this pressure for minimum 2 hours.

Results:

Piping section was isolated from Pump P-5 by flange and EU3 by valve. System was pressured up to 235 psig and held this pressure for 2 hours. No change in pressure gauge reading was observed.



ţ

Date: 8/20/96

.

Signature Geoffery E. Baleggemann, P.E. Envirotech Services, Inc.

Customer:	USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility		
Project:	Discharge piping from Evapora FT3.	ator Heat Exchanger EU3 t	to suction side of Flash Tank
Location:	Waynoka, OK		
Test Start Da	te:8/14/96	Test Start Time:	8:30 a.m.
Test Finish D	ate: 8/14/96	Test Finish Time:	10:30 a.m.

Test Procedure:

Fill piping section between EU3 discharge to suction side of FT3. Apply water pressure to system up to 225 psig by hydro pump and hold this pressure for minimum 2 hours.

Results:

Piping section was isolated from EU3 by flange and FT3 by valve. System was pressured up to 225 psig and held this pressure for 2 hours. No change in pressure gauge reading was observed.



- 1

120/96 8, Date:

Signature <u>J</u> Geoffery E. Brueggemann, P.E.

Envirotech Services, Inc.

Customer:	USPCI - Lone Mt. Facility		
Project:	Suction piping of Evaporato P83.	r Flash Tank FT3 to sucti	on side of Filter Press Pump
Location:	Waynoka, OK		
Test Start Da	te:8/29/96	Test Start Time:	<u>8:30 a.m.</u>
Test Finish D	ate:8/29/96	Test Finish Time:	10:30 a.m.
Test Procedu	re:		

Fill piping section between discharge side of FT3 and Pump P83. Apply water pressure to system of 50 psig by hydro pump and hold this pressure for minimum 2 hours.

Results:

Piping section was isolated from FT3 by valve and P83 by flange. System was pressured up to 50 psig and held this pressure for 2 hours. Visual inspection of all piping indicated no leaks.



۰ t

Signature . P.E. B. Bhieggemann, Geoffery Envirotech Services, Inc.

Date: Aug. 29, 1996

, the second sec

1

-C)

Tank Metallurgy

SMI JUB INSPECTION FURT

W/O #: 487/0 DATE: 8-8-95 INSPECTED BY: M. JORDAN CUSTOMER: USPCI EVAPORATOR FLASH TANK NO.3 LONE MOUNTAIN FACILITY WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA SMI: L INSPECTION CRITERIA PER: CUSTOMER: INSPECTION: TANK AND PERTINENT PARTYPE INSPECTION: VISUAL, DIMENSIONAL, X-RAY DRAWING 11: 499-1 THRY 10 LOCATION: IN SHOP AND PAINT AREA BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF INSPECTION: ALL WELDS, DIWENSIONS AND ORIENTATIONS TANK WAS RAISED UPRICHT AND HYDRO CHECKED. 8-8-95 TESTED, NO LEAKS FOUND, SEE X-RAY LOCATION MAP: THREE SPOTS 5HOT. INSIDE m115 TOTAL MILS (TOTAL) OUTSIDE CLADDING, ASSEMBLY PER SPECIFICATIONS WERE USED (BOTH BOLT ON CONE SIDES NOR PAINT TOUCH-UP WAS NEEDED (AFTER LOADED FOR SHIPPIN NOT DONE BECAUSE PAINTER DID NOT HAVE LEFT-OVER PAIN INSPECTION RESULTS: NON CONFORMING: CONFORMING: IF NON CONFORMING - CORRECTIONS IMPLEMENTED: NÖ YES CORRECTIONS APPROVED DATE: COPIES TO: BILL BASOM 8-22-95 NAME DATE:

alemet, al Defe alemen enseve		870	<u>1149,</u>			a stranger and the						
		IRASO		1484 N.D.,	<u>_77'</u>	?-3		A	PI (50 % 5/	70 7	<u>1400</u>
مەسوئى ەدەخەرد 11				1	SIA GH	LTIC PARTIC		4	0111	INLIAANI	1	RADIOGRAPING
******* **	-				117-20	there			01407		- Curat	
	er 1 1 94		/	Ama_				1,e+ Di			- M#EIA	HTNOMIN375
anast		A	on mai:	Pisés	<u>Z</u>			0viiii	Z			AGFADZ
14 Sigo	Z		Dat	Sule	y			- Maleri	ydr		1440	1 2 pieces 4/2~1
				line	e Vand Øbr I			- Z				tγ:
•	Piece No.	By No.	Location		Piece Size		tka de	U W	éhin ode	Defect/Discontinu Location	iγ	REMARKS
15	POTI				60"		140	168	110			
2 10	ora		0-1-		60"							
4	141.3											-
5						<u> </u>				<u> </u>		·····
7		_							<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
9												
위							·					
2									. <u> </u>	<u> </u>		
4									<u> </u>			
5 6				-								······································
7							<u> </u>	-				
9						ļ	<u> </u>		1			
201		┝╼┤				<u> </u>			<u> </u>			
22												
24						·	ļ		<u> </u>			
25												
27									-			
29						<u> </u>	1					
30 31						1	<u> </u>					
32			ļ				<u> </u>	<u> </u>				
34												
30				-	1	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	1	<u> </u>		
37 38												
39					1			— ,		<u>, </u>		
401			l	2	60	an/2	Z	Ħ	The			P.O. #: 3786D
165	1(6) 101	etbre	Bied By:	<u> </u>		~~/		(
	har ni f	01500	not:		inspection Testing	n Misc. ini	0.:			aWakis: 3	Par Di	am: NO Hitos:
Num					11		66	. ·		IA II		43955 7:30 AL

ал Ай

.

御子がたちます。

- . .

1.3 7

14.12

.

SC P.	COTT MANUFACTURING, INC. .0. BOX 10232 DATE: 6-9-90 210 PARIS LUBDOCK, TEXAS 79400 LUBDOCK, TEXAS 79401
•	SS/457-82-6797
	Welder or welding operator's name <u>BILL FISHER</u> Welding process <u>GNAN</u> <u>Manuat YES</u> <u>Semiautomatic</u> <u>Machine</u> <u>Machine</u>
	(Fial, horizontal, overhead or vertical If vertical, state whether upward or downward)
	Material specification ASTM_A_53_GRADE_B
	Diameter and wall thickness (if pipe) — otherwise, joint thickness Thickess range this qualifies $2T = 1.012^{\circ}$
	FILLER METAL
	Specification no. <u>SFA 5.20</u> Classification <u>ANS E 71T-1</u> F no.
	Describe thier metal (if not covered by AWS specification)
	Is backing strip used?NU Filler metal diameter and trade name0.045!! Flux for submerged arc or has for has metal and a fill
,	FRONT 1_ARC COred arc welding CO ² - 100%
	VISUAL INSPECTION (9.25.1)
	Appendice Undercut Piping porosity NONE
	Guided Beni Tesi Nesults N/A - SEE, AWS D1.1-90 5.3.2
•	Type Result Type Result
•	
•	
•	•Test conducted by Laboratory test no
•	
•	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet size
•	
•	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet size Fracture test root penetration Marcoetch (Describe the location, nature, and size of any crack or tearing of the specimen.) Test conducted by Laboratory test no
•	
•	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet Size Fracture test root penetration Marcoetch (Describe the location, nature, and size of any crack or tearing of the specimen.) Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Test date RADIOGRAPHIC TEST RESULTS
•	Test conducted by Laboratory test no Per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet size Fracture test root penetration Fillet size Marcoetch (Describe the location, nature, and size of any crack or tearing of the specimen.) Test conducted by Laboratory test no Per Test date Test date Film Film Film Film Film Film Film Film
•	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillet Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet Test Results N/A Fracture test root penetration Marcoetch Marcoetch
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillet Test Results N/A Appearance Fillet Test Results N/A Fracture test root peneiration Fillet size Marcoetch
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no per Test date Fillel Test Results N/A Appearance Fillel Test Results N/A Fracture test root penetration Fillet size
8	Test conducted by
8	Test conducted by Laboratory test no
8	Test conducted by

f

UBBU				PHONE	1906) 747-3393
••		7110		210 PAF	15
5COTT N	ANFACTURING,	ING.		LUBBOG	K, TEXAS 79401
Customer UBBOCK	, TEXAS 7940		•	Date	LO-16-93
Report of:	WELDER AND V	VELDING OPERAT	ON QUALIFICATION Soci	TEST RECORD al Security	no. 461-78-1423
Welder or welding op	erator's name	WYNN CADEL	Cambaulomalic	Identification Machine	no
Welding process	FCAN M	Innual	1G FLAT, & 2G 1	IORIZONTAL	DOWNWARD
Fosition <u>36 year</u>	head or vertical	- if vertical, state w	helher upward or dov	vnward) • • •	
In accordance with p	rocedure specille	callon noS.N.	1. CORTEN		
Material specification	ASTM_A_	242	lickness 0.375	1	
Diameter and wall in	ickness (ir pipe) -	" to 0.75"	- ALSO QUALIFIE	S FILLET WELL	S OF UNLINITED
Thickess lange this t	100mms		R METAL 25		• •
	AUG 5 20	Class	lication E 80TI-W	F no,	
Specification no	/If not covered b	v AWS specification	I)		
Describe micrometer		· · · · ·	•		· · · · ·
is backing strip used	17 <u>YES</u>	0.0451	Flux for submer	ned arc or das for	gas metal arc or llux
Filier metal diameter	and trade name	U_U_U_J	cored arc weldin	g	
ALLUI KODS-D	· ·	VICITAT INSt	FOTION (9 25.1)	-	
	AB	VISUAL INST	NE Pinir	na norosily	NONE
Appearance <u>GO</u>	00	Undercut	<u></u>	10 porton)	
		Gulded Be	ni Tesi Results		
Type		Result	.Туре	· .	Result
.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		·····			
FACE 1		ACCEPTED			····
FAUL 1					
RODT 1		ACCEPTED			
	FON WIMBER	LENA I	Leboratory la	ston, 0101693	-A
Test conducted by		NO DAL	Test date	10-16-93	
per		the second	Tosl Results		-
	' N/A	U	fillol siza		
Appearance			Marcool	ch	
Fracture test root p	ing, nature, and s	ize of any crack or	learing of the specime	an.)	
Test conducted by			Ļi	aboratory lest no.	
per		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	est date	
	N/A	RADIOGRAPI	HIC TEST RESULTS		
Film		Demaile	riim Idaaliii-	Results	Remarks
Identili-	Results	Remarks	callon		
CBLION				4	
		•			
		······································			
Test witnessed by			Test no)	
Dêf					
We, the undersign	ed, certify that the	e statements in litis r of 5C or D of AWS i	ecord are correct and D1.1, (<u>1992</u>	lhal lhe welds wer) Structural Weldi	e prepared and lested in ng Code.
			year	a posterior 800	TT MANFACTURING
			Manufacturor	DI CONTRICTOL OTA	<u>,</u>
			Authorized by		

.

1.

1			ULALPI	29 Ц	FHONE (806) 747-3393
Custo	mer:	SCOTT MAN	UFACTURING	, INC.	
		F.O. BOX	10232 TEXAS 70	0408	LOBOOCK, 12XN3 73401
<u>ي</u> .		LDOBUCK,	IEANS 7	9-100	Date 6-9-90
Reno	rt of:	WEL	DING PROCED	URE OU	LIFICATION TEST RECORD
	PROCE	DURE SPECI	FICATION		GROOVE WELD TEST RESULTS
Malad	al enecilicatio	ASTM A-5	53,GRADE B,	8"Dia.	Pipe
Weldi	no process	GMAW			1 92.800 - SWL FILE #2839901
Manu	al or machine	MANUAL			2. 84,200 - SWL FILE #2839901
. Positi	on of welding	<u>6GR-T,K,</u>	<u>CONNECTIO</u>	NS	Culded hand hade to say in the same state of the
Filler	metal specific	atin <u>SFA</u>	5.20		Guideo-Dena lesis (2 rool-, 2 race-, or 4 side-bend)
Filler	metal classific	AND AND A	<u>5 /11-1</u> 3 CRADE B	<u> </u>	SIDE · XXX
Wold I	melal grade"	CO ² E	ou esta 35-40	CFH	S 1. SATISFACTORY 1. SATISFACTORY
Sinelo	nng gas	ase MULTI	PLE		S 2. SATISFACTORY 2. SATISFACTORY
Sinolo	or multiple p	C SINGLE	Ε.		Radiographic-ultrasonic examination
Weldi	ng current _D	IRECT/REVI	ERSE		BT month PASS-PERMIAN N.D.T. #5945
Weldi	ng progressio	n <u>UP HILL</u>		· · · · · ·	
Prehe	al temperatur	o <u>N/A ·</u>			EILLET WELD TEST DECLUZO N/A
Posth	eot Ireatment	N/A BILL P	TSHED		FILLET WELD TEST HESULTS M/A
Welde	439-82-47	97	LORDA		Minimum size multiple pass Maximum size single pass
*Appli	icable when fi	ller melal has	по	•	Macroelch Macroelch
AWS	Classification	l			1, 3, 1, 3,
. ·visu/	L INSPECTION	ON (9.25.1)			2
Appea	arance <u>GO</u>	00			All-weld-metal tension lest
Under	cut <u>NO</u>	NE	,		Tensile strength, psi
Piping	porosity AU	<u>ae</u>		<u>.</u>	Yield point/strength, psl
•					
Test d	ate6-	9-90			Elongation in 2 in., %
👻 Test d	ate <u>6-</u> ssed by <u>RO</u>	9-90 N_WIMBERLI	СY		Elongation in 2 in., %Laboratory test no06990-7A
Wilne	ssed by <u>RO</u>	9-90 <u>N WIMBERLI</u> Wenl	EY_		Elongation in 2 in., %
Witne	ssed by RO	<u>9–90</u> <u>N_WIMBERLI</u> 	erley wi	ELDING F	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Test d	ate 6= ssed byRO 	9-90 <u>N_WIMBERLI</u> 	erwilly wi	ELDING F	ROCEDURE
Test d	ssed by <u>RO</u>	9-90 N_WIMBERLI Welding	EY.	ELDING F	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no.	Electroda	9-90 N WINDERLI Welding Amperes	EY July Wi current Volis	ELDING F Speed of travel	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no.	Electrode	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes	EY wertung wi current Volts	ELDING F Speed of travel	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	ROCEDURE
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no PROCEDURE
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WINDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY where where whe	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY wrlig wr current Volis	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	PROCEDURE
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9–90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no PROCEDURE //2 max 37-1/2* //2 min
Pass no. 1-6	Electroda size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no PROCEDURE //2 max 37-1/2* //2 min 1/2 min 50° 0-1/16
Pass no. 1-6	Electroda size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of Iravel	Elongation in 2 in., % Laboratory lest no06990-7A
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY wrlig wr g current Volts . 26	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., %
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9–90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY wrlwy wr current Volis	ELDING F Speed of Iravel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., %
Pass no. 1-6	Electrode size	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220	EY WI	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., %
Pass no. 16	Electrode size 0.045"	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220 d, certify that f	volis volis volis 26	ELDING F Speed of travel 12-14	PROCEDURE Intervieweld weided, weided
Pass no. 1-6 We, if and to	Electrode size 0.045"	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220 d, certify that dance with th	Volis 26 the statements he requirements	ELDING F Speed of Iravel 12–14	Elongation in 2 in., %
Pass no. 16 We, if and to Proce	Electrode size 0.045"	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220 d, certify that f dance with th 11-022	volis volis volis 26 the statements in e requirements	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	ROCEDURE Hestriction ring 1/2 max 37-1/2* 1/2 min 50 0-1/16 1/2 min 1/2 min 1/2 min 1/2 min 1/2 max 1/2 min 1/2 max 1/2 max
Test d Wilne Pass no. 1-6 We, if and to Proce	Electrode size 0.045"	9-90 N WIMDERLI Welding Amperes 220 d, certily that dance with th 11-022 -09-90	Volis . 26 . 26 . the statements herequirements	ELDING F Speed of travel 12–14	ROCEDURE Restriction ring 1/2 max 37-1/2* Restriction ring 1/2 max 37-1/2* 1/2 max 37-1/2* 1/2 min 50 0-1/16 0'50 0-1/16 1/8 1/2 max 1/2 min 1/2 max 1/2 min 1/2 max 1/2 max 1

SCOTT MANUFACTURING INC.

Procedure Qualification Test Record (PQR)

Variables

#015 PQR Number

Base metalASTM 500, GR:B / ASTM 500 CP.	T)
Metal thickness 188 / .188	¹⁹ Weld
Couting NONE	(see 3,
Joint preparation GRIND	Fusion
Dacking SEE - JOINT DETAIL	Penetri
Position of weiding AND HORZ (IF (OD)	Reinfo
Welding process FLUX-CORED (FCAU)	Porosit
Manual, seminatomatic, or automatic _SEMIAUTOMATIC	Undere Criicks
*Filler metal spec AWS 5,20	Fillet w
*Filler metal classSFA 5.20 (E7/T-1)	(see 3,4

Weld metal gradeMILD STEEL (A-1)
Electrical characteristics D.C.R.P
Made of transfer SPRAY
Shielding gas/combination _757 A + 257 Co2
Gas flow (C(11)25_GFH
Weider's name CADDEL
Welder's ID no275

WPS Number TOISA AND VOISE n bult joint visual exam results 4.1.or 8.4.1 _ itlon ... reement _ ut eld visual exam results 1.2 or 8,4,2) _ Fusion Effective throat _ Convexity _ Porosity -Undercut ____ Cracks _

> 001 DAVID M. LOVETT

2060601

*See Definitions

Joining Pröcédure

Filler Metal	Yeldin	g Power	Speed	
Size	Current Range	Voltage Range	of Travel	Inin' Dutall
FLUX-CORED	150 (I)	25 (V)	244 IPM (WIRE)	West-out 200
NOTES:	1) FLARE-VEE ŴEI 2) FLARE-BEVEL I	DS-ONE PASS ELDS-THREE PASS	s.	<u><u> </u></u>
Ye, the undershu	ed. certify that the			EJE (WPS-DISA

We, the undersigned, certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the test specimens were prepared, joined, and examined in accordance with the requirements of ANSI/AWS D9.1, Sheet Metal Welding Code,

Munufacturer or Contractor .

SCOTT MANUFACTURING INC. Authorized by ____ im li Date _

WIR'NO.	QUALITY DEPARTMENT-WELDING INSPECTION RE							
	PART NAME:	WELDER'S QUALI TEST SPECIMEN	ELDER'S QUALIFICATION weld descr EST SPECIMEN I.D. # 275 & WELDER'S					
NPS-015A	WELDER: Work station:			date		welding cod		
4 WPS VIS B	C. Caddel	C. Caddel W.O.*)4 *****	MIL-STD-126		
	¥	YELDING CH	ARACTERIS	STICS				
CHARACTERISTIC	ACCEPT	REJECT	DISCREP	ANCIES	NO NO	OF WELDS INSP ÅCCEPT/REJ'T		
OROSITY	x							
)VERLAP	x							
INDERCUT	x			• ****-				
USION	x	-						
₩ AG INCLUS'S	NA			ł				
Õ	x							
ACCEPTED		C HOLD			INS The	PECTED BY/DA		
VISUAL INSPEC	TION CRITERIA	14.3.4	reinspecied		cepled	🛛 rejecid		
COMMENTS/ OBSERVATIONS	FLAT & HO	MILOSTEEL RIZONTAL (1F & 2	!F)					
		a a sa an	ann feir e geldinkin an an die Gesammen Age			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
 	na n		un yang kan kanan ang kan tanan kan kanan ang kan					
and the second secon								

-

÷

()" "(),

CH ENGINEERING CO. ING 742-0005 CONTACT GAPY KUCK DESCRIPTION 75/4" D.D. X6" STAINLESS STEEL FLEXMENT MIST ELIMINATOR FR TAI		TRUCTIONS: Send Invoice & Bill Scott Manufacturin P.O. Box 10232 Lubbock, TX 7940 	of Lading to g. Inc. 8-3232
742-0005 CONTACT GAPY KUCK DESCRIPTION 7540,0, X6" STAINLESS STEEL FLEXMESH MIST ELIMINATOR FR TAI			TOTAL
DESCRIPTION 75/4"O.D. X6" STAINLESS STEEL FLEXMEST MIST ELIMINATOR FR TAI		PRICE PER U/M	TOTAL
75/4"O.D. X6" STAINLESS STEEL FLEXMENT MIST ELIMINATOR FR TAI			
FLEXMENT MIST ELIMINATOR FR TAI	τ. τ.		
E.C. TAI	τ <u>.</u>		
	L1		
	<u>د</u>	•	
	, .is 1	•	
	·····		
۵.	L		
		<u> </u>	
			······
	<u> </u>		
•			
		 	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		·	
1990 9121 17-25-95			
10000 Thiophy 7126195	TAX EX		
	COST		76 <u>20860</u> 48709
			A COD COD While - Parchasing

JOB NO .: 46794 _ <<< KOCH Rep: KOCH ENGINEERING COMPANY INC 33 **DIVMET® DIVISION** *** PACKING LIST *** old To: Ship To: COTT MANUFACTURING INC SCOTT MANUFACTURING INC) BOX 10232 FM 1585, 3/4 MILE EAST **JBBOCK** TX79408 HWY 62/82, WOLFORTH TX79382 COUNTS PAYABLE 1 Customer Order No .: 37625 Date: 06/28/95 ~~~~~~ :heduled-Ship-Date:....7-21-94 _____.Terms: NET 30 <<<< Collect hip Via: CENTRAL XXX<<<< Prepaid & Add *lemarks*: <<<<Freight Allowed 1 F.O.B. · HOUSTON -----Item 1 Item 2 Item 3 Item 4 Item 5 ____ ANTITY 2 IAMETER 75.25 1 . • SH THICKNESS 6.00 i TERIAL Sį . 304 SH STYLE 4310 ٠, ł ID MATERIAL 304 & BOTTOM GRIDS $TB \neg S$ بويتنده وتلازي المراري والمستعادين WAY SIZE : 1 TIONS 6 *K NUMBER* of Crate(s): :e of Crate(s): JT-48709 ss Wt. of Crate(s):

	S DMPAN DDRESS	0 F02T	WORTH FS	Scolt Manufacturing, I <i>Gustom Metal Fabricatia</i> P.O. Box 10232 Lubbock, Texas 79408-3 (806) 747-3395 FAX (806) 866-4930	Inc. on 232	SHIP TO: F.M. 169 Wollforth MAIL TO: P.O. Box Lubbock, NSTRUCTI Send Invo Scott Mar	15, 3/4 Mile East of Hwy 02 , TX 79382 10232 TX 79408-3232 ONS: ice & Bill of Lading to sufacturing, Inc.	:/u2
	IONE	817-7	236-8773	CONTACT WESLEY WERB	E	Lubbock, Date6~1	10232 TX 79408-3232 26-95	
	QUANTIT	U/M		DESCRIPTION				
			3/2" X751/4	DD V ACIA AND		PRICE PER	U/M TOTAL	7
	ļ		DISHED & FL	ANGER JEAN WILLING	-			•
			·	HEAD MIMIR	51			
					FRT			
						-		
						<u> </u>		
11000								
7								
							- * F	7
	\sim							1
	1.15 ×							1
								{
ł								
ŀ								
.								
$\frac{1}{2}$		<u> </u>						
$\left(\right)$								
(+					·····			
ĺŀ								
' -			****					
2	<u> </u>							
'								
F					·			
L								
L								
) F '''	VERY DAT	E	5/95 (SITIP O	τ) <u>κ</u>				
Ľ	//IA			S	TAX EXEM	PT YES		
OB	PET	INAT	ION SMI	-,	COST COL	$E = \frac{607}{5}$	0	
		10.1		V				

FORT WORTH F&D HEAD COMPANY

•

Fullog

1

P. D. BOX 16477 - FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76162-0477

		COLD		×							
	07-0	HOT		۰ ۰					•		
	、	MAT'L		SA-516-70			· · · ·		•	 	TA TOTAL AT
	•	SLAB NO.		.26-01	•			3			
. TEST REPORT		HEAT NO		1A1009					•		
MILL	TOMER ORDER NO	PI ATE MEG		Geneva Steel , 2"SF.	•						
	รกว			3/8"NOM. shed Head 4 3/4"ICR.		 					
		, LAC .	3145-74	75 1/4"0D. x Flanged & Di 69 1/4"DR.,		•					
	:R	Lacturing	: ;				، \$		•		
·	CUSTOME	Scott Manu		ЭЩС ЛЩС		 				 	

FORT WORTH F & D HEAD COMPANY CERTIFIES THAT HEADS MANUFACTURED FROM MATERIAL REPRESENTED BY THIS REPORT COMPLY WITH ASME CODE SECTION II & SECTION VIIL, DIVISION I. ALL HEADS COMPLY WITH UCS-79(d) & UG-81(a). NO SUBSEQUENT HEAT TREATHENT WAS PERFORMED.

WE CERTIFY THAT THIS IS A TRUE COPY OF THE ORIGINAL METALLURGICAL TEST, CERTIFICATE NOW IN OUR FILES.

& D'HR FORT WORTH

				، 19, Yay	95 07°060M
THE STRENGTH-TOTAL EXTENS 141009 HEAT 25 110 DO7 007 29 SEREVA STEEL CONFANY CENTIFIES ***END DF DATA***		HI NCILLENS I NUTLEN I NOT I N	DE PLATE ASTM AS16-90 GRA A 1993 ADDENDA GRADE 70 PRESSURE STENCIL DNLY 01 MILL DERTIFIED T/R	* 5 HANNESMANN PIPELSTEEL CORP 1 1990 POST DAK BLVD 5 HDUSTON TX 77054-3811 7 0	A DENERAL AND DENERAL SOLUTION AND A DENERAL
		OUNT WEOKT REAT NO.	DE 70 AND A9KE SA516 1992 EDIT 2 VESSEL QUALITY NAIVE DIE STAD	DELTA STEEL,INC. 9217 SOUTH FREE UAY FDRT WORTH, TEXAS	Metallurgical Test Rep Metallurgical Test Rep 10/21/94 60-3670/DFU202598 Saves NO. 59251998 04-22-95 EA82380
ACTURING PROCESSES	25-01 35.6 26-01 0F 0ATA+++	151 OK MECE 1750 FT. 209007 4KS1 209007	388		SA SA THIS RODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU PRODU
DECURRED IN THE USA.	ניג ז ניג ז ניק ייק ייק ייק ייק ייק ייק ייק ייק ייק	TRADE STR. BONGATION S. S. P. MAC. KSI NT NT AC.		5 IN SUCH RESPECTS.	PG-4645

1.00

scorri	y, YANUFAC LUNDOCH			Scott Wanula Custom Mela P.O. Box Lubbock, Texas (806) 74 FAX (806) 1	Cluring, Inc. <i>Fabrication</i> 10232 79408-3232 7-3395 866-4930		St III ³⁷ TO; F.M. 1585, 3/4 Wolfforth, TX 70 MAIL TO: P.O. Box 10233 Lubbock, TX 79	Mile East of 1 lwy 02/82 3382 2 9408-3232
	<u>ب</u>	enstel	9		0		INSTRUCTIONS Send Invoice & Scott Manufact P.O. Box 1023 Lubbock, TX 7	: Bill of Lading Io uring, Inc. 2 9408-3232 9 - 9 5
IONE			CONTAC	T_CJUCC	1		Date	
QUANTITY	אוט			DESCRIPTION	MILS		PRICE PER U/M	TOTAL
		3/8.R.	60x	240	X	<u> 9-36</u>	F	
2		318 R	961	1240	X	<u>4</u>	ŀ	
		114 R.	60%	240	<u>X</u>	<u> </u>		
		[_]						
			-		•			1
		Contraction of the Contraction o						
					WERE THE FOUND OF A DESCRIPTION			
/								
		<u> </u>					•	
					······································			
- <u></u> (_)	 	<u> </u>						
}	<u> </u>			n 2410 kardun an /del>				
	<u> </u>]			المرکز الم المرکز ال			
ļ	ļ			<u></u>				
						an a		,
	<u> </u>							
	<u></u>							
	<u> </u>							······································
					and a start of the second s	an a china an a		
					- <u> </u>			
						• ·····		
						, 		
	-							
	-{							
		7-5-9	5				TAX EXEMPT Y	
Later of the	چ	Ingli	۲				COST CODE	6077
149 - C-11	And the second data was a first of the second data was a first					1		11 47 16
H H	-	Smit			11812	tı.	WORK ORDER #_	07000
URA ST ASTRA Brenopt Esport Ω·Mκ . 1003003 44 TOBAPOCOMPOBOANTENLISME LORYMEUT H Hogened (Onemoprop)' Shipping document No (CRETHQHRAT KAURCTDA) Seller (Exporter) Quality certilicats (OTTPYDOTHAA CHRIIMOMICAIIIIS) 94748 Shipping specification AO NLHK Rompary M *33760 398040 LIPETSK Contract No-98-29/92-4-157-32 PL. METALLURGOV, 2. from Baxaa-maping Nr Order-Naryad No Pyronoayuarent, ander, organa: ... Customer, Address, Country: · 98-29792-4-157-32 from 000 . LOT 1 INTERNETAL GROUP Разрешение на вывез Лі l'lo -Export licence No HOUSTON 000 ther 20.1 Sheet No 1 Ascres: 1 export in USA ot • Sheefs: L . 11011 Желілкороронная нанларная М 000 Rallway Bill No ۰, JAXAN HE . i, ini Maroz M. 42534081 Order No . 341381 9.4 Freight Car No KOIN Вад грузь, 720822990 TOPADA ÷ į. MANNOBORANIO M NON TORSPA Description and code of goods нтд (NTD) MOTO, NOX Quint rocr-Gost 18 77-TU 3 ASTN A-36 ot-rolled carbon steel strip in colls MADOA (TA) Prozepul, and Dimension, mm Rr. Howeps Группа (жж.) жзы. Mass (tons) Hat 14 MACT Kog Unit Номера плавок прочности, Mapua crian Grade of Sicel u' 11' l no3. Piciage 6pyrro Rectif Nos. of Heats Group (class) thickness width length Pos. 1tem net Nor 17011 . Code thickness of strength No No 14.51 14.90 1524 657 9.14 8 2412710 1 15:01 15.00 шт. 658 1524 9.14 2 2412710 8 14.81 14.80 **Ρ**уπ 659 1524 9.14 3 2412710 8 44.70 44-73 Quality Characteristic of Goods' Composition, % Мекалатолы мачества тозара XELENCERTA COOTEN, % He Nr Cu S Ćr. NI Mn SI ×14 it. 11. TIOZ. Номерь плавок x 100 × 100 x 100 × 1000 × 1000 **x 100** x 100 × 100 Nos. of Heats Item Pos. No No 11 2 3 4.4 1.5 18 з · · 46 22 2412710 17 1 R THEDROOTH Технологические пробы . MICKANNYOCEBS CROROTER Hardness Technological lests Mechanical Properties YRADBAR MARKOCTL XOADEW. Характ Ударжан Предел ы Ht Предел Помера SATES moche mexorapenni RESECTL TOXYSCOTA YZINHAZ. ROOMER a. z. ло<u>э</u>, DDOUBOCT. i ' impact toughness after Mechanical ageing RADTHE Elongation Cold bend Impact Brim Yiel Ultimate lient Pos. · tests Nos. al Lois viscosily tinst strength No No JEDEBHAR TAMOYING Q 488.0 353.0 40. 29759 8 выпуси разерые LIK Росони Ниораятор. 922 Ариненрокатки: 760-800. смотни: 570-610 PAGOTRHE OTK 4 MADENDOBER (Marking) a of QCD Уналанный и настоящем сортяфинато товар соотвототкуст по качеству ися вующим в Россим станцартам, тохимческим усковные и может быть отгрум Koleutonten 100 4 PROTERS DETA M. M. TTIE Ye of the shop the expression °0 It is hereby certified that the quality of goods mentioned in this certificate is in conformity with the Russis standards, specification and the goods may be exported. MA SKORODT. 19 · r. 7.

INDIA OF LTD AUTHORITY STEEL BHILAI PLANT STEEL BHILAI, INDIA CERTIFICATE MILL TEST DATE : 09-03-1993 CERTIFICATE HD. JVT2000269 4. QUALITY t ASTH A-36 1. EVIER'S HAVE HETALL UND ACHSTOFF A.G. AND ADDRESS BAHNHOFSTRASSE 10 5. TOLERANCES : ASTH A-6 WITH S-14 EDID TEST CH-6300 NUS, SWITTERLAND .6. BILL OF LADING NUMBER : JVTICOO269 - DATED 09-03-1993 -1 •• 2. MATERIAL I PRIME HOT ROLLED HILD STEEL PLATES 7. HAVE DE VESSEL : 'N.V. STATE OF BUJARAT B. LGADING PORT : VISAXYAPATNAX/INDIA PASIC DIVGEN CONVERTER 3. PROCESS OF CONTINUOUS CAST NANLFACTURE : HOUSTICH PIER/U.S.A. 9. DISCHARGE PORT KILLED STEEL of steel FERN KETI : 1 N AND'R REFERENCE ND. : 2.1225 DIREASICI IN INCHES : 3/8 X 96 X 210 LOT 203 THEORETICAL VEIGHT PER PIECE IN XS. : 1111 ٩. TEST RESULTS . RECHANICAL PROPERTIES CHEMICAL ANALYSIS IAS PER LADLE SAMPLE AVALYSIS "EAT NAMES YIELD TEISILE X ELONGATION 1 2210) Ł 1 ILINDER OF POINT 1 STREAGTH 61 TEST PIECES 1 Ka ISII ŧ ł C 5 - 1 p Ł 1 IH H/sqim 1 IH H/sqiam 6L = 200 cm 1 1/2 T X Υ. 1 % . 432 Q, 0.12 | 0.024-1.0.018 | 0.60 | 0.18 | 209 27 73000 1 42 277 426 28 ٥ĸ. ŧ 1 26 0K 335 440 73008, 0.11 | 0.023 | 0.017 | 0.87 | 0.21 | 28 피 452 24 ŨK, OK, 209 -411 24 0.09 : 0.023 : 0.013 : 0.81 : 0.20 : 73011 428 CK, 315 27 444 ත් ΊX 321 0.11 1 0.026 1 0.014 1 0.91 1 0.14 72034 458 24 0K 329

"STEEL AUTHORITY OF THE LIMITED"

1. RESULTS TEST HECHWIICAL PROPERTIES CREMICAL ANALYSIS (AS PER LADLE SAMPLE ANALYSIS) IEAT ALNBER X ELONGATION I 1 1EHO YIELD I TOSILE | 1... 13925 Œ POLIT I STRENGTH I. TEST ι. 1 m 1 st 1 C X S P L 'PIECES -1 4 1 X. 1 1H H/sq.za | 1H H/sq.za |. 5L = 200 za |. 1/2 X ۲. . 1 1 ł Ŧ ЮΧ. 124 75 303 0.10-1-0:024 1 0.015 1 0.80 1 0.21 1 75075 59 CX. 24 154 324 • 1 1. 1 L 437 26 CX. 314 0.11 1 0.021 1 0.011 1 0.84 1.0.22 1 73078. 43 ٠OK 456 25 335 Ю, 434 : 24 324 0.11 1 0.020 1 0.017 1 0.65 1 0.23 1 73244" 50 QK, • 24 354 473 1 1 CX 439 25 72 0.10 1 0:023 1 0.021 1 0.86 1.0.21 73284 39 R 436 25 327 21 1 1 0K 24 생 316 1 0.10 1 0.021 1 0.017 1 0.85 1 0.20 1 73172 ł 24 CX 471 331 1 • Ł ŧ CK. 26 222 447 1 0.09 | 0.021 1 0.014 | 0.80 | 0.21 1 73474 52 1 27 ſΧ 335 449 1 ł 1 30 ŪK, 336 454 0.08 | 0.019 | 1.012 | 0.84 | 0.22 | 73175 57 1 27 CK. 359 469 ł 1 24 CX. 44L 226 0.11 1 0.024 1 1.016 1 0.90 1.0.22 73477 1 0X 459 28 332 1 t ēΧ 23 452 342 **י** 1 0.07 | 0.018 | 9.011 | 0.80 | 0.22 | 73481 ę GK 1 26 456 l 325 Ŀ ŧ 1. 27 CK 472 1 355 0.10 1 0.019 . 0.019 1 0.68 1 0.18 1 1 73468 1 ł. GK, 460 25 ſ 3() ILMEER OF PLECES 1 201 TOTAL VEIGHT (PETRIC TON) 1 556.611 CERTIFIED . THAT THE MATERIAL IS IN ACCORDANCE WITH ASTR A-36, 1989 EDITION AND ROLLING TOLERANCE ON THICORES, WIOTH, LENGTH AND FLATNESS ACCORDING TO ASTH A-6 NATERIAL HAVE SHEARED EDGES ON ALL FOUR SIDES. · · . · · 1 FOR CHIEF PETALLURGIST BILLAL STEEL PLANT "STEEL AUTHORITY OF INDIA LIMITED"

	() 2 3		4	F	ILE	[COPY						,						•			•								•		-
	•	NA			No of bundes				9			2				S			5)			6			Ī	r			1		
		Y CONCE		7.463 MT	No of plexes		μ.		51			45				17			24			_	47			35	3				4	
	•	AOM IT MA		WEIGHT: (Elongation 50/250	10112	*54	34	8	88	77	Ř	প্ন	51	55	ន្តគ	ž	26	ž	ନ୍ଧ	29,5	35	32	25,5 26,5	i w	36	} ጽ	20) 2	E	28	27
		TO WI		RETICAL	Yelid MPA		325 305 330	320	315		340	305	305	315	22	ង្កស្ត	285	295	280	Ś	285	290	315	320	325	315	65	315	320	315	305	315
				THEO	Tensile MPA		46S 470 470	470	<u></u>	388	2 2 2	₹	\$.	P S Y		8 8	455 2	460	440	440	96¢	6	485	480 475	485	485	495	8	48	ŝ	475	475
UN AT			0.A.36.		0 81 17		Ś		5			80				io io			\$				~			- 6				12		
uniter.	C		PLATES T		12 90 IX		L		~			60			!				<i>с</i> л				\$			6				8		7
			D STEEL		កខ្លួ		<u>₹</u>		17			1		Þ	21	9			22	:			13		ł	82				14		•
4			LKOLLE		4 1803 14		R		7			R				4			14				67			я				26		
	•	হ	CED. HO		x1009		96	ł	4		4	5			36	9	•		<u>द</u>	•			Jr I			8				B		•
•		JEL WOR	Y PRODU		X18 X1		52	0,7	3			9			18	2		4	7			64	Ç.			ដ				8		_
• •		AND STI	Y, NEWL	;	x190 X190	E	2	53	, ,	1	ξC	3			46	2			6			54	5			አ				22	-	
- 1055		TSK JRON	CUALLY S		2 8 7		3	Ĩ) }		ž							ļ	2			0	2			61		-		2	•••••• <u>•</u>	
10.01		UCER: DONE	TALL FRIMI			736 7063	000 - Enro	K305 252			8370-655			•	5342 - 452			101 5128		•		7370-541			001	- XEC - 03C/		•	2010	354-010C		
Date:		PK01	CITE.	N.	 2	1	-	2			m				~~~ ~			~)	• •	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	9					- -		1	•		

· ...

1

. 0 שער כי אי אייאש דוופגנר פיתושונסו (13 אבן אַבטא

P.3

••:.

} }∕:⊳.

. :, : ••• . . .

. . ۰. t . ٠, . ç....

en hv

.

. . .

** : *

. .

.... ,

.

·.. • •

ζ		م	~	2	s	4	\$	¢		v .7
	\$ 3	Ŷ	51	ធ	39	22	Ş	41	\$	
	24.5 24.5 24	26.5 25.5 32	**25*	* 12 12 12		5 X X A	ងឧងង	21 S S S	****	
	X2 8 6 6 6	ន្តន្តន្ត	300 305 310 310	ន្តន្តន្តន្	96 29 29 08 29 29 29	295 305 315 310	ន្ល ន ន ន	ងង្គង្គ	82 01 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02 02	
	88888	07 77 77 77 77 77 77 77	465 465 470	440 440 33 53 450	\$ <i>?</i> ? ?} \$	27 27 25 25 27 25 25	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	455 475 480 480	475 475 465 465	•
	Þ	=	9	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	R	∞	9	o.	a	
	r.	12	6.	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	∞ •	1	و	\$	8	f m
	Ó*	o:	8	P	. 15	14	=	21	n	7
		SI SI	52	11	80 80	95	ଟ୍ଲ	*	*	
	. 12	0£	85	35	33	Ř	õ	385	¢	
	ิล	ส	25	8	ଞ୍ଚ	5	78	8	ង	
	53.	67	8	47	v	đ	S	ર્જ	23	
:	£7	5	X. '	5	35	1	*	<u>e</u>	12	
	7341 - 467	7338 - 462	7343 - 451	7342 - 450	7339 - 468	8330 - 456	7384 - 544		7363 - 537	
Ammi A		61	ম	21	2	8	24	ุ่ม	8	J

FILE COPY

-

:20

чv

1.41

TUDDEC SOUTHERST

1.7.2., 221,

чдор

.

\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$

ì

•

;

FILE COPY Ψ * ì o l 36 \$ Ş ∞ 80 ∞ S ∞. ** × ß Ξ 1 2 5 -33 S 8 <u>10</u> 2 52 8 \$ \$ 2 18 21 8368-548 7363 - 543 7386 - 547 ຊ R 28

6-4/4



ŋ

PCOTT MANUAR	THAING INC.	Scott Manuf Custom Meta P.O. Boy Lubbock, Texa (806) 74 FAX (806)	acturing, Inc. al Fabricalion < 10232 s 79408-3232 47-3395 866-4930	MAIL P.C Lu	A. 1585, 3/4 Mile Silforth, TX 79382 TO: D. Box 10232 Sbock, TX 79408	Easl of Hwy 62/82 9 9-3232
	Instel	CONTACT	lon	INSTF Se P: Lu Date_	AUCTIONS: and invoice & Bill of coll Manufacturing O. Box 10232 ubbock, TX 7940	of Lading to h, Inc. 9-3232 7 - 9 5
		DESCRIPTION	1A7	PI	RICE PER U/M	TOTAL
	3/01 3	FRX 20	× A-	36		
q	2V2X	3/87 × 40	4 4	,		
	aran			<u> </u>		
			·			
					1."	
					<u> </u>	
·						
					<u> </u>	
\	•					
}	-					
	-					
					· · ·	
			-		<u> </u>	
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
			······································			
		<i>[</i> Y				
	7-5-0	25 .1		TÁX EX	KEMPT YES	er NOD
	late	V' / /		COST	CODE	T- 44
(IA						

					4	1999 A. A. A. A.	•		••	··· ·		·. ····			•
S COULS S	1 Eung.	20,50	22+50	24,40 -	.22,90	•	s.,						:	•	ilfec. Y.
9 ° Ô 5/01/95 ° GUNX Y GUNEZ Y GUNEZ	Yield PSI	49,300	50,600	22,400:	52,100					•					Schuck, 3.R.
P.O. R. Date: 2 Date: 2 P.O. R. P.O. R. A. NEJIA ASTM A6 Mechani	T _{crua} le PSI	66,600	68,300	75,000	70,300		• • •				•				N. M.
D.#	β.,	• 022	,015	• 024	.020	· ·		· ·						,	
	٤ŋ	029	.027	• 020	•031									•	
V	÷	0.20	0,35	0.24	0.20	•	•								
Cherr Cherr	Ę.	64.0	0.60	0.68	fr2 • 0										~
K 586-3	ý .	0.17	0.23	0.16	0.20				:						. Angle:
S86-28	Heat Na.	9850	5816	9876	0666							2			ls Leg: Bars . nds .
CG. CG. S. C.	T da F da	680	.576	840	416			, ,				•			- Equa 3 - Flat - Roun
COR stal 75- stal 75- 5550 C 6550 C 6550 C 6550 C	No.of Pieces	В В	2	40	25		•								<탄료
A Distance of the second of th	No.of Lifts	ß	8.	14	8				•			•			
ACER Apart Tele P.C.BOX	Kgs.	15.754	14.483	29.157	16.066			÷) IN MEXICO
	-Tau - Tu - T	X30J¥	(1) 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	3 t OFX.	(1/211×20)	ء - دو - العند - -	• (** • • •	1.7	P - K	و م يو و در د م يو و در	• .	•	. r.	+	ANÚFAGTUREL
WISC WISC	Siz Mate	18/£X.,2	XZ/T Z 8	E 3"X3/B"	8 2 1/2">							•			LTED AND MI
	Ē		2 2	0	: → →	8	 ه	~		5	ē.	=	N	<u>;</u>	MEI MEI
	ا	اير ا	. <u>L</u>	k	du no	<u> </u>	<u></u>	L,,,,,,,,,,	4	L	ليسمعهم	المحينية والمحالية	L.,	مستعيدة	

· · · · · · · · · · · ·

•

1

< ه	, D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	LB/FI	4 4 4 4 4 0		•				
ARMED IN OUT	2/21/9		DATE ROLLED	010694 010694 020195						ESS VAL COPIES DUNTING 2-8225.
IN TESTS P	MANAGER	ΤX	BEND TEST DIAM RSL						040 040 040	THE FROCT FOR ADDITION CALL ACCO (210) 377
LEIUIF C OPY FRO 3Y.	RVIAPL	HWEST	R.A. %							
TRUE C	ALIECP	sour	NG NG	000				H		ATION
WE IS A	, 765	000 JTLL EGUIN	ភ្នំ៖ ដ	NNN NNN OOO	, ,					TAMIN
	irements	οτμα Γ	TENSILE	7400 7400 7400)) 				888	
EPORT	he requisted.		YIELD PSI	50300 50300				AL C	003	ERCUR
ST R	ations		- *	u () tu + ++ ++						Σ
Ë D:,.	s confo specific	X 7241							000 0000	- U - U - W
	ng test	- i - j	VTION		, đ		-	5 	<u> </u>	
CEI	followi	н С	ECIFIC/	-93a	10 0 0 0			о М	トトゥ 000 0100	
	The	0UTHW 41041	ស	M A36 M A36	ο 2 2			Z	000	Ц Щ Ц Щ
1160-5		SEL S BOX STON		AST AST	1) 1) 1)			ଞ 	0.11	
NC. * 78156				4 20 4 20	0 0			5	<u> </u>	
ALS, I TEXA:		UDJU,					•	0 	26.23	
L MET Celin			ECTION						0- 10 - 70 - 70	A ANNA .
CTURA Mi ce	2-8200	55 244	0	/8 /8	4	· ,	٨		000	
STRU(210-37	51403 89544		2X2X3	1XEXE	•		· ¥	000 6.6.6 1	- Ж Ж С
		ф ф				<u></u>			0.00	
			HÊÁT Ng	1935' 1935'	0861	۰.		HEAT	1935 1935 1935	REMARK

Scott manufacturing, inc. Custom Metal Fabrication ULIN' PUT $\frac{1}{2}$ F.M. 1585, 374 Mile East of Hwy 62/82 Wolfforth, TX 79302 P.O. Box 10232 Lubbock, Texas 79408-3232 (806) 747-3395 MAIL TO: P.O. Box 10232 Lubbock, TX 79408-3232 FAX (806) 866-4930 INSTRUCTIONS: SSPED TO Send invoice & Bill of Lading to ene 20 Scoll Manufacturing, Inc. P.O. Box 10232 **\DDRESS** Lubbock, TX 79408-3232 1.5-95 Dale. CONTACT PHONE TOTAL MAR • PRICE PER U/M DESCRIPTION QUANTITY U/M V 53*6*LB V 1 4 ŝ X 3 x ŝ 4 "x V 5 6 3 入 6øB 7 ÷. Э Э ١ 2 3 4 5 ٩ 3 7 8 9 . 0 1 2 3 4 5 . :6 NO 🗖 YES !7 TAX EXEMPT 6070 DELIVERY DATE. COST CODE 710 2 WORK ORDER #J MI PURCHASE ORDER # 37748 COD 🗖 PREPAY & ADD White - Purchasing COLLECT

VISTRIES, ORKS (KAR					r							. <u></u>		KAR 444].		/		NJ 1664 2	
않 옷 숲 반 바트레에 또 NU M STEEL W A STEEL W	1-62581-0			Tent				R		 				7375 1775				A ORIGINALITIES	111 11 11]
CARLA TAL DA TAL DA SUMITOHO WAXAYAM	= CLP/92/			1 #2 % #						Z				12 - 27 - 2- 2 12 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 12 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 -	2000			N KAN	म म]]]
	Criter NA	L'HEREN R	19920		H. HV		1.10. 1.25 1.10				•••••	—————————————————————————————————————		1) 7 K K 4 1 7 5	i I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I		1.	D HAS BEE Toakee Ve Fourdenen	1 21 1 1 1	
₩E.	ci . B	ען אין דין דין		Tault You	2.0° (n. 130 [12[27	2 21.3 2 14			22	2007 2001 2001 2001 2001		72765		Roverse R			11223441144	DESCA185 D EM ACCO * F THF 8		
明 RTIFICA1 	L SA-106 -53 GR.6	37-12 24.7	600 009	- 512 - 512	0- F XII-	19. S 1 1.								R 15 Rent	14 Herei		本作れといえてい	AL HEREIH 1857Ecte Vr 511155		and to
	-91 7 ASH	X ## [e : managanangka I		l?⊨ * ; ¤ 3	₹ ₹ ₽	-8-8-			55:				L Starke			RAEA. LOF	HE HATERI Sted, and Teaton 4		() L
₩SI NSI	511 A106	12 14 14	20,	-			<u> </u>	 						10 411 - 223		-	1-23281207	IT THAT TI APLED, JE ABSENTE		
-26		XI VE			10-2	- × 100000		 	ы м м м м л		لح ابا ابا	010 1010	<u> </u>		6.800 L		12020E61	87 CERT1! URED, SA!		
-1995- 2 1072 IE CORF.	880N S18	TT TT	0.154-		HQ V N				ישישר הקיקרי קיקייקרי	9999 9999	'ם '0 '	- स स - रू रू - र प	ਬਰਜ਼ਬ ਜਿਸਦਾਸ਼ ਵਾਜ਼ਵਾਸ਼ਾ	E AAF	•	51	म्राल ,	VC KERE Manufact)]]
1 Dif 1	H13HE0 C1	14.0.1 114			U #1 CK	. 3-×1000.			رش رط . 10.10 <u>1 -</u>	1010.4.	1u 9*		ananan Araan	KCN K ND.		1 CU+X1)		······].
625 7755 1755 7755 1755 755 1755 7555 75	ESS HOT FI BÉVELED EN L GR.B.232 L GR.B	<u> </u>	2.375-		15117718	-x10. 2-×10	10 29		16 801 4 8 800 4 8 801 4 8 800		19 89-6 6	115 5222 7 18 5122 7 7 5222 7	17 2020 7 2020 7 2022 7 202 7 br>7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	- Ilydreniatic D UU	040	HT = AS RC CR+M0+V3/5 +ND+V	2			
EE'S = Ja : BYYJ1 = Ja : BYYJ1 = Ja : BYYJ1 = A : 009 4: 	7. 5EAHL 	BY MU Ket W	1623 1		REN CIS		HTK			111645 15 120026 155	N.	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		K- 42 45 41		1	LE NR-01-7		4 62-30	

	<u> </u>	
AL IND FEL WI Giue, V.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	35 19	ILET COLUCT
MITTOM NKXAYA 20-10 24-10 24-10		
EELT)		
		- -
HIG V	и спорта с и спорта и спорта	
	G NNNN	-
		-

		Veloca Roducts H ST.		A53-*93A ASTA A53-*93A ASTA DITION 1993 +MO+V) OVER 5 + 5 OF NACE STANDAS	•	8.737) ##	HRB FEI	59.0 S000	82.7 3000 82.7 3000	1 1 1 1			DECETATED :	
alissu 1941 resulted		USS TUBULAR PI 1807 EAST 2871 LORAIN, OH 440	•	E SAIOS-#1992 E SAIOS-#1992 E MN OVER 6 + (CR		> \$\$\$C.0.14	ave leves	24.0 ux	ຊ ແລ ວີ ວີ ລັບ ລັບ ລັບ ລັບ ລັບ ລັບ	<u> ғ</u> мсне <i>ђ</i> -вая				
S . 2 ¹⁷ Se. A. 1 (e. 2) Atte Temeda / Tenscoorty	VENALEM. LT8220	TUBE CORP 896	•	ME HL THE APPLICA		60.325)	ISd . ISd	85 80000 1455	13700 0.65 15500 0.65 **	AD-SPREDUE	A H H CH H	•		۵.۵.
TUBYTA FROUGT NSPA-AN CENTERC	PANNER 194/196096-01	LEELMEN PIPE & BOX 40896	¢	TTION DTD 11/1/ 1992 EDITION 19 T ANALYSIS .40 30 DEG MEETING		005 2.375(VEL ISU	N 1000	49100 .50 49100 .50 0ATA THIS SHEE	CLEASE I TEVERS	0 z B m	•	24 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01	
1111	P CLP/	AAN HOLE		PI 5L-*40TH ED IL ASME SA53-* IVALENT ON HEA L COAT PE BEV 3			 	NI NI	AR 0.150 AR ** 0.750 ** END OF D	THUCKERSE		•	17 1.53 005 007 15 1.09 007 006 16 1.07 007 006 17 1.57 005 006	15 110 008 008 13 113 008 008
L GROUP' SX Corporation	r	sourdAnness PE & TUBE CORF 240-0896	•	ALS STD PIPE AN ALS STD PIPE AN E B QUAD STENC E B CARBON EQU 15 BLK REG MILL		LED	1213151	NO LEAL MAD	STRIP/L/B	DNGTURINU I-		341	PROD PROD	0044
Constant of L	NAMARANA	VAN LEEUMEN PI P 0 BOX 40896 HOUSTON TX 772	¢	FIFE CARBON SI A106-+93 ERADI ADDENDUM ERADI (CU+NI) OVER MR-01-75		MUST AS ROL	•	TENTS COLOR	LCCC16 N39248	-1-1 - - -		DENTICATION	LCCC+5	N89948

8414/Ethts:DN/Datesets] best use use use use a use of use capas	5 60.325) h(mm) well= 0.344 (8.737) h(z					REALS / COMPANY			co/0 1 1				ROMERS BY RELDING. NU RENCLARY ON REALURY NO REPAINS BY RECORD BY A DOUBLE BOUNDARY	•	•	•	•	•	
T PLOSENAL THE BO	1/2 :30		F DATA THIS SHE	B-8007	TESTER / NOVECTO			8	8	- MM	G.	CHERT I MANE	KCZ IN THE USA.						MET &
			2 6 4 5 5 5	T - 1144545-25		-	-						 THE STEEL AND						CT DESCRED HEREN WS. D N ACCTONICE WITH THE UCH REFRENTA. D A BKONISKI MGR
	ROLLED P	ADCH FLAT	,	1.1.04511094		TEET / SKIPECTICK	I VISUAL		1 Miles	SECTION (FLAN END)	AREA (SEA) NSP.	10001	ENG AND MANUFAC 5 ARE ADDED TO ⁻ INMENT -	· .					ช ออสาช พุศ พ.ศ. พ.ศ. 146 146 146 146 146 146 146 146 146 146

PAGE OS. 16.02 WHIS IS TO CERTIFY THAT T THIS IS TO CERTIFY THAT T PRODUCT DESCRIBED HEREIN MFG. SAMPLED, TESTED, AN MFG. SAMPLED, IN ACCORDANCE H PRODUCT DESCRIBED HEREIN FULFTILLS REQUIREMENTS IN FULFTILLS REQUIREMENTS IN FULF	IN THE USA.
U.S. STEEL GROUP U.S. STEEL GROUP A unit of USX Corporation A unit of USX Corporation USS TUBULAR PRODUCTS USS TUBULAR PRODUCTS USS TUBULAR PRODUCTS USS TUBULAR PRODUCTS UNITED RATE A unit of USX Corporation MALEBUREN PTFF & TUBE CORP A unit of USX TT040 MALEBUREN PTFF & TUBE CORP A unit of USX TT040 A unit of USX T	03 N67242 PR0D 19 107 001 03 04 01 03 N67244 HEAT 17 104 01 02 04 01 03 N67244 PR0D 36 107 001 23 02 04 01 03 N67244 PR0D 36 105 003 013 22 02 04 01 03 N67244 PR0D 36 103 22 02 02 04 01 03 N67244 PR0D 36 013 22 02 02 04 01 001 03 N67244 PR0D 36 013 22 02 02 04 01 04 01 MANUEACTURE NO MANUEACTURE NO 106

JUL-20 Thu 12:01 1995

Page 6/11 Job 344

OFN STEEL WHSE INC

Water Cockey WIT-EURT CONTINUE ANY UNMERTING BODE ASPELLEDU, O DES 350358 ١, 4 ł いたちを PAGE ad to Ba 5000 REPORT 12074 L4 S477 L45 ې. مرب 췱 -19 19 19 9 L EXERCIS REFERENCE HAR: IN FRANCE WENCE WARREN EF PUPES ALT WEIGHT LES FLOTIME The state of the s · #1 51. 37. En ... Mail & 186. 21 / 4 11 196 2 4000 14 146 Er 4 **5**,01 ; 十百日十 2 • HARHON KEYSTONE CURP. H-1443387 PD. 60-5-06510 08.04.92 년 년 년 「日本「日本」の時代 HATERIAL 10.47 PD 12.00 KETERS IR/L 24 / 24 Fris 10.0 1 ÷ : ANTERNATING PRILATERNA : on ictal. 1461 Philadelyn 18 dec ind fulluning diet 「日日」の日本の ē IE DIE BARNT SARAKE 1 CUSTOMER'S REFERENCE ¢ 0.14 4 elares and pire, pire, but fektored 1 1/2 X 8.306 0.5, X L.T. 54,900 Z 7,425 Ð SPECIFICATION. CONF. 2 **BIBLINKY** \$ TANK TANK , , , BTARPIACI PTEKIL, NALES いた。日本 58 LANE Ë PEDCEN. Š\$ BE M-124 192 J BY-HEAVED MA AT 22:178 20 62 **m** 1923 532 1918 10 02/ERE 19312 STEEL WHSE. OEN. d INC 20 92 GEN STEEL WHSE INC THIT ageg 446 dol 10:21 141 50 • ፒቦՐ 9661

5425 IEAN SEGEN IN THE TEAN THE ą 「「「「「「「 #.I 24.2 ser to Jun ٨ì l ELESCATICH 1 fLQ = 21 88.0 REPORT ≽ 10.0 151.0 ţ 3 콜릭백 지업 121 TEST | HARHON KEYSTOME CORP. | H-14438/ PD. 60-8-06510 08.04.52 e e e e e TYPENECTA JA 22.00 121 HATERIAL ιį, ស្ទុក ភាភ THU CLASS & 4.1.1. 2.1.1.2. ł. 생활 수 Ŀ ¢1 LT TY Y ic ruy AND TENED. E10,0 <u>र</u>्ष श्र इ. २ ; **BATIEFACTORY** ស្ត សូទ សូទ TURERLE DE SAINT SAULVE 11 Mai er and den anne rune 11. - U.E.13.J. 11.11. Juen John **JIR.L LUKCIT.** កទំក ដំដ B HYDRAY IC TERT SAFACE L DIRESSORT FLATTERING TEST PRODUCT AUX, YBIS 713115-7557 CINER TEBTS **MARK** 日の男の記書が PLACEMENT DECK NO a all 1 OF-JEANED XH 22 SZ:LD 56, 62 TOT 363 532 J919 JD EE/EKHT TEELS 28/20 d GEN. STEEL WHSE. INC tt\8 ege9 GEN STEEL WHSE INC 10p 344 JUL-20 Thu 12:02 1995

Ņ PRODUCT DESCRIPED HEREIN MAS CR INSPD. IN ACCORDANCE WITH WHS 10,00.13 THIS IS TO CERTIFY THAT THE MFG., BAMPLED, TESTED, AND/ đ Ę D.S. DAUKOWSKI MER, NET. g FILFILS REQUIREMENTS IN CONTRAL REALINER BER 20 APPROVED BY OFFICE OF1 THE EPECIFICATION AND 1/2 j. HUL-IU'I ME . NW 10.00.13 F5/E0/90 E. 3 SUCH RESPECTS. 12.0 8 74200 المستعديا والمحافظة الترابة المعادهاتين خافيكا السف فالماء فالمار المتارين والراسية 9 15d Q.A. Ŭ ï E 15780 7000 HE ¢ E A HETALLINGCOL, TETT REPORT 5.8 2000 UN LUDUX 12 AS SER. THEN IS PACKED ğ R ø z 1823BN 8 LR1 P 0 BOX 791 BUTLER FA 16003-0791 : • • • MARYON KEYBTOKE CORP 2 1051740 60-S-29699 TH LOOP NO 2 DE ISONO ETIMONE .0 þ d d Ľ 5 ţ, đ ž 72168 THG WD B B B/X4Z 401H ED. GR. B. ASHE BADO X B 1992 EDITICH ABTH A53-50B/ 7 · 12.5 747435 U 5.8 CITCITION & UNCH 3-4-5 PLANE AN 김성臣 8 MUCHORNER 265 Alco B. g 0 11/92 106-91 **+** 4 .U.S. STEEL GROUP A unit of USX Corporation ū 12.14 USS TUBULAR PRODUCTS Ų 0 Ĩ 55 MARMON KEYBTONE CORP P 0 B0X 791 BUTLER PA 16003-0791 ط SI Ē B OF DATA INCLUZED IN 1022001 Ì 20 ## ENG S I 2025 d d лı, BI SSICE *0 <u>م</u> HK DEMESSION >#X40K 562 OT BIB? **THE PAR** IN: STEEL WHSE, INC 58/10 d ਰਗਤ ١ ONI BSHM TEEL WHSE INC 11/6 988d 000

Я, THUN THUR f TESTED AND/ ALTH THE SPECIFICATION AND OR INSPECTED IN ACCORDANCE B "K. ZECHC - KAMAGER, Q.A. E Я 꿆 FULFICLE REQUIREMENTS IN 1991 REPARED BY THE OFFICE . В 5 1 E u LIGUET 23. 36 3 E 0 FAIRFIELD PIPE MIL 下が上 u いろい 1-1-4 SAMPLED, 1000 6-15 SUCH RESPECTS. 9 8 Ŷ 10-5456 诩 Ŭ TENSEL ERADE TENSIL 73,700 U82115 73,100 HOT FINISHED 1275 J. 1279 J (F 60., 台 19 Ba SCL E E ROLLED 19.500 47,200 183-9429681 20 00 88.8.8 B AND BRADE X12 AETH A52-4903 ASTH A106-41991 BRADE B RUAD Stencil Carbon Equivalent dn reat Amalysis ,40 MAX 54553 CM C+HN BYER 5 + ICR+KU+V) OVER B + (CU+KI) OVER 15 RLK REG HILL COAT FE 2,3350 \$55EC 2,380 ECADE trheretse: 2 salas 1992 05122 o the showing the second ₫<u>₿</u>₽ 88799B PINSON VALLEY AL BEELT PIPE CARDAR SALS STD PIPE API BL-#40TH EDITION BTD 11/1/92 HARMON/KEYSTONE CORP 1424175 Liechern 101208 109 EDODRICH DR ť, CERTIFY TO ASKE EA 2 T/R TO BRIP TO ATTH LIBA VIELE BIRCHATH & 15% EXT. GITUDIMAL STAIP TEASILE SPECIMENS USED BNLESS NOTED IN MEETS THE SEQUINGMENTS OF ASME SANS 1992 EDITION. 555 8 8 THE 5,11,2 뷥 NS 19275522 182176 V ١. **Q** Ľ 74.5 ł ă 8 성 F26433 5 Accelerated & caller AT SUM TOOK Ň **'#** Ñ RECKNELL B ROCKHELL B 804185 800 010 010 8 012 012 ANUEACT BX EXT. 1001 5 108 88 FAIRFIELE, ALABARA 35964 8 ... 13 chinich re less Corporation 118 MARHON/KEYSTONE CORP BUTLER PA 16003-0791 0.3225 222.0 AND P ROT. PROU HEAT END Ē FAIRFIELD "ORKS NEL TING O NEETS THE R DEG P.0. BOX 539 常 B. 62BC 19T KOB D 6.4250 192175 806188 **Den Marie** KILL K BEK 33 0187101 N: A NEW MARK Ô. 92:10 96 50 **____** ਸਜ ØÞ HARINGE OIL BIBL 225 133LS 98/98'd STEEL WHSE. INC .NB GEN STEEL WHSE INC 446 dol 11/01 8869 301-20 Thu 12:03 1995

; . '" Ę PHOMMET DEBCHIELD HEREIN MAG ON INGPD. IN ADCORDANCE WITH SANPLED, TESTED, AND/ 65 UES THULK HODUCTS ă D_B. DARKOWSKI NERI, MET. þ HITE LEGUILENENTS IN TANE APPEDVED BY OFFICE OF 1 1.1/2 TITLE SPECIFICATEON MID . × 84265 JÊ, THIS IS YO: CERITEY 14.06.11 46/1 E/20 1011日 BUCH REFFECTS. 4 8 PAGE 8 ALL PLANS 00041 E B F8F õ Ķ с-2 ч К 3 53300 簈 という社 IBd . ٤., Ø 10 HEIMLAGECAL TEST 22-001 2128 g a, 8 :5 8 ? } . ă **r** Ż 1 Ŷ ų DK-19695 10 19898N 퇤 HARRIE KEYELOKE CORP BUTLER PA 16003-0791 ž 50-B-30462 ゴイチ ۰. د د i ህ 5 85 ۰. Ļ H. ž A 191 4 Б 1677 7034 0 4 F2354AV ic x Street 3N. B/X42 401H ED. 104-91 GR. B. AGNE AND . ANDA SK. B 1992 EDITION H F19065 Pont g Ū lē ន LIN D. CITIZATION & C F និន F Ĵ SSC ADDENDLA ষ্ঠ 500 Z ፓ 113 0 TON ALL PARA 0 3 3 Ç 9 R 0 0.00 A unit of USX Corporation Ô U.S. STEL GROUP 22 USS TUBLAR FRODUCTS HEAT 30 1200 MARNON KEITETETE CERP BUILER PA. 16003-0791 10.0 RIH E OF LATA 141 109 0 Ľ 0.3 **TRACKED** NEGGE Ĵ 8 ¥|__ 56. 19 19 19 æ ገበር ť 12:20 64-95-454 NEW 25-40 TARINGO DI DIOL SEZ OFN 'BSHW TELE, NHE THELE P.01/05 ORN BURN WHER IND MAD dot IIVII opa9 unni potel mul ostur

Piping Metallurgy

•

``

.

.

۰.

Ĉ

08/16/1993 10:12 FROM TEXASPIPE & SUPPLY

Quanex QUANEX CORPORATION. GULF STATES TUBE DIVISION ROSENBERG. TEXAS 77471 ACCOLUNT INC. ÷ DI YA MEY DA CA DA CET NUMBER CONTOUR GITTI HURSEN CATE OFU CON FP 3181 16 20 01 05712000000 23 00 . 06/25/93: 75736 268768 A TEXAS PIPE & SUPPLY CO INC 212 315 TEXAS FIRE & SUPPLY CO INC 2330 HOLMES ROAD INS 2330 HOLMES POAD TX 77051 I HOUSTON 77051 ፕአ HOUSTON UTING A CUST TRK - TR HITH SHIPMENT 7421155711217 SAUL 1282 BUTEL AUGUST 1.553 PER SPEC HOT FINISH HOUND ER SPEC EST PIZE 08/01/93 HE CARBON PIPE ASTMIASHE AISA 106 8 90 EAMLESS ECUL INSTRUCTIONS: AIN ENDS - LACQUER COAT CCEPTABLE PER NACE MRD 175 TABLE 3 DM FOR 201 .NEN LENGTHS NGEN WIT IF T LENGTH WALL ¢.9. I.D. OUANTC'Y **K**M Cos., . 14.850 171 2.712 RAND .145 259 (936) 5763 (5.4601 1.300 24-1 AYG SCH 40 1-1/24 . MILL TEST REPORTS FURNISHED BY TEXAS PIPE & SUPPLY, COL INC. CUSTOMER MAN ŧ, CUSTOMER PO'# ٩. נטיינגיזא â ю Cu. ۴Þ શ Nŧ P 8 Χn HEAT NO. ¢ -001 Y .02 .23 .06 :10 .23 .006 .011 .19 .73 -08173 v .ccr .QZ -24 .06 .23 .10 -005 .013 ,20 .76 V 1001 .24 .06 .02 .20 - 09 .006 .014 .77 .19 07598 100. V .24 .06 .02 .20 .09 .006 .015 .76 .19 TA BRAD EDOY CURRENT HYDRO TEST · NEY FLATTEN FLANGE FLARE INATTON OR 2500 vel 08 SLOHG T' KARCHE' TIELO PSI ULT. ATAL PSI HEAT NO. IL CHO 2" HARDNESS YIDLO PSI ULT. STR. PHI HEATMON 48.0 50900 77900 08173 . A. 4 ٤, 1

τo

SWOKN TO AND SUBSCIENCED HAS DEEN MANUFACTURED

· · · · ·

.

ŕ

48400

..

72900

07598

48.0;

) in <u>a statistic series in a statistic serie</u>) in <u>a statistic series in a statistic serie</u>)	UACKNE	Y. INC.			
	TACKING TRIN	ITY INDUSTRIES	Ŧ		
P.C). Box 568887 • 2	525 Stemmons Freew	ay 50		
D	allas. Texas 75356-888	17		A WHOLES DATE	DATE SHIPE.
~···	L. H. M.	CUSTOMER NO.	INVOICE NO.	INVOICE DALL	12 (02/95
YOUR ORDER NUMBER	HEFEN	454634	819873	12/02/94	12/02/1
0099-002979	C139654	1			
				PLY	
		SHIP TO	3923 DKL	HOMA AVE	
SLD TOM & H. SUPPLY CU			HODDWARD	, UK 19001	
DUNCAN OK 75533					
		TECT PE	PORT		
	CERTIFIEL	DALEST NL	N '		HEAT CODE
RI 414 (FI 12/93)	DESCRIP	TION/SPECIFICATIO	AZ34 HPB		A11
ITEM QUANTITY BX6 STD CONC					XLR
36 A106B 48 / 80		A234-92A/	AZ24 HIU		XLK
37. 2 4X2 STO LOO	83447	A234-92A/	SA234 HPB		
38: 3 6X4 STD ECC.	83188	-02M	54234 HPP		LYHI
A106B.057		STRESS RE	LIEVED AT	1200 =	
39 <u>A1058 09:7 N</u>	86242	MCALANALYSIS	NI NI	V No	1 35
Mn P	S SI SI	07 11	.08 .	00 .00	
19 .75 . 010	.006 •34 •0		01	00.00	1.33
ANF 80 012	.006 .24-0	3			. 32
XLR	25.0	220.01	2 01	00 .00	20
XLK -18 -78 -012			.01	00.00	
	•007 •24 ·•U		CHARPY	RESULTS	
	TIES		POLINDS	LATERAL	S SHEAR
TENSILE * YIELD %E	long, Hard- Size,MM	Temps FOU		EXT AND S	
HEAT CODE KSI KSI I	0 197				
XHP 78.2 L 19.0	MAX		1		
XLR 71.3 L 45.1 42	HAX				
70-0 4 45.2 43	.в 197				P
XLK IOU -	132 HAA				
LYH1 80.1 L 37.2 P		TOIP SASE	AN 2 MIT 4"		
I LONGITUDINAL, T = TRANSVERS	E R ROUND		has as they apply	:	
L # London Bonniacturer, and th	ese items conform to l	he following specification in the following specification in the second se	AND NACE MA	11.75.	Title 49 Code of Feceral
HACKNEY IS a COMESSION ASTM A234 WI	D A516-70, ASME SA	105, ANSI B16.5, and	o the requirement	s of Parts 192 and 195. Iv examined per Anicle	2. ASIAE Section V. All are in
FLANGES: were heat treated as required by the	applicable specification of the specification of th	ME Section X and I	Ecodo Hackney	weld caps meet ASME D	ble with their rating, and that t
ns. All welded fittings are welder of Paragra	h UG-11, Section VIII 79d, We certify these.	anons and attings ca	nd stamping are p	er NACE MR01-75.	2
ressel Code Requirements, Paragraph Code	records of the Compa			politicationation. ∎	
3DOAG HARRES BIT SA				,	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	a an 2 - Duai	*** ***			

P.O.#81380 P.O. DOX 512 ROSENOLAS, TETAS THE TUBE GROUP (713) 342-5-91 100-201-551-4 CLF STATES TUBE DIVISION ROSENBERG, TEXAS 77471 Ū\$ ACCOUNT MULLEED DIWI MISS CARS 010 CON FPLUKE 05712000000 CUSTOMER DADER HIBLEER DATE 20 01 16 ONDER NUMBER 00 09/28/94 23 81380 TEXAS PIPE & SUPPLY CO INC 073539 ≤∷ 1 TEXAS PIPE & SUPPLY CO INC 5 184 5 2330 HOLMES ROAD : 0 2330 HOLMES ROAD ï 77051 ... TX 77051 ō T. HOUSTON ,TX HOUSTON 3 Ö ۰. ----ROUTING COL-CUST TRK-TR W/SHPT ITTATI NA INJUCI OCTOBER HOT FINISH PER SPEC ----12.00 ROUND LYAPN' PER SPEC 1003 10/31/95 HF CARBON PIPE ASTM/ASHE A/SA 106 B 90 SEAHLESS SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: PLAIN ENDS - U.V.C. COAT ACCEPTABLE PER NACE MRO 175 TABLE 3 ł. AIM FOR 201 MIN. LENGTHS VEXANT WIFT LENGTH WALL 10, 0.0. OUANTITY £ ПЕМ 21,491 Co=p+ 1.679 171 RAND .133 589 per 1.315 12,800' 241 ſ AVG. 12,945 1" SCH 40 · · · · MILL TEST REPORTS FURNISHED BY TEXAS PIPE & SUPPLY CO. INC. CUSTOMER 2 CUSTOMER PO# ł REMARKS F۵ Ċu Cr LLn. ₩. si -5 P Y .002 Ma С .15 HEAT NO. .04 .01 .07 .25 .014 .012 v .002 .17 .67 601244 .04. .02 ,16 .26 .07. V .014 .012 ,17 .67 Y .002 .20 .03 .08 .02 .23 .016 .71 .014 y .co2 .17 .02 .20 601174 .03 CHCHICH, .23 .09 .017 .014 ,70 .17 ł . COOY CURRENT ł BENO HYORO TEST AEV, FLATTEN FLANGE сκ FLARE 2500 psi 0% FLATTEN F4P ELC+G 2" YIELO FS ULT, STR, PSI HARDNESS HEAT HO. YIELD PSI ELONG ? ULT. STR. PSI HEAT NO. 48.0 45900 67900 601244 MECHANICAL PROVENTICS 5. 50.0 47900 70400 601174 t ÷... CTMEN TCLTS SWORN TO AND SUBSCRUBED REFORE HE THIS 19 (J. . . .) I CERTIFY THAT THE MATCHUL HEREW DESCRIED HAS BEEN MANUACTURED THE ACCORDUNCE WITH THE ONDERED SPECIFICATION AND THAT THEST EST, ST INFORMATION IS CONTRACT AS CONTAINED IN THE RECORDS OF THE COMPARY, ST 4 17. HOTANY # ALZBRANEK an TECHNICAL ANALYST

H. AD P.O.		Y, INC.	↔ ay 50		
Dall	as, Texas 75356-86			INVOICE DATE	DATE SHINE.
1	REFERENCE .	"CUSTOMER NO.	INVOICE NO.	1	12/02/54
YOUR ORDER NUMBER	C139654	454634	819873	12/02/14	
0099-002979		•			
LD TO:H & M SUPPLY CO PD BDX 548 DUNCAN DK 75533	* <u>;</u> ,,	SHIP TO:	H & H SUPP 3923 DKLAH HOODHARD,	LY DHA AVE DK 73801	
		TEST RE	PORT	and the second secon	HEAT CODE
L (14 /8 12/93)	DESCRIP	TION/SPECIFICATIO	N		099451
ITEM QUANTITY	D .	A105-938/5	A105		089465
1 24 A105 26 / 494-	·3258	A105-938/5	A105		040134
4. 20 6 150 KF mil 3. A105 32 / 6236	57	AS FURGED	SA105.		U UJ (K)
6 14 3 150 RF BLD	33	AS FORGED	SA1057		089487
8 6 1500 RF BLI	ND A105	AS FORGED			
<u>A105 32 7.822</u>	CHEN	ICALPANALYSIS	NINGINIE: V	Nb	.40
TCODE C Mn P S	27 .27 .11	.021 1		.00	61
4EH. 201 -83 -02-	23 .05	102	00 ³	.00	• • •
089405 .21 .94 .009			J	00.00	.39
0594AH	016 .22 .0		08 0	00.00	.39
	013 .21 .1	0 02 5			······································
OB94BV CES DIVERCAL PROPERT	IES		CHART D	LATERAL	% SHEAR
TENSILE * YIELD % Elor	ng. Hard- Size MM ness HB x 10 mm	FOOT	POUNDS	EXPANSION	1
HEAT CODE KSI KSI 11-) 135				
0994EH 70.4 - 65.0	n.1.47				•
0894CS 78.4 44.5 CO			a anna an Bhailte anna anna anna anna anna anna anna an		
0694AH 75.6 41.8 33.					
0894BV 76.0 44.4 30.	0 139	17 E. K. 18			
× R.A. =63.01	R - ROUND, S	STRIP			
L = LONGITUDINAL, T = THANSVERIOL	litems conform to th	a following specificatio	AND NACE MR01-7	5.	
HACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and mesh FITTINGS: ASTM A234 WPB.	ASME SA234 WPB A516-70, ASME SA	05 ANSI BIAD 409	ACE MR01-75.	Parts 192 and 195. Till	e 49, Code of Federal ASME Section V. All are
ASTM ANDES	plicable specification	They also control of the section of	radiographically e	xamineo per Anicle 2. I caps meet ASME Divi	sion 1, Section VIII Press
FLANGES.	nilled welders to AS	A MARY MARKEN AND AND	CODBSCINCTION	and the second state of th	
All the requirements of Paragraph	nilled welders to AS UG-11: Section VIII 2: We certily these I	MSCHLARINASUE	ble of passing a hyd	ACE MR01-75.	-
All the approximate the approx	nilled welders to AS UG-11, Section VIII d. We certily these I ords of the Compan		ha ol passing a hyd d slamping are per N	rosialic test compatible IACE MR01-75.	4



HACKNEY, INC. A DIVISION OF TRINITY INDUSTRIES

P.O. Box 568887 · · · 2525 Stemmons Freeway Dallas, Texas 75355-88887 • 7214) 634-2850

س ے ب	CUSTOMER NO.	INVOICE NO.	INVOICE DATE	DATE SHIPPED
YOUR ORDER NUMBER	REPERENCE 454634	821782	12/16/94	12/16/95
0099-002979	L139634			

DTO:H & H SUPPLY-CO PD. BDX . 548 DUNCAN: DK 75533

HEE H SUPPLY 3923 DKLAHDHA AVE WOODWARD, OK

73801

TEST REPORT CERT

	•		BERIVE
14 (R 1	2/93}	DESCRIPTION/SPECIFICATION	0994E%
FM	QUANTITY	A105-938/SA105	
2	30	3 150 KF HN STO AS FORGED	119480
•••		A105 26 / 494-521	
2	8	4:150 RF. HN STU AS: FORGED	1094BT
2		A105 04 / 849502021 A105-93B/SA105	
5.	14	8 150 RF WN STO	119404
. .	· · · ·	A105 32 / 63195 A105-938/SA105	
7.	6	4 150 RF BLIND	
••		A105 26 7 494-3250	Ç.E.=
2/454	-	Current Cristian Maximum Current Maximum V (201	1,39
æ	CODE	C Mn P S SI 07 01: 1.34 .09 .00 .00	
ſ	ET L	19 .90 .018 .023 .20 .01	.45
~	Such !		• • -
	aven .	24 .98 .014 .029 .29	.37
11	5400	06 02 18 08 00 00	
10	OART .	19 .86 .007 .014 .23	_ 42
μ			
• •		21: 91 024 024 24	1
- T 1		CHARRY RESULTS	<u> </u>
		ENERHYSICAL PROPERTIES THE INCLUSION AND THE PROPERTY AND A DESCRIPTION AND A	SHEAR
27.8	and the second s	TENSILE * YIELD % Elong, Ress . 10 mm . F	
HE	AT CODE	KSI KSI IN 2" HB X 10 MM	
	DO/EX	73.5 41.0 32.0 141	
U	974CA . 1	¥ R.A. =64.0	
	10/20	83.4. 46.6 30.0 150	1
1	12400	2 R.A. =60.0	i
-	004 BT.	75.4 42.8 34.0 132	
1	03401.	P.A. =67.0	
		79-9 46.5 28.0 153 《 《 》 经济学校》 学校 计	i
- 1	194UA -		

 IX R.A. 1=55-0]

 -= LONGITUDINAL, T = TRANSVERSE, R = ROUND, S = STRIP.

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these items contorm to the following specifications as they apply:

 ACKNEY:
 ASTM A234 WPB, ASME SA234 WPB, ANSI B16.9, B18,28 AND NACE MR01-75.

 FLANGES:
 ASTM A105 AND A516-70, ASME Section, and 1007 factor prove and the per Article 2, ASME Section V. All are in items were heat treated as required by the applicable specification; they also conform to the ASME code flacting weld caps meet ASME Division 1, Section VII Pressure is:

 Items were heat welded fittings are welded by certified welders to ASME Section X, and 1007 factoreref as contalible with their rating, and that the is co

.

⁻ Anna?

H H	IACKNI	EY, INC.	÷		
	VIBION OF THI	2525 Stemmons Freev	78¥ 150		
Dalla	s, Texas 75356-88	187 (214) 034-20		A STATE	DATE SHIPFEL
	REFERENCE	CUSTOMER NO.	INVOICE NO.	INVOICEDATE	61/12/95
YOUR ORDER NUMBER	C139654	454634	824237	01/12/95	CIFICIT
0099-002979					
	•	•			
		SHIP TO	M & H SUP	ΡΓΑ Η ΠΗΥ ΕΛΑΣ	
LD TO: M & M SUPPLY CU			WOODWARD.	OK 73801	
DUNCAN OK 75533			1		
•			DODT		
C	ERTIFIEL	DIESI RE			HEAT CODE
	DESCRIP	A105-938/S	A105		017420
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	178	AS FORGED	\ \105		099403
14 6 2 150 RF THRD	3254	AS FORGED	, , ,		1192DE
A105 26 / 494	D	A105-90A/S			09940H
15 A105 LS 25545		A105-938/	SA105		
19 8 2 300 Kr 524	3205	MANAEYSIS			C.5.*
A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	Si Cr	11 Mo	Ni	0 .00	.40
- CODE C MM - BM .25 .97 .016 .02	28 . 22 . 07			0 00	.39
20 .87 .017 .01	26 . 28 . 08	3 02 29			. 39
	21 .23 .09	.01 ~ .20	08 0	2 .02	
1192DE 18 .98	2/1212	6 02 2	3,09 0	00.00	. 4.0
0994DH 22 .86 .012.0			CHABRY	ESULTS 200 4 93	
21 STATE PHYSICAL PROPERTIN	Hard- Size MM	Temp. FOOT	POUNDS	LATERAL EXPANSION	% SHEAR
HEAT CODE TENSILE * VIELD & COM		•F			
0794BM 88.2 54.8 27.0					1. 1.
0994DX 86.2 49.4 B0.0	144				2. 1. 1.
86.2 55.6 26.0	156				, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
X. R.A. =64.0	141				
0994DH 81.8 64.0		PTRIP.	1947.94.95		
L = LONGITUDINAL, T = TRANSVERSE,			s as they apply:		
ACKNEY is a domestic manufacturer, and these it	ems conform to the SME SA234 WPB,	ANSI 816.9, 816.28, A	ND NACE MR01-	75.	In AQ Code of Federal
FITTINGS: ASTM A105 AND AS FLANGES: ASTM A105 AND AS	16-70, ASME SA1 cable specification:	They also conform to	ine requirements of radiographically	Parts 192 and 195. Ill examined per Article 2.	ASIME Section V. All are sign 1. Section VIII Press
Il items were heat treated as required by deptile ns. All welded littings are welded by certil	ied welders to ASN 3-11: Section VII, D	ivision 1 of the ASME	bid of passing a hy	d caps meet ASME Div drostatic test compatible	e with their rating, and the
with the requirements of Paragraph UCS-790.	We certily these lia ds of the Company	Hardness lesting and	stamping are per	NACE MH01-75.	
bove figures are correct as contained at the					

R	*

HACKNEY, INC. A DIVIBION OF TRINITY INDUSTRIES 😚

P.O. Box 568887. • 3 2525 Stemmons Freeway Dallas, Texas 75356-8687 • • (214) 634-2850

			110.34 1 0 100 100 100 110 110				
France :							prode and a production pure and safet
	•				INNOTOR NO	INVGICE DATE	DATE 19
(😤	and the second	and the second	DEFERENCE	CUSTOMER NO.	11440100 1101		
An and a second	YOUR OF	DER NUMBER					01.115/31
	a a second de la constance de la const	And a state of the		164636	944862	1 94715735	14/15/10
		n 0	C1052/8	.454054			
	10002-0001	30	and a second sec	and the second sec			

SOLD TO:N & M. SUPPLY, CO PO BOX 548 DUNCAN. OK. 75533	
CERTIFIED TEST REPORT	HEAT COL
TREATE OUANTITY - DESCRIPTION/SPECIFICATION -	ALAL
6 2 10 STD HC A516-70-TUSCL 421C088 A236-92A/SA234 WPB	K 🛚 S S
7 4 3X2-1/2 STD. UNC. STRESSURELIEVED AT 1200 F	1 1 1 1

1

3

161414 (A.	(19)	
ITEM	QUANTITY	
6	2	10 ST

 7		4	3X2-1 A1068	.72 ST 3 USS ·	D:CONC L40421	;		STRES	SREL	CEVED /	λή 120 28	00 F		LATI
 8		8	4X2 \$	STD: CO 3 · USS:	NC: X4645: NC:			A2347 STRES A234	92A/S	CEVED A234 W	AT 12(PB)) Բ ነስ Բ		1.491
9.	· .~	2	6X4 · A106	<u>B NSS</u>	FX005	4、15字合		STRE	S-REL	LEVED	AL JAN	······································		
		30. N 197					SHEWRS	Mo 1	Cutt	Nİ	۷.	11		
-	CODE		Mn	P	s.	<u> 51 - 1</u>	Cr		01	:02	.00	,00 ·		: .46
	2	. 26	1.12	.020	0.010	- 22	-03 -05	。 [1] [1] [1]		.01	.00	.00		.37
. КИЗ		.18	1.02	9U.	0005	.23	.03 **	.2.3	.01	.01	.00	.00		.31
LAT	° <u>1</u>	10 2 7 	• 10 • 48		8004	.22	 107⊴	-021	11	·•08:	.00	.00		. 29
LA	31	619	.0.0			· · • 57/2	6001GS		1.1.1.1.1.1.1		WRESU	LTS		
		TENS		YIELD 1	Elone.	010- Sizi	MM Te	mp.	F007 P0	UNDS	ц.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	ATERAL FAILSIOL		9 SKEAR
HEA	t codf	1 1	(SI	KSI	IN 2	Ha		1	مرد می ورد. میتروشد (مرد مرد مرد م		•			
AZ	4Z.	. 85.	Q.T.	58481	із_0-п' М	974			معدية المراجعة المراج المراجعة المراجعة الم					
	S1	72.	.8 L	47-2:	1.0.1	30.							•	
LA	T1 _	76.	,9 L	49:1	31-0-1	15.							•	
LA	01.	68.	.5 L.	47.9	30.0.1	17(نبوينا مورزة				1] 	مەدەرىيىي

*L = LONGITUDINAL, T + TRANSVERSE

LAO1.

.ł

Ĩ

6.5

٠, EREQUIREMENTS OF NACE MR0175-92 AZAZ KUSI LATI LAOI CONFORMATOLIH hay were manufactured.

- Corners

• •

B items wate heat treated in accordance with the requirement to carry that the product covered by this report comply with UL SP We hereby certify that the above figures are correct, a contained in the and/or ASME specifications, as noted for each item. **4**5-047 omply with UN SPP

Splindal & continue

	IBION OF THE	UTY INDUSTRIE	eway		
P.O. B	ox 568887	97.15 • · · · (214) 634·	2850		
Danas	inner 2-12 (ST		<u>ŠE:</u>		DATE SHIP
	REFERENCE	SCUSTOMER NO.	INVOICE NO.	INVOICEDATE	00.000.00
YOUR ORDER NUMBER	r 116322	22454634	966462	09/22/93	0972275
0099-000662		The second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second s			
•	ي. 1 اور سر				
		See. 4			
	بې د بېره د د. بې د بېره د د.	SHIP.TO	N & M SUP	PLY	
TON & M SUPPLY CO			ZUI SE SA	OK 73052	
DINCAN 0K: 75533					
	ст. 				
	DTICIC	TFST R	PORT		
UE CE	MITTLL	ION/SPECIFICATI	ON '		HEAT CODE
UUANTITY	Deschiri	A234-92A1	SA234 WPB		0501
12 8 STD WC	72530		ADT/ UPB		LKE1
A 3X2 STD CONC.		A234TY4A/	LIEVED AT	1200 F	r 590
A106E 09 / L606	20. 3. 2	A234-92A1	SA234 WPB	4000 F	
6 6X4 SID CONC.	1	STRESSARE	LIEVED AL	1200 1	LKE1
12 3 STB LR 90%		A234592A/	TEVED AT	1200 F	
A106E 09 1. L606	26		and the second se		1 C.E.
	Si Cr 🏻	-: / Mő??			1 - 43
CODE C MII	<u>_21</u> _03	.00 au			1 77
	26 04	0108-0	2 02 0	0 .00	- T. •
KE1 -18 -80 -011 -000					.31
50D 17 77 010 00	8 23 203				
	2 26 304	影的影响	28 .02 0	0 .00	
KE1 18 80 011 00			A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	ESULTS	
			MANA CAR	LATERAL	% Shear
TENSILE * MENA	ness x 10 mm	FOUL	Palut	EXPANSION	
	97				
AZUT	AX Y-				
LKE1 70-3 L 144-4 96-0	43				
	18				1
COVD	177 2007				
LKE1: 70.3 L 46-4 12-4				Magnus, sum of a light "Classed by a maile straight of the	<u>.</u>
	the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second s	The second section of the second second			

We have been the above figures are correct, as contained in the profession of the second seco



d

Tank Corrosion Protection

()

INTERIOR COATING SYSTEM

SURFACE PREPARATION

SSPC-SP 5 "WHITE METAL BLAST CLEANING," 2.0-3.0 MILS SURFACE PROFILE.

PRIME COAT

APPLY BY SPRAY TO ALL INTERIOR SURFACES, <u>ONE COAT</u> OF PLASITE 7156 HI-RESTANT HEAVY BUILD PROTECTIVE COATING, IVORY, AT A DRY FILM THICKNESS OF NOT LESS THAN 5.0 MILS. A MINIMUM DRYING TIME OF 12 HOURS AT 70° SHALL BE ALLOWED BEFORE APPLICATION OF THE FINISH COAT.

WELD AND SEAM STRIPE COAT

APPLY BY HIGH QUALITY BRUSH, ONE COAT OF PLASITE 7156 HI-RESISTANT HEAVY BUILD PROTECTIVE COATING, IVORY, TO ALL WELDS AND SEAMS.

FINISH COAT

APPLY BY SPRAY, TO ALL INTERIOR SURFACES, <u>ONE FINISH COAT</u> OF PLASITE 7156 HI-RESISTANT HEAVY BUILD PROTECTIVE COATING, LIGHT GRAY, AT A DRY FILM THICKNESS OF NOT LESS THAN 5.0 MILS. A MINIMUM DRYING TIME OF 7 DAYS AT 70° F SHALL ELAPSE AFTER COMPLETION OF THE INTERIOR PAINT SYSTEM BEFORE THE TANK CAN BE PLACED IN SERVICE.

TOTAL DRY FILM THICKNESS

THE TOTAL DRY FILM THICKNESS SHALL NOT BE LESS THAN 10.0 MILS. PER SSPC DRY FILM THICKNESS MEASURING STANDARD. ADDITIONAL FINISH COATS WILL BE APPLIED IN AREAS OF DEFICIENT THICKNESS.

EXTERIOR COATING SYSTEM

SURFACE PREPARATION

3

εŝ

SSPC-SP10 "NEAR WHITE METAL BLAST CLEANING," 2.0-3.0 MILS SURFACE PROFILE.

PRIME COAT

APPLY BY SPRAY TO ALL EXTERIOR SURFACES. ONE COAT OF GLID-GUARD CORROSION RESISTANT H S EPOXY NO. 5466 SERIES, GRAY, AT A DRY FILM THICKNESS OF NOT LESS THAN 3.0 MILS.



Accepted by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency for surfaces which contact potable water. NSF REQUIREMENT GUIDE - PLASITE 7156 is certified by the National Sanitation Foundation (NSF) to Standard 61 for potable water up to 180°F when the following requirements are met. PLASITE 71 Thinner, up to a maximum of 15%, must be used for thinning purposes. Prior to placing the lining in service it must be force cured at 200°F metal temperature for four

CHEMICAL RESISTANCE: Excellent resistance to waters and brines at elevated temperatures. Refer to CHEMICAL

TEMPERATURE RESISTANCE: Dry film basis is 400°F for short periods. Continuous immersion temperatures depend on

SURFACE PREPARATION: Steel surfaces shall be prepared by blasting to white metal since this coating is intended for use

in immersion service. Refer to Page 3 for details on SURFACE PREPARATION. APPLICATION: PLASITE 7156 is formulated for use as a spray applied coating. Refer to SPRAY EQUIPMENT on Page 4. COLORS: Ivory; Light gray. Special colors are available but may not be suitable for food service. Consult PLASITE Technical

FILM THICKNESS PER COAT: A 5 to 6 mil film is produced in one multi-pass spray coat. A total film thickness of 10 to 12

20VERAGE: 850 mil ft2/gallon ± 2% (theoretical). For estimating purposes, 57 ft2/gallon will produce a 10 to 12 mil DFT film mils is required for immersion service. (20% loss included). Two multi-pass spray coats will produce the 10 to 12 mil DFT film recommended for immersion service.

DRYING TIME: Surface will normally be tack free in 2 hours at 70°F. CURING TIME: 7 days at 70°F to 90°F; 20 days at 30°F to 50°F. Consult laboratory for possible difference in resistance of

coating when curing at the lower temperatures. Refer to Page 2 for force curing. PHYSICAL SPECIFICATIONS average, 1000 cycles, Taber CS-17 Wheel, 1000 Gr. Wt. Ivory PIGMENTS: Titanium dioxide, inerts and tinting colors. Color. SOLIDS: 74% \pm 2% by weight; 53% \pm 2% by volume. *SURFACE HARDNESS: Konig Pendulum Hardness of 113 seconds; (Glass Standard = 250 seconds) ASTM POT LIFE: Approximately 8 to 10 hours at 70°F. SHELF LIFE: 24 months at 70°F. Material in stock should Method D4366-84. THERMAL SHOCK: Unaffected in 5 cycles, minus 70°F to be turned upside down every 3 months.

SPRAY VISCOSITY: At 70°F, 17 ±5 seconds Ford Cup #4.

SHIPPING WT.: Approximately 13.5 lbs./gallon.

Ivory

GLOSS: 7.0 at 60°.

 $3.45 \pm 2\%$

plus 212°F.

,

 $413 \pm 2\%$

*ABRASIVE RESISTANCE: 75.3 milligrams loss *NOTE: Above tests were conducted on film cured at 150°F. VOLATILE ORGANIC COMPOUNDS CONTENT THINNED 10% BY VOLUME COATING AS SUPPLIED WITH PLASITE 71 THINNER (ASTM METHOD D2369) *Grams/Liter *Lbs./Gal Grams/Liter Lbs./Gal. COLOR $406 \pm 2\%$ $3.39 \pm 2\%$

 $368 \pm 2\%$

 $374 \pm 2\%$

 $3.06 \pm 2\%$ $3.12 \pm 2\%$ Lt. Gray *Determined theoretically by using ASTM Method test results.

MICCONSIN PROTECTIVE COATINGS CORP.	Represented by:	
614 Elizabeth Street P.O. Box 8147 Green Bay, WI 54308-8147 414-437-6561		

A ZONE: This would include immersion service for process and storage vessels. A film thickness of 10 to 12 mils required. CHEMICAL RESISTANCE The following list of laboratory tests is an indication of the range of chemical resistance. These tests consist of 1" × 5" mild steel test panels coated to a film thickness of 12 mils. The panels are one-half immersed in the solution at noted temperatures for a of six months with no effect on the coating. MISCELLANEOUS - I. 150°F 50% Sodium Chlorate ALKALIES 150°F .210°F WATERS 50% Sodium Hydroxide Crude Oil 👾 250°F 100°F 50% Magnesium Hydroxide 100°F Demineralized Ethylene Glycol 150°F 212°F Sea Water 25% Sodium Hydroxide 51. E. 150°F ÷. NOTE: Although the chemical tests indicated show that PLASITE 7156 is unaffected by immersion as listed, it is not meant to 10% Calcium Hydroxide imply an express guarantee in actual service. The service is dependent upon proper application and actual operating conditions and it is recommended that users confirm adaptability of the product for a specific use by their own tests. PLASITE 7156 is not suitable for service in corrosive acids or oxidizing service for continuous immersion. 1. 21 5 THINNERS . . The following thinners are recommended: 1 PLASITE 71 Thinner — a medium-fast thinner to be used under most conditions (above 50°F). PLASITE 20 Thinner — a fast thinner to be used when applying at lower temperatures (below 50°F). The amounts of thinner required will vary depending on air and surface temperatures and application equipment. Normal application temperatures and conditions will require addition of approximately 10% by volume with approximately 5% additional thinner added for each 5° of increased temperature. Airless spray equipment and above normal temperatures require additional It is recommended that the amount of thinner included on each order amount to approximately 20% of the coating order. PRIMERS 331TE 7104 inhibitive primer is available for use in special applications such as pre-priming of blasted steel surfaces prior to final fabrication or erection and prior to application of final topcoats. The propriety of such a system should be determined by consulting plant laboratory or by prior experience or testing. PLASITE 7104 Primer is applied at a spreading rate of 206 ft²/gallon for a 3 mil DFT (20% loss included). The PLASITE 7156

Coating, for ZONE A Service, is normally intended for use as a self-priming system with a separate primer not required.

PLASITE 7104 Primer is NOT recommended for potable water service.

CURING

- 1. For immersion service, complete curing will normally take place in 7 days at 70°F, 14 days at 50°F, or 20 days at 30°F to 50°F. As ventilation and other factors affect the time/cure of coatings, additional time allowance is recommended at any temperature if cure time is questioned. When exposure is severe, force curing is recommended to obtain maximum resist-
- 2. With adequate ventilation, when applying at temperatures between 30°F and 50°F, coating surfaces will normally be tack free in 16 to 24 hours; between 50°F and 70°F, 2 to 16 hours.
- 3. Force curing at elevated temperature is desirable for certain exposures. Where coating is to be subjected to immersion in taste sensitive solutions, it is recommended that the curing temperature be at 200°F for 4 hours. In order to ensure the complete removal of solvent and odor, force curing is recommended when coating is to be used in potable water and food material service.

4. Listed below are a few force curing schedules that may be used for time and work planning. When applying at temperatures of 30°F to 60°F, allow 16 to 24 hours air dry time prior to raising the metal temperature to the force curing temperature. When applying at temperatures above 60°F to 70°F, allow 2 to 5 hours air dry time. After the appropriate air dry period, raise ital temperature approximately 30°F each 30 minutes until the desired force curing metal temperature is reached. 21

7156-2

METAL TEMPERATURE	CURING TIME	44V oL	• •	31/2 Hours
oF	18 Hours	170	· .	21/2 Hours
130	10 Hours	190	4 T 1	- Z Flours
150	6 Hours	200		The reaction of the second sec
160	492 110415		•	
1		1	lf no dissolving an	nd only minor soften-
()	coosing coated surface to ethyl	alcohol for ten minuces	ter exposure if cu	ired. A Grant State
Final cure may be checked as	an be considered complete. 11		er er er er er er er er er er er er er e	· 2014年1月1日日 - 1月1日日 - 1月1日日 - 1月1日日 - 1月1日日 -
Hig of him coord				
,		· ·		
	SURFACE PRI	EPARATION	•	11
	, John Market	`		and the second
STEEL	CONF OF USA	GE).		11日 またす
Immersion Service (Zone A as de	escribed under ZONE OF BOA	v v -vit or si	ag grit (similar	or equal to BLACK
initial and the shall be groun	d to produce a radius and all	or steel grit, or si	abrasives shall	be sharp with a hard-
1. All sharp edges shall be grown	welds, delaminations, scaps,	cutting surface, pro	operly graded, dr	y, and of dest quality.
slivers and slag, shall be corr	ected prior to abrasive buist	The media shall be	e of proper size i	biectionable contami-
ing. Skip welds shall be weld	adblasting, Organic solvents,	anchor pattern and	Shan be needed	a standa
2. Degrease surface pror to child	ot water with detergents or	6. The anchor pattern	shall be sharp at	nd no evidence of a por
other systems that will compl	etely remove dirt, oil, glease,	ished surface is all	owed.	ith a vacuum cleaner or
etc. may be used. Used tanks	may require additional correspondence	7. Remove all traces	nust he taken to a	void contaminating the
tamination.	to an SSPC-SP5 or NACE No.	by brushing. Care is surface with finge	rprints or from d	letrimental material on
3. The surface shart be brushed at the surface using a	Venturi blast nozzle supplied	the workers' cloth	es.	sintained at a minimum
with 80 to 100 psi. An and	hor pattern of tooth in the	8. The surface tempt	erature shall be in	nt oxidation of the sur-
metal shall correspond to a	pating.	of 5° above the u	shall be applied v	vithin the same day that
total film inickness of the or	be used for the finish work.	the surface has b	een prepared.	
5 The blasting media used	shall be a natural ablasive,			
		- possible after surface	preparation.	
(, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	er should be applied as soon as	a possible arter a		
Party Then Manual and		Pointing Council	Surface Prepara	tion Specifications, 4510
NOTE. The above specificati	on numbers are from Steel Str	28 and National Assoc	iation of Corrosi	on Engineers, 1.0. Don
Henry Street, Suite	301, Pittsburgn, PA 13213-37			
218340, Houston, 12	¢ / /218.			• •
		·		
CONCRETE	Levelbad under ZONE OF	USAGE).	a ser a	to blocked to
Immersion Service (Zone A a	is described under Dorth Do	it for immersion service	. Fully cured con	crete must be blasted to
All concrete surfaces require	whip blasting with No. 50 gr	All concrete surfaces	must be filled at	face imperfections, "bug
provide a hard, firm, clean a	12 applied in accordance with	appropriate PLASITI	SITE 9028M1	or PLASITE 9028M2 are
9028M1 or PLASTIE 9020	ly repaired before application	of PLASITE 7150. The Force Curing recomm	endation for tast	e sensitive solutions
not recommended for food	or potable water service. Act	TORCO CURTINA	11 H (1973)	
1100 2000	• · · · · ·			
		· · · ·		U.C. HETEET "In
ALUMINUM		d anchor pattern or "too	th" as described	earlier under STEEL.
Surface shall be clean and g	rease free with a blast produced	atment such as:		VICCONT 747ITS Plus
addition, the blasted surface	shall be given a chomes	produced by	OAKITE® CR	VSCOAT ULTRASEAL
ALODINE® 1200S availabl	e from Allied-Kelite Di	vision of	Produced by C	akite Products
Parker & Amchem	Witco Corporati	ion	50 Valley Road	NIT 07000
32100 Stephenson Inghina Madison Heights, MI 4807	1 2701 Lake Stree	el IL 60160	Berkeley Heig	hts, NJ U/944
(800) 521-1355	(800) 323-9784		(908) 464-6900 Consider (416)	791-1628
			Callaua, (410)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
SAD .	•		, <u>1</u> 4913 - 2 484 •	
* and **	i			國際 書 基金》
7156-3			• * .	
,		•		

.

EQUIPMENT

SPRAY APPLICATION

1. All spray equipment should be thoroughly cleaned and the hose, in particular, should be free of old paint film and other contaminants.

2. Use standard production	type spray guns:	AIR
GUN	FLUID	797
JeVilbiss JGA-503	E	63-PB
Binks #18	66-SS	02
Dilling into	04	04

When airless spray equipment is used, the recommended liquid pressure is 1500 to 1800 psi with tip size from .015" 3. to .021". Thinning requirements are more than for conventional spray.

BRUSH APPLICATION

A high quality brush should be used. READ THIS NOTICE!!

SAFETY AND MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT

1. For tank lining work, it is recommended that the operator

provide himself with clean coveralls and rubber soled shoes and observe good personal hygiene. Certain personnel may be sensitive to various types of resins which may cause der-

2. THE SOLVENT IN THIS COATING IS FLAMMABLE AND CARE AS DEMANDED BY GOOD PRACTICE, OSHA, STATE AND LOCAL SAFETY CODES, ETC. MUST BE FOLLOWED CLOSELY. Keep away from heat, sparks and open flame and use necessary safety equipment, such as, air mask, explosion-proof electrical equipment, nonsparking tools and ladders, etc. Avoid contact with skin and breathing of vapor or spray mist. When working in tanks, rooms and other enclosed spaces, adequate ventilation must be provided. Refer to PLASITE Bulletin PA-3. Keep out of the reach of children.

3. CAUTION - Read and follow all caution statements on this product technical bulletin, material safety data sheet and 1996 B. A. **,** : container label for this product.

The catalyst is in a separate container and measured for the coating unit supplied. Thoroughly mix the pigments. After the

rise catalyse is in a separate container and measured for the coating dire supplied. Thoroughly mix the pigments, rate-the pigment and liquid is thoroughly mixed, add the measured liquid catalyst slowly and mix completely with the coating. The coating should stand approximately 30 minutes after the catalyst has been thoroughly mixed. 6. By repeating Step No. 4 a homogeneous film of 10 to 12

APPLICATION PROCEDURE

SPRAY GUN

1. Air supply shall be uncontaminated. Adjust air pressure to approximately 50 lbs. at the gun and provide 5 to 10 lbs. of pot pressure. Adjust spray gun by first opening liquid valve and then adjusting air valve to give an 8" to 12" wide spray pattern with best possible atomization.

- Apply a "mist" bonding pass.
 Allow to dry approximately one minute but not long enough
- to allow film to completely dry. Apply crisscross multi-passes maintaining an even continu-
- ous wet appearing film. This technique will enable a 10 to 12 mil wet film (approximately 5 to 6 mils DFT) to be applied per multi-pass coat.
- 5. OVERCOAT TIME will vary both with temperature and ventilation. Will normally require 8 to 12 hours at 70°F for enclosed spaces with additional time needed if coating is being applied at lower temperatures. Remove all overspray by dry brushing or scraping if required.

Equipment must be thoroughly cleaned immediately after use with PLASITE thinner to prevent the setting of the

NOTE: All welds, pits and rough metal areas should be coated by brush prior to spray application.

BRUSH APPLICATION

(Recommended for small areas and repairs only)

.44 1.1

- 1. Apply a very light crisscross brush coat.
- Allow to dry for approximately 5 minutes.
- 3. Apply a heavy coat using crisscross brush pattern. "Flow"
- the coating on rather than try to "brush out."
- Allow to dry tack-free. Repeat Steps 3 and 4 until sufficient film thickness is obtained. Normally a film thickness of 21/2 to 3 mils can be 5. obtained per coat by this method.

Degree of surface preparation shall conform to appropriate specifications as outlined in SURFACE PREPARATION section. Film thickness of each coat and total dry film thickness of coating system shall be determined with a non-destructive magnetic gauge properly calibrated.

Refer to PLASITE Bulletin PA-3, Section 3, for inspection requirements.

This bulletin provides standard information on the coating and application procedure. Since varying conditions may not be covered, consult your local sales representative or PLASITE Technical Service Department for further information.

METRIC COMPARISONS

1 mil = .001" = 25.4 microns

1 U.S. gallon 🖷 3.785 liters

 $1 \text{ sq. ft.} \times 0.0929 = \text{ sq. meters}$ $^{\circ}C = \frac{5(^{\circ}F - 32)}{9}$

interval to be free of defects in material and workmanship and to be in secondance with our company quality control standards. All dats, statements and rocommendations herein are based upon information we believe to be reliable, but are made without any representation or guarantee or warranty of accuracy and ara made with reservation of all patent is. Our products are sold on the condition that the user himself will evaluate them, as well as our recommendations to determine their sold to the origination of any applicable is or or any other regulations. Liebility under any condition shall be limited to replacement of material only. No liability is assumed or implied, for injury to personnel, labor costs, product loss or any other regulations. Liebility under any condition shall be limited to replacement of material only. No liability is assumed or implied, for injury to personnel, labor costs, product loss or any other regulations to the structure or operation of the plant and equipment where this costing is applied.


PROTECTIVE WAINTENANGE CONTINUES PROTECTIVE For Industrial Use and Professional Application Only Rust Inhibitive Polyamide Epoxy Coating

GLID-GUARD[®] Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy No. 5465 Series

For Interior-Exterior Metal

Read Label and Material Safety Data Sheet Prior to Use DSF1-0690 See other cautions on last page.

GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy is a low VOC, high solids, two package polyamide epoxy coating intended for direct application to interior and PRODUCT DESCRIPTION exterior metal. It is rust inhibitive and resistant to molsture and many chemicals. The product's excellent penetrating properties result in superior adhesion.

This product is an excellent choice for application to metal when surface preparation is limited to Hand Tool or Power Tool Cleaning. It is also suitable for use as a high build intermediate coat in heavy-duty industrial systems and may be used

as a topcoat when the color and sheen are acceptable. Like most epoxy coatings, GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy will chalk and lose gloss on exposure to direct sunlight but will maintain excellent film integrity and continue to provide excellent protection to the substrate.

PRODUCTS AVAILABLE

GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy Red No. 5465 (Component A) GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy Gray No. 5466 (Component A) GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy White No. 5467 (Component A) GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy Aluminum Mastic No. 5468 (Com-

GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy Curing Agent No. 5469 (Com-

NOTE: Refer to Protective Maintenance Coatings Data sheet Section 8 No. 29 for detailed information on Aluminum Mastic No. 5468.

Ideal for use as a primer and intermediate build coat on storage tanks, structural steel, machinery and equipment in the food processing industries, chemical industries, petroleum refineries, paper mills, marine structures, mining industries, waste water treatment facilities, and general industrial buildings.

PRODUCT ADVANTAGES

- Low VOC
- Bust inhibitive Tolerates surface moisture
- during application Long term flexibility - does not
- become brittle with age Hard, tough film
- Free of toxic amine curing agents

SERVICE CONDITIONS

Do not use for potable water or direct food contact service. Do not use on unprimed wood or unprimed gypsum wallboard. Do not use on surfaces that may

be subjected to severe abrasion. Will withstand 250°F, continuous and 300°F, intermittent dry heat. The color may change as these limits are approached, but the film will remain intact.



REGULATORY RESTRICTIONS The application VOC of this product may be restricted by law in some locations. Application VOC of this product may be restricted by law in some locations. Application VOC is increased by thinning with solvent. If the application VOC is restricted to 420 gm/liter (3.5 lbs/gal.), thinning must not exceed 7% by volume (9 fl.oz./gal.) with GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568. If the application volume (9 fl.oz./gal.) with GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568. tion VOC is restricted to 450 gm/liter (3.75 lbs./gal.) or higher or is not restricted, thinning with up to 10% (12 II.oz./gal.) Is permissible.

TECHNICAL DATA

All data shown is for a mixed (converted) gallon unless otherwise noted *Product No. - 5467/5469 Generic Type - Polyamide epoxy Gloss-Approximately 30 @ 60° Color-White

- Percent Solids by Weight 71% ± 1% Percent Solids by Volume 54% ± 1% Theoretical Coverage per 1.0 dry mil (1.9
- mils wet) 866 sq.ft./gellon *Recommended Film Build/Coverage
 - (theoretical, unreduced) Minimum – 3.0 mils dry (5.5 mils wet)
 - 289 sq.ft./gallon Typical—5.0 mils dry (9.5 mils wet)
 - 173 sq.ft./gallon
 - Maximum-8.0 mils dry (15.0 mils wet) 108 sq.ft./gallon
 - (wet mil figures rounded to the nearest
 - 0,5 mil)
 - When computing working coverage, allow for ap-plication tosses, surface irregularities, any sol-vant addition, etc.
 - Percent Vehicle (Solids) by Weight 28%
 - Percent Plgment by Weight-43% ± 1%
 - Percent Solvent by Weight-29% ± 1%
 - Viscosity-95-100KU
 - Weight per Gallon-11.1 lbs.
 - Flash Point (Closed Cup)-Base No. 5467-46°F, Curing Agent No.
 - 5469-43°F. VOC-3.24 lbs/gallon (388 gm/liter)
 - unreduced
 - 3.48 lbs/gallon (417 gm/liter) reduced 7% by volume with No. 5568
 - 3.56 lbs/gallon (427 gm/liter) reduced 10% by volume with No. 5568
 - Drying Time (70°F., 50/Relative Humidity)
 - Touch 1-2 hours
 - Handle 7 hours
 - Recoat-7 hours
 - Full Cure 7 days Reduction Solvent GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568 (10% maximum)
 - Clean-Up Solvent-GLID-GUARD Epoxy
 - Solvent No. 5568 or MEK
 - Type of Cure Converted Mixing Ratio (Base/Curing Agent) by

 - Induction Before Use 30 minutes @ material temperatures > 70°F. 60 minutes @ material temperatures
 - 60°-70°F.
 - Pot Life—4 hours @ 70°F. Tinting—DO NOT TINT

 - *Compositional data for other products in this series may differ slightly. * As measured over the peaks of any surface projec-
 - tions or blast profile.





Ž., . .

Excellent alkali and solvent

Lead and chromate free

Simple 1 to 1 mixing ratio

Protection in fresh or salt water

resistance

immersion

High film build

Epoxy - For Interior-Exterior/GLID-GUARD® Corrosion Resistant

28

HE GLIUUEN LUNIFMINI August 1001 C٢ ŗ **Corrosion Resist** (); 1

GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy (Continued)

MATERIAL PREPARATION

Do not add unspecified curing agents or solvents or mix with other paints. Do not tint. Thoroughly mix the selected GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy (Component A) and Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy I horoughly mix the selected GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy (Component A) and Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy Curing Agent No. 5469 (Component B) separately, then combine the two components in equal parts by volume using power agitation. If agitation equipment is not explosion proof, provide good ventilation to prevent build up of vapors. Allow the com-bined material to stand 30 minutes before use. Extend this induction (standing) time to 60 minutes if the surface or material temperature is 60° – 70°F. After the induction period has elapsed, add up to 10% by volume GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568 (12 fluid ounces per gallon of combined material) if necessary for application and mix thoroughly (see "Regulatory Restric-tions" above). Pot life is 4 hours at 70°F., less at higher temperatures.

SURFACE PREPARATION

All surfaces should be clean, dry and free of all contaminants.

Metal Surfaces

Ferrous Metal

Surface preparation is dependent upon service conditions as follows:

This exposure is an area characterized by aggressive chemical fumes, mists or dusts or other chemical contaminants this combine with high humidity and condensed moisture to corrode zinc at rates greater than one mil per year. The need to limit air pollution and protect personnel generally confines chemical concentrations of such an aggressive nature need to infilt air published and protect personner generally confines chemical concentrations or such an aggressive nature to within a radius of about 50 yards from the source of contamination. For Type A environments and all immersion ex-posures, White Metal Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP5-82 and SSPC-SP-COM) is recommended. For splash and spillage, Near-White Blast Cleaning (SSPC – SP10-B2 and SSPC-SP-COM) is satisfactory.

This exposure is less destructive than Type A exposure and is characterized by moderately aggressive chemical fumes, This exposure is less destructive than Type A exposure and is characterized by moderately aggressive chemical fornes, mists, or dusts that combine with moisture and high humidity to corrode zinc at rates less than one mill per year. Type A exposure may, in many instances, become Type C exposure outside of a radius of about 50 yards from the source of contamination for a limited further distance. For Type C environments, Near-White Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP10-82 and SSPC-SP-COM) is recommended.

This exposure is generally outdoors and is characterized by normal atmospheric weathering and/or light or moderate concentrations of chemical fumes that combine with humidity and condensed moisture to corrode carbon steel at rates less than three mils per year. Zinc in this exposure is virtually free of corrosion. Light to moderate chemical fume conress than three mils per year. Aftern this exposure is virtually nee of conston, Light to moderate chemical teme con-centrations in indoor areas without excessive humidity may produce similar conditions. For Type M environments, Com-mercial Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP6-82 and SSPC-SP-COM) is recommended. Where exposure is normal weathering only, Brush-Off Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP7-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Power Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP3-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Brush-Off Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP7-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Power Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP3-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Brush-Off Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP7-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Power Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP3-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), or Hand Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP2-82 and SSPC-SP-COM) will provide excellent service.

In this category, surfaces are generally indoors and are not subjected to high humidity or chemical contaminants that will attack paint or steel. For Type P environments, Brush-Off Blast Cleaning (SSPC-SP7-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), Power Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP3-82 and SSPC-SP-COM), or Hand Tool Cleaning (SSPC-SP2-82 and SSPC-SP-COM) will pro-tide the surface state of the vide the sound substrate needed for proper adhesion.

Sandblasting is unnecessary. Remove oil, grease, dirt, dust and chemical contaminants using the prescribed cleaning methods.

Verify that all surface projections have been leveled. Remove all oils, grease, dust, dirt and chemical contaminants with the prescribed cleaning methods. Remove weak or powdery surfaces by acid etching or brush abrasive blasting. Dull very smooth concrete by similar means. Prime with this product thinned 10% by volume with GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568 (see "Regulatory Restrictions" above).

The performance of this coating over previously painted surfaces is directly influenced by the type, age and condition of the old finish. For best results in immersion situations, completely remove any old coating and prepare as for new surfaces, the old finish. For best results in immersion situations, completely remove any old coating and prepare as for new surfaces. For non-immersion service, remove all blistered, loose or peeling old coating. Hard or glossy finishes should be duiled by sand-for non-immersion service, remove all blistered, loose or peeling old coating. Hard or glossy finishes should be duiled by sand-for non-immersion service. ing or other abrasive means. Apply to a test area; if wrinkling or lifting occurs after overnight drying, remove the old coating.

APPLICATION

For best appearance, primary application should be by airless or conventional spray. Use brush or roller application for small areas only – flow and leveling will be limited. Spray application is required to obtain 5.0 mils dry in a single coat. Application by brush or roller will limit the film thickness to 3.0-4.0 mils dry per coat.









SPRAY APPLICATION

Airless Spray

Glidden equipment is specified. Gun: ASM 400 Fluid Tip: 315-619 Pump: GLIDDEN 50014, GLIDDEN 75014, GLIDDEN 750GEM, GLIDDEN FORMULA ONE14 NOTE: All pumps must be kept well away from areas where vapors from this product may collect. Pressure: 2000-2500 psi



Conventional Spray

Gun: Binks Model 18, Binks 2001, or equivalent Needle: Binks Model 63A or equivalent Fluid Nozzle: Binks Modes 63PB or equivalent Air Cap: Binks Model 638 or equivalent

Typical coverage (calculated, unreduced) is 173 sq.ft./gallon at 5.0 mils dry (9.5 mils wet). Minimum film thickness is 3.0 mils dry (5.5 mils wet) 289 sq.ft./gallon, maximum is 8.0 mils dry (15.0 mils wet) 108 sq.ft./gallon. All wet mil ligures are rounded to the nearest 0.5 mil. When computing working coverage, allow for application losses, surface irregularities, any solvent addition at 5.0 mile are to the nearest 0.5 mil. When computing working coverage, allow for application losses, surface irregularities, any solvent addition at 5.0 mile are to the nearest 0.5 mile. dition, etc.

Dries to touch in 1-2 hours, to handle in 7 hours, to recoat in 7 hours, to full cure in 7 days at 70°F., 50% relative humidity. Allow longer drying times under cooler or more humid conditions.

Clean all equipment immediately after use with GLID-GUARD Epoxy Solvent No. 5568 or methyl ethyl ketone.

TOPCOATS

SOLVENT EPOXY FINISHES GLID-GUARD Corrosion Resistant HS Epoxy No. 5465/5469 series GLID-GUARD Chemical Resistant Epoxy No. 5240/5242 series GLID-GUARD High Solids Epoxy No. 5430/5434 series GLID-GUARD F DURAMASTER™ High Solids Epoxy No. 5295/5299 series GLID-GUARD⁵ METALLITE™ High Build Epoxy No. 5295/5476 GLID-GUARD Cold Cure Epoxy No. 5281/5265 GLID-GUARD Cold Cure Epoxy No. 5270/5271 GLID-GUARD Hi-Build Coal Tar Epoxy No. 5273/5274 GLID-GUARD⁴ GLID-TILE™ Epoxide No. 5550/5552 series NU-PON⁴ COTE Color Coat No. 7240/7200 series NU-PON⁺ COTE Color Coat No. 7240/7200 series

WATER-BORNE EPOXY FINISHES GLID-GUARD Acrylic Epoxy No. 5277/5278 GLID-GUARD Amine-Adduct Epoxy No. 5585/5586 series

POLYURETHANE FINISHES GLID-THANETH ONE Moisture Cured Polyurethane No. 6100 series GLID-THANE II Acrylic Polyurethane No. 5200/6252 series GLID-GUARD High Solids Acrylic/Polyester Urethane No. 5410/5414 series

SOLVENT VINYL FINISHES GLID-GUARD Double Build Vinyl No. 5514 GLID-GUARD® VINYL-COTE™ High Build No. 5522

WATER-BORNE ACRYLIC FINISHES LIFEMASTERTH PRO Hi Performance Acrylic No. 6900 series LIFEMASTER PRO HB Acrylic No. 5440 series





Piping Corrosion Protection

MID AMERICA PAINTERS, INC 405 256 2252

P.03

NID AMERICA PAINT	ERS, INC 405 256 2252
	دارم برانه ۲.be Shenvin Williams Comyany کرد
SHERWUD	Cleveland, OH 44115
Kem Kromik Universal N	Aetal Primer-B50Z Series
Description	Specifications
Komik Universal Metal Primer is a low VOC, modilied	Substrate Surface Proparation
alkyd resin primer designed for use over iron and steel	Steel
substrates. Can be used as a "universal" primer under high performance topcoals and is also suitable as a "barrier" coat	2 topcoals are recommended over all primers/substrates.
over conventional coatings which would normally be attached	Suggested topcoals
Characteristics	A-100 Exterior Latex Finishes
	Corothane II Satin Polyurethane
Color: Brown, OR White, and Boil	DTM Acrylic Coalings
Coverage: 204.273 so. 11/081	Heavy Duty Epoxy
Accommended: 6.8 mile wel: 3-4 mile dry	Hi-Bild Aliphalic Polyurelhane
Theoretical no loss: 818 sq. IL/ gal. @ 1.0 mil dry	Hi-Solids Polyurethane
Curino Mechanism: Oxidation	Industrial Enamel US
Drying Schedule: (temperature & humidity dependent)	Matalatay Sami-Gloss Coaling
@ 6 mils wet, 50% R. H. and:	ProMar Interior & Exterior Alkyd & Lalex Topcoals 73-95
@ 40°F @77°F @170'F	Sher-Tile Epoxy
To Touch: 2 hours to minutes to minutes	Silver-Brite Aluminum 102
To Percel with	Tile-Clad High Solids Epoxy 108
allyds 2½ hours 1 hour 45 minutes	Water Based Catalyzed Epoxy 111
epozy 36 hours 16 hours 16 hours	Performance Specifications
urethane 36 hours 16 hours 16 hours	
Finish: 0.10 Units @ 45	Physical Properties:
Flash Point: 80°F (Pensky manders closed cos	Direct Impact (457) G14)
Solvent: Phenolic Alky	d Dry Heat Resistance (ASTM 02485)
Vehicle Type: 415 granis/liter; 3.45 lbs./ga	II. Elcometer Adhesion (ASTM D4541)
Volume Solids: 51 + 2'	Exterior Durability (with chalk)
Weight Solids: 72 ± 2	Flexibility (ASTM D522, 180° tend)
Weight per Gallon: 12.5 ± .35 K	H
Meets the performance requirements, not necessar	Sall Foo Resistance (ASTM 8117)
composition, of Pederal Spectruzitors ()	Thermal Shock (ASTM 02246)
Application	Resistance Guide:
Application Conditions	Acid Salt Solutions
Temparature (air, surface, material):)*F Aliphatic Hydrocarbons
(surface temp. at least 5°F above dew point)	Alkalies Not recommended
Relative humidity:	Jm. Aromatic Hydrocarbon Solvenis
Brush: No reduction required. Use a natural bristle brus	n. Fresh Water
Roller: No reduction required. Use a 3/8° woven nap with	Salt Water
phenolic core.	Glycol ethers, alcohols, formaldehyde
Alriess spray:	Oils (cutting, vegetable, lubricating)
Pressure	19° Organic Acids
) [T]p	LD. Uxygenated bulvents annumentation received to the interfect
Hose	10811
Filler	hired

STORAGE

Warning:All Dudick products classified by DOT labels as either white, yellow or red labels, must not be mixed or stored together as an explosive reaction can occur. All products should be stored in a cool, dry area away from open flames, sparks or other hazards.

When properly stored in their original, unopened containers, Primer 67/67C components have a one year shelf life.

SAFETY

M.S.D.S - Sheets must always be read before using products. Primer 67/67C are intended for application by experienced, professional personnel. Dudick Inc. can supply supervision to help determine that the surface has been properly prepared, the ingredients correctly mixed, and the materials properly and safely applied.

If materials are to be applied by your own personnel or by a third party contractor, please be sure that they are aware of the Following safety precautions:

 Exposure to resins and hardeners through direct skin contact and/or inhalation may cause severe dermatitis reactions in some people. Cleanliness of the skin and clothing is critical and must be of paramount concern.

 Fumes are flammable and heavier than air. Proper ventilation should be maintained to minimize breathing of concentrated fumes.

 Suitable respirators should be used during application.

 Safety glasses, gloves, and suitable protective clothing must be worn at all times during application.

 If contact with hardeners occurs, remove any clothing involved and flush the skin with flowing waler. Discard the clothing. Do not attempt to wash and reuse it. Primer liquids can be removed with S-10 Cleaning Solvent, MEK, or lacquer thinner. DO NOT USE

100% SOLIDS. MOISTURE-TOLERANT EPOXY PRIMER for

SACETONE.

Primer 67/67C

 Keep open flames and sparks away from the area where materials are being mixed and applied.

 If a rash occurs, remove the individual from the work area and seek a physician's care for dermatitis.

 In case of eye contact, flush with water for at least 15 minutes and consult a physician.

 If swallowed, do not induce vomiting; call a physician immediately.

Note:

Dudick Inc. ("Dudick") warrants all goods of its manufacture to be as represented in its catalogs and that the application of its products by its employees or sub-contractors shall be performed in a workmanlike manner. Dudick's obligation under this warranty shall be the repair to and replacement of any applications which its examination shall disclose to be defective. Dudick makes no warranty concerning the suitability of its product for application to any surface, it being underslood that the goods have been selected and the application ordered by the purchaser. DUDICK INC. MAKES NO WARRANTY. EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, THAT THE GOODS SHALL BE MERCHANTABLE OR THAT THE GOODS ARE FIT FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE WARRANTY OF REPAIR OR REPLACEMENT SET FORTH HEREIN IS EXCLUSIVE AND IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRANTIES ARISING BY LAW OR OTHERWISE; AND DUDICKINC. SHALL NOT LIABLE FOR INCIDENTAL OR BE CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, INCLUDING BUTNOTLIMITED TO LOST PROFITS, DOWN TIME, DAMAGES TO PROPERTY OF THE PURCHASER OR OTHER PERSONS, OR DAMAGES FOR WHICH THE PURCHASER MAY BE LIABLE TO OTHER PERSONS, WHETHER OR NOT OCCASIONED BY DUDICK'SNEGLIGENCE. This warranty shall not be extended, altered or varied except by written instrument signed by Dudick and Purchaser.

Dudick Incorporated

1818 Miller Parkway Streetsboro, Ohio 44241

Primer 67/67C

100 % SOLIDS, MOISTURE-TOLERANT EPOXY PRIMER FOR STEEL AND CONCRETE 3-4 MILS (0.1 mm)

RECOMMENDED APPLICATIONS

udick Inc.

1818 Miller Parkway Streetsboro, Ohio 44241

(216) 562-1970 (216) 562-7638 FAX

Concrete Substrates Steel Substrates Primer for Epoxy and Urethane Floor Toppings, Linings, Coatings and Grout

PHYSICAL PROPERTIES

Tensile Strength	2,000 - 2,500 PSI
ASTM C-307	
Tensile Elongation	12-25 %
ASTM C-307	Oshaciye Failure
Adhesion to Concrete	of concrete
ASTM D-4541	2 200-2.500 PSI
Adhesion to Steel	21200 Djote -
ASIM D-4041	< 25.000 ohms
Electrical Properties	1 201000
NFPA #99,	
VOIM L-100	

SPECIFICATIONS

Primer shall be 3-4 mils thick, 100% solids bisphenol A epoxy cured with an amine adduct as manufactured by Dudick Inc. Primer 67 shall be brush, roller or spray applied in accordance with the manufacturer's recommended practices. Primer 67C must be spray or roller applied.

PRIMER 67

Primer 67 is designed to prevent abrasiveblasted steel from developing rust bloom prior to the application of a Dudick coating or lining system. For maximum performance all steel surfaces should be primed, but primer may not be needed for mild, non-Immersion service. Concrete, however, must always be primed to aid in the "wetting out" required for good adhesion.

PRIMER 67C - CONDUCTIVE PRIMER

Primer 67C is a 100% solids, two component epoxy primer designed to be used over concrete whenever the coating or lining system must be spark tested.

ESTIMATING QUANTITIES AND ORDER BILL OF MATERIAL

SQUARE FEET PER GALLON		
	CONCRETE	STEEL
Primer 67	150-200	250-300
Primer 67C	100-150	

Quantities shown are for estimating purposes only. Actual field usage may vary. Primer 67/67C are available in 1 and 2 gallon units.

APPLICATION INSTRUCTIONS

SURFACE PREPARATION Metal: Surfaces must be abrasive blasted to an appropriate finish.

Immersion and heavy spillage service: While Metal SSPC SP-5 or NACE #1, 3.0 mil minimum profile.

Heavy, non-immersion service (i.e. fumes and spillage): Near white SSPC SP-10 or NACE #2, 2.0 mil minimum profile.

Almospheric service: Commercial SSPC SP-6 or NACE #3, 2.0 mil minimum profile.

1

J.

3

à

Я

; <,z

1

경

en vi

Concrete: Concrete must be abrasive blasted or etched with muriatic acid (Solution of 1 part 20° Be HCl and 1 part water) to remove surface laitance and other contaminants. Concrete must be free of curing compounds and form release agents. Surface texture should be similar to 40-60 grit sandpaper. The prepared surface should have a minimum tensile strength of 250 PSI per ASTM D-4541.

All concrete substrates must be checked for moisture prior to product application using the Plastic Sheet Test, ASTM D-4263.

Additional surface preparation will be required if a 40-60 grit lexture is not achieved and the surface laliance not completely removed after a single application of acid or with the first mechanical preparation procedure.

Abrasive blasting removes laitance, exposing honeycombs or voids beneath the surface which must be filled with Scratch Coat 100. (Refer to separate product bulletin)

APPLICATION SPECIFICATIONS

Substrate temperature for both concrete and metal must be between 50°F and 110°F.

Relative humidity must not exceed 90%.

Substrate temperature must be 5'F above the Dew Point.

PRIMER 67/67C MIX RATIOS:

<u>Primer 67</u> Component A Component B

1 gal. 1 gal.

<u>Primer 67C</u> Component A Component B

1 gal. 95 fl. oz.

)

*Pre-mix primer 67C Component A for 1-2 minutes to disperse the conductive fillers prior to adding the correct amount of Component B.

Primer 67C must be spray or roller applied. Use brush application for small touch-up or repair work only.

The pot life of the mixed Primer 67/67C will depend on the temperature. To prevent material waste and avoid damage to equipment, do not open and mix more material than can be used according to the following table:

PRIMER 67/ 67C POT LIFE

TEMPERATURE	POTLIFE
50°F	90 min.
75'F	60 <u>mìn.</u>
90'F	30 min.

At 75' F the pot life and thin film cure of Primer 67 can be decreased by the addition of Accelerator #1 as follows:

Ozs./Accelerator #1 per mixed gal, Primer 67	Pot Life	Thin Film Cure
3.4	36 min.	4 hrs.
6-7	15 mîn.	2 hrs.

Using 7 ounces of accelerator #1 per mixed gallon of Primer 67, the thin film cure @ 40' F is reduced to 8 hours.

PRIMING

No an alter and the second second second

e

лţ

37.

Metal: Mix the pre-measured units of Component A with Component B. Prime all metal surfaces to be coated with Primer 67 at 3-4 mils WFT.

ivnyrak

Concrete: Mix the pre-measured units of Component A with Component B. Prime all concrete surfaces to be coaled with either Primer 67 or 67C at 3-4 mils WFT. The basecoat may be applied over primer that is "tacky". Do not allow the primer to puddle.

Important - With all epoxies after priming and before each additional coat, examine the surface for amine blush (oily film). If present, remove by washing with warm water and detergent.

	Minimum Recoat Time	Maximum Recoat Time
S0*F	12 hrs.	8 Days
75'F	6-8 hrs.	5 Days
90'F	4-5 hrs.	3 Days

Cure Cycle for Primer 67/67C:

Primer 67/67C

PETOI FRANT EPOXY PRIMER for

To optimize intercoat adhesion, we recommend application of the basecoat while the primer is tacky. If this is not possible, the above recoat times must be observed. Exposure of the primer to direct sunlight will considerably shorten the recoat times. If recommended recoat times are exceeded, consult a Dudick Representative; sanding or abrasive blasting may be required before the coating, lining or floor topping can be applied.

CLEANING

Use S-10 Cleaning Solvent to clean tools and equipment. DO NOT USE ACETONE.

SHIPPING

Primer 67/67C Component A's are nonregulated plastic liquids. Primer 67/67C Component B's are flammable corrosives with a flash point of 106°F (Setaflash) and carry both a red warning label and a black and white warning label. S-10 Cleaning Solvent is a flammable liquid with a flash point of 52°F (PMCC) and carries a red warning label.

È

udick Inc.

Dudick Incorporated Correction-Proof Products 1818 South Wason Drive Streetsboro, Ohio 44241 218-582-1970 FAX No. 218-562-7638

Protecto-Coat 200

ELASTOMERIC, SPRAY APPLIED, ENVI-RONMENTALLY SAFE, URETHANE COAT-ING. 40-50 MILS (1-1 1/2 mm)

Protecto-Coat 200 is a high solids aromatic polyurethane coating with superior elongation. It is especially suited to bridge cracks in concrete.

文明に見たけたというなどのようないとなっている

RECOMMENDED APPLICATIONS

Secondary Containment Areas **Process Floors** Railroad Tank Cars Underground Pipes & Tanks - Exterior Thickener Tanks & Mechanisms

Spent Liquor Storage Tanks Food Processing Pharmaceutical Brewerles Structural Steel

CHEMICAL RESISTANCE

Protecto-Coat 200 provides a tough, durable surface and will withstand splash and spills of many inorganic and organic acids as well as alkalies. Also resistant to aliphatic solvents,

PHYSICAL PROPERTIES

Prolecto-Coat 200	40 Mil Basecoat	20 Mil Topcoat
Tensile Strength (PSI) ASTM C307	2,400-2,600	2,200-2,500
Econgation'	225% 10 250%	50 10 60%
Shore D Hardness	40-45	65-70
Abrasion Resistance CS 17 wheels/1000 cycles x 1000 gm bad	10 mg weight loss	32 mg weight loss
Solids by Volume	80%	100%

*At 60% elongation the chemical resistant topcoat begins to surface crack while the basecoat will continue to clongate to 250% extension.

SPECIFICATIONS

Coating shall be 40-60 mils thick, 80-100% solids aromatic urethane resin, consisting of 2 basecoats and a topcoat of 20 mils each, manufactured by Dudick, Inc. Materials shall be brush-, roller- or spray- applied in accordance with manufacturer's recommended practices.

THE PROTECTO-COAT 200 SYSTEM

The Protecto-Coat 200 system uses a moisture tolerant primer and two or three coats of elastomeric thermosetting urethane resins to protect concrete and steel.

Primer 67 is designed to prevent abrasiveblasted steel from developing rust bloom prior to the application of a Protecto-Coat System. For maximum performance, all steel surfaces should be primed, but primer may not be needed for mild, non-immersion service. Concrete, however, must always be primed to aid in the "weiting out" required for good bonding.

Protecto-Coat 200 is applied in three coats by brush, roller or spray. The elastomeric basecoat is applied in two 25 mil applications to achieve a nominal 40 mils DFT. The chemical resistant topcoat is applied in a single 20 mil application. Total thickness shall be a nominal 60 mils.

	1 11 044	- LOMUND DILLOND
	Co.	3a.
00	Phone - d. Amar	Jept.
	Phone Amon	



 \overline{O}

ESTIMATING QUANTITIES AND ORDER BILL OF MATERIAL

សូរ ស្រុក ក្រុម អនុរស

SOUARE FEET PER GALLON		
	CONCRETE	STEEL
Primer 67	150-200	250-300
Prote	cto-Coat 200	
2 Base Coats Actual 35-40 mil DFT	25	25
Top Coat Actual 15-20 mil DET	60	60
S-10 Solvent	500	500

Quantities shown are for estimating purposes only. Actual field usage may vary.

APPLICATION INSTRUCTIONS

SURFACE PREPARATION

Metal: For immersion service, abrasive blast to a white metal finish and a 2-4 mile minimum profile according to SSPC 5 or NACE No. 1. For fume or splash service, abrasive blast to a near-white metal finish according to SSPC 10 or NACE No. 2. Atmospheric service: Commercial SSPC 6 or NACE No. 3.

Concrete: Concrete must be abrasiveblasted or etched with muriatic acid (solution of 1 part 20° Be HCl and 1 part water) to remove surface laitance and other contaminants. Concrete must be free of curing compounds and form release agents. Surface texture should be similar to 40-60 grit sandpaper. The prepared surface should have a tensile strength of between 250 and 300 PSI per ASTM D4541.

Additional surface preparation will be required if a 40-60 grit texture is not achieved and the surface laitance not completely removed after a single application of acld or with the first mechanical preparation procedure.

If, after abrasive blasting, honeycombs/ voids appear on the concrete, these have to be filled with a suitable material. Contact a Dudick representative for this information. Recommended application temperatures should be between 40°F and 90°F substrate temperature. Do not apply Protecto-Coat 200 over concrete exposed to direct sunlight during the warming trend of the concrete as measured by surface temperature. To do so may lead to blistering, pinholes, or wrinkling in the coating due to outgassing of air in the concrete and high substrate temperatures. Wait for a definite downturn or cooling trend within the concrete as again measured by surface temperature. If this is not possible consult a Dudick representative for alternatives such as double priming.

PRIMING

Metal: For maximum performance, prime all steel surfaces with Primer 67, mixed with appropriate amount of hardener to 3-4 mils. For mild non-immersion service, priming of steel may be omitted.

Concrete: Concrete must be primed to aid in the "weiting oul" required for good bonding. Mix Component A with Component B in the premeasured units for 2-3 minutes and apply by brush, roller, or spray. We recommend the basecoat be applied over slightly tacky or tackfree primer. Do not allow the primer to puddle.

Protecto-Coat 200 Mix Retio:

Protecto-Coa	t 200	Basecoal	2	
Component A*		1	Gall	lon
Component B*		54	£ì.	025.

*Premeasured units by weight

Protecto-Coat 200 Topcoat

Protecto-Coat 200 Top Coat Comp. A* 1 Gal. Component B* 54 fl. oz.

*Premeasured quantilies by weight

BASECOAT

Add appropriate amount of hardener for each gallon of Protecto-Coat Liquid and mix thoroughly until uniform color is achieved. Apply a 25 null wet (20 mil DFT) basecoat using spray, brush or roller. Allow basecoat application to cure to at least a "firm" or slightly "tacky" feel before applying the second 25 mil wet (20 mil DFT) basecoat. Brush or roller may require several coats to achieve desired thickness.

Protecto-Coat 200

Elastomeric, Spray Appled, Environmentally Sale, Urethane Coal



MID AMERICA PHINIS



Horizontal surfaces may be basecoated in one application by applying 50 mils wet (40 mil DFT) in a single coat.

TOPCOAT

Add appropriate amount of hardener for each gallon of Protecto-Coat Liquid and mix thoroughly until a uniform color is achieved. Apply a 20-mil-thick topcoat using spray, brush or roller.

Cure Cycla	for	Protecto-Coat 200
------------	-----	-------------------

TEMPERATURE	RECOAT TIME	CURE
50°	48 Hrs.	96 Hrs.
70°	24 Hrs.	48 Hrs.
90°	16 Hrs.	36 Hrs.

If these recoat times are exceeded, consult a Dudick representative: sanding or abrasive blasting may be required before the next coat. Recoat times are dramatically reduced when the coating is exposed to direct sunlight.

Single Component Airless Spray Equipment - Graco King 45-to-1 spray pump or equivalent. Use Graco Golden Mastic Gun or Graco No. 207945 Gun with airless adapter equipped with a Reverse-A-Clean tip and a tip size between .035-.041. Spray hose should be 1/2" or 3/8" ID. Available inlet pressure must be a minimum of 100 psl.

Brush or roller application may require additional coats to meet specified dry film thickness.

Pot life of the opened and mixed Protecto-Coat 200 will depend on the temperature at the work site. To prevent material waste and avoid damage to equipment, do not open and mix more material than can be used according to the following table:

TEMPERATURE	POTLIFE
50°F	120 Min.
75°F	60 Min.
90°F	45 Min.

Do not attempt to store mixed material. Residual material should be properly disposed of at the end of each work period.

Where immersion service is required, spark test the costing with a 5,000 to 7,000 volt AC spark tester. Mark and repair all pinholes. Use Protecto-Coat liquid mixed with the appropriate amount of hardener. Retest only the repairs.

CLEANING

Use S-10 Solvent to clean tools and equipment.

SHIPPING

Protecto-Coat 200 Topcoat A and B and Protecto-Coat 200 Basecoat A are classified as plastic liquids and are non-regulated.

Protecto-Coat 200 Basecoat B is combustible. Primer 67 Component B is corrosive and carries a black and white warning label. Primer 67 Component A is classified as a plastic liquid and is nonregulated, while S-10 Cleaning Solvent is red label liquid with a flash point of 52°F (PMCC).

STORAGE

Warning: All Dudick products classified by DOT labels as either white, yellow or red labels must not be mixed or stored together as an explosive reaction may occur.

When stored in a cool and dry location. Protecto-Coat 200 ingredients have a one-year shell lue. Exposure to excessive heat may cause premature gelling and reduce working time.

SAFETY

M.S.D.S. - Sheets must always be read before using products. Protecio-Coat Systems are intended for application by experienced, professional personnel. Dudick Inc. can supply Protecto-Coat systems supervision to help determine that the surface has been properly prepared, the ingredients correctly mixed, and the materials properly and safely applied.

Protecto-Coat 200

Flashmenic. Scray Applied, Environmentally Sale, Urethane Coal

If Protecto-Coat materials are to be applied by your own personnel or by a third-party contractor, please be sure that they are aware of the following safety precautions:

• Exposure to resins and hardeners may cause severe dermatitis reactions in some people. Cleanliness of the skin and clothing is critical and must be of paramount concern.

 Safely glasses, gloves and suitable protective clothing must be worn at all times during application.

Suitable respirators should be used.

• If contact with hardeners occurs, remove any clothing involved and wash the skin with large amounts of water. Discard the clothing. Do not attempt to wash and reuse it. Protecto-Coat liquid may be washed off with S-10 Cleaning Solvent, MEK liquid, or laquer thinner.

• Fumes are flammable and heavier than air. Proper ventilation should be maintained to minimize breathing of concentrated fumes.

• If a rash or dermatilis occurs, remove the individual from the work area and seek a physician's care for dermatilis.

 Keep open flames and sparks away from the area where toppings are being mixed and applied.

• In case of eye contact, wash with water for at least 15 minutes and consult a physician. If swallowed, do not induce vomiting: call a physician immediately.

Note:

HTT AUERICH PHINICKOVIN

Dudick Inc. ("Dudick") warrants all goods of its manufacture to be as represented in its catalogs and that the application of its products by its employees or sub-contractors shall be performed in a workmanlike manner. Dudick's obligation under this warranty shall be the repair to and replacement of any applications which its examination shall disclose to be defective. Dudick makes no warranty concerning the suitability of its product for application to any surface. It being the understood that the goods have been selected and the application ordered by the purchaser. DUDICK INC. MAKES NO WAR-RANTY, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, THAT THE GOODS SHALL BE MERCHANTABLE OR THAT THE GOODS ARE FIT FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE WARRANTY OF REPAIR OR REPLACEMENT SET FORTH HEREIN IS EXCLU-SIVE AND IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRAN-TIES ARISING BY LAW OR OTHERWISE; AND DUDICK INC. SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOST PROF-ITS, DOWN TIME, DAMAGES TO PROPERTY OF THE PURCHASER OR OTHER PERSONS, OR DAMAGES FOR WHICH THE PURCHASER MAY BE LIABLE TO OTHER PERSONS, WHETHER OR NOT OCCASIONED BY DUDICK'S NEGLI-GENCE. This warranty shall not be extended. altered or varied except by written instrument signed by Dudick and Purchaser.

Protecto-Coat 200

Dudick Incorporated Corresion-Proof Products 1818 South Wason Drive Streetsboro, Ohio 44241 (12-91)





÷,

J

-(1

; स्थ स्थ

3 Ń

Waste Analysis

ŧ

②001/004 ANACHEM Treated Islowdow 2214 727 9686 16:24 08/20/04 ANACHEM INC 8 Prestige Circle, Suite 104 • Allen, Texas 75002 214/727-9003 - FAX # 214/727-9686 • 1-800-966-1186 USPCI Customer Name: August 17, 1994 at 11:10:45 August 26, 1994 Date Received: Date Reported: 9408000203 Submission #: HEAT EXCHANGERS Project: The submission consisted of 1 sample with sample I.D. shown in the attached data table. SAMPLES The sample listed in the attached result pages was analyzed for: * ALKALINITY, TOTAT (FPA 310.1) TESTS * ANION/CATION RATIO (CALCULATION) * CALCIUM/Ca (EPA 215.1) * CHLORIDE (EPA 300.6) * CYANIDE, TOTAL (EPA 335.2) * HARDNESS, TOTAL (BASED ON AAS/ICP) * ICP SCAN (ÉPA 200.7) * IRON/Fe (EPA 236.1) * MAGNESIUM/Mg (EPA 242.1) MICROWAVE DIGESTION (EPA 3015) Ħ. pH (EPA 150.1) * * POTASSIUM/K (EPA 200.7) SILICA (EPA 370.1)] * SODIUM/Na (EPA 273.1) * SPECIFIC CONDUCTANCE (EPA 120.1) * SULFATE (EPA 375.4) * TDS-TOTAL DISSOLVED SOLIDS (EPA 160.1) * TSS-TOTAL SUSPENDED SOLIDS (EPA 160.2) Distribution Of Reports Respectfully Submitted, 2-Bruce Patterson of USPCI Ph. (405) 697-3500 Fax (405) 697-3592 Anachem, Inc. Submission #: 9408000203 lims C.E. Newton, Ph.D. Chemist NOTE: Submitted material will be retained for 60 days unless notified or consumed in analysis. Material determined to be hazardous will be returned or a \$20 disposal fee will be assessed. Our letters and reports are for the exclusive use of the client to whom they are addressed. The use of our name must receive our prior written approval. Our letters and reports apply to the sample tested and/or inspected, and are not necessarily indicative of the qualitites of apparently identical or similar materials.

35372 10 36372

08/20/94 10:25 2214 727 9696	АНАСНЕМ	Ø002/004
Client Name: USPCI Submission #: 9408000203 Project Name: HEAT EXCHANGERS Report Date: 08/26/94 Client Sample #: TREATED EXHAUST BLOY Laboratory ID #: 35372 Matrix: Sample Container: 3xGallon Plastic Sampling Location: Not listed on the cha Sampling Date : Not listed on the cha Temperature (Celcius):21	VOFF Liquid in of custody. in of custody.	,
ALKALINITY, TOTAL (EPA 310.1) Analyte Total Alkalinity	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 7600	Det Limit 1
ANION/CATION RATIO (CALCULATION) Analyte Anion/Cation Ratio	<u>Results(%)</u> 1.00	<u>Det Limit</u> 0
CALCIUM / Ca (EPA 215.1) Analyte Calcium	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 30.2	<u>Det Limit</u> 0.01
CHLORIDE (EPA 300.6) Analyte Chloride	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 145000	Det.Limit 0.1
CYANIDE, TOTAL (EPA 335.2) Analyte Total Cyanide	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 23.9	<u>Det.Limit</u> 0.20
NESS, TOTAL (BASED ON AAS / ICP)	<u>Results(mpA)</u> 1500	<u>Det Limit</u>
ICP SCAN (EPA 200.7) Analyte Silver Cadmium Chromium Copper Cobalt Lead Manganese Nickel Antimony Thallium Zine Arsenic Selenium Aluminum Barium Beryllium Molybdenum Tin Titanium Vandium Silicon Strontium Lithium	$\begin{array}{r} \underline{Results(mg/l)} \\ <0.0120 \\ 0.072 \\ 0.112 \\ 0.286 \\ 1.38 \\ 0.362 \\ 0.034 \\ 0.925 \\ <0.0246 \\ 0.925 \\ <0.0246 \\ 0.286 \\ 0.031 \\ 32.6 \\ 2.61 \\ 2.96 \\ 0.152 \\ <0.0011 \\ 31.2 \\ <0.023 \\ <0.017 \\ 0.139 \\ 4.09 \\ 1.33 \\ 12 \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} \underline{\text{Det. Limit}}\\ 0.0120\\ 0.0014\\ 0.0146\\ 0.0046\\ 0.0028\\ 0.042\\ 0.0004\\ 0.0049\\ 0.0246\\ 0.056\\ 0.0031\\ 0.044\\ 0.026\\ 0.107\\ 0.045\\ 0.0011\\ 0.0069\\ 0.023\\ 0.017\\ 0.0037\\ 0.015\\ 0.0013\\ 0.001\\ 0.001\end{array}$
IRON' /Te (EPA 236.1)	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 5.09	Det.Limit 0.03
MAGNESIUM / Mg (EPA 242.1) Analyte	<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 31.7	<u>Det.Limit</u> 0.01

.

to the second

1.12

Analyte Magnesium

./

ANACHEM

Client Name: USPCI Submission #: 9408000203 • Project Name: HEAT EXCHANGERS • Report Date: 08/26/94 ΨŪ Det.Limit <u>Results(----)</u> 7.5 vH (EPA 150.1) Analyta pH For Liquid POTASSIUM/K (EPA 200.7) <u>Det.Limit</u> Results(mp/l) 0.010 12300 Analyte Potassium Det.Limit 2 SILICA (EPA 370.1)l Results(mr/l) Analyte Silicon Dioxide/Silica 100 SODIUM | Na (EPA 273.1) Det.Limit <u>Results(me/l)</u> 105000 0.01 Analyte Sodium SPECIFIC CONDUCTANCE (EPA 120.1) Det Limit Results(umhos/cm 78900 Analyte Specific Conductance Det Limit SULFATE (EPA 375.4) Results(me/l) 30200 1 -Analyte Sulfate TDS-TOTAL DISSOLVED SOLIDS (EPA 160.1) <u>Det Limit</u> <u>Results(mg/l)</u> 299000 1 Analyte Total Dissolved Solids A'OTAL SUSPENDED SOLIDS (EPA 160.2) Det.Limit Results(mg/l) 1 1440

23214 727 9686

d de la

16:25

B214 727 9086

ANACHEM

ឲ្យប្រជារប់ប្រ

Project: Heat Exchangers

Lab Number: 9408000203	
Page <u>4</u> of <u>4</u>	

08/26/94

Note:

16:26

QUALITY CONTROL DATA

ANALYTE	DATE <u>ANALYZED</u>	SPIKE VOL	STAND. <u>DEV.</u>	COEFF. OF <u>VAR %</u>	REC1/%	<u>REC2/%</u>
Hardness, Calc. Total Alkalinity Silica Sulfate Chloride T.S.S.	8/19/94 8/19/94 8/25/94 8/19/94 8/25.04 8/18/94		0 5.7 0 0.31 178 181	0 0.7 1.2 8 10 0	96 100 100 100 100 99 109	98
Total Cvanide	8/25/94		~	-		

Standard Deviation = (x1-x2)/1.414 Coefficient of Variability % = (S.D./Avg.) X 100 Recovery % = [(spiked-unspiked)/expected] X 100

ICP SCAN INFORMATION

ICP scans are very general in nature and do not include precise calibration or quality control. The process is intended as a screening procedure to identify very high metal concentrations.

Project: Heat Exchangers



QUALITY	CONTROL	DATA
---------	---------	------

ANALYTE	DATE <u>ANALYZED</u>	SPIKE VOL	STAND. <u>DEV.</u>	COEFF. OF <u>VAR %</u>	<u>REC1/%</u>	<u>REC2/%</u>
Mercury Total Alkalinity T.D.S.	7/20/94 7/26/94 7/28/94	 995	0.141 0 304	2.0 0 0.1	102 100 96	99 96
Silicon Dioxide/ Silica Sulfate Chloride Hardness, Calcium T.S.S.	8/1/94 8/1/94 7/26/94 8/1/94 7/21/94	500 298	0 5 2.1 ±4.2 0.7	0 2.4 1.1 1.1 0	100 99 100 110 98	99 100 95

Standard Deviation = (x1-x2)/1.414 Co-flicient of Variability % = (S.D./Avg.) X 100 Very % = [(spiked-unspiked)/expected] X 100

ICP SCAN INFORMATION

Note:

ICP scans are very general in nature and do not include precise calibration or quality control. The process is intended as a screening procedure to identify very high metal concentrations.

USPCI 9407000227 HEAT EXCHANGERS 08/04/94

,

.

ient Name: .hmission#:

•••

Euaporator Blowcowy

Ient Sample #: EV #1 iboratory ID #: imple Container: impling Location: impling Date :	13964 Matrix: Liter Plastic Bottle I listed on the chain I listed on the chain	Liquid of custody. of custody.		•	
P SCAN (EPA 6010)		Res	ults(mg/l)]	<u>Det Limit</u>
nalyta ilver alcium admium hromium opper obalt			333 2.4 - 0.166 0.514 1.76 97.6 12600	•	
con otassium end fagnesium fanganese odium lickel untimony			0.242 41.7 • 0.264 • 136000 36.4 • 0.336 • 0.198		
inc			0.284 52.2		
trsenic Jelenium Lluminum Jarium		• •	4.D .	• •	•
enum		•	67.2	•	·
Liturium Vandium		• • • • •	3.1	· . ·	
Silicon Strontium Lithium			1 22.4		
MERCURY DIGESTION (EF Date of Mercury Digestion:07	A 7470) /20/94				
MERCURY/Hg BY COLD V. Analyte Mercury	APOR (EPA 245.1)]	<u>}esults(mg/i)</u> 0.002 ·		Det Limit
<u>Client Sample #: EV #2</u> Laboratory 1D #: Sample Container: Sampling Location: Sampling Date :	33965 Matrix: <u>2x2L</u> iter Plastic Bo Not listed on the ch Not listed on the ch	Liquid ttle ain of custoc ain of custoc	ly. ly.		
ALKALINITY, TOTAL (EPA Analyte Total Alkalinity	1 310.1)		<u>Results(mc/l)</u> 18900		Det Limit 1
ANION / CATION RATIO ((Analyte Anion/Cation Ratio	CALCULATION)		<u>ResultsΩ</u> 1.08		<u>Det.Limit</u> 0
BICARBONATE ALKALIN	'ITY (EPA 310.1)		<u>Results(me/l)</u> 23100		Det Limit 1
CALCIUM / Ca (EPA 200.7, Analyta Calcium) .		<u>Results(mg/l)</u> 735		Det Limit 0.001
					Vodo

Page_2_of_4 .

.

USPCI Name: 9407000227 lesion#: HEAT EXCHANGERS + Name: 08/04/94 Date: ATE ALKALINITY (EPA 310.1) Det Limit Results(me/l) <1 ilyte. bonate Alkalinity Det Limit <u>Results(mg/l)</u> 176000 LORIDE (EPA 300.6) 0.1 alvte loride Det.Limit ANIDE, TOTAL (EPA 335.2) Results(me/l) 0.02 <0.02 alvte al Cyanide Det.Limit ON/Fe (EPA 200.7) Results(mc/l) 0.013 nlyte. 112 n, Det Limit AGNESIUM/Mg (EPA 200.7) Results(me/l) 0.030 alvte 222 agnesium <u>Det.Limit</u> I (EPA 150.1) <u>Results(----)</u> D Alvte For Liquid 13 Det Limit)TASSIUM | K (EPA 200.7) Results(mg/l) 0.010 alyte 17400 stassium Det.Limit 2 ' EPA 370.1)l <u>Results(mg/l)</u> 400 Joride/Silica Det.Limit ODIUM/Na (EPA 200.7) <u>Results(mc/l)</u> 150000 0,001 пајуtе odium PECIFIC CONDUCTANCE (EPA 120.1) Det Limit Results(umhos/cm 840000 Decific Conductance pecific Conductance THIS IS A CALCULATED VALUE; THE MATRIX OF THE SAMPLE PRECLUDED THE USE OF A CONDUCTIVITY PROBE DUE TO OILY COATING; THE CALCULATED VALUE ASSUMES INFINITE DILUTION OF THE SAMPLE.) SPECIFIC GRAVITY (USP 841) Det.Limit Results() 1.31 Analyte Specific Gravity Det.Limit SULFATE (EPA 375.4) Results(mc/l) Analyte Sulfate 55300 TOS-TOTAL DISSOLVED SOLIDS (EPA 160.1) Det.Limit <u>Results(mg/l)</u> 417000 Analyte Fotal Dissolved Solids **USS-TOTAL SUSPENDED SOLIDS (EPA 160.2)** <u>Det Limit</u> <u>Results(mg/l)</u> 6780

Analyte pended Solids

Project: Heat Exchangers

Number: 9407000227 Page <u>4</u> of <u>4</u>

And the state of the second second

11.4

QUALITY CONTROL DATA

ANALYTE	DATE ANALYZED	SPIKE VOL	STAND. <u>DEV.</u>	COEFF. OF <u>VAR %</u>	<u>REC1/%</u>	<u>REC2%</u>
Mercury Total Alkalinity T.D.S.	7/20/94 7/26/94 7/28/94	 995	0.141 0 304	2.0 0 0.1	102 100 96	99 96
Silicon Dioxide/ Silica Sulfate Chloride Hardness, Calcium T.S.S.	8/1/94 8/1/94 7/26/94 8/1/94 7/21/94	500 298	0 5 2.1 ±4.2 0.7	0 2.4 1.1 1.1 0	100. 99 100 110 98	99 100 95

ICP SCAN INFORMATION

Note:

\$;

ICP scans are very general in nature and do not include precise calibration or quality control. The process is intended as a screening procedure to identify very high metal concentrations.



 \bigcirc

ι

E 6'-4" O.D. 6'-3 5 QDIA. R BACK \ GRIND / 2'-11" 1.8. 3'-32 BOLT CIRCLE RADIUS $\frac{7}{8}$ DIA. HOLES — EQUALLY SPACED (8 REQUIRED) 3'-5" O.R. 4 ВАСК GRIND / R 1 × 6" -ŧ 3″ (2)— — ¹ STIFFENER R AT EACH ANCHOR BOLT Ċ TANK---SHELL 17 . ANCHOR BOLTS BY OTHERS 7 + OFESS ВАСК alissel? * GRIND BASE PLATE 4" STIFFENER R -MES THOM °. 25 LAHO 17 ÷ SCOTT MANUFACTURING, INC. P.O. BOX 10232, LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79408 REVISIONS VERTICAL SEAM FIT UP PATE ۵Y -SHELL SECTIONS & FLOOR PLATE WAYNOKA, OK z NONE SCALC R&T 5 . DATE 6/7/95 CHX'D. 8Y RJŤ 1 -JR SECTION THRU SHELL DRAWING HANE APP'D. BY .

<u>اللا</u>

•

:





د الالديكويينيون والواليديوم والاردي والالتوييين ٠



DESCRIPTION
NANWAY
WANNAY
EFFLUENT
OVERFLOW
LEVEL GAUGE (FOAN DETECTOR)
LEVEL ALARM
INFLUENT
LEVEL GAUGE
LEVEL GAUGE
SIGHT GLASS
SIGHT GLASS
FUTURE
LOW
LEVEL ALARM
MANWAY
OVEREL ON
FUTURE
VIEWPORT
INC PIPING
VUID FIFTING
WING OPEN
R.
E
AT I FNGTH
237 2
237 2
237 2
, INC. TEXAS 79408
IK NO. 3
ОК
^{•••} ••• 95025
100-1
433-1



DESCRIPTION
MANWAY
MANWAY
EFFLUENT
OVERFLOW
LEVIL GAUGE (FOAN DETECTOR)
HIGH LEVEL ALARM
INFLUENT
LEVEL GAUGE
LEVEL GAUGE
SIGHT GLASS
SIGHT GLASS
FUTURE
PRESS. GAUGE
LEVEL ALARM
FUTURE
MANWAY
MANNYAY
OVERFLOW
FUTURE
VIEWPORT
VOID PIPING
VING CPEN CR.
E
AT LENGTH
237 2"
237 2"
237 2
INC.
TEXAS 79408
K NO. 3 OK
-00 Ho. 95085
6HAR115 1
499–1

•·-- ·





_ _ _ ,

.

Ancillary Equipment Drawings

•

()

۰.



*



a karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan karan k



1993 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 - 1995 -

(. . .



•

•

2 P

(

<u> de faite o principios de societos de s</u> En la constante de la constante de la constante de la constante de la constante de la constante de la constante d

and the second second

Y	OZZLE	SIZE	WALL TH	ICK.	J	DESCRIPTION
	1			<u> </u>		MANWAY
	2					MANWAY
	3	8*	40		8"	EFFLUENT
-	4	40	80	1	7*	OVERFLOW
	5	3"	80	ì	7*	LEVEL GAUGE (FOAN DETECTOR)
	6	3	80	Ì	7*	HIGH LEVEL ALARM
	7	8"	40	Ī	8*	INFLUENT
-	8	3"	80		7*	LEVEL GAUGE
	g ¥	· 3*	80		7*	LEVEL GAUGE
	10	2.	160	2	6*	SIGHT GLASS
	112	2	16	0	6*	SIGHT GLASS
	12	3*	80)	7*	FUTURE
	13	* 3*	80)	7*	PRESS. GAUGE
	14	3"	80)	7*	LEVEL ALARM
	15	3*	80)	7*	FUTURE
	16	- 1	-		-	MANWAY
	17	-	-	,		MANWAY
	18	* 4"	8	0	7"	OVERFLOW
	19	3*	8	0	7*	FUTURE
	20	10'	4	0		VIEWPORT
					50# SING LANGE WI PROVIDED, FOR NOZZL TE: BOLT STRAL VERT	LE SLIP ON WELD TH BLIND FLANGES SEE SCHEDULE E DIAMETER. HOLES SHALL DDLE THE FLANGE ICAL CENTERLINE.
					1" BUNA N BUBBER GA	IITRILE ASKET ON
	<u> </u>	UAL I	TOLLE	. 00 Ture	CACTURI	NC INC
	3.	<u>p.o.</u> e	SCOTT 10X 102	манц <u>32,</u>	LUBBOCK	, TEXAS 7940
7	JT		INFLUEN	IT CO WAY	ONNECTIO NOKA, C	ON DETAIL)K
1	<u> </u>	ZRANY UT	R&T	5644	NONE	1 -5086
		CH#13. 44	RJT	-	6/7/9	100-R
ĺ		-981-0-0-0-0	FAME S	""	·· ··	1 100 0



()

 $\langle \rangle$

÷.

-





0 CU	FT X.	SHEE VOLUM MATERI WISUAA	5'-0' DIA C: 1000E AL: CARBI MON: NOI	X 10' 18 GAL ON SIEEL NE	СН	HEAD: 54 HP; 1) FT		
ENT	DR. BY	AWING	US US	SPC	 ~		(OUNT/		ILITY 1100 241, -2340
1144 5 [CH 5 [CH	86V	10/24/04	11100	NASTEN	ATER F EVAPO PI	INAL RATOR ROCESS	TREAT SYSTE DIAG	MENT F EM NO.3 RAM	ACILITY 3
104 1104			FOR SCULE HOHE	108 M	ORLVING H	M	-4	C+0 H+0CA	H-4,0¥G


Secondary Containment Drawings

. .

• • •

···





SECTION T-6



ASSESSMENT OF WASTERWATER STORAGE TANK T-6 CLEAN HARBORS' WAYNOKA FACILITY

For:



Prepared by:





August 2018

18176.00



Contents

1. IN	TRODUCTION	3
2. T/	ANK SYSTEM DESCRIPTION	3
3. P	RIMARY TANK VESSEL	3
3.1	GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF WASTEWATER STORAGE TANK (T6)	.3
3.2	DESIGN STANDARDS	.4
3.3	HAZARDOUS CHARACTERISTICS OF WASTES STORED.	.4
3.4	Existing Corrosion Protection	.5
3.5	DOCUMENTED AGE OF TANK.	.5
3.6	RESULT OF LEAK TESTS	.5
3.7	Existing Data Available	.5
3.8	STRUCTURAL CALCULATION.	.5
3.9	COMPARISON TO ACTUAL STRUCTURE TO THEORETICAL VALUES.	.6
4. SI	ECONDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM	8
4.1	GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF SECONDARY CONTAINMENT	.8
4.2	DESIGN STANDARDS	.8
4.3	HAZARDOUS CHARACTERISTICS OF WASTES STORED	.8
4.4	Existing Corrosion Protection	.8
4.5	DOCUMENTED AGE OF THE CONTAINMENT AREA.	.9
4.6	RESULT OF LEAK TESTS	.9
4.7	Existing Available Data	.9
4.8	STRUCTURAL CALCULATIONS	.9
4.9	COMPARISON OF ACTUAL STRUCTURE THEORETICAL VALUES	.0
4.10	CALCULATION OF EXISTING CAPACITY	.0
5. FC	OUNDATION AND SHELL SETTLEMENT ANALYSIS 1	0
6. A	NCILLARY EQUIPMENT1	1
6.1	MANWAYS	1
6.2	STAIRWAY AND PLATFORM	1
6.3	Nozzle Flanges	1
6.4	LOAD LINES	1
6.5	LEAK DETECTION SYSTEM	1
7. C	ONCLUSIONS	2
7.1	PRIMARY AND SECONDARY TANK USE	2
7.2	LIFE EXPECTANCY	2
8. R	ECOMMENDATIONS	2
8.1	COMPATIBLE STORAGE	2
8.2	CONTROL LIQUID HEIGHT	2
8.3	DRAINAGE CONTROL	2
8.4	ROUTINE INSPECTIONS	2
8.5	CORROSION PROTECTION	.3
9. C	ERTIFICATION 1	4





LIST OF FIGURES:

FIGURE 1.	INTERIOR WALL SCHEMATIC
FIGURE 2.	TANK THICKNESS MEASUREMENTS (WITH COATING)
FIGURE 2a.	TANK THICKNESS MEASUREMENTS OF CORROSIVE FLOOR PITS
FIGURE 2b.	TANK THICKNESS MEASUREMENTS OF STRIPPED FLOOR

LIST OF APPENDICES:

APPENDIX A.	TANK SYSTEM VOLUME AND WEIGHT CALCULATIONS
APPENDIX B.	PRIMARY & SECONDARY TANK THICKNESS CALCULATIONS
APPENDIX C.	AS-BUILT PLANS
APPENDIX D.	SECONDARY CONTAINMENT VOLUME CALCULATIONS
APPENDIX E.	STRUCTURAL SUPPORT CALCULATIONS
APPENDIX F.	TANK SYSTEM MEASUREMENT AND SETTLEMENT CALCULATIONS





1. INTRODUCTION

Envirotech Engineering and Consulting, Inc. performed professional engineering services for producing the following inspection and assessment of the T-6 Wastewater Storage Tank at the Lone Mountain Facility at Waynoka, Oklahoma and which is operated by Clean Harbors Environmental Services, Inc. Inspections were performed by Envirotech on May 21st, June 5th and August 23, 2018. The inspections and assessments were performed for the purpose of fulfilling the recommended update of the previous reported assessment by Envirotech in September of 2013.

The inspections included visual and sonic measurement of steel plate thicknesses of the walls and floors of the tank. Data and calculations from the previous assessment are included in this report and its appendices since Tank T-6 has demonstrated insignificant changes such that remains consistent with that data.

2. TANK SYSTEM DESCRIPTION

Wastewater Storage Tank (T6) is an on-ground wastewater storage tank installed in 1987. This tank has stored both raw leachate and treated wastewater (concentrate and sludge) in the past. The tank is vertical in position and cylindrical in shape. The tank is completely open to the atmosphere for evaporation purposes. Wastewater Storage Tank T6 is located in the central portion of the Lone Mountain Facility. A stairway, platform and walkway are located on the east side of the tank. The tank employs a tape float gage for liquid level measurement.

Wastewater Storage Tank (T6) is enveloped by a larger steel tank. The second steel tank is for the purpose of secondary containment. The annular tank space between the sides of the inner and outer tank is large enough for persons to enter and perform inspections. The distance between the bottoms of the inner and outer tank is only approximately 12-in. and is filled with pea gravel; therefore entry for direct inspection is impossible directly underneath the primary tank. Therefore, inspection of the secondary floor was evaluated under the gravel between the walls of the two tanks. This was considered adequate representation of the secondary floor.

3. PRIMARY TANK VESSEL

3.1 General Description of Wastewater Storage Tank (T6).

Wastewater Storage Tank (T6) consists of circular steel tank with an inside wall diameter of 100-ft. The tank has a maximum operating volume of 1,409,994.96-gal. (see *Appendix A* – Tank System Volume and Weight Calculations). The tank walls were initially constructed with three courses of steel plates. The first or bottom course was constructed of 5/16-in. A-36 steel. The second and third courses were constructed of $\frac{1}{4}$ in. A-36 steel. This is shown in Figure 1. The bottom the tank was







constructed of $\frac{1}{4}$ -in. A-36 steel. A pea gravel base filter detection system is located directly under the tank.

Wastewater Storage Tank (T6) was assessed to determine if the unit remained adequately designed with sufficient structural strength and compatibility with the waste to be stored. To conduct the assessment, the contents of the tank were removed and the tank was thoroughly washed and cleaned.

The Tank T-6 was opened for inspection by Clean Harbors personnel who managed the confined entry requirements. The principal inspection was performed on May 21, 2018 by Envirotech personnel. Follow-up inspections were performed on June 5th and August 23rd, 2018 to obtain additional thickness information needed to complete this report.

The inspection included inspecting regular locations inside the lower wall levels between the tank walls. Inspection of the interior walls and floor as well as the exterior wall surfaces were also measured for metal thickness. Note that the secondary wall is constructed the same except the middle plate has a design thickness of 0.3125 inches. Envirotech performed a visual inspection and ultrasonic thickness measurement survey of the entire tank bottom as well as the first course and bottom section of the second course of the tank shell. The upper section of the tank was not tested because storage had not and would not occur at that height. The black tank coating was visually observed to be in tact without noticeable damage to its surface. Steel thickness readings are shown on Figure 2 regarding the interior wall surface of the primary tank, the exterior wall of the secondary tank, and floor thickness measurements of the primary and secondary tank floors.

It will be mentioned at this time that the secondary walls and floor section were also inspected at the same time. The results of that inspection are reported in section 4 of this report. The wall section thickness of the outer wall is similar to the primary tank except the middle section is constructed with 0.3125-inch steel plate. The secondary tank floor thickness was measured at the area between the tank walls and results indicated adequate thickness of steel exists at those locations. No history or other information suggests the secondary floor has experienced measureable degradation.

3.2 Design Standards.

Original tank structure calculations located in *Appendix B* were performed to compare the existing tank to those sections that were applicable in the American Petroleum Institute Standard 650 – 1988 Edition API-650 – (New Tank Standards) and API 653-1992 (Tank Inspection, Repair, Alteration and Reconstruction) where applicable. Those calculations can be found in *Appendix B* of this report. The tank was earlier reported to have been constructed by Maloney Crawford of Tulsa, Oklahoma and the design drawings indicated that the tank was fabricated and erected in accordance with API Standard 650.

3.3 Hazardous Characteristics of Wastes Stored.

The wastes which are treated in this tank have the following characteristics:

Wastewater, Wastewater Concentrate and Leachate







pH (4-13) N > 6 Temperature = Ambient to 210° F

The hazardous characteristics of the waste treated in this tank were previously examined and it was determined that the pH and normality levels of the waste were the primary areas of concern. This was to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the tank material type and thickness.

3.4 Existing Corrosion Protection.

Visual inspection of the primary tank revealed that the inside of the tank had been previously coated with coal tar epoxy coating. It was reported by Clean Harbors that the tank interior was recently sandblasted to prepare the surface for re-coating with a new layer of coal tar epoxy.

The exterior of the tank (between the outer secondary and inner primary wall) was inspected during the confined space entry. There is no coating on the interior surface, however the steel wall material appeared rust-coated but in good condition.

3.5 Documented Age of Tank.

This tank was erected and installed in 1987. The tank is 31-years old.

3.6 Result of Leak Tests.

A leak test has not been performed upon this vessel and is not required since the interior of the primary tank was inspected.

3.7 Existing Data Available.

Diameter of Tank	100-ft.
Height	24-ft.
(Maximum Operating Level)	19-ft.
Material	A36 (Design)
Wall Thickness First Course	.3125-in.
Wall Thickness Second Course	.25-in.
Wall Thickness Third Course	.25-in.
Specific Gravity	1.3
Operating Temperature	Ambient
Maximum Volume	188,502-c.f.
Seismic Zone	1

3.8 Structural Calculation.

The required thickness of the primary tank first course tank wall (as per API 653 – 1992) was calculated to be 0.3771-in., if the tank were filled to capacity (24-ft.) with material having a specific gravity of 1.3. This required thickness is greater than the original measured average thickness of 0.3154-in and





therefore would not over stress the tank. The table below presents allowable tank fluids heights for specific gravities ranging from 1.0 - 1.3. *Appendix B* (Primary Tank Wall Thickness Calculations) presents detailed calculations for the three courses of primary tank based on specific gravity of 1.3 and a 19-ft. maximum fluid level. Also see section 3.9 regarding maximum liquid level.

ALLOWABLE FLUID HEIGHTS			
Sp. Gr. Fluid Height (ft)			
1.0	24		
1.1	22		
1.2	21		
1.3	19		

3.9 Comparison to Actual Structure to Theoretical Values.

WALL THICKNESS COMPARISON					
Calculated Minimum Measured Thickness Meets					
Thickness Thickness (Note 1) Standard					
1 st Course	0.3087-in.*	0.3600-in.	Yes		
2 nd Course	0.2130-in.*	0.2800-in.	Yes		
3 rd Course	0.2130-in.*	See Note 2	See Note 2		

*Based on a specific gravity of 1.3 of a fluid height of 19-ft.

Notes:

- 1. Evaluated combined metal and coating.
- 2. 3rd course not measured since liquid level not planned to extend high enough to impact the surface as reported by Clean Harbors and visually observed by Envirotech.

BOTTOM THICKNESS COMPARISON			
Measured Thickness Minimum Thickness			
(per API 650)			
Bottom 0.190 – 0.250 0		0.2360-in.	

During the initial tank inspection on May 21, 2018, Envirotech noted that significant corrosion had occurred primarily in the south end of the tank. During their second inspection on June 5, 2018, Envirotech observed several spot locations of corrosion which were ground to a flat surface to accommodate measurements that revealed the net remaining floor thickness was about 0.220 inches (see figure 2a). Since the cause and period of time could not be determined, it was recommended to replace the affected metal flooring. This was also based on APR 653 which states that minimum floor thickness is 0.010 inches for a tank without secondary containment. Even though this tank has such containment, use of the 0.010 inch criteria was considered an appropriate engineering factor of safety. Clean Harbors elected to continue with sandblasting the floor and the Envirotech engineer







provided additional floor thickness data. It was demonstrated that the original floor is 0.250 inches thick (see Figure 2b). It was also demonstrated that corrosion was about 0.060 inches deep resulting in a floor thickness of about of 0.190 inches due to corrosion. Envirotech then reported to Clean Harbors that coating may progress since the tank bottom had adequate thickness. See photos below.







4. SECONDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM

4.1 General Description of Secondary Containment

(The following information is provided by 1997 tank inspection report).

The secondary containment system consists of an outer tank shell 108-ft. in diameter. The outer shell height is 24-ft. The tank walls were constructed using three course of steel plates which were welded together. The first and second courses were constructed of 5/16-in. A-36 steel while the third course was constructed of 1/4-in. A-36 steel. The tank bottom was constructed of 1/4-in. A-36 steel.

Initially, the tank was built on a native soil pad with a crushed rock layer of approximately 6-in. The tank pad was elevated and surface drainage moved away from the tank. Over time, the area around the tank had filled in to the point that surface water stood around the tank after rainfall events. The impact is that standing water under the tank may enhance bottom corrosion. This has been minimized through ongoing maintenance to create drainage away from the base of the tank as visually observed by Envirotech in the current inspection. A 12-in. layer of pea gravel was installed between the secondary containment tank floor and the primary tank floor and acts as a leak detection and collection system. This is demonstrated in the as-built plans in *Appendix C*.

4.2 Design Standards.

The tank was earlier reported as constructed by Maloney Crawford of Tulsa, Oklahoma. The design drawings indicated that the tank was fabricated and erected in accordance with API Standard 650 at that time.

4.3 Hazardous Characteristics of Wastes Stored.

The wastes which are treated in the primary tank have the following characteristics:

Wastewater, Wastewater Concentrate and Leachate pH (4-13) N > 6 Temperature = Ambient to 210° F

The hazardous characteristics of the waste treated in the primary tank were previously examined and it was determined that the pH and normality levels of the waste were primary areas of concern. This was to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the containment system material type and thickness.

4.4 Existing Corrosion Protection.

The interior of the tank was inspected during the confined space entry. There is no coating on the interior surface, however the material appeared in good condition. The exterior of the tank is painted with an epoxy paint as corrosion protection.





4.5 Documented Age of the Containment Area.

The secondary containment vessel was erected in 1987 thus making the containment system 31-years old.

4.6 Result of Leak Tests.

No leak tests have been performed.

4.7 Existing Available Data.

Diameter of Tank	108-ft.
Height	24-ft.
(Maximum Operating Level)	19-ft.
Material	A36 (Design)
Wall Thickness First Course	.3125-in.
Wall Thickness Second Course	.3125-in.
Wall Thickness Third Course	.25-in.
Specific Gravity	1.3
Operating Temperature	Ambient
Seismic Zone	1

4.8 Structural Calculations.

The required thickness of the secondary containment was previously determined to be a function of the specific gravity of the fluid and the corresponding fluid height in the primary vessel. Based on the Allowable Fluid Heights presented in Section 3-8, the maximum fluid heights that would be experienced in the secondary containment, range from 16-ft. to 20-ft. (see *Appendix D* – Secondary Containment Volume Calculations). The calculated minimum thicknesses associated with these fluid heights and specific gravities are presented below:

Maximum Fluid Height (ft)	Specific Gravity of Fluid	Calculated Minimum Thickness – 1 st Course (inches)
16.0	1.3	0.2841
20.0	1.0	0.2784

Appendix B (Secondary Tank wall Thickness Calculations) presents detailed calculations based on a maximum fluid height of 16-ft. and a fluid specific gravity of 1.3. Note that under these conditions, fluid would never reach the third course of the secondary containment. *Appendix B* does however present a thickness calculation for the third course based on the 20-ft. maximum fluid height and specific gravity of 1.0.





A seismic design check was performed pursuant to API 650. Both the overturning moment and shell compression calculations indicate the tank being stable (see *Exhibit E* – Structural Support Calculations.)

A wind loading check was performed pursuant to API 650. These calculations indicate the tank is stable. (see *Exhibit E* – Structural Support Calculations).

WALL THICKNESS COMPARISON					
Calculated Measured Thickness					
Minimum Thickness		Thickness	Meets Standard		
1 st & 2 nd	0.2841-in.	0.3300-in.	Yes		
Course					
3 rd Course	0.108-in.	0.2870-in.	Yes		

4.9 Comparison of Actual Structure Theoretical Values.

BOTTOM THICKNESS COMPARISON				
Measured Thickness Minimum Thickness				
		(per API 650)		
Bottom	0.221	0.2500-in.		

4.10 Calculation of Existing Capacity.

The secondary containment vessel envelopes the primary tank. If the primary tank leaks, the contents would flow into the secondary vessel and the hydraulic grade lines between the two tanks would equalize thus containing the contents of the primary tank.

5. FOUNDATION AND SHELL SETTLEMENT ANALYSIS

The total weight of tank systems was previously calculated to be 8,372-tons. (see *Appendix A* – Tank System Volume and Weight Calculations). The weight of the tank system is distributed equally over the entire area of the secondary containment tank bottom. This yields a foundation loading of 1827.79-psf. Although no foundation investigation was performed prior to the construction of the T6 tank system, other work and investigation on the Lone Mountain site have resulted in allowable soil loading in excess of 2500-psf.

The foundation loading attributable to resistance of an overturning moment as a result of seismic forces, was calculated to be 601.00-psf, again well below the 2500-psf limit (see *Appendix E* – Structural Support Calculations Shell Compression).





During the tank inspection, elevation measurements were taken at eight (8) points around the circumference of the tank to determine if settlement was occurring. The maximum out-of-plane settlement was computed pursuant to API 653 *Appendix B* and compared with the settlement found from the elevation measurements. The maximum allowable settlement was computed to be 0.42-ft. and the maximum measured settlement was found to be 0.23-ft (see *Appendix F* – Tank System Measurements and Settlement Calculations).

6. ANCILLARY EQUIPMENT

6.1 Manways.

Located in both the primary and secondary tanks are manways with a neck diameter of 24-in. The center of the manways are located approximately 30-in. from the bottom of the tanks. The manways are secured with flange plates 2-ft. 8-in. in diameter which are held in place with 8 7/8-in. dia. Bolts. Both manways were visually inspected by Envirotech Services, Inc. and found in good condition.

6.2 Stairway and Platform.

Affixed to the exterior of secondary containment tank is a metal access stairway that leads from the ground to a platform located at the top of the tank. The stairway and platform are bolted to brackets which are welded to the tank.

Located on the interior of the primary tank is a vertical steel ladder which connects to welded brackets on the side of the tank. The condition of the stairway, platform, ladder and attachment bracket all appear good.

6.3 Nozzle Flanges.

Six (6) nozzle flanges are located around the perimeter walls of both the primary and secondary tanks (see *Diagrams T-6 In* and *T-6 Out* in *Appendix B*). The sizes of the nozzles range from 2-in. to 8-in. in diameter. Nozzles designs are such that piping may be connected to the interior and exterior sections resulting in a piping linkage from the interior of the primary tank to the exterior of the secondary tank. Currently all nozzles are blanked off, and no piping connects the interior and exterior tanks. All of the nozzles were visually inspected by Envirotech Services, Inc. and found in good condition.

6.4 Load Lines.

Load lines were not in place during the inspection and therefore are not included in this assessment.

6.5 Leak Detection System.

Leak detection for the tank system is provided by a network of four (4) collection boxes located equidistant around the perimeter of the secondary containment tank. If a leak occurs in either the bottom or sides of the primary tank, the fluid should travel through the gravel pack and end up at one of the four (4) collection boxes. The fluid then passes under the lip of the gravel stop section of the collection box, found in the interior of the secondary containment tank, and enters the leak detection





piping which transports it to the exterior of the tank. The exterior piping is blanked with a gate valve and contains a sight glass for inspection purposes. The exterior piping, the gate valve and the sight glass are all contained within a secondary containment vault which is located on the exterior of the tank.

7. CONCLUSIONS

7.1 Primary and Secondary Tank Use.

The primary and secondary tanks were assessed in this document pursuant to API 650-88 and API 653-2009 where applicable. The tank vessels, at the time of the inspection, were determined appropriate for use with the present waste stream at given densities, chemical, and physical characteristics as verified by Clean Harbors Environmental Services, Inc. It was noted that the primary tanks operating height should be restricted based on the apparent and reported maximum height as visually observed and regarding specific gravity of the fluid and its associated height restriction in Section-3.8.

7.2 Life Expectancy.

Based on the information presented and fluid height restriction noted, the useful life of the tanks is estimated to be an additional 15-yrs. However, corrosion of the interior tank shall be carefully observed to preempt internal steel lining failure do to corrosion. Repair of the floor plates may be required if corrosion continues as noted in this report.

8. RECOMMENDATIONS

8.1 Compatible Storage.

Clean Harbors should continually insure compatibility with the waste and densities stored in the tank.

8.2 Control Liquid Height.

Maintain a management system or alarm to ensure that the fluid height does not exceed that specified in Section-3.8 of the report.

8.3 Drainage Control.

Maintain site work around the perimeter of the tank to direct storm water away from the tank.

8.4 **Routine Inspections.**

Monthly visual inspections of the tank exterior should be conducted. This inspection should include each of the four (4) sight glasses associated with the leak detection system. If routine and preventative measures results in the tank being empty, consideration should be given to making periodic interior inspection.





8.5 Corrosion protection.

Continue routine painting of the tank exterior.





9. CERTIFICATION

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who mange the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including possibility of fine and imprisonment for known violations.

A1221 OFESSIO 0 Ron Erdman, P.E. License No. OK12502 Ð 5-28-2018 AHOM Date ANIMAN IN THE PARTY OF A1960 6-30-2020





Appendix A

T6, Wastewater Storage Tank TANK SYSTEM VOLUME AND WEIGHT CALCULATIONS

DIMENSIONS: Geometry: Diameter (Primary Tank): Diameter (Secondary Tank): Height: Operating Height: Bottom:	Cylindri Flat	cal 100.00 108.00 24.00 19.00	Feet Feet Feet Feet
PRIMARY TANK VOLUME			
Maximume Volume = Operating Volume =	188 149	,502.00 ,230.75	C.F. C.F.
Total Primary Tank Volume ==	18 1.409	8502-00 ,994.96	C.F Gal
TANK SYSTEM WEIGHTS			
CONTENTS S.G. DENSITY	ĸ	1.30 81.12	LB/C.F.
WEIGHT OF PRIMARY TANK CONTENTS		645 64	TONS
TANK WEIGHT - PRIMARY TANK			
SURFACE AREA CALCULATIONS			
Tank Bottom = Tank Wall = Cir*h	7 7	,854.25 ,540.08	S.F. S.F.
Total Surface Area:	15	,394.33	S.F.
TANK WEIGHT CALCULATIONS			
Steel Thickness: Bottom = Tank Wall (1st. course) = Tank Wall (2nd. & 3rd. Courses) = Volume of Steel: Bottom = Tank Wall =		0.2500 0.3125 0.2500 163.63 170.16	inches inches inches C.F. C.F.
		81.78	LOIONS

T6, Wastewater Storage Tank TANK SYSTEM VOLUME AND WEIGHT CALCULATIONS

TANK WEIGHT - SECONDARY TANK

SURFACE AREA CALCULATION:			
Tank Bottom = Tank Wall =	9,161.20 8,144.29	S.F. S.F.	
Total Surface Area	17,305.48	S.F.	
TANK WEIGHT CALCULATION:			
Steel Thickness: Bottom = Tank Wall (1st & 2nd Courses)	0.2500 0.3125	inches inches	
Volume of Steel: Bottom = Tank Wall = Density of Steel =	0.2500 190.86 197.97 490.00	C.F. C.F. LB/C.F.	
TOTAL SECONDARY TANK WEIGHT	95.26	TONS	100000
Volume of pea gravel bed Density of pea gravel	9,161.20 120.00	C.F. LB/C.F.	
TOTAL PEA GRAVEL WEIGHT	549.67	TONS	
TOTAL TANK SYSTEM WEIGHT	8,372,35	TONS	
Foundation Loading	1827.79	psf	



Appendix B

T6, Wastewater Storage Tank PRIMARY TANK WALL THICKNESS

DIMENSIONS:	Culindrical	
Diameter:	Cylindrical 100.00 feet	
Height:	19.00	feet
Specific Gravity: Normal Operating temperature:	1.3 Ambient	
	Amplent	
FIRST COURSE		
Thickness (t) = (2.6*H-1*D*S.G./(s*E)		
s = Allowable Design Stress =	24,708	psi
E = Joint Efficiency =	100%	
Calculated Thickness (t) =	0.2462	inches
Corrosion Allowance =	0.0625	inches
Calculated Required Wall Thickness 1st Course	0.3087	Inches
Measured Thickness (ultrasonic)	0.3154	inches
Safety Factor	1.02	
SECOND AND THIRD COURSES		
Thickness (t) = (2.6*H*D*S.G.)/(s*E)		
Height (second course)	11.00	feet
s = Allowable Design Stress =	24,708	psi
E = Joint Efficiency =	100%	
Thickness (t) =	0.1505	inches
Corrosion Allowance =	0.0625	inches
Calculated Required Wall Thickness 2nd Course	0.2130	Inches
Measured Thickness (ultrasonic)	0.2490	inches
Safety Factor	1.14	

T6, Wastewater Storage Tank SECONDARY TANK WALL THICKNESS CALCULATIONS

DIMENSIONS: Geometry: Diameter: Height: Specific Gravity: Normal Operating temperature:	Cylindrical 108.00 16.00 1.3 Ambient	feet feet
FIRST AND SECOND COURSE		
Thickness (t) = (2.6*H-1*D*S.G./(s*E)		
s = Allowable Design Stress =	24,708	psi
E = Joint Efficiency =	100%	
Calculated Thickness (t) =	0.2216	inches
Corrosion Allowance =	0.0625	inches
Calculated Required Wall Thickness 1st Course	0.2841	Inches
Measured Thickness (ultrasonic)	0.3154	inches
Safety Factor	1.11	
THIRD COURSE		
Thickness (t) = (2.6*H*D*S.G.)/(s*E)		
Height (third course)	4.00	feet
s = Allowable Design Stress =	24,708	psi
E = Joint Efficiency =	100%	
Thickness (t) =	0.0455	inches
Corrosion Allowance =	0.0625	inches
Calculated Required Wall Thickness 3rd. Course	0 1080	inches
Measured Thickness (ultrasonic)	0.2490	inches
Safety Factor	1.57	



Appendix C





Appendix D



Appendix E

T6 Wastewater Storage Tank STRUCTURAL SUPPORT CALCULATIONS

DIMENSIONS	400.00	64
Tank Diameter =	24.00	ft.
Weight of Tank (Steel) =	21.00	lbs
Tank First Coarse Thickness =	0.3125	in.
Tank Bottom Thickness =	0.25	in.
SEISMIC DESIGN CHECK		
OVERTURNING MOMENT		
Zone Coefficient (Z):	0.1875	
Essential Facilities Factor (I):	1.0	
Lateral Earthquake Force Coeff. (C1):	0.24	
D/H:	4.17	
k Factor:	0.68	
Site Amplification Factor (S):	.1.2	
Natural Period of First Sloshing (T):	6.8	
Lateral Earthquake Force Coeff. (C2):	0.035	
Weight of Tank Shell (Ws):	83,386.00	lbs.
Total Weight of Tank Contents (Wt):	15,291,282.24	lbs.
W1/Wt:	0.285	
W2/Wt:	0.67	
Weight of Effective Mass of Contents That Moves in Unison with the Tank Shell (W1):	4,358,015	lbs.
Weight of Effective Mass in First Sloshing (W2):	10,245,159.10	lbs.
Ht from Btm of Shell to Centroid of Shell (Xs)	12	ft.
X1/H:	0.375	
Ht. from Btm to the Centroid of Lateral Seismic Force (X1):	9	ft.
X2/H:	0.54	
Ht from Btm to the Centroid of Lateral Seismic Force (X2):	12.96	ft.

T6 Wastewater Storage Tank STRUCTURAL SUPPORT CALCULATIONS

Overturning Moment (M) = Z*I*(C1*Ws*Xs+C1*W1*X1+C2*W	/2*X2)	
Overturning Moment (M) =	2,637,208.48	lbs
Weight of tank to resist overturning moment: W_L		
W _L = 7.9*tb*(F _{by} *S.G.*H)^0.5 =		
Thickness of bottom plate (tb) =	0.25	inches
Minimum specified yeild of bottom plate (F _{by}) =	36,000	psi
Design specific gravity (S.G.) =	1.3	
W _L =	2093.13	lb/ft. circum
1.25 * SG * H * D =	3900.00	
W _L < 1.25*SG*H*D OK!		
$M / D^2 (W_t + W_L)$		
$W_t = Ws / 3.1417 * D =$	265.42	
$M / D^2 (Wt + W_L) =$	0.112	
$M/D^{2}(Wt+W_{i}) = 0.112 < 0.785$	therefore the tar	k is stable.
SHELL COMPRESSION		
Maximum longitudinal compressive force (b):		
b = Wt + (1.273 * M / D ²)	601.13	b / ft. circum
Maximum longitudional compressive stress (b/12t)	160.30	psi
S.G. * H * $D^2 / t^2 =$	3,194,880.00	
S.G. * H * $D^2 / t^2 > 10^{6}$ therefore		
Maximum allowable compressive stress (F _a):		
F _a = 10^6*t/D	3125	psi
b/121 < F, therefore shell compression is O	К.	

T6 Wastewater Storage Tank STRUCTURAL SUPPORT CALCULATIONS

WIND LOADING CHECK

M_{max} must be less than or equal to .66*(WD)/2

where

W = Shell weight available to resist uplift (lbs)	83,386.00	lbs
D = Tank diameter (ft)	100	ft.
M = Overturning moment = PW * Area (projected) * H1		
H1 = Height from the ground to the centroid of the tank shell	12	ft
Pw = Wind Pressure (18 psf for up to 100 MPH winds on cylinder)		
M _{max} =	2,780,923	ft - Ibs.
M =	518,400	ft - Ibs.
$M \ll M_{max}$ therefore the tank is stable.		


Appendix F

T6, Wastewater Storage Tank TANK SYSTEM MEASUREMENT AND SETTLEMENT CALCULATIONS

ELEVATION MEASUREMENT

Pt. 1 Pt. 2 Pt. 3 Pt. 4 Pt. 5 Pt. 6 Pt. 7 Pt. 8 BM

Permissible Out of Plane Deflexion

S =

 $S < (L^2 * Y * 11) / (2 * (E * H))$

S = Permissible Deflexion (ft.)		
L = Arc length between points (ft.)	42.41	ft.
Y = Yeild Strength (psi)	36,000	psi
E = Young's modulus (psi)	30 X 10 ⁶	psi
H = tank height (ft.)	24	ft.

L ² *Y*11/(2*(E*H)) =	0.49	ft.

0.23

ft.

From the graph

23 < 49 therefore sottlement is acceptable





SECTION UT1

(OUT OF SERVICE)



SECTION 113

ASSESSMENT OF UNLOADING TANK No.1 (UT1) LONE MOUNTAIN HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY U.S.P.C.I. WAYNOKA, OKLAHOMA

A. TANK VESSEL DESCRIPTION

Unloading Tank No.1 is an existing small steel aboveground unloading tank located in the pretreatment Truckwash Building of the Lone Mountain Hazardous Waste Facility. Unloading Tank No.1 and a portion of the ancillary equipment are located together in a concrete containment area.

B. PRIMARY TANK VESSEL

1. General Description

Unloading Tank No.1 is being assessed to determine if the unit is adequately designed with sufficient structural strength, and compatibility with the waste to be stored or treated. Unloading Tank No.1 is an aboveground tank used for the unloading and transfer of caustic liquids. The tank is horizontal in position. The tank is supported by four C5x9 steel columns on concrete foundations. The tank is vented through hatch on top of the tank. The temperature of the tank varies with the temperature of the truck unloading (appoximately ambient).

Effluent piping is located from the pretreatment building to the caustic tanks.

2. Design Standards.

Structure calculations were performed to compare the existing tank and supports to those sections that are applicable in the American Petroleum Institute Standard 650 - 1988 edition (API-650) and the American Institute of Steel Construction (AISC) Manual of Steel Construction (8th Edition). Appendix A of API 650 was utilized for the design standard due to the small diameter of this vessel. These calculations can be found in the Appendix A of this assessment. The tank was originally built to AWWA D-100-84 standards with ATSM-A-36 Steel.

3. Hazardous Characteristics of Wastes Stored

The wastes which are stored in this tank have the following characteristics:

Untreated wastes pH (4 - 13) N > 1 Temperature = Ambient

The hazardous characteristics of the waste stored in this tank were examined. It was determined that the pH and normality levels of the waste are the primary areas of concern. This is to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the tank material type and thickness.

Page 113 - 1

4. Existing Corrosion Protection

The tank has been coated with Anchor Paints TAR GARD BLACK. This is a coal tar epoxy paint. The specifications for this paint can be found in Appendix H of this report. This paint has been rated excellent for chemical resistance to Alkalis. The inside and out are coated with this material. It should be noted that when thickness calculations were compared a 1/16" corrosion allowance was used.

5. Documented Age of Tank

This tank was installed in June of 1991. The tank was manufactured just prior to installation therefore the tank age is 1 year.

6. Result of Leak Tests

The tank was hydrostatically tested prior to being put into service and no leaks were found. In addition the tank has been monitored during use and no leaks have been discovered.

7. Existing Data Obtained

Tank Deminsions Material * Wall Thickness Volume Specific gravity of waste Temperature Seismic Zone See Appendix G of this Assessment A36 steel 0.188 159 cf. 1.5 (Provided by USPCI) Ambient

* A complete and exhaustive ultrasonic thickness corrosion survey has been completed, the results of which can be found in Appendix F of this assessment.

8. Calculation of Existing Foundation Loading

Total Weight of Tank and Contents = 7.21 tons

Detailed calculations reflecting the volume and weight of the tank are found in Appendix A of this assessment. The minimum required foundation thickness and steel reinforcement are included in Appendix E of this assessment.

9. Required Structural Calculation

The calculated required wall thickness for this tank is 0.2371 inches. This thickness includes 0.0625 inches added for corrosion allowance. This corrosion allowance is based on a best engineering estimate taking into account the materials being treated and a 20 year design life. (See Appendix A of this assessment for detailed calculations or required wall thickness and structural analysis of the tank support system.) As mention previously this tank is supported by four C5x9 steel column supports. Detailed structural calculations of these supports are shown in Appendix A of this assessment. The support legs were found to be adequate given the present loading conditions.

10. Comparison of Actual Structure to Theoretical Values

Wall Thickness Comparison

Calculated Required Wall Thickness	0.2371"
Minimum Required Wall Thickness By API-650-88	0.1875"
Measured Wall Thickness	0.188"

As mentioned previously the calculated required thickness includes a 0.0625" corrosion allowance, however a corrosion allowance of 0.0129" is all that is provided due to the measured wall thickness of only 0.188".

C. SECONDARY CONTAINMENT SYSTEM

1. General Description of Secondary Containment

The secondary containment system is designed and operated to prevent any migration of wastes or liquids out of the system. This tank is located within a containment area inside the Truckwash building and consists of a reinforced concrete base floor area with vertical concrete sidewalls. All associated piping is aboveground. The area is inspected on a daily basis. There is a large sump located in the East end of this area.

At the time of inspection the concrete area was withstanding daily operations, and routine climatic conditions. The foundation walls and base are mass poured in place. No cracks from compression or uplift were visually apparent.

The containment area and tanks are visually monitored on a daily basis for leaks. A sump pump and drain are located in the containment area. The floor is sloped to the sump to collect any drainage or spills. Any released tank contents or surface runoff will drain on top of the sloped concrete to the sump area. The accumulated liquids are then removed and pumped to the wastewater pretreatment area within a maximum of 24 hours.

2. Design Standards.

Design drawings for this area were obtained and used as a reference. It should be noted that these are design drawings and not as built drawings. The structural capacity of the foundation and walls were compared to those sections that are applicable in the API-650-88 and the American Concrete Institute (ACI 318-89/318r-89) and these calculations were used as a guide in verifying the ability of the system to contain hazardous waste.



3. Hazardous Characteristics of Wastes Stored

The wastes which are treated in the primary tank have the following characteristics:

Untreated waste pH (4 - 13) N > 1 Temperature = Ambient

The hazardous characteristics of the waste treated in the primary tank were examined. It was determined that the pH and normality levels of the waste are the primary areas of concern. This is to determine the applicability of a corrosion allowance for the containment system material type and thickness.

4. Existing Corrosion Protection

The concrete containment area and sump pump have been coated with Dudick Protecto-coat 800/900. This impermeable coating is compatible with the present waste stream for this tank vessel. The coating was installed in 1991 by Mid-America Painters of Woodward, OK. See Appendix H of this report for detailed information on this coating.

5. Documented Age of The Containment Area

The secondary containment system was constructed and installed in 1987 thus making the containment system 5 years old.

6. Result of Leak Tests

A visual inspection of the containment area was performed and from this inspection there were no cracks or breaks in the impermeable coating, therefore it would be adequate to contain any leaks or spills. The area is inspected on daily basis checking for leaks from the primary tank.

7. Existing Data Obtained

Dimensions Wall Height	See Drawings See Drawings
Material	Concrete
Gross Volume	1210.38 c.f.
Thickness	8"

See Appendix G of this assessment for a detailed layout and cross sections of the secondary containment. Also included in Appendix D of this assessment are detailed calculations of the gross volumes the containment area.

8. Calculation of Existing Capacity

Containment Capacity Available (CCA)

CCA = Gross Volume - Volume of items in the containment - Volume of rainfall.

See the Appendix D of this assessment for detailed calculations of the available containment volume. The containment capacity available = 1209.21 c.f.

9. Required Volume

Containment Capacity Required (CCR)

CCR = Volume of Largest Tank in the secondary containment

Volume of Largest Tank = 159 c.f.(UT1)

10. Comparison of Available Volume to Required Volume

Containment Capacity Comparison

Containment Capacity Required =159 c.f.Secondary Containment Volume Available =1209 c.f.Excess Containment Volume =1050 c.f.

CCA > CCR Adequate Capacity (under normal operating conditions) is available.

D. CONCLUSIONS

1. Primary Tank Vessel

The tank vessel at the time of inspection was fit for use with the present waste stream at given densities, chemical and physical characteristics as verified by USPCI. The useful life of the steel tank would be estimated at 19 years if the current waste stream is maintained. This useful life was determined by using a design life of 20 years less the period that the tank has been in use at the USPCI Lone Mountain Facility.

2. Secondary Containment System

The secondary containment area at the time of inspection was fit for use, if the present waste stream at given densities and chemical and physical characteristics as verified by USPCI were released from the primary tank. The useful life of the concrete containment area is estimated at 15 years. This useful life was determined by using a design life of 20 years less the period that the tank has been in use at the USPCI Lone Mountain Facility. There did not seem to be any extensive corrosion or deterioration of the secondary containment area.

E. RECOMMENDATIONS

The following repairs or modifications should be made:

1. Primary Tank

The tank should be checked periodically with ultrasonic testing procedures to establish a verified limit of corrosion. USPCI should continually insure compatibility with the waste and densities stored. Daily inspections should be continued to detect any visual corrosion or defects.

2. Secondary Containment

The secondary containment should be checked periodically for any deterioration and structural integrity. USPCI should continually insure compatibility with the waste and densities stored.

3. Routine Inspections

When routine and preventative measures are to be completed, the tank should be cleaned and internally inspected to determine any interior defects or corrosion. Continued routine painting and coating of tanks on the interior and exterior, and routine inspection is recommended.

F. CERTIFICATION

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to be the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.

E.E Myers Date: 1/20/93



Page 113 - 6

APPENDIX A

The following appendicies have been combined into one appendix:

Appendix A Appendix B Appendix C Appendix E

These appendicies were combined due to the fact that the original design calculations were prepared by Gauger Engineering. The calculations included in this appendix are those that were prepared by Gauger Engineering.

USPCI - COUSTIC WULDADING # 1 WEIGHT & CAPACITY OF TANK INSIDE DIANETER OF END DECTION = 4.758 LIZER OF HALF CIRCLE = $\frac{(TD^2)}{(4\times 2)} = \frac{(T(4.956)^2)}{6}$ ZUO SHEELS - 9.655 Lass of CENTEL SECTION = 4.95BX4 = 19.833D 24144 TOTOL INSIDE PLAN AREA = 2×9.655+19.833 = 39.142" HELCHT OF TOUL Bose Ring TO TOP RING = 3-B" VOLUME = 5.667 × 39.141 = 143.532 W.FT. £(-VOLUME OF END CONE = HXAX 3 = . 479× 9.655/3 = 1.542 Cu. FT. VOLUME OF CENTER BASE SECTION = HXAX 1/2 = .479 × 4 × 4.958 /2 = 4.15 c. ET. TOTAL VOLUME TO TOP RING (OVERFLOW) 1.143.532+2×1.542×4.75 = 151.369 0.FT = 1132.24 GAL. (USE FOR LODD) TOTAL YOLUNE OF BASE SLOPE 1.542×2+4.15 = 7.834 Cu. Fr. = 58.6 car. VOLUME OF UNIT DEPTH = 7.48× 39.142 1 = 292.782 Gul/FT. WORKING (NET) YOWNE = 1034.64 GAL. (Por of 4" FREEDARD) Section 113 - Appendix A - Page 1

TOTOL INSIDE VOL. = 1132.24 +56.6 = 1190.84 GAL. Specific GRAVITY OF CONTENTS = 1.30 MLX. WT. FOR TANK DESIGN'= 1132.24 × 8.83 × 1.30 = 12265.4 # ******** ESTIMATE OF DEAD WT. E/in PLOTE 629 #1 3/16" BHELL 440# =/16 TOP \$BOT. 398* 1" ROD 71# 1/2 ROD 7* 5727 356[#] 5" CHLUNEL 116# 272×3/16 L 21 # EP. 20# COULSE :97 # HISC. & WELD 2150# Hax. LOOD = 14, 415# ± LEG. LOSO = 3604 " EACH. BEARING PRESEURE = 100PSI ŬĨ.





COTURTE REWF, MALLE

$$c = 459 \times 20 = 4110^{47} \text{ COMPLETION}$$

AREA OF MORE REALIZED
 $h = \frac{4110}{15000} = .32 \quad 2 \times 2 \times 1/6 L = .440^{47} \text{ OK}$
MAX, WED FORCE $159^{37}/8$
FILLET WENDS G. $.4 \times .107 \times 36000$
 $= 10 180^{47}/6^{47}$ WED LEC.
 $L = \frac{159}{10160} = .02^{47}$ Use $\frac{1}{100}$
Section 113 - Appendix A - Page 5





GAUGER ENGINEERING CO. 1306 E. 13TH. STREET TULSA, DKLAHOMA

CAUSTIC UNLOADING TANK SHEET CONTINUITY ALALYSIS USFCI LONE MOUNTIAN FACILITY

I C R O S A F E --- STRUCTURAL ANALYSIS BY FINITE ELEMENTS Version: SAFE2STA (2-D) Rel. 3.0 5/28/1991 2:49:34

ZE OF THE STRUCTURE

Inber	of	nodes	1	13
mber	of	materials	1	1
mber	σf	beams	1	12
wper	of	beam end releases	:	Û
mber	of	plates	:	0
wper	of	fasteners	:	Ŭ
mber	of	primary loadcases	:	1
mber	of	superposition toadcases	:	Ŭ
mber	of	restrained degrees of freedom	:	e

JORDINATES

de	Coordinate X	Coordinate Y
1	300000E+02	.500000E+02
2	300000E+02	.380000E+02
З	300000E+02	.260000E+02
4	300000E+02	.160000E+02
5	300000E+02	.600000E+01
6	150000E+02	.S00000E+01
7	.000000E+00	.000000E+00
8	.150000E+02	.300000E+01
9	.300000E+02	.600000E+01
10	.300000E+02	.160000E+02
11	.300000E+02	.260000E+02
15	.300000E+02	.380000E+02
13	.300000E+02	.500000E+02

TERIAL PROPERTIES

de	Young's modulus	Poisson's ratio	Specific weight
ĩ	.290000E+08	•300000E+00	.000000E+00

USPCICA PAGE 2

am	1	ງ່	Length	Area	M. Inertia	Malerial
1	1	2	.12000E+02	.30000E+01	.15600E-01	1
5	2	3	·15000E+05	.30000E+01	15600E-01	ī
3	. S	4	.10000E+02	.30000E+01	.15600E-01	Ť
4	4	5	.10000E+02	.30000E+01	156005-01	1
5	5	6	.15297E+02	.30000E+01	15600E-01	1
6	6	7	.15297E+02	.30000E+01	.15600E-01	
7	7	3	.15297E+02	.30000E+01	.15600E-01	
8	8	9	.15297E+02	.30000E+01	.15600E-01	- 1
9	9	10	.10000E+02	.30000E+01	13600E-01	ī
10	10	11	.10000E+02	.30000E+01	15600E-01	1
11	11	12	12000E+02	.30000E+01	15600E-01	i
15	12	13	12000E+05	.30000E+01	15600E-01	Ĵ

IMARY LOADCASES

adcase name	:	
adcase number	:	1
mber of loaded modes	:	0
r) of loaded beams	:	12
Jof loaded plates	:	0
avity loads factor	•	.0000F+00

AM LOADS

AM DATA

aw	Loading	direction	End Distributed Loads
1	Local	Y axis	.000000E+00676000E+01
5	Local	Y axis	676000E+01135200E+02
З	Local	Y axis	135200E+02191500E+02
4	Local	Y anis	191500E+02247900E+02
5	Local	Y aris	247900E+02264800E+02
6	Local	Y axis	264800E+02281700E+02
7	Local	Y axis	281700E+02264800E+02
8	Local	Y axis	264E00E+02247900E+02
9	Local	Y axis	247900E+02191500E+02
10	Local	Y axis	191500E+02195200E+02
11	Local	Y axis	135200E+02676000E+01
12	Local	Y axis	676000E+01 .000000E+00

VEMENT RESTRAINTS

je	Type of restraint	Displacement	
Prink	Translation along X axis	.000000E+00	
	Translation along X axis	.000000E+00	
	Translation along Y axis	.000000E+00	
9	Translation along X axis	.000000E+00	
9	Translation along Y axis	.000000E+00	
13	Translation along X axis	.000000E+00	

JLUTION SUMMARY

.

imber of degrees of freedom : 39 (39 in RAM and 0 on disk)
indwidth : 6
imber of loadcases : 1

STATESTER CAREFERENCE AND CARE

USPCICA PAGE 3

IDE DISPLACEMENTS

de	U	V	Omega
1	.00000E+00	.00000E+00	45278E-01
5	47052E+00	.00000E+00	27578E-01
Э	56789E+00	.00000E+00	.12611E-01
4	30193E+00	.00000E+00	.36131E-01
<i>(</i>)	.00000E+00	.00000E+00	.12750E-01
Stand .	166278-01	~.84322E-01	34203E-02
7	.17353E-17	33853E-02	.10361E-16
8	.16627E-01	84828E-01	.34803E-02
9	.00000E+00	.00000E+00	12750E-01
10	.30193E+00	.000000E+00	36131E-01
ł 1	.56789E+00	.00000E+00	12611E-01
: 5	.47052E+00	.00000E+00	.27578E-01
13	+00000E+00	.00000E+00	.45278E-01

AM CORNER FORCES

em	I	J	FX1	FYI	HZ1	FX2	FYZ	HZS
1	1	2	,11842E+03	.00000E+00	30287E-12	77864E+02	.00000E+00	-12534F+04
2	2	3	.77E64E+02	.00000E+00	12534E+04	.43816E+02	.00000E+00	15334E+04
3	3	4	43016E+02	.00000E+00	15334E+04	20717E+03	.00000E+00	322336+03
4	4	5	20717E+03	.00000E+00	32233E+03	.42687E+03	.00000E+00	28040E+04
5	5	6	17664E+04	.79440E+03	.28040E+04	.18433E+04	40987E+03	.84418E+03
6	6	7	18433E+04	.40987E+03	844166+03	.19253E+04	.18733E-11	-17040E+04
7	7	8	19253E+04	.28169E-15	.17040E+04	.18433E+04	.40987E+03	-84418E+03
8	8	9	18433E+04	40987E+03	84418E+03	.17664E+04	.79440E+03	- 28040F+04
9	9	10	42687E+03	.00000E+00	28040E+04	.20717E+03	.00000E+00	-32233E+03
Ů	10	11	20717E+03	.00000E+00	32233E+03	.43816E+02	.00000E+00	15334E+04
1	11	15	43816E+02	.00000E+00	15334E+04	77864E+02	.00000E+00	12534E+04
S	15	13	.77864E+02	.00000E+00	12534E+04	11842E+03	.00000E+00	.47073E-13

USPCICA FAGE 4

SX1 FX2 **5X2** SH1 F'X 1 1 J am BW5 EM1 .00000E+00 -.11842E+03 -.77864E+02 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 2 .00000E+00 1 1 287E-12 .12534E+04 .00000E+00 -.77864E+02 .43816E+02 .00000E+00 2 2 З .000000E+00 .00000E+00 .15334E+04 534E+04 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 ,00000E+00 .43816E+02 .20717E+03 3 Э 4 .35533E+03 334E+04 .00000E+00 .20717E+03 .42687E+03 4 4 5 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 233E+03 -.28040E+04 - S0430000.- S0+3255E+03 -.40406E+02 -.62931E+03 .16679E+04 5 - 5 ÷. .168798+04 040E+04 .84418E+03 .62931E+03 .18879E+04 .62931E+03 -.40406E+02 .37759E+03 .18879E+04 ε. 6 7 18E+03 -.17040E+04 .62931E+03 -.37759E+03 .40406E+02 -7 .62931E+03 .16879E+04 7 8 .18879E+04 .84418E+Ú3 :40E+04 .18879E+04 .62931E+03 .40406E+02 .43255E+03 .62931E+03 6 ε 9 .18879E+04 418E+03 -.28040E+04 .00000E+00 -.42687E+03 -.20717E+03 -.000000E+00 9 9 10 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 .32233E+03 FÚ4 .00000E+00 -.20717E+03 -.43816E+02 .000000E+00 .000000E+00 .00000E+00 10 11 .15334E+04 33E+03 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 -.43B16E+02 .77B64E+02 .00000E+00 12 -11 . 1 .12534E+04 334E+04 .11842E+03 .00000E+00 .77864E+02 13 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 .00000E+00 12 15 34E+04 .47073E-13

TE INTERNAL FORCES AND REACTIONS

AM LOADS AND STRESSES

de	Coordinale X	Coordinale Y	FX	. FY	MZ
1	~.300000E+02	.500000E+02	.11842E+03 Rea	action .00000E+00	30287E-12
2	300000E+02	3200000E+02	.26853E-05	.00000E+00	.E9746E-05
2	200000E+02	26430000E+02	11294E-05	.00000E+00	1256BE-04
л	- 300000E+02	160000E+02	.45927E-05	.00000E+00	-,23346E-05
	- 200000E+02	600000E+01	13396E+04 Re	action .79440E+03	Reaction .10962E-03
2	- 150000E+02	.200000E+01	.71504E-05	28610E-05	14251E-04
*	00000000000	00+300000	16691E-04	.21550E-11	,74037E-05
ć	1500005100	2000000000000	71504E-05	.20610E-05	14251E-04
6	1000005+05	400000E+01	13396E+04 Re	action .79440E+03	Reaction .10962E-03
3	.3000002702	140000000402	45927E-05	.00000E+00	23346E-05
10	.3000002702	100000C+0C	- 112905-05	.00000E+00	12568E-04
11	-300000E+02	200000ETVE	940525-05	-00000E+00	.89746E-05
12	.300000E+02	3500005+02	*E0000E-VJ		-470735-13
13	.300000E+02	*200000E+05	~.118422703 Re	action 1000002:00	14/0/02 10



BOTTOM PLATE SIMPLE SUPPORTED CASE q= .4.0x1.3x62.4 = 324.5 POF 30 . = 2.25 PSI 4.4" $\frac{b}{a} = \frac{44}{30} = 1.461 \approx 1.5$ Earlo OF . DIDES FROM TABLES CER P, = .0498 $\beta = ,0812$ $H_{\gamma} = \mathcal{E}, \mathcal{P}, \mathcal{Q}$ $M_{x} = pq a^{2}$ =.0812×2.25×30 =.0498×2.25×302 = 100. 25" */1 = 164.4 "*/" BUILT IN SUPPORTS CASE ed PLATE Hx = .0368 x 2.25 x 302 Hy = .0203 x 2.25 x 302

= 74.52"4/" = 41.11"#/.

Hx = -, 0757 x 2.25 × 30° Hy =-,0570 × 2.25 × 30° = - 153.3"*/" = - 115.43"*/"



cups:

PLATES TOTONY SUPPORTED BY FILME







GAUGER ENGINEERING CO. 1306 E. 13TH. STREET TULSA, OKLAHOMA

ANALYSIS OF CAUSTIC UNLOADING TANK SUPPORT FRAME USPCI LONE MOUNTIAN FACILITY

C R D S A F E --- STRUCTURAL ANALYSIS BY FINITE ELEMENTS Version: SAFE2STA (2-D) Rel. 3.0 5/06/1991 2:34:31

E OF THE STRUCTURE

*

of	nodes	:	11
of	materials	:	1
of	beams	t	14
of	beam end releases	:	0
of	plales	:	0
of	fasteners	:	0
of	primary loadcases	1	1
o f	superposition loadcases	:	Ú
of	restrained decrees of freedom	1	4
	of of of of of of of of	of nodes of materials of beams of beam end releases of plates of fasteners of primary loadcases of superposition loadcases of restrained degrees of freedom	of nodes:of materials:of beams:of beam end releases:of plates:of fasteners:of primary loadcases:of superposition loadcases:of restrained degrees of freedom :

E COORDINATES

💭 Čoordinate X – Coordinate Y

1	.000000E+00	.000000E+00
2	.000000E+00	.800000E+01
2	.000000E+00	S0+300000C+0S
	.000000E+00	.520000E+02
	.600000E+02	.000000E+00
Ę.	.600000E+02	.800000E+01
7	.600000E+02	.300000E+02
3	.600000E+02	.520000E+02
9	.300000E+02	.580000E+02
0	.300000E+02	.800000E+01
1	.300000E+02	.200000E+01

ERIAL PROFERTIES

e	Young's modulus	Foisson's ratio	Specific weight
1	-540000E+03	.250000E+00	.2E3600E+00

USPCITE FAGE 2

ì

lam.	1	J	Length	Area	M. Inertia	Material
l	i	2	.80000E+01	.52800E+01	.24700E+01	1
2	2	3	*55000E+05	.26400E+01	.63200E+00	1
З.	3	4	.22000E+02	.26400E+01	.63200E+00	1
4	5	6	.80000E+01	.52800E+01	.24700E+01	1
5	6	7	•55000E+05	.26400E+01	.63200E+00	1
6	7	8	*55000E+05	.26400E+01	.63200E+00	1
7	4	9	.30594E+02	.17800E+01	17800E+01	i
8	8	9	.30594E+02	,17800E+01	.17800E+01	1
9	4	8	-60000E+02	.75000E+00	.30000E-01	1
10	2	ε	.74404E+02	.75000E+00	.30000E-01	1
11	10	5	-30000E+02	.17800E+01	.17800E+01	i
15	10	6	.30000E+02	.17800E+01	.17E00E+01	1
13	11	2	.30594E+02	.93800E+00	30000E-02	1
14	11	Ē	30594E+02	.93800E+00	.30000E-02	Ĩ

IMARY LOADCASES

AH DATA

Mdcase name	1	TOTAL LD
adcase number	:	1
of loaded nodes	1	3
of loaded beams	3	6
Ger of loaded plates	1	0
wity loads factor	:	.0000E+00

E LOADS

de	۴X	F'Y	MZ
4	.000000E+00	193000E+04	.000000E+00
ε	.000000E+00	193000E+04	.000000E+00
Э	.000000E+00	500000E+03	.000000E+00

EAM LOADS

ď

eam	Loading direction	End Distributed Loads
2 5 6 13	Local Y axis Local Y axis Local Y axis Local Y axis Local Y axis Local Y axis	.495000E+02 .247800E+02 .247800E+02 .000000E+00 495000E+02247800E+02 247800E+02 .000000E+00 .563300E+02 .495000E+02 562300E+02495000E+02

IVEMENT RESTRAINTS

	Type of restraint	Displacement
الممت	Translation along X axis	.000000E+00
1	Translation along Y axis	.000000E+00
5	Translation along X axis	-000000E+00
5	Translation along Y axis	.000000E+00

USFCITE FAGE 3

LUTION SUMMARY

mber of degrees of freedom : 33 (33 in RAM and 0 on disk) ndwidth : 30 mber of loadcases : 1

. SULTS FOR LOADCASE 1 : TOTAL LD

DE DISFLACEMENTS

de	U	v	Omega
1	.00000E+00	.00000E+00	24664E-03
100	.167276-02	19634E-03	13393E-03
	17304E-01	35542E-03	•55605E-03
14 ⁻²⁰⁰	14835E-02	14491E-02	89890E-03
5	.000000E+00	.000000E+00	.23742E-03
6	15989E-02	19684E-03	.12476E-03
7	.17868E-01	82304E-03	25533E-03
ė	.25016E-02	14493E-02	.93565E-03
9	54921E-03	15342E-01	.33061E-05
ιÖ	36890E-04	21374E-02	-23056E-05
11	36889E-04	32055E-01	.23056E-05

AM CORNER FORCES

n.st	1	3	FX1	FY1	MZI	FX2	FY2	MZE
ſ		5	- 25213F+03	.37675E+04	14559E-11	,25219E+03	37675E+04	.20175E+04
3	-	5	004015402	217295+04	59127E+04	7830EE+01	21789E+04	23169E+04
2	e	5	.824712403	+C1702C101	0011002404	964755402	- 217895+04	.14420E+04
3	3	4	.783086+01	.217838+04	.031070704	.204732703		061055100
۵	5	6	.25219E+03	.37675E+04	.97033E-12	22219E+03	+.3/6/SE+04	20170E+04
	č	7	- \$2622F+03	.21792E+04	.59445E+04	.91991E+01	21792E+04	.23152E+04
5	-		61601E101	01700E+04	- 23152F+04	26338E+03	21792E+04	14136E+04
6	7	ម	- 'AIAAIF401	-617766707		1000000100		162005404
7	4	9	.12089E+04	.24888E+03	14136E+V4	120896704	248666103	100070.04
ē	8	9	12089E+04	.25112E+03	.13486E+04	.12089E+04	25112E+03	162892+04
0	7	ó	- 10726E+00	19202E-01	26452E+02	.14736E+04	.19202E-01	*52300E+05
	4	0		102105401	15904F+02	13663E+01	19310E+01	.39749E+02
10	5	Е	.136836+01	.195102901	707010100	501/75404	- 792425+00	- 20601E+03
5 ····	10	2	28147E+04	79343E+00	,222602703	.201472704		1000000000
(=	10	6	.28147E+04	79343E+00		281476+04	./9343E+00	13880E402
A second state			#2107E+04	131136-02	41283E+04	38932E+04	.15874E+04	.41257E+04
4	11	c	19E107E707	101100-00	412020104	38932F+04	.15875E+04	41258E+04
14	11	6	-,42107E+04	13113E-VC	1416036104	+00/WEE / V 1	1100100.01	

.

.

USPCITE PAGE 4

.

4 LOADS AND STRESSES

m	1	J	FXI	SX1	PX2	SX2	SH1		
		BM1	BW5						
		~	07/745.00						
1	4	20176	S/6/4E+04	/1353E+03	37674E+04	71353E+03	5251AE+03	25219E+03	
376-	11	.20175	- 917005+04	- 005005400	01200F.00	005005.40			
2754	<u>α</u> .	ت ۱۲۹۹ -	EI/076704	663336+03	21789E+04	-•PS2233E+03	*854A1E+03	.7830EE+01	
3	3	4	21789E+04	825335+03	- 21789F+04	- 995995109	702005101	- 964755+03	_
- 69E+	ΰ4 [–]	.14420)E+04	10000001.00	ACT TO ACT OF	**************************************	1102006401	204732703	_
4	5	6	37674E+04	71353E+03	37674E+04	~.71353E+03	-252195+03	.25219E+03	
33E-	12 -	20175	5E+04			, ·	1202174.00	1202172.00	
5	6	7	21792E+04	82546E+03	21792E+04	82546E+03	82626E+03	91991E+01	
45E+	04	.23158	2E+04						
<u>ç</u> ,	7	ε	21792E+04	62546E+03	21792E+04	82546E+03	91991E+01	.26338E+03	
55E+	<u>0</u> 4 -	·.14136	E+04						
7	q	9	~.12342E+04	69337E+03	12342E+04	69337E+03	69728E+01	69728E+01	
56E+	U4	.16239	E+04	100110.00					
5	ະ ເນທີ	9 	12346E+04	69361E+03	12346E+04	69361E+03	.91635E+01	.91635E+01	
395T	0ч - л	.10203 0	147968464	100000000	100000000	104 805 108			
2 207-4	າສີ	0 25200	.14739ETV4	·13040ETV4	.147365704	·13648F+04	.19202E-01	*14505F-01	
-7) D	100000 E		- 299285+01	224532F+01	- 299225101	- 707985100	- 747905400	_
.3 14 F (+)	ູ່ ກ	.29749	F+02		****				
1	10	2	28147E+04	15613E+04	281476+04	15813E+04	.79343E+00	.79343E+00	-
50E+	ύΞ -	.24641	E+03						
5	10	6	28147E+04	15813E+04	20147E+04	15813E+04	.79343E+00	.79343E+00	
50E+	60	.19880	E+03				•		
3	11	5	.41289E+04	.44018E+04	.41289E+04	.44018E+04	.62576E+03	79311E+03	
33E+	04	.41257	E+04			•			
4	11	E.	.41289E+04	.44016E+04	.41289E+04	.44016E+04	82578E+03	.79311E+03	
33E+	04 -	.41252	E+04						

E INTERNAL FORCES AND REACTIONS

e	Coordinate X	Coordinate Y	FX	FY	MZ
1	.000000E+00	.000000E+00	25219E+03 Reaction	.37674E+04 Reaction	14559E-11
5	.000000E+00	.800000E+01	.77631E-04	,10779E-03	.25467E-03
З	.0000000E+00	.300000E+02	.16276E-06	15219E-04	33749E-04
4	.000000E+00	.520000E+02	41231E-04	.39184E-07	4055EE-04
5	.000000E+02	.0000000E+00	.25219E+03 Reaction	.37674E+04 Reaction	.97033E-12
6	.600000E+02	.800000E+01	77631E-04	.44798E-04	31823E-03
7	.600000E+02	.300000E+02	.32194E-06	66327E-04	98007E-04
6	.600000E+02	.520000E+02	.45378E-05	52525E-05	41468E-04
9	.300000E+02	.580000E+02	39668E-04	.63653E-05	.16168E-04
Q,	.300000E+02	.800000E+01	.34592E-04	12366E-07	.31206E-05
).300000E+02	.200000E+01	-62372E-04	.46EB1E-10	69368E-0 4

.

÷



PHONE 582-1144

STRUCTURAL CIVIL ENGINEERS 1308 EAST 13th STREET TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74120

June 3, 1991

Hr. Gene Walker Environmental Engineer USPCI Inc. Lone Hountain Facility Route 2, Box 180 λ Waynoka, Oklahoma 73860

> Caustic Unloading Tank #1 Pretreatment Washdown Area

Dear Hr. Walker

The several items which were incomplete on my visit of Hay 30, 1991 have been satisfactorily completed at this time. Those items were concerned with touchup repainting, and completion of the ancillary piping to the pump location.

The leak test of the system was performed today and upon careful inspection, no leaks were detected.

This letter is to certify that the Caustic Unloading Tank #1 was installed in a manner that no structurally adverse conditions were produced in accordance with 40 CFR 264.192(b).

If there are questions please call at your convenience.

Sincerely.

Fred N. Gauger H.S.C.E. Registered Professional Engineer



GORE-TEX® JOINT SEALANT INSTALLATION INSTRUCTIONS

nan the flanges. Dirt and scale provide leakage

bricate the bolls and the underside of the nuts. heavy graphite and oil mixture will do, but for aximum clamping force use Tellon pipe thread pe Threads should be well formed and free nning Lubricating the threads doubles the amping force.

are the Joint Sealant on the flange toward the itside of the gasket sealing area so that a width of ange about equal to half the width of Joint Sealant on the outside as shown. Firmly press the Joint



in place as you go. The adhesive stripe will Joint Sealant in position. The placement of Sealant is important because it makes a try thin gasket which spreads wider as the bolts e torqued Flanges, especially blind flanges, and appreciably when the bolts are torqued and light come together without adequately comusing the gasket if it were placed further toward e inside Complete the seal by crossing the ends near a bolt hole. Cross one end over the other about 1" and cut.



For the few critical applications where the extra bulk at the crossover could cause trouble, lap the ends as shown:



- 5 Assemble the flanged joint and torque the bolts as follows:
 - a Run up all nuts finger tight.
 - b Develop the required bolt stress in a minimum of three about equal steps, following a tightening up sequence as shown. Joint Sealant is highly compressible, but has, little resilience, so gradual tightening is necessary to form a gasket of uniform thickness. Use a torque wrench if it is available.



Section 113 - Appendix D

UT1, Unloading Tank No.1

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT VOLUME CALCULATIONS

	Area No. 1 West End		.	F		
-	Length =		34.50	1661		
	Width =		8.50	leet		
	Height = (0.24+(0.54-0.24/2)		0,39	1661		
	Surface Area =		293.25	Э. г.		
	Volume =		114.37			
	Area No. 2 East End					
	Length =		61,50	feet		
	Width =		34.50	feet		
	Height = $(0.2 + (0.54 - 0.2/2))$	1	0.37	feet		
	Surface Area =		2121.75	S.F.		
	Volume =		785.05			
	Sump South End					
	Lenoth =	•	29.33			
•	Width =		3,75			
	Height $= (0.5 + (3.66 \cdot 0.5/2))$		2.08			
	Surface Area =	1	110.00			
	Volume =		228.80			
	Sump North End					
	Length =	-	6.58			
	Width =		3,75			
	Haight = (3+(3.66-3/2))		3.33			
	Surface Area =		24.68	I		
	Volume =		82.17			
.		Area 1 - Area 2 =			2549.67	S.F
Gross Area :		Area * Heigth =			1210,38	C.F.
Gross volun	19	•				
Volumes of I	tems of Displacement **	<u></u>		_	1.00	C.F.
1.	Pipe Supports (9)				0,17	C.F.
2.	Steel Pump Base	nteloment erea =			1.17	C.F.
	Total volume to deduct for items in co					
Subtraction	for volume of rainfall			•		
4	This entire area is covered and will no	t recleve any rain				
	II ABLE VOLUME = Gross Volume - Sut	otractions =			1210.38	C.F.
IUIALAWA	Items of diplacement				-1.17	C.F
	Volume of rainfali				0.00	C.F
					1209.21	
	TOTAL AVAILABLE VOLUME				or	
				2233. A	9044.92	Gal

in transformer to a second second second second second second second second second second second second second									
Ç									
			RE	PORT OF UT TH	ICKNE	S INSPECTIO	N		
TEST	ED FOR:	USPCI LONE I	νουν	TAIN		PROJECT:	CORP SI	ROSIO URKEZ	N V
DATE	nt Order N	<u>7-1.3 - 9</u> umber:	2	Lab Number:		OUR REPOR	T NO.: Location:	UT-	10
UT	I Melhod S	Biandard: UT - S A-Scan Direct Re	adoul	Acceptance Stand	ard: <u> Y T</u> Manula Model	.5 cturer	Scanning Mi BA ME 2316	ethod: ANDON	И
CABL	LIBRATIC OCK	A-Scan (DN ID Number: Material Type:	0 5 TE	Readout	Serial I		05	00	5 TEP
SE UN	ARCH IIT	Single E	lement ment		Size . Serial	.625 No	Frequency	<u>5</u> 7 <u>31</u>	MH2
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 7 8 8 10 11 11 12 11 11 11	$ \begin{array}{c} .18(-,-18) \\ .187 \\ .1$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	aments 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 47 48 49 50 51	$\begin{array}{c} 52 \\ 53 \\ 54 \\ 55 \\ 56 \\ 56 \\ 57 \\ 58 \\ 60 \\ 61 \\ 61 \\ 62 \\ 61 \\ 62 \\ 63 \\ 64 \\ 65 \\ 66 \\ 67 \\ 68 \\ 68 \\ 68 \\ 68 \\ 68 \\ 68$		SEE KNOTE TAKEN REMO	Diagra ORWG E. TH VED. VED.	ESE TH	VT-1 IREADINGS PAINT

PS.I. Tank Mumber $UT-1$ Date 30 31 10 12 14 15 25 2631 $1 + 15$ 25 2631 $1 + 15$ 25 2631 $1 + 15$ 25 2631 $1 + 15$ 17 18 $201 - 12$ 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 12 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 12 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 12 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 12 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 12 14 15 17 $1818 - 16$ 13 15 17 $1918 - 16$ 13 15 17 $1918 - 16$ 13 15 17 $1918 - 16$ 13 15 17 $1918 - 16$ 13 15 17 19 13 14 15 17 19 $15 - 17$ 19 13 15 17 110 110 10 10 10 10 10		•		ennester, gegendersteffen				
P.S.I. Tank Number UT^{-1} Date 30 31 $4 + 2$ 4 30 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 32 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 32 32 31 $4 + 4 + 2$ 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 3	<u></u>		<u></u>				T	
$\begin{array}{c c} 0.5.T. \\ \hline & & \\ 30 \\ \hline & & \\ 30 \\ \hline & & \\ 30 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 32 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 31 \\ \hline & & \\ 32 \\ $	1 R	23		12 4				
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	orth	~ '	,	4		, [. o . S
	<u></u>	ω 		+		30		, ,
$ \begin{array}{c cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		ላ		6				
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			I Beam					
Image: Image	West	7	\bigcirc	00	O	<u>ب</u>	29	
k Number $UT - 1$ Date 28 2728 $274a + ch$ 25 2610 12 14 16 25 2610 12 14 16 18 25 2610 12 14 16 18 25 2613 15 17 18 2013 15 17 1919 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1918 1919			I Beam				-1	laz
ber $UT-1$ Date 8 27 12 14 16 25 26 11 13 15 17 18 20 13 15 17 18 20 13 Beam 20 14 18 20 17 19 18 East 19 19		9		10		Hate	Ν	k Num
UT-1 Date UT-1 Date 17 - 127 Date 13 - 12 - 18 - 20 17 - 19 - 19 - 19 18 - 20 - 19 - 19 - 19 18 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 18 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 -				12		,	8	ber
$ \frac{15}{17} \frac{17}{18} \frac{15}{17} \frac{17}{18} \frac{1}{19} \frac{1}$	South	13		1+				ЦŢ
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		2		2				/
I Beam $ $		17		18		25	27	
Test 19 I Beam I Beam			I Beam					
I Beam e	LasT	19		20		26		D.
			I Beam					ste.
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		21		22				7-13-%
P.S.I.

Tank Number UT-1

.

Date 7 / 14 / 92

7	186	29	0.186	57	0.	85	0.	113	0.	141	0.	168	0.
	0.189	30	0.192	58	0.	86	0.	114	0.	142	0.	169	0.
	0.187	31	0. ₁₈₆	59	0.	87	0.	115	0.	143	0.	170	0.
	0.188	32	0.	60	0.	88	0.	116	0.	144	0.	171	0.
	0.187	33	0.	61	0.	89	0.	117	0.	145	0.	172	0.
	0.186	34	0.	62	0.	90	0.	118	0.	146	0.	173	0.
	0.326	35	0.	63	0.	91	0.	119	0.	147	0.	174	0.
_	0.331	36	0.	64	0.	92	0.	120	0.	148	0.	175	0.
	0.191	37	0.	65	0.	93	0.	121	0.	149	0.	176	0.
0	0.195	38	0.	66	0.	94	0.	122	0.	150	0.	177	0.
1	0.189	39	0.	67	0.	95	0.	123	0.	151	0.	178	0.
2	0.188	40	0.	68	0.	96	0.	124	0.	152	0.	179	0.
3	0.188	41	0.	69	0.	97	0.	125	0.	153	0.	180	0.
<u>]</u> .	.189	42	0.	70	0,	98	0.	126	0.	154	0.	181	0.
5	0.193	43	0.	71	0.	99	0.	127	0.	155	0.	182	0.
6	0.188	44	0.	72	0.	100	0.	128	0.	156	0.	183	0.
1	0.318	45	0.	73	0.	101	0.	129	o.	157	0.	184	0.
9	0.313	46	0.	74	0.	102	0.	130	0.	157	0.	185	0.
.9	0.322	47	0.	75	0.	103	0.	131	0.	158	0.	186	0.
.0	0.318	48	0.	76	0.	104	0.	132	0.	159	0.	187	0.
21	0.184	49	0.	77	0.	105	0	133	0.	160	0.	188	0.
22	0.187	50	0.	78	0.	106	0.	134	0.	161	0.	189	0.
!3	0.188	51	0.	79	0.	107	0.	135	0.	162	0.	190	0.
.4	0.186	52	0.	80	0.	108	0.	136	0.	163	0.	192	0.
5	0.184	53	0.	81	0.	109	0. :	137	0.	164	0.	193	0.
6	0.189	54	0.	82	0.	110	0.	138	0.	165	0.	194	0.
1 7≈	.184	55	0.	83	0.	111	0.	139	0.	166	0.	195	0.
8	0.186	56	0.	84	0.	112	0.	140	0.	167	0,	196	0.
		Section 113 - Appendix F - Page 3											

APPENDIX G

۰,

a ditionary A

÷.

.

.

Drawings

i,





- A Marine



 (\mathbf{x})

 \bigcirc

Ņ,



